

An open-ended investment company with variable capital (Société d'Investissement à Capital Variable).

R.C.S. Luxembourg B 127.005

Audited annual report



Contents	Page
General information to Shareholders	4
Management and administration	6
Report of the Board of Directors	8
Audit report	10
Combined statement of net assets	13
Combined statement of operations and changes in net assets	15
Wellington Global Total Return Fund – Feeder Fund	17
Wellington Commodities Fund – Feeder Fund	21
Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund	25
Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return Fund	62
Wellington Responsible Values Multi-Sector Credit Fund	81
Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return II Fund	103
Notes to the financial statements	117
1. Significant events during the financial year	117
2. Summary of significant accounting policies	118
3. Charges and expenses	123
4. Dividend distributions	128
5. Realised and change in unrealised appreciation/(depreciation) on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	130
6. Partial Swing Pricing	132
7. Subsequent events	132
Appendix 1 - Alternative Investment Fund Managers Directive (Unaudited)	133
Appendix 2 - Securities Financing Transactions Regulation ("SFTR") (Unaudited)	138
Appendix 3 - Sustainable Finance Disclosure Regulation ("SFDR") (Unaudited)	141

General information to Shareholders

Financial information on Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II SICAV (the "Company")

The Company was incorporated on March 23, 2007. The Articles of Incorporation were published in Mémorial on June 14, 2007 and deposited with Register of Commerce and Companies on April 26, 2007. These Articles of Incorporation have been amended several times, most recently on April 22, 2020.

The Company publishes annual financial statements containing a list of each Fund's holdings, qualitative information on the Fund's holdings and their market values as of the end of the relevant period.

For information concerning issue and repurchase prices, purchases and sales of securities, the financial situation of the Company, and where copies of the annual report can be requested, contact:

State Street Bank International GmbH, Luxembourg Branch 49, Avenue J.F. Kennedy L-1855 Luxembourg Telephone Number (352)-464010-1 Fax Number (352)-464010001

Financial information concerning the Company shall be available at the registered office of the Company and of State Street Bank International GmbH, Luxembourg Branch every bank working day in Luxembourg.

Notices to Shareholders:

All notices to Shareholders shall be sent via InSite, by email and/or by registered mail to the Shareholders at the address inscribed in the register of Shareholders. In addition, the Board of Directors may decide to inform the Shareholders by other means.

The list of changes in the statement of investments for the financial year ended September 30, 2021 is available at the registered office of the Company and Total Expense Ratio ("TER") figures are calculated in accordance with the requirements of AMAS ("Asset Management Association Switzerland" guidelines.

For Swiss investors:

BNP Paribas Securities Services, Paris, succursale de Zurich ("BNP Paribas"), Selnaustrasse 16, 8002, Zürich, Switzerland, is the Swiss Representative and Paying Agent of the Company. The Articles of Incorporation, the Offering Memoranda, audited annual reports and the statement of changes in the composition of the Funds can be obtained free of charge from BNP Paribas. The Funds can only be distributed to Qualified Investors (as defined in Article 10, 3 (a) and (b) of the Swiss Federal Act on Collective Investment Schemes).

The Company and its agent may pay retrocessions as remuneration for distribution activity in respect of Fund shares in or from Switzerland. Retrocessions are included in TER. At the request of the investor, the Investment Manager must disclose the amounts of such rebates free of charge. In respect of the shares distributed in or from Switzerland, the place of performance and jurisdiction is the registered office of the Representative in Switzerland.

Funds and share classes details

As at September 30, 2021, the Company consisted of the following funds (the "Funds") and share classes:

Fund	Class	Date of Launch
Wellington Global Total Return Fund – Feeder Fund		
	T CAD (hedged)	April 29, 2011
	T GBP (hedged)	July 26, 2011
	S GBP (hedged)	March 02, 2017
	T AUD (hedged)	February 03, 2020
Wellington Commodities Fund – Feeder Fund	, ,	
Ŭ	S GBP	March 29, 2007

Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II SICAV General information to Shareholders (continued)

Financial information on Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II SICAV (the "Company") (continued)

Funds and share classes details (continued)

Fund Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund	Class	Date of Launch
Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund	S GBP (hedged) S USD D USD Q1 (distributing) S GBP Q1 (hedged-distributing) S EUR (hedged) UD USD UD USD Q1 (distributing) UD EUR (hedged) UN USD UN EUR (hedged) UN USD UN EUR (hedged) UN USD Q1 (distributing) UD HKD M1 (distributing) UD SGD M1 (hedged-distributing) UN HKD M1 (distributing) UN HKD M1 (distributing) UN SGD M1 (hedged-distributing) UN SGD M1 (hedged-distributing) UN SGD M1 (hedged-distributing) UN CHF (hedged)	January 15, 2014 December 23, 2015 January 23, 2018 April 09, 2018 May 10, 2018 September 04, 2018 September 04, 2018 November 29, 2018 January 30, 2019 February 26, 2019 February 28, 2019 August 16, 2019 August 16, 2019 August 16, 2019 August 16, 2019 September 11, 2010
	S CAD (hedged)	September 11, 2019 January 30, 2020
Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return Fund		
	S USD S SGD (hedged) S SGD H1 (hedged-distributing)	April 20, 2016 April 20, 2016 May 26, 2017
Wellington Responsible Values Multi-Sector Credit Fund		
	N USD S USD T USD S GBP (hedged) S GBP M1 (hedged-distributing)	August 11, 2020 August 11, 2020 August 11, 2020 August 11, 2020 August 11, 2020
Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return II Fund	S USD T SGD H1 (hedged-distributing)	July 01, 2021 July 01, 2021

During the financial year ended September 30, 2021, the Company liquidated the following share classes:

Fund	Class	Date of Liquidation
Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund		•
	T GBP (hedged)	May 25, 2021

All share classes are accumulating and unhedged unless otherwise noted.

Management and administration

Registered and business address of the Company

Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II SICAV 33, Avenue de la Liberté L-1931 Luxembourg

Alternative Investment Fund Manager ("AIFM") – registered address

Wellington Luxembourg S.à r.l. 33, Avenue de la Liberté L-1931 Luxembourg

Members of the Board of Managers of the AIFM

Alan J. Brody Independent Director New York, NY, USA

Lucinda M. Marrs Senior Managing Director

Wellington Management Company LLP

Boston, MA, USA

Thomas Murray Managing Director

Wellington Management International Ltd

London, United Kingdom

Henry C. Kelly Independent Manager Luxembourg

Austin J. O'Connor (resigned December 31, 2020)

Independent Manager

Luxembourg

Carine Feipel (appointed December 31, 2020)

Independent Manager

Luxembourg

Alain Vincent Mandy Managing Director

Wellington Management International Ltd

London, United Kingdom

Louise Kooy-Henckel Managing Director

Wellington Management International Ltd

London, United Kingdom

Conducting Officers of the AIFM

Paul S. Mullins Conducting Officer Wellington Luxembourg S.à r.l. Luxembourg

Sean Kelly (resigned February 24, 2021)

Conducting Officer

Wellington Luxembourg S.à r.l.

Luxembourg

Marietta Johnson (resigned June 28, 2021)

Conducting Officer

Wellington Management International Ltd

London, United Kingdom

Conducting Officers of the AIFM (continued)

Helen Dewar Conducting Officer

Wellington Luxembourg S.à r.l.

Luxembourg

James Thompson Conducting Officer

Wellington Management International Ltd

London, United Kingdom

Francois Ralet (appointed June 28, 2021)

Conducting Officer

Wellington Luxembourg S.à r.l.

Luxembourg

Thomas Murray (appointed June 28, 2021)

Conducting Officer

Wellington Management International Ltd

London, United Kingdom

Members of the Board of Directors of the Company

Alan J. Brody Independent Director New York, NY, USA

Michael J. McKenna Managing Director

Wellington Management International Ltd

London, United Kingdom

Guillermo Trinchet Maymir

Managing Director

Wellington Management Company

Boston, MA, USA

Depositary, Administrator, Registrar and Transfer Agent and Paying Agent

State Street Bank International GmbH, Luxembourg Branch 49, Avenue J.F. Kennedy L-1855 Luxembourg

Auditor of the Company

PricewaterhouseCoopers, Société coopérative 2, Rue Gerhard Mercator B.P. 1443 L-1014 Luxembourg

Investment Management - business address

Wellington Management Company LLP 280 Congress Street Boston, Massachusetts 02210 USA

Legal Advisor

Arendt & Medernach S.A. 41A, Avenue J.F. Kennedy L-2082 Luxembourg

Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II SICAV Management and administration (continued)

Distributor

Wellington Global Administrator, Ltd Clarendon House 2 Church Street P.O. Box HM, 666 Hamilton HMCX Bermuda

Prime Broker

Citigroup Global Markets Inc. 390 Greenwich Street, 3rd Floor New York, NY 10013

Swiss Representative and Paying Agent

BNP Paribas Securities Services, Paris, succursale de Zurich Selnaustrasse 16 CH-8002 Zürich Switzerland

Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II SICAV Report of the Board of Directors

September 30, 2021

WELLINGTON MANAGEMENT FUNDS (LUXEMBOURG) II SICAV (the "Company") is an open-ended investment fund organised under the Luxembourg Law of February 13, 2007 ("2007 Law") on specialised investment funds, as amended from time to time, and qualifies as an alternative investment fund ("AIF") pursuant to the law of July 12, 2013 on alternative investment fund managers ("AIFM Law") and the Directive (2011/61/EU) of the European Parliament and of the Council of June 8, 2011 on Alternative Investment Fund Managers and amending Directives 2003/41/EC and 2009/65/EC and Regulations (EC) No 1060/2009 and (EU) No 1905/2010 ("AIFMD"). The Company is an investment company with variable capital (société d'investissement à capital variable) of the umbrella type and was incorporated in Luxembourg on March 23, 2007 for an unlimited period. Wellington Luxembourg S.à r.l. acts as Alternative Investment Fund Manager ("AIFM") in accordance with the Luxembourg Law of July 12, 2013.

As at September 30, 2021, the Company consisted of six funds (the "Funds"):

- Wellington Global Total Return Fund Feeder Fund
- Wellington Commodities Fund Feeder Fund
- · Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund
- Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return Fund
- Wellington Responsible Values Multi-Sector Credit Fund
- · Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return II Fund

The following Funds will invest substantially all of their assets through a "master-feeder" fund structure as follows:

Wellington Commodities Fund – Feeder Fund in the Wellington Commodities Fund of Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II.

Wellington Global Total Return Fund – Feeder Fund in the Wellington Global Total Return Fund of Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II.

State Street Bank International GmbH, Luxembourg Branch serves as a Depositary, Administrator, Registrar and Transfer Agent and Paying Agent of the Company.

In relation to the financial reporting of the Company, the Board of Directors of the Company ("the Directors") assumes responsibility in accordance with article 52(4) of the Law of February 13, 2007, as amended. Accordingly this annual report includes a combined statement of net assets, a combined statement of operations and changes in net assets for the financial year, a report on the activities of the past financial year and the other information provided for Annex I to the Law of February 13, 2007, as amended, as well as any significant information in order to enable investors to make an informed judgment on the development of the activities and the results of the Company.

Corporate governance and ALFI (the Association of the Luxembourg Fund Industry)

Code of conduct

The preparation of the financial statements of the Company is carried out by State Street Bank International GmbH, Luxembourg Branch as Administrator under the supervision of the Directors. In accordance with the Luxembourg laws and regulations, the Directors have put the procedures in place to ensure that appropriate internal controls relevant to accounting records, including the preparation and fair presentation of the financial statements are in place at the Company and its service providers, and otherwise to exercise oversight with respect to accounting estimates or judgments made in connection with the preparation of the financial statements. The Directors are satisfied that they have fully complied with these requirements.

The Directors are responsible for ensuring that a high level of corporate governance is met and consider that the Company has complied with the best practices in the Luxembourg funds industry.

In particular, the Directors have adopted the ALFI Code of Conduct (the "Code") which sets out principles of good governance.

The Directors meet at least four times a year and ensure that the AIFM maintains high standards of integrity and control in the Company's operations and that it possesses adequate governance and means of control as Luxembourg laws and regulation demand.

The Directors consider that the Company has complied with the principles of the Code in all material aspects throughout the financial year ended September 30, 2021. The Directors undertake an annual review of ongoing compliance with the principles of the Code.

Report of the Board of Directors (continued)

September 30, 2021

Effects of Health Crises and Other Force Majeure Events

Beginning in January 2020, global financial markets experienced significant volatility resulting from the spread of coronavirus COVID-19. The outbreak of coronavirus COVID-19 resulted in travel and border restrictions, quarantines, supply chain disruptions and general market uncertainty. The Directors and the Company's delegates closely monitored the developments and the advice relating to the spread of COVID-19. There was no significant disruption to the Management Company business during the reported year from October 01, 2020 to September 30, 2021.



Audit report

To the Shareholders of Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II SICAV

Our opinion

In our opinion, the accompanying financial statements give a true and fair view of the financial position of Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II SICAV (the "Fund") and of each of its sub-funds as at 30 September 2021, and of the results of their operations and changes in their net assets for the year then ended in accordance with Luxembourg legal and regulatory requirements relating to the preparation and presentation of the financial statements.

What we have audited

The Fund's financial statements comprise:

- the combined statement of net assets as at 30 September 2021;
- the combined statement of operations and changes in net assets for the year then ended;
- the statement of investments as at 30 September 2021; and
- the notes to the financial statements, which include a summary of significant accounting policies.

Basis for opinion

We conducted our audit in accordance with the Law of 23 July 2016 on the audit profession (Law of 23 July 2016) and with International Standards on Auditing (ISAs) as adopted for Luxembourg by the "Commission de Surveillance du Secteur Financier" (CSSF). Our responsibilities under the Law of 23 July 2016 and ISAs as adopted for Luxembourg by the CSSF are further described in the "Responsibilities of the "Réviseur d'entreprises agréé" for the audit of the financial statements" section of our report.

We believe that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our opinion.

We are independent of the Fund in accordance with the International Code of Ethics for Professional Accountants, including International Independence Standards, issued by the International Ethics Standards Board for Accountants (IESBA Code) as adopted for Luxembourg by the CSSF together with the ethical requirements that are relevant to our audit of the financial statements. We have fulfilled our other ethical responsibilities under those ethical requirements.

Other information

The Board of Directors of the Fund is responsible for the other information. The other information comprises the information stated in the annual report but does not include the financial statements and our audit report thereon.

Our opinion on the financial statements does not cover the other information and we do not express any form of assurance conclusion thereon.



In connection with our audit of the financial statements, our responsibility is to read the other information identified above and, in doing so, consider whether the other information is materially inconsistent with the financial statements or our knowledge obtained in the audit, or otherwise appears to be materially misstated. If, based on the work we have performed, we conclude that there is a material misstatement of this other information, we are required to report that fact. We have nothing to report in this regard.

Responsibilities of the Board of Directors of the Fund for the financial statements

The Board of Directors of the Fund is responsible for the preparation and fair presentation of the financial statements in accordance with Luxembourg legal and regulatory requirements relating to the preparation and presentation of the financial statements, and for such internal control as the Board of Directors of the Fund determines is necessary to enable the preparation of financial statements that are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error.

In preparing the financial statements, the Board of Directors of the Fund is responsible for assessing the Fund's and each of its sub-funds' ability to continue as a going concern, disclosing, as applicable, matters related to going concern and using the going concern basis of accounting unless the Board of Directors of the Fund either intends to liquidate the Fund or close any of its sub-funds or to cease operations, or has no realistic alternative but to do so.

Responsibilities of the "Réviseur d'entreprises agréé" for the audit of the financial statements

The objectives of our audit are to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements as a whole are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error, and to issue an audit report that includes our opinion. Reasonable assurance is a high level of assurance, but is not a guarantee that an audit conducted in accordance with the Law of 23 July 2016 and with ISAs as adopted for Luxembourg by the CSSF will always detect a material misstatement when it exists. Misstatements can arise from fraud or error and are considered material if, individually or in the aggregate, they could reasonably be expected to influence the economic decisions of users taken on the basis of these financial statements.

As part of an audit in accordance with the Law of 23 July 2016 and with ISAs as adopted for Luxembourg by the CSSF, we exercise professional judgment and maintain professional scepticism throughout the audit. We also:

- identify and assess the risks of material misstatement of the financial statements, whether due to
 fraud or error, design and perform audit procedures responsive to those risks, and obtain audit
 evidence that is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our opinion. The risk of not detecting
 a material misstatement resulting from fraud is higher than for one resulting from error, as fraud may
 involve collusion, forgery, intentional omissions, misrepresentations, or the override of internal
 control;
- obtain an understanding of internal control relevant to the audit in order to design audit procedures
 that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the
 effectiveness of the Fund's internal control;
- evaluate the appropriateness of accounting policies used and the reasonableness of accounting estimates and related disclosures made by the Board of Directors of the Fund;



- conclude on the appropriateness of the Board of Directors of the Fund's use of the going concern basis of accounting and, based on the audit evidence obtained, whether a material uncertainty exists related to events or conditions that may cast significant doubt on the Fund's or any of its sub-funds' ability to continue as a going concern. If we conclude that a material uncertainty exists, we are required to draw attention in our audit report to the related disclosures in the financial statements or, if such disclosures are inadequate, to modify our opinion. Our conclusions are based on the audit evidence obtained up to the date of our audit report. However, future events or conditions may cause the Fund or any of its sub-funds to cease to continue as a going concern;
- evaluate the overall presentation, structure and content of the financial statements, including the
 disclosures, and whether the financial statements represent the underlying transactions and events
 in a manner that achieves fair presentation.

We communicate with those charged with governance regarding, among other matters, the planned scope and timing of the audit and significant audit findings, including any significant deficiencies in internal control that we identify during our audit.

PricewaterhouseCoopers, Société coopérative Represented by

Luxembourg, 9 March 2022

Steven Libby

Combined statement of net assets as at September 30, 2021

	Note	Combined EUR	Combined USD	Wellington Global Total Return Fund – Feeder Fund USD	Wellington Commodities Fund – Feeder Fund GBP	Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund USD
Assets	21	4.502.557.570	F 222 702 407	1 (40 014 (2)	12221424	2 / 22 270 0 / 0
Investment in securities at market value Investment in bond forward sale contracts - long	2b	4,593,557,560	5,323,703,496	1,648,014,626	16,661,464	2,633,270,868
at market value	2f (i)	173,026,244	200,528,764	-	-	199,787,560
Unrealised appreciation on forward foreign						
exchange contracts	2f (ii) 2f (iii)	11,975,894 6,380,807	13,879,462 7,395,037	146,381	-	8,423,090 3,621,515
Unrealised appreciation on future contracts Investment in swaptions purchased at market	21 (111)	6,360,607	7,373,037	-	-	3,021,313
value	2f (v)	664,805	770,476	-	-	738,796
Investment in swaps at market value	2f (vi)	13,478,126	15,620,473	-	-	14,609,861
Investment in to be announced securities at market value	26 (* ;;)	200 050 007	22/ 15/ 40/			221 125 770
Cash at bank	2f (vii)	290,050,896 176,695,303	336,154,484 204,781,020	46,804	694	321,135,770 131,758,304
Receivable on bond forward sale contracts short		168,778,431	195,605,761	-	-	195,605,761
Receivable on investments sold		9,764,590	11,316,671	-	-	9,551,695
Receivable for subscriptions		11,060,998	12,819,143	10,740,000	-	2,079,143
Margin cash held with brokers	2f (iii)	8,210,398	9,515,441	-	-	4,545,001
Receivable from brokers		73,722,944	85,441,205	-	-	81,633,998
Cash collateral deposited with brokers	2i	35,248,685	40,851,463	-	-	39,681,463
Interest receivable	2e	25,274,814	29,292,246	-	-	23,924,488
Dividend income receivable	2e	384,986	446,179			
Total assets		5,598,275,481	6,488,121,321	1,658,947,811	16,662,158	3,670,367,313
Liabilities						
Investment in bond forward sale contracts –						
short at market value	2f (i)	168,161,212	194,890,435	-	-	194,890,435
Unrealised depreciation on forward foreign	()					
exchange contracts	2f (ii)	59,226,719	68,640,806	28,060,860	-	31,074,689
Unrealised depreciation on future contracts	2f (iii)	3,164,905	3,667,967	-	-	2,635,837
Investment in swaptions written at market value	2f (v)	669,488	775,903	-	-	744,000
Investment in swaps at market value	2f (vi)	20,227,292	23,442,419	-	-	22,261,520
Investment in to be announced securities at	26 (- ;;;)	71.005.503	02.420.201			70.714.270
market value Bank overdraft	2f (vii)	71,995,592 5,887,808	83,439,291 6,823,675	4,052,508	- 195	79,714,278 1,868,812
Payable for bond forward sale contracts long		173,818,899	201,447,411	4,032,306	173	200,706,192
Payable for investments purchased		71,672,867	83,065,268	10,740,000	_	64,748,065
Payable for redemptions		10,121,228	11,729,997	-	_	11,729,997
Margin cash due to brokers	2f (iii)	14,670,306	17,002,151	_	_	16,097,348
Payable to brokers	()	294,721,672	341,567,679	-	-	326,317,652
Interest payable		327,205	379,213	-	-	378,384
Distributions payable	4	12,540,605	14,533,934	-	-	13,690,806
Investment management fees payable	3a	3,289,317	3,812,155	332,276	-	2,942,133
Distribution fees payable	3b	290,789	337,010	-	-	337,010
Administrative fee payable	3c	778,191	901,885	-	-	666,721
Performance fees payable	3d	2,020,899	2,342,121	2,342,121	-	-
Capital gains tax payable	2j	190,396	220,660			181,639
Total liabilities		913,775,390	1,059,019,980	45,527,765	195	970,985,518
Total net assets		4,684,500,091	5,429,101,341	1,613,420,046	16,661,963	2,699,381,795
					=	

Combined statement of net assets (continued) as at September 30, 2021

	Note	Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return Fund USD	Wellington Responsible Values Multi-Sector Credit Fund USD	Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return II Fund [*] USD
Assets				
Investment in securities at market value	2b	684,586,783	114,854,470	220,511,264
Investment in bond forward sale contracts - long at market value	2f (i)		741,204	
Unrealised appreciation on forward foreign exchange contracts	2f (ii)	3,861,867	395,378	1,052,746
Unrealised appreciation on future contracts	2f (iii)	2,690,111	208,728	874,683
Investment in swaptions purchased at market value	2f (v)	-	31,680 1.010.612	-
Investment in swaps at market value Investment in to be announced securities at market value	2f (vi)	-	15,018,714	-
Cash at bank	2f (vii)	42.370.103	3,637,139	26,967,734
Receivable on bond forward sale contracts short		72,370,103	3,037,137	20,707,734
Receivable on investments sold		255,151	461,008	1,048,817
Receivable for subscriptions		233,131	701,000	1,070,017
Margin cash held with brokers	2f (iii)	2,553,570	393.932	2.022.938
Receivable from brokers	21 (111)	2,333,370	3,807,207	2,022,730
Cash collateral deposited with brokers	2i	_	1,170,000	_
Interest receivable	2e	3,296,001	1,019,345	1.052.412
Dividend income receivable	2e	384,516		61,663
Total assets		739,998,102	142,749,417	253,592,257
Liabilities				
Investment in bond forward sale contracts – short at market value	2f (i)	_	_	
Unrealised depreciation on forward foreign exchange contracts	2f (ii)	6,214,302	1,245,617	2,045,338
Unrealised depreciation on future contracts	2f (iii)	290,818	241.421	499,891
Investment in swaptions written at market value	2f (v)		31.903	-
Investment in swaps at market value	2f (vi)	-	1,180,899	-
Investment in to be announced securities at market value	2f (vii)	-	3,725,013	-
Bank overdraft	()	3,494	3,199	895,399
Payable for bond forward sale contracts long		-	741,219	-
Payable for investments purchased		4,482,883	2,316,324	777,996
Payable for redemptions		-	-	-
Margin cash due to brokers	2f (iii)	453,808	294,337	156,658
Payable to brokers		-	15,250,027	-
Interest payable		75	754	-
Distributions payable	4	67,779	266,035	509,314
Investment management fees payable	3a	464,437	73,301	8
Distribution fees payable	3b	-		
Administrative fee payable	3c	160,414	23,997	50,753
Performance fees payable	3d	27.701	2 220	-
Capital gains tax payable	2j	36,691	2,330	
Total liabilities		12,174,701	25,396,376	4,935,357
Total net assets		727,823,401	117,353,041	248,656,900

^{*} Fund commenced operations on July 1, 2021.

Combined statement of operations and changes in net assets for the financial year ended September 30, 2021

	Note	Combined EUR	Combined USD	Wellington Global Total Return Fund – Feeder Fund USD	Wellington Commodities Fund – Feeder Fund GBP	Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund USD
Income Interest income (net of withholding tax) Interest income on derivatives Dividend income (net of withholding tax) Other income	2e 2e	102,634,427 11,237,670 4,179,720 8,029	118,948,168 13,023,898 4,844,086 9,305	- - -	- - -	108,374,445 12,201,800 583,347 8,081
Total income		118,059,846	136,825,457	-	-	121,167,673
Expenses Investment management fees Distribution fees Administrative fee Performance fees Interest expense on derivatives	3	11,657,667 925,951 4,195,766 2,020,899 932,712	13,510,654 1,073,131 4,862,682 2,342,121 1,080,967	1,301,509 - - 2,342,121 -	- - - -	10,005,831 1,073,131 3,651,683 - 1,041,609
Total expenses		19,732,995	22,869,555	3,643,630	-	15,772,254
Net investment income/(expense)		98,326,851	113,955,902	(3,643,630)	-	105,395,419
Net realised appreciation/(depreciation) on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments Capital gains tax	5 2j	335,530,380 (195,594)	388,862,930 (226,683)	139,604,492 	35,216	197,414,268 (187,061)
Net realised appreciation/(depreciation) for the year		335,334,786	388,636,247	139,604,492	35,216	197,227,207
Net change in unrealised appreciation/(depreciation) on sales of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	5	(78,834,858)	(91,365,659)	(43,283,672)	3,736,836	(24,421,238)
Finance costs Interest expenses Distributions Total Finance costs	4	(126,508) (44,904,979) (45,031,487)	(146,617) (52,042,624) (52,189,241)	(37)		(122,396) (48,873,598) (48,995,994)
iotai i mance costs		(43,031,407)	(32,107,241)	(37)		(40,773,774)
Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result of operations		309,795,292	359,037,249	92,677,153	3,772,052	229,205,394
Net assets at the beginning of the year Subscriptions Redemptions Currency translation adjustment		3,462,540,009 2,017,942,886 (1,147,149,195) 41,371,099	4,060,349,296 2,338,694,888 (1,329,488,549) 508,457	998,892,598 962,971,530 (441,121,235)	9,153,136 6,814,102 (3,077,327)	2,196,806,966 1,109,986,097 (836,616,662)
Total net assets at the end of the year		4,684,500,091	5,429,101,341	1,613,420,046	16,661,963	2,699,381,795

Combined statement of operations and changes in net assets (continued) for the financial year ended September 30, 2021

	Note	Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return Fund USD	Wellington Responsible Values Multi-Sector Credit Fund USD	Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return II Fund [*] USD
Income Interest income (net of withholding tax)	2e	5,565,857	4,605,074	402,792
Interest income on derivatives Dividend income (net of withholding tax) Other income	2e	- 4,077,894 1,224	822,098 9,105	173,740
Total income		9,644,975	5,436,277	576,532
Expenses Investment management fees Distribution fees	3	1,919,941 -	283,366	7 -
Administrative fee Performance fees Interest expense on derivatives		998,566 - -	140,096 - 39,358	72,337 - -
Total expenses		2,918,507	462,820	72,344
Net investment income/(expense)		6,726,468	4,973,457	504,188
Net realised appreciation/(depreciation) on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments Capital gains tax	5 2j	44,531,734 (36,691)	6,959,242 (2,931)	305,711
Net realised appreciation/(depreciation) for the year		44,495,043	6,956,311	305,711
Net change in unrealised appreciation/(depreciation) on sales of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	5	(23,525,016)	(741,925)	(4,432,371)
Finance costs Interest expenses Distributions	4	(2,636)	(18,511) (2,547,032)	(3,037) (509,314)
Total Finance costs		(115,316)	(2,565,543)	(512,351)
Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result of operations		27,581,179	8,622,300	(4,134,823)
Net assets at the beginning of the year Subscriptions Redemptions Currency translation adjustment		747,660,270 183,290 (47,601,338)	105,156,287 3,574,454	- 252,791,723 -
Total net assets at the end of the year		727,823,401	117,353,041	248,656,900

^{*} Fund commenced operations on July 1, 2021.

Wellington Global Total Return Fund – Feeder Fund

Investment Manager's Report September 30, 2021

Investment Objective and Policy

The Wellington Global Total Return Fund – Feeder Fund seeks absolute returns above a cash benchmark over the medium to long term. The Fund seeks to achieve the objective through direct investments of up to 100% of its assets through a master–feeder structure in the Wellington Global Total Return Fund class T USD unit class of Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II ("Master Fund"). The Master Fund is managed in compliance with the principle of risk diversification. The Master Fund seeks to generate a high level of absolute return through diversified alpha sources, specialisation and integrated risk management.

The ICE Bank of America Merrill Lynch 3-Month T-Bill Index ("Index") will serve as the cash benchmark. The Index consists of short-term U.S. Government securities with a remaining term to final maturity of less than three months.

Overview

The Fund has been managed in accordance with its investment objective and policy as set out in the Offering Memorandum. The full investment objective and policy are disclosed in the previous section above.

Report on Financial Activities of the Year of the Master Fund

The fund's gross excess returns were positive for the year ended September 30, 2021. Macro, quantitative, and credit strategies all contributed to performance.

Within macro currency, the primary contributors were our tactical short to GBP versus JPY at the end of 2020, and a long to select commodity-linked currencies (CAD, NOK) versus lower-yielding currencies and perceived safe havens (CHF, JPY, SEK) in 2021. The JPY and CHF were the major decliners in G10 currencies amid rising interest rates in North America. Our short EUR position was the main detractor. With the COVID-19 crisis persisting, we believed that the rescue package for the Eurozone economy (announced in May and agreed upon in June) would be insufficient to deal with the economic damage caused by the virus. Therefore, we shorted the EUR versus safe haven currencies such as the USD and JPY. However, positive news came out regarding the EU Recovery fund which decreased the probability of an EU breakup which caused the euro to appreciate. In macro duration strategies, our short duration position in the UK, Europe, and dollar bloc economies (Australia, US, New Zealand) was the primary contributor as global sovereign yields moved higher driven by surging commodity prices, higher inflation expectations, and hawkish central bank rhetoric. A flattening position in the UK early in 2021 also contributed. Partially offsetting positive returns were tactical long positions in US and Korea duration, which detracted as yields moved higher.

Quantitative strategies were positive with trend strategies driving outperformance. Our short duration bias in quantitative trend strategies contributed in early 2021 as yields rose over the period due to vaccine rollout progress and fiscal stimulus early on, and later in the period due to higher inflation expectations and hawkish central bank rhetoric. Quantitative currency strategies also contributed. The largest contributors were a long position in TRY early in the third quarter as well as short positions in select EM (CLP, PHP) and DM (NZD, CAD) which contributed to performance as the US dollar rallied versus most currencies. Earlier in 2021, our long Australia 10-year vs Canada 10-year RV position was additive. Rates were generally mixed in March, but Australian yields rallied after the RBA announced it would purchase AUD 4bn of longer dated bonds and push out rate increase expectations until 2024 while Canadian yields largely followed the US.

Credit strategies were positive over the period. Our net long credit spread duration position throughout the period contributed as spreads continued to tighten given significant progress in vaccination programs, reduced restrictions, and increased consumer confidence. Our positioning in high yield and emerging markets debt sectors also contributed. Lower quality sectors outperformed early in 2021 as spreads continued to tighten on the back of expectations of a bigger stimulus and a rapid decline in COVID-19 hospitalizations.

Outlook

The combination of increased economic/price uncertainty, reduced consumer purchasing power, and potentially higher interest rates raises the question as we head toward 2022: are we tip-toeing towards policy normalization with a higher nominal growth path or is this a prelude to something more troublesome, i.e., stagflation? Rising costs are hitting consumer and business confidence while pushing inflation higher for more than just the 'transitory' time-period that most policymakers had expected only a few months ago. Higher inflation has brought forward market expectations for the path of rate hikes by major central banks, including the Fed and the BOE. However, there are persistent doubts on whether monetary policy is equipped to deal with supply shortages rather than demand issues that cause higher prices – fiscal policy may be better placed. Central bankers are now having to determine whether inflation itself is laying the groundwork for a weaker cycle by reducing demand and acting as a 'tax' on consumption.

Meanwhile in China, a sharp slowdown into Q4 is looking quite likely, which we think will produce more policy reaction. In the era of 'common prosperity', and especially given the poor recovery of consumption out of COVID, it would make some sense for policymakers to react to any slowdown with more help for consumers.

Wellington Global Total Return Fund – Feeder Fund (continued)

Investment Manager's Report (continued) September 30, 2021

Outlook (continued)

Across major economies, decarbonization will be a real constraint on growth until countries map out energy transition plans, including a 'bridge' (natural gas) between fossil fuels and renewable energy. Ongoing inflation pressures are showing signs of impacting the recovery. While employment growth remains strong, bottlenecks are showing no signs of easing. We think this will add to the 'worsening growth-inflation trade off' narrative.

The outlook for the dollar remains mixed, with a marginally positive skew. As the Federal Reserve moves toward somewhat less stimulative policy, the backdrop for broad USD depreciation becomes less clear cut. As a result, we marginally favor the greenback particularly versus higher beta EM currencies including the ZAR and the TRY. However, after a long period of consolidation, and with Fed expectations priced in to a larger extent, we do see scope for a renewed depreciation in the US dollar against certain currencies, such as AUD, NOK, and NZD that have performed poorly of late. We maintain a cautious outlook for the EUR and GBP. Intensifying bottlenecks imply growing downside risk to short-term growth. GBP is particularly vulnerable to the negative impact of energy shortages on UK's economy. We also maintain a negative bias on the JPY as domestic CPI developments are unlikely to impact policy, the JPY is less sensitive to deteriorations in global risk appetite than was the case in the past, and the BOJ wants to tighten policy only after other major central banks.

We maintain a mixed outlook on EM currencies. The recent hawkish pivot by the Fed, faltering risk appetite, and idiosyncratic political concerns could pressure select EM countries; however, long-term valuations continue to screen well below estimates of fair value as they came under pressure when investors implemented hedging strategies in response to the impact of COVID. The outlook for CNY and the HKD also remains uncertain given the Chinese government's ongoing regulatory crackdown, push for greater lending discipline, and deliberate efforts to cool real estate markets. However, relative to the 2015/16 and the 2018 time periods, yuan weakness might not be the requisite/preferred policy tool to deploy easing measures, given China's very strong export growth.

In the investment grade corporate bond space, we continue to believe the policies pursued by major governments and central banks should support further corporate credit outperformance. However, the pace and sustainability of the economic recovery remains uncertain, and there is growing potential for market volatility, particularly given the Fed's announcement that it will begin tapering its asset purchases. In the US, we expect fiscal stimulus to support continued consumer and government spending and raise the possibility of a sustained increase in inflationary pressures. The Fed's planned reduction in asset purchases could also contribute to market volatility, particularly if this coincides with an increase in Treasury supply putting upward pressure on government bond yields. Our focus remains on exploiting idiosyncratic security selection opportunities with growing emphasis on cyclically sensitive issuers, while limiting the portfolio's exposure to companies that will reward shareholders at our expense.

Performance

The Wellington Global Total Return Fund – Feeder Fund launched on March 31, 2010. The table below details the performance of all funded share classes within the Fund.

Total Paturns (9/)

	Iotal Keturr	ıs (%)						
Periods ended September 30, 2021								
	6 Mths	1 Year	3 Years	5 Years	Since Inception*	Inception Date		
Class T CAD (hedged)	(0.17%)	3.29%	3.49%	3.46%	N/A	April 29, 2011		
ICE BofA ML 3 Month T-Bill						•		
Index hedged to CAD	0.02%	0.00%	0.82%	0.72%	N/A			
Class T GBP (hedged)	(0.21%)	3.15%	2.87%	2.79%	N/A	July 26, 2011		
ICE BofA ML 3 Month T-Bill								
Index hedged to GBP	(0.03%)	(0.13%)	0.24%	0.08%	N/A			
Class S GBP (hedged)	(0.28%)	2.24%	2.09%	N/A	2.13%	March 02, 2017		
ICE BofA ML 3 Month T-Bill								
Index hedged to GBP	(0.03%)	(0.13%)	0.24%	N/A	0.14%			
Class T AUD (hedged)	(0.26%)	3.13%	N/A	N/A	2.88%	February 03, 2020		
ICE BofA ML 3 Month T-Bill								
Index hedged to AUD	(0.08%)	(0.15%)	N/A	N/A	0.10%			

Returns are net of fees and expenses.

Returns for periods of greater than one year are annualised.

All classes are accumulating and unhedged unless otherwise noted.

The figures stated in this report are historical and not necessarily indicative of future performance.

^{*} The since inception total return is not disclosed for classes aged 10 years and more.

Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II SICAV Wellington Global Total Return Fund – Feeder Fund (continued)

Investment Manager's Report (continued) September 30, 2021

Statistical information

Fund information	2021	2020	2019
Total net assets	1,613,420,046	998,892,598	894,348,169
Share class information ¹	2021	2020	2019
Class T AUD (hedged)			
Total net assets	209,712,209	203,344,654	_
Number of shares outstanding	20,006,396	20,006,396	_
Net asset value per share	10.4823	10.1640	_
Net asset value per share in USD*	7.5719	7.2850	-
Class T CAD (hedged)			
Total net assets	137,229,793	102,953,066	93,850,744
Number of shares outstanding	9,911,579	7,680,357	7,143,146
Net asset value per share	13.8454	13.4047	13.1386
Net asset value per share in USD*	10.9290	10.0354	9.9234
Class S GBP (hedged)			
Total net assets	327,974,360	130,403,712	117,959,952
Number of shares outstanding	29,774,312	12,103,287	11,039,999
Net asset value per share	11.0153	10.7742	10.6848
Net asset value per share in USD*	14.8525	13.9289	13.1668
Class T GBP (hedged)			
Total net assets	675,926,991	469,898,272	550,273,610
Number of shares outstanding	52,367,787	37,552,585	44,552,585
Net asset value per share	12.9073	12.5131	12.3511
Net asset value per share in USD*	17.4036	16.1769	15.2203
1			

¹/_{*} All classes are accumulating and unhedged unless otherwise noted.

Copies of the Master Fund annual report can be requested from: Wellington Luxembourg S.à r.l. 33, Avenue de la Liberté L-1931 Luxembourg

State Street Bank International GmbH, Luxembourg Branch 49, Avenue J.F. Kennedy L-1855 Luxembourg Telephone Number (352)-464010-1 Fax Number (352)-464010001

For information purposes only.

Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II SICAV Wellington Global Total Return Fund – Feeder Fund (continued)

Statement of investments September 30, 2021

Holding/ nominal 000' CCY* Investment Funds			Market vo	alue % net JSD assets
Master Fund 112,640 USD Wellington Management Fun	nds (Luxembourg) II Gl	obal Total Return Fund - Class T USD		626 102.14
Total Master Fund			1,648,014,6	102.14
Total Funds			1,648,014,6	
Total investments in securities			1,648,014,6	26 102.14
Financial derivative instruments				
Forward foreign exchange contract	s			
Hedged classes forwards				
			Unrealised appreciation/	
Maturity	A	Countain art	(depreciation)	% net
date Amount bought Class S GBP (hedged)	Amount sold	Counterparty	USD _	assets
, ,	120 21 (452		(0.2 (2.00.4)	(0.50)
29/10/2021 GBP 319,604,926 US 29/10/2021 GBP 8,000,000 US		State Street Bank State Street Bank	(8,362,904) 46,637	(0.52) 0.00
Total class S GB			(8,316,267)	(0.52)
Class T AUD (hedged)				
29/10/2021 AUD 209,410,457 US	SD 153.051.490	State Street Bank	(1,768,335)	(0.11)
Total class T AUI		oute of our paint	(1,768,335)	(0.11)
Class T CAD (hedged)				
29/10/2021 CAD 137,687,085 US	5D 108,888,666	State Street Bank	(208,474)	(0.01)
29/10/2021 USD 502,541 CA		State Street Bank	946	0.00
Total class T CA	D (hedged)		(207,528)	(0.01)
Class T GBP (hedged)				
29/10/2021 GBP 679,341,671 US 29/10/2021 USD 5.197.021 GE	, . , ,	State Street Bank State Street Bank	(17,721,147) 98,798	(1.10)
Total class T GBI	P (hedged)		(17,622,349)	(1.09)
Total hedge class	ses forwards		(27,914,479)	(1.73)
Unrealised apprecia	ution on forward forei	gn exchange contracts	146,381	0.01
		gn exchange contracts	(28,060,860)	(1.74)
Total forward for	reign exchange co	ntracts	(27,914,479)	(1.73)
			Fair value	% net
Ni-4 -4b	///:ak:li4ic=\		USD (4.490.101)	assets
Net other assets Total net assets	(nadilities)		(6,680,101) 1,613,420,046	100.00
*				

 $^{^{\}ast}$ CCY is the trade currency of the holding.

Wellington Commodities Fund – Feeder Fund

Investment Manager's Report September 30, 2021

Investment Objective and Policy

The Wellington Commodities Fund – Feeder Fund seeks long–term returns from direct investments of up to 100% of its assets through a master–feeder structure in the Wellington Commodities Fund class S GBP hedged unit class of Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II ("Master Fund"). The Master Fund is managed in compliance with the principle of risk diversification. The Master Fund's investment approach is primarily based on proprietary top–down and bottom–up fundamental research. Quantitative analysis and technical models are also used.

Overview

The Fund has been managed in accordance with its investment objective and policy as set out in the Offering Memorandum. The full investment objective and policy are disclosed in the previous section above.

Report on Financial Activities of the Year of the Master Fund

The portfolio outperformed the Strategic Benchmark for the year ended September 30, 2021. Contract selection was the primary driver of relative outperformance, while security selection and sector allocation decisions detracted from returns.

Strong contract selection contributed to relative performance over the period. Within the energy sector, curve positioning within Brent crude oil and natural gas drove positive effects. Contract selection within agriculture & livestock and precious metals detracted from these results, due to curve positioning within soybeans, corn, and silver.

Security selection detracted from relative performance where positive selection within industrial metals and precious metals were more than offset by negative results in the energy and agriculture & livestock sectors. Within energy, an average underweight to natural gas was the largest detractor, while a new out-of-benchmark allocation to carbon emissions contributed. Within agriculture & livestock, underweights to corn and lean hogs as well as an out-of-benchmark position in soybean meal detracted. Our out-of-benchmark allocation to soybean oil was additive. Positive security selection within the industrial metals sector was driven by tactical positioning in aluminum, where we moved from an underweight to an overweight position as prices appreciated. In precious metals, an out-of-benchmark position in platinum contributed.

Sector allocation decisions are primarily the result of bottom-up security positioning. An average overweight to precious metals drove negative allocation effects at the portfolio level. Partially offsetting these losses were overweight allocations to the energy and industrial metals sectors.

Outlook

Commodities continued to rebound at the end of 2020 after facing an unprecedented period of demand destruction following the COVID-19 outbreak. This rebound was aided by improving supply/demand fundamentals within the energy, grains, and metals sectors. Here, we saw prices rise as demand recovered against a lagging supply response. We entered 2021 optimistic about commodities fundamentals, driven by an abundance of global stimulus, a weaker dollar, and pro-growth fiscal policies to spur broad spending.

Commodities experienced a very constructive first half of 2021, gaining 31.3% (as represented by the S&P GSCI) as global demand recovered and signs of inflationary pressures emerged. Broader markets were bolstered by fiscal and monetary stimulus, strong corporate earnings, and higher vaccination rates. A combination of surging commodity prices, pent-up demand, global supply-chain disruptions, and stimulus-powered economic growth continued to drive inflation expectations higher, prompting some central banks to raise interest rates or consider tighter monetary policy.

In the third quarter of 2021, global equities fell for the first time in six quarters. Markets contended with pandemic uncertainty, moderating economic growth, the imminent prospect of reduced quantitative easing and policy tightening, and persistent supply-chain dislocations that have amplified the risk of more sustained inflation. In Asia, the spread of the COVID-19 Delta variant shuttered factories and snarled traffic at several major ports, exacerbating supply chain disruptions and driving shipping costs and goods prices even higher. An energy supply crunch is looming in Europe and Asia, as soaring prices for natural gas and coal are driving inflation higher and posing risks to the global economic recovery.

Oil demand all but recovered in the first half of the year following historically low levels seen in 2020, with Brent crude prices holding above \$80/bbl. OPEC+ has agreed to raise production at two meetings in 2021, but our estimates continue to point to a material oil deficit for the remainder of the year, which will further drag inventories to their lowest since the mid-2000s. This is one of the more interesting periods for energy in recent years and appears to be deeply rooted in structural elements rather than cyclical or seasonal drivers. The global energy transition is resulting in a greater push toward oil and gas supply destruction, in favor of renewables energy growth. However, we are currently experiencing the fallout of what can happen when supply destruction outpaces demand adjustments. In Europe, natural gas prices have skyrocketed on the back of a supply crunch, pressuring European electricity prices higher. We are also seeing similar trends in the US, where lower associated gas volumes due to the lack of oil drilling activity are pressuring gas prices higher at the same time as high European and Asian gas prices are incentivizing maximum LNG exports from the US.

Wellington Commodities Fund – Feeder Fund (continued)

Investment Manager's Report (continued) September 30, 2021

Outlook (continued)

We believe the global power crisis may also act as a tailwind for oil, as continued tightness in the power market forces first world countries to burn oil, instead of natural gas and coal, for power.

Metals faced headwinds in the second half of the year as investors grew more visibly concerned about global growth and financial stability. The loss of risk appetite was precipitated by concerns of rising inflation and the potential for rate hikes globally. Furthermore, the Chinese property market and factory sector, a major indicator of both industrial metal supply and demand, contracted in September for the first time since the onset of the pandemic. Looking past the shorter-term volatility, we believe there are strong structural tailwinds for the industrial metals complex, primarily driven by the increased focus on decarbonization, climate change, and renewables infrastructure. Similar to the industrial metal complex, certain precious metals are poised to play increasingly significant roles in creating a cleaner, greener world. For this reason, we continue to hold long exposure to platinum. Within agriculture, we entered the year with grain supplies at their tightest levels since 2012, leading to one of the best roll yield environments we've seen for the sector in recent years. While grain inventories have rebuilt from decade-low levels over the past few months, inventories remain particularly susceptible to production issues, especially as South American planting comes underway. In this environment, we have maintained a modest overweight to corn as well as an out of benchmark position in soybean oil, which is well placed as an alternative and clean energy source amidst energy prices.

Heading into year end, we are keeping a close eye on several macro risks that could have an impact on supply-demand fundamentals, namely, a potential slowdown in China, lingering supply chain disruptions, spread of the Delta variant, and the potential for global liquidity tightening on the back of Fed tapering. This quarter, we reduced risk on the margin given these concerns but remain bullish on commodity fundamentals, valuation, and roll yield.

Performance

The Wellington Commodities Fund – Feeder Fund launched on March 29, 2007. The table below details the performance of all funded share classes within the Fund.

	Total Retur	ns (%)				
	Periods end	ded Septembe	er 30, 2021			
	6 Mths	1 Year	3 Years	5 Years	Since Inception*	Inception Date
Class S GBP	12.23%	33.59%	6.87%	4.87%	N/A	March 29, 2007
Equal Sector - Weighted S&P GSCI	12.76%	33.55%	5.84%	4.87%	N/A	
Production - Weighted S&P GSCI	21.83%	56.99%	(3.49%)	1.79%	N/A	

Returns are net of fees and expenses.

Returns for periods of greater than one year are annualised.

All classes are accumulating and unhedged unless otherwise noted.

Statistical information

Fund information	2021	2020	2019
Total net assets*	16,661,963	9,153,136	12,978,317
* Total net asset of Fund disclosed in GBP currency.			
Share class information ¹	2021	2020	2019
Class S GBP			
Total net assets	16,661,963	9,153,136	12,978,317
Number of shares outstanding	2,142,763	1,572,462	2,175,464
Net asset value per share	7.7759	5.8209	5.9658

¹ All classes are accumulating and unhedged unless otherwise noted.

The figures stated in this report are historical and not necessarily indicative of future performance.

^{*} The since inception total return is not disclosed for classes aged 10 years and more.

Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II SICAV Wellington Commodities Fund – Feeder Fund (continued)

Investment Manager's Report (continued) September 30, 2021

Copies of the Master Fund annual report can be requested from: Wellington Luxembourg S.à r.l.
33, Avenue de la Liberté
L-1931 Luxembourg

State Street Bank International GmbH, Luxembourg Branch 49, Avenue J.F. Kennedy L-1855 Luxembourg Telephone Number (352)-464010-1 Fax Number (352)-464010001

Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II SICAV Wellington Commodities Fund – Feeder Fund (continued)

Statement of investments September 30, 2021

Holding/ nominal 000' CCY* Investment	Market valu GBI	
Funds		
Master Fund 2,143 GBP Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II Commodities Fund - Class S GBP (hedged)	16,661,46	100.00
Total Master Fund	16,661,464	100.00
Total Funds	16,661,464	100.00
Total investments in securities	16,661,464	100.00
	Fair value	% net
	GBP	assets
Net other assets/(liabilities)	499	0.00
Total net assets	16,661,963	100.00

^{*} CCY is the trade currency of the holding.

Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund

Investment Manager's Report September 30, 2021

Investment Objective and Policy

The investment objective of the Fund is to seek long term total returns. The Investment Manager will actively manage the Fund, seeking to achieve the objective by allocating its assets across a broadly diversified portfolio of credit instruments.

The Fund will invest primarily in high-yielding sectors of the credit market, such as emerging market debt, high yield debt and bank loans (sometimes referred to as senior floating rate loans or leveraged loans, but referred to herein as "bank loans"), but may also invest in any debt obligation approved by the Investment Manager's credit research process and deemed to be consistent with the investment objectives of the Fund. The Fund's exposure to bank loans will generally be through assignment of credit agreements or (to a lesser extent) through loan participations.

The securities the Fund may invest in include, but are not limited to, securities issued by corporate, governmental (including municipal and agency) and supranational entities located around the world; bank loans; mortgage securities (including Collateralised Mortgage Obligations ("CMOs"), whole loans, and Commercial Mortgage-Backed Securities ("CMBS")); agency mortgage-backed securities; asset-backed securities; inflation-linked bonds; credit-linked notes and structured notes; repurchase and reverse repurchase agreements; preferred securities; loan participation notes ("LPNs"); real estate investment trust ("REIT") debt; convertible bonds; fixed income exchange traded funds ("ETFs"); and short term instruments including cash and cash equivalents. Further, the Fund may invest in non-US Dollar denominated debt, unsecured debt and subordinated debt (including capital and contingent capital securities). Aside from as set forth herein, equities and warrants will not be purchased directly and the Fund will only hold these securities if received as part of a restructuring or as the result of a conversion of a hybrid security.

The Fund may hold private placements, including those issued pursuant to Rule 144A and/or Regulation S, bank loans, trade finance loans and other restricted securities, the liquidity of which the Investment Manager deems consistent with the Fund's investment objective.

The Fund may invest up to 10% of net assets in securities traded in China via Bond Connect (see also "Risks linked with dealing in securities in China via Bond Connect").

The Fund may invest in commingled pool vehicles offered by Wellington Management and its affiliates, as deemed by the Fund manager to be consistent with the investment objective. Such investments may accrue operating expenses internal to their NAVs, and such accruals are separate from and in addition to the operating expenses of the Fund.

To the extent the Fund invests in ETFs or other commingled vehicles managed by a third party, the Fund will bear the management fees, performance fees (if any) and operating expenses charged by the commingled vehicle(s).

The Fund may not invest more than 5% of its net assets in non-listed and non-traded collective investment schemes.

The Fund may buy and sell exchange-traded and over-the-counter derivative instruments, including bond futures; currency, interest rate, total rate of return and credit default swaps; currency, bond and swap options; deliverable and non-deliverable currency forward contracts; and other derivative instruments to enhance Fund management efficiency, and may hold short positions in these instruments for hedging purposes and otherwise in pursuit of the Fund's investment objective. The Fund will not engage in short sales of individual securities. For the avoidance of doubt, this restriction does not apply to derivatives or to certain transactions structured by the Investment Manager to provide a similar exposure to that obtained through derivatives (for example, combining a sell transaction with a reverse repurchase (buy-sell back) transaction to simulate a forward contract on a debt security).

The Fund has defined procedures to ensure the transparency of valuation, specifically in the event that the Fund invests in securities which do not have readily available market quotations.

The average duration of the Fund will generally range between 2-6 years. The average credit quality of the Fund generally will be BB/B- defined by using the highest long-term ratings of the Nationally Recognised Statistical Ratings Organisations (NRSROs). If an issue is unrated, then an equivalent credit rating, as deemed by Wellington Management, may be used.

Active currency management will be permitted. The Fund will be denominated in USD, but currency exposure will be taken on an opportunistic basis. Currency exposure including cross-currency positions, which are not related to the Fund's bond and cash equivalent positions, may be assumed.

The Fund will not borrow, except where such borrowings are required only on a temporary or emergency basis such as a redemption or a merger.

The Fund will also apply the Company's Exclusion Policy, further details of which can be found in the section entitled Exclusions.

Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund (continued)

Investment Manager's Report (continued) September 30, 2021

Investment Objective and Policy (continued)

The Fund must comply with rules and restrictions broadly applicable to Luxembourg specialised investment funds. As such, the Fund may not in principle invest more than 30% of its assets or of its commitments to subscribe in securities of the same kind issued by the same issuer (this restriction does not apply to (i) investments in securities issued or guaranteed by a member state of the OECD, or by its local authorities or by supranational institutions and bodies of a European, regional or worldwide nature, (ii) investments in target funds which are subject to risk diversification requirements at least similar to those provided for in relation to the Fund). For the application of this restriction, each sub-fund of a target fund with an umbrella structure is to be considered as a separate issuer, provided that sub-fund commitments to third parties are segregated. Further, short sales may not in principle have as a result that the Fund holds a short position in securities of the same kind issued by the same issuer which represent more than 30% of its assets. Finally, when using derivative instruments, the Fund must ensure risk diversification comparable to the above by means of an appropriate diversification of the underlying assets. For this purpose, the counterparty risk in relation to OTC derivatives must be limited according to the quality and the qualification of the counterparty.

The Net Asset Value of the Fund may experience high volatility from time to time.

Sustainability Risk consideration

Whilst the Fund does not promote any specific environmental, social and governance (ESG) characteristics or have a sustainable investment objective, the evaluation of Sustainability Risks through the analysis of ESG factors is part of the Fund's investment process. In the Investment Manager's view, Sustainability Risks can materially affect a company's financial performance and competitiveness. However, Sustainability Risks are just some of a number of considerations in the overall research process so may not in isolation drive the selection or exclusion of an issuer or security from the investment universe.

The Investment Manager considers environmental, social and governance ("ESG") factors as part of its broader analysis of individual issuers (including with regards to Sustainability Risk assessment), using inputs from the Investment Manager's team of ESG analysts to help identify global best practices, prepare for company engagement and collaborate on new research inputs. The factors which will be considered will vary depending on the security in question, but typically include ownership structure, board structure and membership, capital allocation track record, management incentives, labour relations history, and climate risks.

The Investment Manager believes that the Fund will be exposed to a broad range of Sustainability Risks. In assessing these risks, the Investment Manager draws upon a wide variety of internal (such as research by their team of global industry analysts) and external research (such as company meetings) to assess any potential impact on the value of the security over the time horizon of the Fund.

It is not anticipated that any single Sustainability Risk will materially drive a negative financial impact on the value of the Fund. Further details on the Sustainability Risks considered and their potential impacts are included under "Sustainability Risks" within the section of the Prospectus entitled "Risk Factors".

Overview

The Fund has been managed in accordance with its investment objective and policy as set out in the Offering Memorandum. The full investment objective and policy are disclosed in the previous section above.

Report on Financial Activities of the Year

The Portfolio generated a gross total return of 9.11% (USD, unhedged) for the year ended September 30, 2021. Structural allocations to global high yield and bank loans contributed the most to the Portfolio's 12-month performance; on an excess return basis, lowest-rated sectors were among the best performers, benefiting from pent-up demand as economies reopened and vaccination rates increased. Yields rose significantly in the first quarter of 2021 following an improving growth outlook and reinforced reflation narrative. Performance across the emerging markets fixed income sectors was also positive during the period, principally shaped by accommodative policy stances by global central banks', though by the end of the period steps were taken toward policy normalization in response to mounting inflation pressures. Our structured finance allocations had an overall positive impact on results benefitting from continued economic recovery.

Within credit, coupon income helped to cushion against the impact of higher sovereign yields and widening spreads by the end of the period. Exposure to developed market high yield was the main contributor to performance. The Portfolio maintained the largest exposure to bank loans; security selection within bank loans, primarily industrials, contributed favorably to performance. An allocation to investment grade credit contributed favorably to performance as corporate fundamentals rapidly improved. An allocation to convertible bonds also contributed to returns due to their correlation to rising equities. We are finding attractive opportunities in the technology and biotech sectors and favor converts for their positive convexity profiles in a tight spread environment.

Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund (continued)

Investment Manager's Report (continued) September 30, 2021

Report on Financial Activities of the Year (continued)

Within EM debt, the portfolio maintained an allocation to select emerging markets sovereign external, local, and corporate debt throughout the period. Emerging markets debt (EMD) positioning, primarily hard-currency sovereigns and EM corporates, contributed favorably to performance during the period as a recovering global economy supported emerging markets via a boost through the commodity and global trade channels.

The Portfolio's cyclical allocations to securitized sectors contributed favorably to performance overall as these sectors recovered. Commercial mortgage-backed securities (CMBS) aided results as collateral performance is benefitting from continued economic recovery and demand for higher-yielding assets. An allocation to non-agency residential mortgage-backed securities (NA RMBS), particularly post-crisis "2.0" issuances was the top contributor to performance within the securitized sectors. An allocation to agency MBS detracted modestly from results and offset some of the positive performance within securitized sectors; spreads widened, reflecting concerns about an Fed tapering.

Tactical duration positioning detracted from performance, in aggregate. We also maintained TIPS exposure as we continued to believe the market was underpricing inflation expectations. This positioning contributed modestly to results as inflation expectations rose.

Outlook

We expect continued above trend growth, underpinned by healing labor market and improving public health backdrop, and believe that bouts of market volatility will present opportunities to buy assets at attractive valuations. We maintain a moderately pro-cyclical posture and preserve a buffer of cash and other liquid instruments to take advantage of future dislocations.

We believe the high yield default rate should continue to decline over the coming year; spreads are at post-GFC tights, and much, but not all, good news is priced into bonds. We own a moderately-sized allocation to high yield bonds and focus on issuers that have not fully recovered to pre-crisis valuations.

US bank loans prices have recovered, but loans still look attractive versus high yield, as their default loss experience tends to be better. Bank loans issuers in sectors like cable, food & beverage, and building materials have solid fundamentals. We favor issuers in sectors with strong, sustainable cash flow.

Within EM, we believe improved economic data coupled with ample global liquidity will be supportive for EM asset markets, and lasting COVID impacts will drive uneven growth and fiscal trajectories. As a result, we are focused on countries with relatively low repayment needs over the next few years. We believe EM corporates are better positioned than sovereigns to restore their credit profiles and maintain exposures corporate issuers with prudent balance sheet management and low exposure to their home countries.

Within structured finance, attractive forbearance plans, low interest rates, and undersupply are tailwinds for US housing. The portfolio owns select structured finance opportunities tied to residential and commercial mortgages.

We own modest exposure to select convertible bonds issuer for their strong upside potential, focusing on technology and biotech sectors.

Performance

The Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund launched on January 15, 2014 with an S GBP (hedged) share class. The table below details the performance of all funded share classes within the Fund.

	Total Return Periods ende	· /	er 30, 2021			
	6 Mths	1 Year	3 Years	5 Years	Since Inception	Inception Date
Class S GBP (hedged)	2.62%	8.07%	6.31%	5.29%	4.92%	January 15, 2014
Class S USD	2.73%	8.48%	8.04%	6.91%	7.91%	December 23, 2015
Class D USD Q1 (distributing)	2.44%	7.88%	7.43%	N/A	6.02%	January 23, 2018
Class S GBP Q1						•
(hedged-distributing)	2.62%	8.07%	6.33%	N/A	5.46%	April 09, 2018
Class S EUR (hedged)	2.29%	7.37%	5.80%	N/A	5.13%	May 10, 2018
Class UD USD	2.47%	7.94%	7.47%	N/A	7.81%	September 04, 2018
Class UD USD Q1 (distributing)	2.47%	7.94%	7.47%	N/A	7.81%	September 04, 2018
Class UD EUR (hedged)	2.04%	6.83%	N/A	N/A	6.46%	November 29, 2018
Class UN USD	2.70%	8.42%	N/A	N/A	8.83%	January 30, 2019
Class UN EUR (hedged)	2.27%	7.32%	N/A	N/A	6.52%	February 26, 2019
Class UN USD Q1 (distributing)	2.70%	8.43%	N/A	N/A	8.53%	February 28, 2019

Investment Manager's Report (continued) September 30, 2021

Performance (continued)

То	tal	Re	turr	าร	('	%)			
_		-				_		•	

	Periods ende	ed Septembe	er 30, 2021			
	6 Mths	1 Year	3 Years	5 Years	Since Inception	Inception Date
Class UD HKD M1						
(distributing)	2.60%	8.42%	N/A	N/A	7.13%	August 16, 2019
Class UD SGD M1						
(hedged-distributing)	2.44%	7.78%	N/A	N/A	6.88%	August 16, 2019
Class UN HKD M1						
(distributing)	2.84%	8.91%	N/A	N/A	7.61%	August 16, 2019
Class UN SGD M1						
(hedged-distributing)	2.67%	8.27%	N/A	N/A	7.37%	August 16, 2019
Class UD CHF (hedged)	1.89%	6.54%	N/A	N/A	5.76%	September 11, 2019
Class S CAD (hedged)	2.67%	8.18%	N/A	N/A	5.59%	January 30, 2020

The Fund is a Non-benchmark relative strategy.

Statistical information

Fund information	2021	2020	2019
Total net assets	2,699,381,795	2,196,806,966	1,750,134,936
Share class information ¹	2021	2020	2019
Class D USD Q1 (distributing) ²			
Total net assets	7,996,904	1,411,991	1,367,476
Number of shares outstanding	740,691	136,180	136,180
Net asset value per share	10.7965	10.3686	10.0417
Class S USD			
Total net assets	142,407,991	3,705,579	594,002
Number of shares outstanding	9,176,825	259,035	44,745
Net asset value per share	15.5182	14.3053	13.2752
³			
Class T USD ³			100 200 555
Total net assets	-	-	190,232,575
Number of shares outstanding	-	-	17,452,201 10.9002
Net asset value per share	-	-	10.9002
Class UD USD			
Total net assets	137,807,920	61,318,899	28,348,237
Number of shares outstanding	10,937,674	5,253,182	2,603,905
Net asset value per share	12.5994	11.6727	10.8868
Class UD USD Q1 (distributing) ⁴			
Total net assets	109,729,421	72,661,557	35,138,026
Number of shares outstanding	9,833,375	6,782,382	3,386,061
Net asset value per share	11.1589	10.7133	10.3773
•			
Class UN USD			
Total net assets	273,779,170	124,240,594	52,490,859
Number of shares outstanding	21,844,645	10,748,020	4,890,687
Net asset value per share	12.5330	11.5594	10.7328

Returns are net of fees and expenses.

Returns for periods of greater than one year are annualised.

All classes are accumulating and unhedged unless otherwise noted.

The figures stated in this report are historical and not necessarily indicative of future performance.

Investment Manager's Report (continued) September 30, 2021

Statistical	inform	ation ((continue	(b

Share class information ¹ (continued)	2021	2020	2019
Class UN USD Q1 (distributing) ⁵			
Total net assets	358,535,152	100,257,706	54,479,222
Number of shares outstanding	32,420,357	9,441,940	5,296,601
Net asset value per share	11.0590	10.6183	10.2857
Class S CAD (hedged)			
Total net assets	16,838,267	11,437,929	_
Number of shares outstanding	1,537,623	1,129,943	_
Net asset value per share	10.9508	10.1226	_
Net asset value per share in USD*	8.6442	7.5782	-
Class UD CHF (hedged)			
Total net assets	516,579	622,119	39,817
Number of shares outstanding	46,050	59,083	3,970
Net asset value per share	11.2179	10.5295	10.0296
Net asset value per share in USD*	12.0254	11.4607	10.0582
Net asset value per share in 03D	12.0234	11.4007	10.0362
Class UN CHF (hedged) ⁶			
Total net assets	-	-	3,014,441
Number of shares outstanding	-	-	300,000
Net asset value per share	-	-	10.0481
Net asset value per share in USD*	-	-	10.0769
Class S EUR (hedged)			
Total net assets	84,516,460	78,677,439	74,498,703
Number of shares outstanding	7,132,721	7,129,212	7,127,451
Net asset value per share	11.8491	11.0359	10.4524
Net asset value per share in USD*	13.7325	12.9413	11.3952
Class UD EUR (hedged)			
Total net assets	10,711,618	3,056,544	1,041,050
Number of shares outstanding	897,034	273,455	97,713
Net asset value per share	11.9412	11.1775	10.6541
Net asset value per share in USD*	13.8392	13.1073	11.6151
The asset value per share in 65D	10.0072	13.1073	11.0101
Class UN EUR (hedged)			
Total net assets	23,420,370	6,035,963	1,213,554
Number of shares outstanding	1,988,560	550,002	116,728
Net asset value per share	11.7776	10.9744	10.3965
Net asset value per share in USD*	13.6496	12.8692	11.3342
Class S GBP (hedged)			
Total net assets	477,874,208	480,449,901	532,607,152
Number of shares outstanding	33,001,298	35,855,382	41,791,202
Net asset value per share	14.4805	13.3997	12.7445
Net asset value per share in USD*	19.5247	17.3231	15.7050
Class S GBP Q1 (hedged-distributing)			
Total net assets	595,897,664	521,427,376	286,561,847
Number of shares outstanding	58,070,449	52,744,375	29,205,273
Net asset value per share	10.2616	9.8859	9.8120
Net asset value per share in USD*	13.8363	12.7805	12.0913
The about value per brain in ODD	13.0303	12.7003	12.0713

Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund (continued)

Investment Manager's Report (continued) September 30, 2021

Statistical information (continued)

Share class information ¹ (continued)	2021	2020	2019
Class T GBP (hedged) ⁸			
Total net assets	_	299,788,918	236,263,110
Number of shares outstanding	-	22,885,189	19,052,903
Net asset value per share	-	13.0997	12.4004
Net asset value per share in USD*	-	16.9353	15.2810
Class UD HKD M1 (distributing) ⁹			
Total net assets	63,317,697	41,192,543	196,700
Number of shares outstanding	5,914,998	4,025,831	19,632
Net asset value per share	10.7046	10.2321	10.0195
Net asset value per share in USD*	1.3751	1.3203	1.2781
Class UN HKD M1 (distributing) ¹⁰			
Total net assets	34,715,349	17,315,764	196,741
Number of shares outstanding	3,243,216	1,692,321	19,635
Net asset value per share	10.7040	10.2320	10.0199
Net asset value per share in USD*	1.3750	1.3203	1.2781
Class UD SGD M1 (hedged-distributing) ¹¹			
Total net assets	38,805,710	22,591,372	84,731
Number of shares outstanding	3,643,404	2,206,108	8,461
Net asset value per share	10.6510	10.2404	10.0141
Net asset value per share in USD*	7.8454	7.5016	7.2414
Class UN SGD M1 (hedged-distributing) ¹²			
Total net assets	39,064,320	19,322,539	34,750
Number of shares outstanding	3,667,115	1,886,625	3,470
Net asset value per share	10.6526	10.2419	10.0142
Net asset value per share in USD*	7.8466	7.5026	7.2414

All classes are accumulating and unhedged unless otherwise noted.

² The D USD (distributing) share class changed name to the D USD Q1 (distributing) on September 15, 2021.

The T USD share class liquidated on August 11, 2020.

The UD USD (distributing) share class changed name to the UD USD Q1 (distributing) on September 15, 2021.

The UN USD (distributing) share class changed name to the UN USD Q1 (distributing) on September 15, 2021.

⁶ The UN CHF (hedged) share class liquidated on August 13, 2020.

The S GBP (hedged-distributing) share class changed name to the S GBP Q1 (hedged-distributing) on September 15, 2021.

⁸ The T GBP (hedged) share class liquidated on May 25, 2021.

⁹ The UD HKD (distributing) share class changed name to the UD HKD M1 (distributing) on September 15, 2021.

 $[\]frac{10}{10}$ The UN HKD (distributing) share class changed name to the UN HKD M1 (distributing) on September 15, 2021.

¹¹ The UD SGD (hedged-distributing) share class changed name to the UD SGD M1 (hedged-distributing) on September 15, 2021.

¹² The UN SGD (hedged-distributing) share class changed name to the UN SGD M1 (hedged-distributing) on September 15, 2021.

For information purposes only.

Statement of investments September 30, 2021

Morket value Morket value Morket value Morket value Since Corporate bonds Corporate bond	Holding/					Holding/				
Common stacks		CCV* 1								
Common stocks					assets					assets
Communication services	irunsjere	able secur	icies admitted to an official stock ex	cridinge insuring						
Second		Commo	n stocks			400				
Section Company Comp		Commu	nication services			100	ODI		615,416	0.02
Total communications Parent 146,039 0.01 200 100 200 100 200 100 200 100 200						400	EUR	Abanca Corporation Bancaria SA 7.50%	F01.070	0.00
Total communication services	5					600	FLJR		501,079	0.02
Benery				146,039	0.01	000	LOIX		746,655	0.03
Benery		Total co	mmunication services	146,039	0.01	500	EUR	1	(27.21.1	0.00
Energy						3.834	FUR		627,311	0.02
Pound Precision Energy Lect 264,717 0.01 500 0.02 500		Energy				3,03 .	20.1		4,476,296	0.17
Total common stocks		Energy								
Total energy 266,717 0.01	19	USD For	esight Energy LLC	266,717	0.01				492,000	0.02
Preferred stocks		Total en	ergy _	266,717	0.01	300	LOIN		518,862	0.02
Section Company 157,699 0.06 200 USD Altice France Folding SA 8,00% 221,962 0.01		Total co	mmon stocks	412,756	0.02					
1		Preferre	d stocks						479,360	0.02
10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	22					180	EUR		221.962	0.01
Tust Description and Company	32		1 /	1571699	0.06	200	USD			
2 USD Danaher Corporation 3,981,296 0,14 3,516 EUR. A Risce France SA 4,000% 15,077,0209 377,430 0,10 3 USD Pluor Corporation 5,18,014 0,02 300 EUR. A Risce France SA 4,13% 15,077,0209 343,529 0,01 4 USD Southern Company 2,619,555 0,10 0,00 22,410,222 0,09 20 USD A merigas France SA 4,25% 15,10 (20,029 343,529 0,01 5 USD Drupe Ferred stocks 14,932,692 0,55 675 USD Amerigas France Corporation 5,63% 21,650 0,00 6 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 5,69% 335,615 0,01 3,155 EUR. A RDI France SA 4,25% 15,10 (20,00 3,18,054 0,01 7 USD Southern Company 2,410,222 0,09 2,000,570,24 2,000,57	71								167,207	0.01
1 USD Phor Corporation 518,014 0.02 0.09 20 USD Amerigas Finance Corporation 538,014 0.00 20 USD Amerigas Finance Corporation 56,39% 216,500 0.00 20 USD			1 /		0.14	3,516	EUR	Altice France SA 4.00% 15/07/2029	4,010,347	
Total preferred stocks 14,932,692 0.55 675 USD Americas Finance Corporation 5.63% 21,650 0.00	52	USD DT	E Energy Company	2,639,555	0.10					
Total preferred stocks 14,932,692 0.55 675 USD Americas Partners IP 5.50% 20005/2025 745,740 0.03	1	USD Fluc	or Corporation	518,014					343,529	0.01
Total preferred stocks	47	USD Sou	thern Company _			20	USD		21.650	0.00
Asset backed securities Asset backed securities 10 USD AmeriCas Partners LP 5.88% 2008/2026 2008/2026 310 USD ASSET 2020-1 Trust 6.41% 16/01/2040 499.685 0.02 495 USD Apache Corporation 4.63% 15/11/2025 525/03/20360 335.615 0.01 3.155 EUR ARD Finance SA 5.00% 3006/2027 3.796,041 0.14 25/06/20360 60.738 0.00 15.00 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 5.98% 25/06/20360 60.738 0.00 15.00 EUR Ardagh Fackaging Finance Pc 2.13% 15/08/20360 15.00 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 6.80% 25/06/20360 25/06/20360 40.6536 0.02 15.00 EUR Argant Packaging Finance Pc 4.75% 25/09/20360 38.70 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.45% 25/09/20360 38.70 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.45% 25/11/20360 38.70 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.45% 25/11/20360 38.71 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.45% 25/11/20360 38.72 0.00 38.73 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.27% 25/11/20360 38.72 0.00 38.73 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.27% 25/11/20360 38.72 0.00 38.73 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.27% 25/11/20360 38.72 0.00 38.73 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.27% 25/11/20360 38.72 0.00 38.73 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.27% 25/11/20360 38.72 0.00 38.73 0.01 38.70 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.27% 25/10/20370 38.70 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.27% 25/10/20370 38.70 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.27% 25/10/20370 38.70 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.27% 25/10/20360 38.70 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.27% 25/10/20360 38.70 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.27% 25/10/20460 38.70 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.27% 25/10/20460 38.70 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.23% 25/10/20460 38.70 USD GSAA Home Equity Tru		Total pr	eferred stocks	14,932,692	0.55	675	USD		21,050	0.00
Asset backed securities		Fixed inc	come securities						745,740	0.03
1,013 USD AASET 2020-1 Trust 6.41% 16/01/2040 499,685 0.02 01/10/2030 0						10	USD		11.200	0.00
10.13 USD		Asset ba	cked securities			310	LISD		11,300	0.00
Solid USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.69% 335.615 0.01 3.155 EUR ARD Finance \$A5.00(3) 0.00(6)(2027) 3.796,041 0.14	1,013	USD AA	SET 2020-1 Trust 6.41% 16/01/2040	499,685	0.02	510	030		318.054	0.01
150 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 5.98% 25/06/2036** 260,738 0.00 1.628 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 6.80% 25/06/2036** 656,915 0.02 1.95 GBP Ardagh Packaging Finance Pic 4.75% 15/07/2027 268,844 0.01 1.066 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 6.38% 406,536 0.02 635 EUR Arnal Livembourg Finance Sar 1.88% 694,942 0.03 0.00 0.	504					495	USD	Apache Corporation 4.63% 15/11/2025		0.02
1,628 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 6.80% 25/06/2036(9) 656,915 0.02 15/08/2026 689,575 0.03 15/08/2026 689,575 0.03 15/08/2026 689,575 0.03 15/08/2026 689,575 0.03 15/08/2027 268,844 0.01 15/08/2027 268,844 0.01 15/08/2027 268,844 0.01 15/08/2027 268,844 0.01 15/08/2027 268,844 0.01 15/08/2028 26,843 0.02 26,843 0.03 26,843 0.03 26,843 0.03 26,843 0.03 26,843 0.03 26,843 0.03 26,843 0.03 26,843 0.03 26,843 0.03 26,843 0.03 26,843 0.03 26,843 0.04 26,843 0.04 27,942 0.05 27,142/2036(9) 27,142/2036(9) 38,722 0.00 28,042 0.05 0.07 0.	150			335,615	0.01				3,796,041	0.14
1,628 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 6.80% 25/06/2036 656,915 0.02 195 GBP Ardagh Packaging Finance Ptc 4.75% 268,844 0.01 1,066 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 6.38% 25/09/2036 406,536 0.02 700 EUR Argenta Spaarbank NV 1.00% 13/10/2026 831,685 0.03 1,066 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.45% 25/09/2036 26,663 0.00 1.500 EUR Argenta Spaarbank NV 1.00% 25/11/2036 338,722 0.00 1.500 EUR Argenta Spaarbank NV 1.00% 25/11/2036 332,995 0.01 20 USD Ashtead Capital Incorporated 4.00% 01/05/2028 446,373 0.02 1,660 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.25% 25/02/2037 332,995 0.01 420 USD Ashtead Capital Incorporated 4.00% 01/05/2028 446,373 0.02 1,620 USD Morgan Stanley ABS Capital 1.620 TRY Asian Development Bank 17.50% 25/12/2046 350.373 0.01 300 EUR Avantor Funding Incorporated 3.88% 1.600 provated Florat 1.34% 25/07/2037 2.063,078 0.08 1.500 EUR Avantor Funding Incorporated 5.25% 1.500/2027 3.66,034 0.02 0.02 0.05	150			60.738	0.00	595	EUR		400 F7F	0.03
25/06/2036 656,915 0.02 15/07/2027 268,844 0.01	1,628			00,750	0.00	195	GRP		689,575	0.03
25/09/2036 3		25/	06/2036 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	656,915	0.02	173	ODI		268,844	0.01
73 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.45% 26,663 0.00 1.500 EUR Argenta Spaarbank NV 1.00% 13/10/2026 831,685 0.03 13/10/2026 831,685 0.03 15/10/2036 831,685 0.03 15/10/2036 831,685 0.03 15/10/2036 831,685 0.03 15/10/2036 831,685 0.03 15/10/2036 831,685 0.03 15/10/2036 831,685 0.03 15/10/2036 831,685 0.03 15/10/2036 13/10/2026 13/10/2026 13/10/2026 13/10/2026 13/10/2026 13/10/2026 13/10/2026 13/10/2026 13/10/2026 13/10/2026 13/10/2026 13/10/2027 1,783,707 0.07	1,066			407.537	0.00	635	EUR	· ·		
25/11/2036 26,663 0.00 13/10/2026 831,685 0.03	73			406,536	0.02	700	EL ID		694,942	0.03
1,500 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.27% 25/12/2036° 38,722 0.00 29/10/12027 1,783,707 0.	75			26,663	0.00	700	EUR		831 685	0.03
1,783,707 0,007	106	USD GS	AA Home Equity Trust 0.27%			1,500	EUR		031,003	0.03
25/02/2037 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 332,995 0.01 01/05/2028 446,373 0.02 916 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.23% 25/12/2046 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 350,373 0.01 11,620 TRY Asian Development Bank 17.50% 04/10/2021 1,303,093 0.05 2.060 USD Morgan Stanley ABS Capital I Incorporated Trust 1.34% 25/07/2037 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 2,063,078 0.08 15/07/2028 363,331 0.01 463 USD Renaissance Home Equity Loan Trust 6.12% 25/11/2036 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 256,506 0.01 15/07/2028 363,331 0.01 88.6 Foods Incorporated 5.25% 15/09/2027 656,034 0.02 805 USD Soundview Home Loan Trust 2006-3 0.59% 25/11/2036 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 780,108 0.03 25 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 4.00% 10/07/2022 380,779 0.01 2.300 USD Venture 34 CLO Limited 6.26% 15/10/2031 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 2,167,800 0.08 3.63% 24/09/2024 1,226,630 0.05 2.440 USD Bain Capital Credit CLO Limited 7.03% 20/01/2032 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 2,441,960 0.09 2.58 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 2.0/01/2034 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 2445,254 0.02 8allyrock CLO 14 Limited 7.13% 20/01/2034 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 445,254 0.02 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 703,741 0.03 10.88% 08/10/2026 301,650 0.01 400 EUR Banco Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 301,650 0.01 400 EUR Banco Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 400 EUR Banco Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 301,650 0.01 400 EUR Banco de Credito Social Cooperativo	025			38,722	0.00			29/01/2027	1,783,707	0.07
916 USD GSAA Home Equity Trust 0.23% 25/12/2046 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 350,373 0.01 11,620 TRY Asian Development Bank 17.50% 04/10/2021 1,303,093 0.05 2,060 USD Morgan Stanley ABS Capital I Incorporated Trust 1.34% 25/07/2037 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 2,063,078 0.08 15/07/2028 363,331 0.01 463 USD Renaissance Home Equity LoanTrust 6.12% 25/11/2036 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 256,506 0.01 15/07/2028 86G Foods Incorporated 5.25% 15/09/2027 656,034 0.02 805 USD Soundview Home Loan Trust 2006-3 0.59% 25/11/2036 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 780,108 0.03 25,109/2027 656,034 0.02 2,300 USD Venture 34 CLO Limited 6.26% 15/10/2031 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 2,167,800 0.08 15/10/2031 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 2,167,800 0.08 225 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 2/09/2024 1,226,630 0.05 2,440 USD Bain Capital Credit CLO Limited 7.03% 20/01/2032 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 2,441,960 0.09 2,441,960 0.09 2.63% 28/04/2025 266,624 0.01 445 USD Ballyrock CLO 14 Limited 7.13% 20/01/2034 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 445,254 0.02 80.02 Total asset backed securities 10,862,948 0.40 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 09/10/2026 703,741 0.03 Total asset backed securities 10,862,948 0.40 EUR Banca Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 301,650 0.01 400 EUR Banco BPM SpA 1,33% 21/12/2021 (0.6)((iii)) 451,620 0.02	833			332 995	0.01	420	USD		447 272	0.02
25/12/2046 350,373 0.01 04/10/2021 1,303,093 0.05	916			332,773	0.01	11.620	TRY		446,373	0.02
Incorporated Trust 1.34% 25/07/2037 2,063,078 0.08 15/07/2028 363,33 0.01 463 USD Renaissance Home Equity Loan Trust				350,373	0.01	11,020	11(1		1,303,093	0.05
463 USD Renaissance Home Equity Loan Trust 6.12% 25/11/2036 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾ 256,506 0.01 88.G Foods Incorporated 5.25% 15/09/2027 656,034 0.02 805 USD Soundview Home Loan Trust 2006-3 0.59% 25/11/2036 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾ 780,108 0.03 325 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 4.00% 10/07/2022 380,779 0.01 Venture 34 CLO Limited 6.26% 15/10/2031 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 2,167,800 0.08 1,015 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 3.63% 24/09/2024 1,226,630 0.05 2,441,960 0.09 225 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 2.63% 28/04/2025 266,624 0.01 Ballyrock CLO 14 Limited 7.13% 20/01/2034 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 445,254 0.02 8anca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 1.88% 09/01/2026 703,741 0.03 Total asset backed securities 10,862,948 0.40 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 301,650 0.01 400 EUR Banco BPM SpA 1.33% 21/12/2021 (0,40) 451,620 0.02 400 EUR Banco de Credito Social Cooperativo	2,060			20/2070	0.00	300	EUR			
6.12% 25/11/2036 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾ 256,506 0.01 15/09/2027 656,034 0.02 805 USD Soundview Home LoanTrust 2006-3 0.59% 25/11/2036 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾ 780,108 0.03 2.325 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 4.00% 10/07/2022 380,779 0.01 2,300 USD Venture 34 CLO Limited 6.26% 15/10/2031 2.2167,800 0.08 3.63% 24/09/2024 1,226,630 0.05 2,440 USD Bain Capital Credit CLO Limited 7.03% 20/01/2032 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾ 2,441,960 0.09 2.63% 28/04/2025 2.63% 28/04/2025 2.66,624 0.01 445 USD Ballyrock CLO 14 Limited 7.13% 20/01/2034 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾ 445,254 0.02 1.88% 09/01/2026 703,741 0.03 Total asset backed securities 10,862,948 0.40 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 301,650 0.01 400 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 301,650 0.01 400 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 301,650 0.01 400 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 301,650 0.01 400 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 301,650 0.01	463		•	2,063,078	0.08	(20	LICD		363,331	0.01
805 USD Soundview Home LoanTrust 2006-3 0.59% 25/11/2036 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 780,108 0.03 2,300 USD Venture 34 CLO Limited 6.26% 15/10/2031 2,167,800 0.08 1,015 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 3.63% 24/09/2024 1,226,630 0.05 2,441 960 0.09 225 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 3.63% 24/09/2024 1,226,630 0.05 2,441 960 0.09 2,441,960 0.09 2,441,960 0.09 2,441,960 0.09 2,445,254 0.02 8 Ballyrock CLO 14 Limited 7.13% 20/01/2034 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 445,254 0.02 8 Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 1.88% 09/01/2026 703,741 0.03 1.88% 09/01/2026 301,650 0.01 0.03 250 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 301,650 0.01 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.	103			256,506	0.01	627	USD		656.034	0.02
2,300 USD Venture 34 CLO Limited 6.26%	805					325	EUR		030,031	0.02
15/10/2031 0	2 200			780,108	0.03				380,779	0.01
2,440 USD Bain Capital Credit CLO Limited 7.03% 20/01/2032 ⁰ 2,441,960 0.09 2,441,960 0.09 2,441,960 0.09 2.663% 28/04/2025 266,624 0.01 20/01/2034 ⁰ 445,254 0.02 1.88% 09/01/2026 703,741 0.03 250 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 1.88% 09/01/2026 703,741 0.03 250 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 1.88% 09/01/2026 703,741 0.03 250 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 703,741 0.03 250 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 703,741 0.03 250 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 703,741 0.03 250 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 703,741 0.03 250 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 703,741 0.03 250 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 703,741 0.03 250 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 703,741 0.03 250 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 703,741 0.03 250 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 703,741 0.03 250 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 703,741 0.03 250 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 703,741 0.03 250 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 703,741 0.03 250 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 703,741 0.03 250 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 703,741 0.03 250 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 703,741 0.03 250 EUR DE 0.88% 08	2,300			2.167.800	0.08	1,015	EUR	!	1 224 420	0.05
20/01/2032 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 2,441,960 0.09 2.63% 28/04/2025 266,624 0.01 445 USD Ballyrock CLO 14 Limited 7.13% 20/01/2034 ⁽ⁱ⁾ 445,254 0.02 1.88% 09/01/2026 703,741 0.03 Total asset backed securities 10,862,948 0.40 250 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 301,650 0.01 400 EUR Banco BPM SpA 1.33% 21/12/2021 ^{(i),(ii)} 451,620 0.02 400 EUR Banco de Credito Social Cooperativo	2,440			2,.57,000		225	EUR		1,220,030	0.03
20/01/2034 ⁽¹⁾ 445,254 0.02 1.88% 09/01/2026 703,741 0.03 Total asset backed securities 10,862,948 0.40 250 EUR Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena SpA 0.88% 08/10/2026 301,650 0.01 400 EUR Banco BPM SpA 1.33% 21/12/2021 ^{(1),(iii)} 451,620 0.02 400 EUR Banco de Credito Social Cooperativo				2,441,960	0.09			2.63% 28/04/2025	266,624	0.01
Total asset backed securities	445			44E 2E4	0.02	605	EUR	!		
0.88% 08/10/2026 301,650 0.01 400 EUR Banco BPM SpA 1.33% 21/12/2021 ^{(i),(iii)} 451,620 0.02 400 EUR Banco de Credito Social Cooperativo			-			250	EL ID		703,741	0.03
400 EUR Banco BPM Sp.A 1.33% 21/12/2021 ^{(1),(iii)} 451,620 0.02 400 EUR Banco de Credito Social Cooperativo		iotai as	set backed securities	10,862,948	0.40	250	EUK		301.650	001
400 EUR Banco de Credito Social Cooperativo						400	EUR			
SA 1.75% 09/03/2028 ⁰ 461,091 0.02								Banco de Credito Social Cooperativo	,==3	
								SA 1.75% 09/03/2028 ⁽ⁱ⁾	461,091	0.02

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/ nominal	****		Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net
		Investment	USD	assets	000'		Investment	USD	_assets
Transfer (continu		ecurities admitted to an official stock ex	change listing			Corp	oorate bonds (continued)		
(,				410		rate (continued) Comision Federal de Electricidad 4.68%		
	Fixed	d income securities (continued)			410	USD	09/02/205 l	393,421	0.01
	Corr	porate bonds (continued)			795	USD	Commercial Metals Company 3.88%		
		·			/75	EL ID	15/02/2031	799,396	0.03
1.800		orate (continued) Banco de Credito Social Cooperativo					Constellium SE 4.25% 15/02/2026 Continental Resources Incorporated	792,070	0.03
1,000	LOIN	SA 5.25% 27/11/2031 ⁽ⁱ⁾	2,211,861	0.08	170	USD	4.38% 15/01/2028	188,063	0.01
585	USD	Banco do Brasil SA 4.63% 15/01/2025	618,381	0.02	130	USD	Continental Resources Incorporated	. 00,003	0.0 .
1,025	EUR	Banco Santander SA 1.00%					4.90% 01/06/2044	145,600	0.01
/75	LICD	15/12/2024 ^{(i),(iii)}	1,136,087	0.04	4,298	USD	Continuum Energy Levanter Private	4 4 4 7 0 2 0	0.17
		Bancolombia SA 3.00% 29/01/2025 Bancolombia SA 4.63% 18/12/2029 ⁽ⁱ⁾	682,298 268,279	0.03 0.01	600	EL IR	Limited 4.50% 09/02/2027 Cooperatieve Rabobank UA 4.38%	4,447,938	0.16
		Bangkok Bank Pcl 3.47% 23/09/2036 ⁽¹⁾	609,219	0.01	000	LOIN	29/06/2027 ^{(1),(iii)}	771,852	0.03
		Bank Leumi Le-Israel BM 3.28%	007,217	0.02	495	USD	Country Garden Holdings Company	,	
		29/01/2031 ⁽ⁱ⁾	407,625	0.01			Limited 2.70% 12/07/2026	460,350	0.02
1,250	USD	Bank of China Limited 0.71%	1040040	0.05	400	EUR	Credit Agricole Assurances SA 1.50%	450.124	0.00
1,000	LICD	16/01/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,249,062	0.05	400	LICD	06/10/2031	459,124	0.02
1,000	USD	Bank of China Limited 2.88% 20/04/2022	1,012,370	0.04	600	USD	Credit Agricole SA 8.13% 23/12/2025 ^{(1),(iii)}	724,500	0.03
775	USD	Barclays Plc 7.88% 15/03/2022 ^{(i),(iii)}	792,871	0.03	425	GBP	Credit Agricole SA 7.50%	721,300	0.03
		Barclays Plc 7.75% 15/09/2023 ^{(i),(iii)}	599,500	0.02			23/06/2026 ^{(i),(iii)}	670,307	0.02
		Barclays Plc 5.88% 15/09/2024 ^{(ī),(iii)}	1,172,180	0.04			Credit Agricole SA 1.63% 05/06/2030 ⁽ⁱ⁾	482,220	0.02
		Barclays Plc 3.38% 02/04/2025 ⁽ⁱ⁾	438,904	0.02			Credit Agricole SA 1.87% 09/12/2031(1)	400,978	0.01
		Barclays Plc 3.00% 08/05/2026	535,704	0.02	1,/80	USD	Credit Suisse Group AG 7.50% 11/12/2023 ^{(i),(iii)}	1,944,650	0.07
		Barclays Plc 0.58% 09/08/2029 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Barclays Plc 2.67% 10/03/2032 ⁽ⁱ⁾	394,750 401,514	0.01	850	USD	Credit Suisse Group AG 5.25%	1,777,030	0.07
		Bath & Body Works Incorporated	401,314	0.01	050	OSD	18/12/2024 ^{(i),(iii)}	889,312	0.03
103	030	5.25% 01/02/2028	534,955	0.02	7,650	USD	Credit Suisse Group AG 6.25%		
220	USD	BBVA Global Finance Limited 7.00%					18/12/2024(1),(III)	8,242,018	0.30
		01/12/2025	260,528	0.01	730	EUR	Crown European Holdings SA 2.88%	000 500	0.02
234	GBP	Bellis Acquisition Company Plc 3.25%	200.001	0.01	900	CVD	01/02/2026 Daimler Canada Finance Incorporated	900,508	0.03
100	EI ID	16/02/2026 Berry Global Incorporated 1.50%	309,901	0.01	700	CAD	3.05% 16/05/2022	721,467	0.03
100	LOIN	15/01/2027	120,380	0.00	430	USD	Danaos Corporation 8.50% 01/03/2028	475,150	0.02
310	USD	Bharti Airtel International Netherlands	,		925	USD	Danske Bank AS 7.00% 26/06/2025 ^{(i),(iii)}	1,039,191	0.04
		BV 5.35% 20/05/2024	338,229	0.01			Danske Bank AS 4.38% 18/05/2026 ^{(i),(iii)}	946,703	0.03
5,455	USD	BOC Aviation USA Corporation 1.63%	5 40 (0 1 0	0.00	,		Danske Bank AS 2.25% 14/01/2028 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,610,869	0.06
(2/0	LICD	29/04/2024 Parenta Financa DAC Carenany (00%)	5,496,919	0.20			Diamond BC BV 5.63% 15/08/2025 DNB Bank ASA 4.88% 12/11/2024 ^{(i),(iii)}	3,106,561 1,316,837	0.11
6,360	USD	Borets Finance DAC Company 6.00% 17/09/2026	6,614,400	0.24			Drax Finco Plc 6.63% 01/11/2025	769,212	0.03
450	USD	Braskem Netherlands Finance BV 4.50%	0,011,100	0.21			Dufry One BV 3.38% 15/04/2028	885,699	0.03
		10/01/2028	478,080	0.02			Ecopetrol SA 5.38% 26/06/2026	433,490	0.02
		Brunello Bidco SpA 3.75% 15/02/2028 ⁽ⁱ⁾	2,684,128	0.10			eG Global Finance Plc 4.38%		
6,840	EUR	Bulgarian Energy Holding EAD 2.45%	7050007	0.20	505	EL ID	07/02/2025	3,049,228	0.11
220	EI ID	22/07/2028 CAB Selas 3.38% 01/02/2028	7,958,927 385,774	0.29 0.01	585	EUR	eG Global Finance Plc 6.25% 30/10/2025	692,562	0.03
		Caixabank SA 1.25% 18/06/2031 ⁽¹⁾	586,208	0.01	550	FLJR	Elior Group SA 3.75% 15/07/2026	659,888	0.03
		CaixaBank SA 6.00% 18/07/2022 ^{(i),(iii)}	719,068	0.03			Embarg Corporation 8.00% 01/06/2036	326,007	0.01
400	GBP	CaixaBank SA 1.50% 03/12/2026 ⁽ⁱ⁾	537,895	0.02			Embraer Netherlands Finance BV 6.95%		
100	EUR	Carnival Corporation 7.63%					17/01/2028	6,593,319	0.24
120	E	01/03/2026	124,935	0.00	950	USD	Encompass Health Corporation 4.50%	000.075	0.04
130	EUR	Catalent Pharma Solutions Incorporated 2.38% 01/03/2028	152,386	0.01	1755	LICD	01/02/2028 Energean Israel Finance Limited 4.50%	980,875	0.04
290	LISD	CDBL Funding 2 2.00% 04/03/2026	290,452	0.01	1,/33	USD	30/03/2024	1,788,345	0.07
		Cellnex Telecom SA 1.50% 16/01/2026	422,831	0.02	1,680	USD	Energean Israel Finance Limited 4.88%	1,7 00,5 15	0.07
		China Evergrande Group 10.00%	,				30/03/2026	1,717,800	0.06
		11/04/2023	47,750	0.00	5,220	USD	Energean Israel Finance Limited 5.38%		
200	USD	CIFI Holdings Group Company Limited	101000	0.01	0.005	1150	30/03/2028	5,311,350	0.20
7710	LICD	5.25% 13/05/2026	194,000	0.01	8,985	USD	Energean Israel Finance Limited 5.88% 30/03/2031	9,153,469	0.34
7,/10	USD	CIFI Holdings Group Company Limited 4.38% 12/04/2027	7,174,155	0.27	700	FLJR	Energizer Gamma Acquisition BV 3.50%	7,133,707	0.54
45.5	EUR	Cirsa Finance International Sarl 4.50%	7,171,133	0.27	, 50	LOIN	30/06/2029	804,986	0.03
		15/03/2027	521,585	0.02	180	USD	EQM Midstream Partners LP 6.50%	,	
2 720	FUR	Clarios Global LP 4.38% 15/05/2026	3,269,562	0.12			15/07/2048	204,750	0.01
2,729							Eurobank SA 2.00% 05/05/2027 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,086,051	0.04

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/ nominal	CC*	la contraction of the contractio	Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal		la contract	Market value	% net
		Investment	USD .	assets	000′		Investment	<u>USD</u> .	assets
(continu		ecurities admitted to an official stock e	xcnange listing				porate bonds (continued)		
•	,				3 690		orate (continued) Huarong Finance 2017 Company		
	Fixe	d income securities (continued)			3,070	OJD	Limited 4.50% 24/01/2022 ^{(i),(iii)}	3,570,075	0.13
	Corp	porate bonds (continued)			3,370	USD	Huarong Finance 2017 Company Limited 3.75% 27/04/2022	3,277,325	0.12
(05		orate (continued)	700 100	0.00	360	USD	Huarong Finance 2019 Company	222 100	0.01
		Euronext NV 1.50% 17/05/2041 European Investment Bank 12.00%	708,193	0.03	3313	LISD	Limited 2.13% 30/09/2023 Huarong Finance 2019 Company	332,100	0.01
77,000	HXI	12/05/2022	4,717,238	0.17	د ۱ د , د	USD	Limited 3.75% 29/05/2024	3,139,067	0.12
		Faurecia SE 3.75% 15/06/2028	572,521	0.02	2,395	USD	Huarong Finance 2019 Company	2,.2.,22.	
600	EUR	FinecoBank Banca Fineco SpA 5.88%	757.004	0.00	2.440		Limited 3.25% 13/11/2024	2,225,075	0.08
2 700	LISD	03/12/2024 ^{(i),(iii)} FirstEnergy Corporation 5.35%	757,084	0.03	3,460	USD	Huarong Finance 2019 Company Limited 4.50% 29/05/2029	3,167,630	0.12
2,700	USD	15/07/2047	3,292,309	0.12	3.915	USD	Huarong Finance 2019 Company	3,107,030	0.12
8,755	USD	FirstEnergy Corporation 3.40%	5,=: =,5 ::		-,		Limited 3.38% 24/02/2030	3,288,600	0.12
		01/03/2050	8,416,707	0.31	700	EUR	IKB Deutsche Industriebank AG 4.00%		
2,064	USD	Ford Motor Company 8.50% 21/04/2023	2,270,276	0.08	400	LICD	31/01/2028 ⁽⁾ Industrial & Commercial Bank of China	828,423	0.03
685	USD	Ford Motor Company 5.29%	2,270,276	0.06	400	USD	2.88% 21/02/2022	402,700	0.01
		08/12/2046	762,919	0.03	2,000	USD	Industrial & Commercial Bank of China	,	
665	USD	Ford Motor Credit Company LLC					1.00% 23/05/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	2,005,360	0.07
200	LICD	3.35% 01/11/2022	676,711	0.02	300	USD	Industrial & Commercial Bank of China 0.79% 16/09/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	300,546	0.01
200	USD	Ford Motor Credit Company LLC 3.37% 17/11/2023	204.980	0.01	475	USD	Industrial & Commercial Bank of China	300,370	0.01
225	USD	Ford Motor Credit Company LLC	20 1,7 00	0.0 1	.,,	002	Limited 4.88% 21/09/2025	526,599	0.02
		5.13% 16/06/2025	244,406	0.01			ING Groep NV 3.88% 6/04/2027 ^{(i),(iii)}	533,445	0.02
550	USD	Ford Motor Credit Company LLC	E02.001	0.02			ING Groep NV 4.05% 09/04/2029	540,040	0.02
245	USD	4.54% 01/08/2026 Galaxy Pipeline Assets Bidco Limited	593,081	0.02			Inkia Energy Limited 5.88% 09/11/2027 Instituto Costarricense de Electricidad	2,857,351	0.11
213	OSD	1.75% 30/09/2027	246,804	0.01	2/3	030	6.95% 10/11/2021	275,481	0.01
235	USD	Galaxy Pipeline Assets Bidco Limited			14,455	USD	International Airport Finance SA 12.00%		
F20	LICD	2.16% 31/03/2034	230,300	0.01	20.000		15/03/2033	15,648,008	0.58
520	USD	Galaxy Pipeline Assets Bidco Limited 2.63% 31/03/2036	510,900	0.02	38,800	MXN	International Finance Corporation zero coupon 22/02/2038	508,595	0.02
235	USD	Galaxy Pipeline Assets Bidco Limited	310,700	0.02	6.720	USD	Interpipe Holdings Plc 8.38%	300,373	0.02
		2.94% 30/09/2040	234,262	0.01	-,		13/05/2026	6,602,400	0.24
250	USD	Galaxy Pipeline Assets Bidco Limited	252 275	001	1,215	USD	Investment Energy Resources Limited	1217757	0.05
1 940	CAD	3.25% 30/09/2040 GE Capital Canada Funding Company	252,375	0.01	1 330	EI IR	6.25% 26/04/2029 IPD 3 BV 5.50% 01/12/2025	1,316,756 1,611,630	0.05
1,710	C/\D	4.60% 26/01/2022	1,550,267	0.06			Israel Electric Corporation Limited	1,011,030	0.00
409	USD	Genworth Holdings Incorporated					5.00% 12/1 /2024	222,000	0.01
2 202	LICD	4.90% 15/08/2023	418,129	0.02	1,635	USD	Israel Electric Corporation Limited		
3,292	USD	Genworth Holdings Incorporated 4.80% 15/02/2024	3,357,840	0.12	/ O/E	LICD	4.25% 14/08/2028 ollibee Worldwide Private Limited	1,830,485	0.06
4,001	USD	Genworth Holdings Incorporated	3,337,010	0.12	0,003	USD	3.90% 23/01/2025 ^{(i).(iii)}	6,880,858	0.25
		6.50% 15/06/2034	4,161,040	0.15	525	EUR	Jyske Bank AS 3.63% 04/12/2028 ^{(i),(iii)}	617,728	0.02
6,070	USD	Greenko Mauritius Limited 6.25%	(20/ 575	0.22	200	USD	Kaisa Group Holdings Limited 9.38%	154000	0.01
2 740	EL IR	21/02/2023 Grifols Escrow Issuer SA 3.88%	6,206,575	0.23	200	LICD	30/06/2024	154,000	0.01
2,7 10	LOIX	15/10/2028	3,211,248	0.12	200	USD	KazMunayGas National Company JSC 6.38% 24/10/2048	256,000	0.01
435	USD	GTLK Europe Capital DAC 4.80%			100	USD	KB Home 7.50% 15/09/2022	105,875	0.00
/ FF	. ICD	26/02/2028	456,750	0.02			KB Home 4.80% 15/11/2029	173,310	0.01
		HB Fuller Company 4.25% 15/10/2028 HCA Incorporated 5.38% 01/02/2025	666,462 3,078,712	0.02 0.11			Kernel Holding SA 6.50% 17/10/2024	6,663,509	0.25
		HCA Incorporated 5.38% 01/02/2025	914,176	0.03	6,925	USD	Kosmos Energy Limited 7.50% 01/03/2028	6,717,250	0.25
		HCA Incorporated 5.63% 01/09/2028	260,544	0.01	400	USD	KWG Group Holdings Limited 6.30%	0,717,230	0.25
		HCA Incorporated 5.88% 01/02/2029	42,059	0.00			13/02/2026	360,400	0.01
		HCA Incorporated 7.50% 15/11/2095	392,385	0.01	11,825	USD	KWG Group Holdings Limited 6.00%	10.407.000	0.20
630	USD	Hecla Mining Company 7.25% 15/02/2028	678,611	0.02	400	FI IR	14/08/2026 La Banque Postale SA 3.00%	10,406,000	0.39
400	GBP	HSBC Holdings Plc 1.75% 24/07/2027 ⁽¹⁾	538,083	0.02	700	LOIN	20/11/2028 ^{(i),(iii)}	452,570	0.02
		HSBC Holdings Plc 6.50%			800	EUR	La Banque Postale SA 0.75%		
000	EL ID	23/03/2028 ^{(1),(iii)}	253,454	0.01	E 444	EI IC	23/06/2031	915,812	0.03
900	EUK	HSBC Holdings Plc 4.75% 04/07/2029 ^{(1),(iii)}	1,151,272	0.04	5,446	EUK	La Financiere Atalian SASU 4.00% 15/05/2024	6,196,075	0.23
350	USD	HSBC Holdings Plc 2.80% 24/05/2032 ⁽ⁱ⁾	354,714	0.01			· · · · - · · · · ·	3, . , 0,0 , 3	5.23

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/ nominal	CCV*	Investment	Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal		Investment	Market value	% net
		Investment	USD	assets			Investment	<u>USD</u>	assets
Iransfer (continu		ecurities admitted to an official stock ex	change listing				porate bonds (continued)		
•					150		orate (continued) Occidental Petroleum Corporation		
	Fixe	d income securities (continued)			150	030	5.50% 01/12/2025	166,125	0.01
	Corr	porate bonds (continued)			375	USD	Occidental Petroleum Corporation		
		orate (continued)			2.5	LICD	3.40% 15/04/2026 Occidental Petroleum Corporation	384,611	0.01
1.485		LeasePlan Corporation NV 7.38%			23	USD	3.20% 15/08/2026	25,524	0.00
1,105	LOIT	29/04/2024 ^{(i).(iii)}	1,926,829	0.07	660	USD	Occidental Petroleum Corporation	23,32 1	0.00
985	USD	Lennar Corporation 4.13% 15/01/2022	985,000	0.04			3.00% 15/02/2027	659,492	0.02
165	USD	Leviathan Bond Limited 6.13%	170 / 42	0.01	20	USD	Occidental Petroleum Corporation	22.400	0.00
2510	LISD	30/06/2025 Leviathan Bond Limited 6.50%	178,643	0.01	670	LISD	6.38% 01/09/2028 Occidental Petroleum Corporation	23,400	0.00
2,510	OSD	30/06/2027	2,746,567	0.10	070	030	3.50% 15/08/2029	681,470	0.02
4,930	USD	Leviathan Bond Limited 6.75%			3,560	USD	Occidental Petroleum Corporation		
405	CDD	30/06/2030	5,428,546	0.20	4707		6.13% 01/01/2031	4,273,691	0.16
695	GBP	London Stock Exchange Group Plc 1.63% 06/04/2030	928,360	0.03	4,/8/	USD	Occidental Petroleum Corporation 4.40% 15/04/2046	4,774,314	0.18
5.025	FUR	Lorca Telecom Bondco SAU 4.00%	720,300	0.03	453	USD	Occidental Petroleum Corporation	т,//т,51т	0.10
-,		18/09/2027	5,853,483	0.22			4.20% 15/03/2048	433,748	0.02
		Loxam SAS 3.25% 14/01/2025	700,819	0.03			OCP SA 3.75% 23/06/2031	967,575	0.04
		MARB BondCo Plc 3.95% 29/01/2031	3,735,106	0.14			OCP SA 6.88% 25/04/2044	416,976	0.02
		Marks & Spencer Plc 7.13% 01/12/2037 Meituan 2.13% 28/10/2025	413,607 194,600	0.0 <u>2</u> 0.01			OCP SA 5.13% 23/06/2051 OI European Group BV 3.13%	3,917,671	0.14
		Meituan 3.05% 28/10/2030	426,161	0.01	130	LOIN	15/11/2024	179,600	0.01
		Meritage Homes Corporation 6.00%	120,101	0.02	85	USD	OneMain Finance Corporation 6.13%	,	
		01/06/2025	909,650	0.03			15/03/2024	90,823	0.00
		Metinvest BV 5.63% 17/06/2025	4,812,081	0.18	369	USD	OneMain Finance Corporation 5.38%	200 041	001
		Metinvest BV 7.75% 17/10/2029 Mexico City Airport Trust 4.25%	1,860,817	0.07	340	LISD	15/11/2029 OneMain Finance Corporation 4.00%	399,941	0.01
333	030	31/10/2026	377,232	0.01	510	030	15/09/2030	338,300	0.01
625	USD	MGIC Investment Corporation 5.75%			440	USD	Ooredoo International Finance Limited		
		15/08/2023	667,187	0.02	(205	LICD	2.63% 08/04/2031	448,800	0.02
995	USD	MGM Growth Properties Operating Partnership LP 5.63% 01/05/2024	1,082,062	0.04	6,285	USD	Oryx Funding Limited 5.80% 03/02/2031	6,630,675	0.25
180	USD	Millicom International Cellular SA 6.25%	1,002,062	0.04	400	USD	Ovintiv Exploration Incorporated 5.63%	0,030,073	0.23
100	OSD	25/03/2029	197,100	0.01			01/07/2024	443,538	0.02
410	USD	Mizrahi Tefahot Bank Limited 3.08%			130	USD	Ovintiv Exploration Incorporated 5.38%		
F00	EL ID	07/04/2031(i)	415,638	0.02	705	TI ID	01/01/2026 Parts Europe SA 6.50% 16/07/2025	146,986 948,441	0.01
500	EUR	Mutuelle Assurance Des Commercants et Industriels de France et Des Cadres					PBF Logistics LP 6.88% 15/05/2023	375.375	0.03
		et Sal 0.63% 21/06/2027	575,529	0.02			PeopleCert Wisdom Issuer Plc 5.75%	373,373	0.01
200	EUR	Mutuelle Assurance Des Commercants					15/09/2026	215,965	0.01
		et Industriels de France et Des Cadres	222.055	0.01	1,365	USD	Pertamina Persero PT 4.15%	1245 (24	0.05
205	LICD	et Sal 2.13% 21/06/2052 ⁽⁾ NAK Naftogaz Ukraine via Kondor	232,955	0.01	075	LICD	25/02/2060 Petrobras Global Finance BV 5.75%	1,345,634	0.05
2/3	030	Finance Plc 7.38% 19/07/2022	300.443	0.01	0/3	030	01/02/2029	976,850	0.04
6,530	USD	NAK Naftogaz Ukraine via Kondor			465	USD	Petrobras Global Finance BV 5.09%		
		Finance Plc 7.63% 08/11/2026	6,498,034	0.24			15/01/2030	491,635	0.02
230	USD	National Central Cooling Company PJSC 2.50% 21/10/2027	230,863	0.01	375	USD	Petrobras Global Finance BV 5.60% 03/01/2031	407.063	0.01
495	FUR	NatWest Group Plc 0.78%	230,003	0.01	175	USD	Petrobras Global Finance BV 6.90%	TU7,005	0.01
.,,	20.1	26/02/2030 ⁽ⁱ⁾	572,602	0.02	.,,	005	19/03/2049	194,891	0.01
520	GBP	NatWest Group Plc 2.11%			2,855	USD	Petrobras Global Finance BV 6.75%		
155	EL ID	28/11/2031 ⁽ⁱ⁾	700,224	0.03	1.770	LICD	03/06/2050 Petrobras Global Finance BV 5.50%	3,103,385	0.11
155	EUR	NatWest Group Plc 1.04% 14/09/2032 ⁽ⁱ⁾	178,931	0.01	1,6/0	USD	10/06/2051	1,554,770	0.06
1,050	USD	NatWest Group Plc 3.03%	170,731	0.01	460	USD	Petroleos de Venezuela SA 6.00%	1,55 1,770	0.00
		28/11/2035 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,051,393	0.04			16/05/2024	25,300	0.00
6,322	USD	Network i2i Limited 5.65%	(70/010	0.25			Petroleos Mexicanos 5.95% 28/01/2031	24,173	0.00
2 5/15	EI ID	15/01/2025 ^{(i),(iii)} Nexi SpA 1.63% 30/04/2026	6,726,213 2,957,432	0.25 0.11			Petroleos Mexicanos 6.75% 21/09/2047 Petroleos Mexicanos 7.69% 23/01/2050	424,512 8 698 446	0.02
		Nexi SpA 1.65% 30/04/2026 Nexi SpA 1.75% 24/04/2027	2,404,760	0.11			PJSC Koks via IMH Capital DAC 5.90%	8,698,446	0.32
		Nexi SpA 2.13% 30/04/2029	895,941	0.03	3,300	550	23/09/2025	6,635,160	0.25
600	EUR	Nykredit Realkredit AS 0.88%			200	USD	Power Finance Corporation Limited		_
		28/07/2031 ⁽ⁱ⁾	697,150	0.03	425	IICD	3.95% 23/04/2030 Optor Potroloum 1.38% 13/09/2034	203,913	0.01
					435	しらし	Qatar Petroleum 1.38% 12/09/2026	432,129	0.02

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net
	CCY*	Investment	USD	assets			Investment	USD	assets
Transfer (continu		ecurities admitted to an official stock ex	change listing			Corp	porate bonds (continued)		
(continu	eu)						arate (continued)		
	Fixe	d income securities (continued)			165	USD	TransDigm Incorporated 5.50% 15/11/2027	169,538	0.01
	Corr	parata bands (continued)			310	USD	Transocean Incorporated 6.80%	107,550	0.01
		porate bonds (continued)					15/03/2038	182,900	0.01
5/15		orate (continued) Qatar Petroleum 2.25% 2/07/203	539,147	0.02	760	USD	TRI Pointe Group Incorporated 5.88% I5/06/2024	836,000	0.03
		QNB Finance Limited 2.63%	337,147	0.02	575	FUR	Trivium Packaging Finance BV 3.75%	030,000	0.03
333	OSD	12/05/2025	555,731	0.02	373	LOIT	15/08/2026	681,723	0.02
525	USD	QNB Finance Limited 1.38%					Tullow Oil Plc 10.25% 15/05/2026	13,001,037	0.48
215	EL ID	26/01/2026 O Pool (Lolding LPV E0% 01/03/2025	518,437	0.02			UBS Group AG 5.00% 31/01/2023 ^{(i),(iii)}	468,488	0.02
		Q-Park Holding BV 1.50% 01/03/2025 Q-Park Holding BV 2.00%	239,207	0.01			UBS Group AG 7.00% 31/01/2024 ^{(1),(iii)} UBS Group AG 7.00% 19/02/2025 ^{(1),(iii)}	818,220 2,860,812	0.03
1,515	LOIN	01/03/2026 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,466,564	0.05			UBS Group AG 6.88% 07/08/2025 (1),(iii)	481,844	0.11
345	EUR	Q-Park Holding I BV 2.00% 01/03/2027	381,445	0.01			United Group BV 3.63% 15/02/2028	793,340	0.03
870	USD	Radian Group Incorporated 6.63%					United Rentals North America		
055		15/03/2025	971,137	0.04			Incorporated 4.88% 15/01/2028	442,984	0.02
955	USD	Rakuten Group Incorporated 6.25% 22/04/2026 ^{(i),(iii)}	1,009,912	0.04	155	USD	United Rentals North America	157744	0.01
200	LISD	Russian Railways Via RZD Capital Plc	1,007,712	0.04	615	LISD	Incorporated 3.75% 15/01/2032 United Wholesale Mortgage LLC 5.50%	156,744	0.01
200	OSD	5.70% 05/04/2022	204,440	0.01	013	030	15/04/2029	597,106	0.02
500	EUR	Scientific Games International			229	USD	Vale Overseas Limited 3.75%	,	
		Incorporated 5.50% 15/02/2026	595,916	0.02			08/07/2030	236,374	0.01
460	USD	Service Corporation International	475 525	0.00			VEON Holdings BV 3.38% 25/11/2027	1,043,617	0.04
555	EI IR	4.00% 15/05/203 Silgan Holdings Incorporated 2.25%	475,525	0.02			Verde Bidco SpA 4.63% 01/10/2026	1,586,011	0.06
333	LOIN	01/06/2028	647,237	0.02			Verisure Holding AB 3.88% 15/07/2026 Verisure Holding AB 3.25% 15/02/2027	1,110,709 1,346,698	0.04 0.05
600	USD	Skandinaviska Enskilda Banken AB 5.13%					Verisure Midholding AB 5.25%	1,570,070	0.03
		13/04/2025 ^{(i),(iii)}	639,000	0.02	150	LOIT	15/02/2029	511,246	0.02
		SM Energy Company 6.63% 15/01/2027	1,051,066	0.04			Vinci SA 0.38% 16/02/2022	1,106,450	0.04
		SM Energy Company 6.50% 15/07/2028	3,012,781	0.11	705	GBP	Virgin Money UK Plc 4.00%		
2,395	USD	Southern Gas Corridor CJSC 6.88% 24/03/2026	2,816,759	0.10	225	CDD	25/09/2026 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,033,524	0.04
420	USD	Star Energy Geothermal Darajat II	2,010,737	0.10	325	GBP	Virgin Money UK Plc 2.63% 19/08/2031 ⁽ⁱ⁾	440,797	0.02
		4.85% 14/10/2038	468,904	0.02	649	GBP	Virgin Money UK Plc 8.00%	110,777	0.02
177	USD	Star Energy Geothermal Wayang Windu					29/12/2049 ^{(i),(iii)}	923,209	0.03
200	LICD	Limited 6.75% 24/04/2033	203,088	0.01	465	EUR	Vmed O2 UK Financing I Plc 3.25%		
300	USD	State Oil Companyof the Azerbaijan Republic 4.75% 13/03/2023	312,462	0.01	1 2 40	LICD	31/01/2031	552,783	0.02
578	FUR	Techem Verwaltungsgesellschaft	312,702	0.01	1,348	USD	Vmed O2 UK Financing I Plc 4.25% 31/01/2031	1,344,630	0.05
0,0	20.1	675 mbH 2.00% I5/07/2025	665,184	0.02	800	FLJR	Volksbank Wien AG 7.75%	1,577,050	0.03
624	USD	Telecom Italia SpA 5.30% 30/05/2024	672,266	0.02	000	LOIT	09/04/2024 ^{(i),(iii)}	1,033,704	0.04
225	USD	Tencent Holdings Limited 2.39%			1,650	CAD	VW Credit Canada Incorporated		
200	LICD	03/06/2030	221,033	0.01			Company Guar Regs 2.65% 27/06/2022	1,321,875	0.05
200	USD	Tencent Holdings Limited 3.93% 19/01/2038	212,038	0.01	200	USD	Western Midstream Operating LP 3.95% 01/06/2025	211252	001
225	USD	Tencent Holdings Limited 3.24%	212,030	0.01	600	USD	Western Midstream Operating LP	211,353	0.01
		03/06/2050	212,456	0.01	000	032	5.30% 01/02/2030	663,000	0.02
264	USD	Termocandelaria Power Limited 7.88%			150	USD	Western Midstream Operating LP		
F0F	רוום	30/01/2029	275,488	0.01			6.50% 01/02/2050	176,517	0.01
595	EUR	Teva Pharmaceutical Finance Netherlands II BV 1.25% 31/03/2023	677,508	0.02			Wheel Bidco Limited 6.75% 15/07/2026	514,450	0.02
1.550	FUR	Teva Pharmaceutical Finance	077,300	0.02	585	USD	Wynn Macau Limited 5.63% 26/08/2028	556,883	0.02
,		Netherlands II BV 4.50% 01/03/2025	1,863,736	0.07	1.109	USD	YPF SA 8.50% 23/03/2025	1,016,940	0.04
222	USD	Teva Pharmaceutical Finance					YPF SA 6.95% 21/07/2027	6,615,375	0.24
10.705	1.00	Netherlands III BV 2.80% 21/07/2023	220,677	0.01	7,075	USD	Yuzhou Group Holdings Company		
12,/95	USD	Teva Pharmaceutical Finance Netherlands III BV 3.15% 01/10/2026	12,251,212	0.45	215	E 15	Limited 6.35% 13/01/2027	4,528,000	0.17
200	USD	Times China Holdings Limited 5.55%	12,162,21	U.+3			Ziggo BV 2.88% 15/01/2030	368,590	0.01
200	230	04/06/2024	185,000	0.01	18,775	USD	Zorlu Yenilenebilir Enerji AS 9.00% 01/06/2026	18,615,100	0.69
10,780	USD	Times China Holdings Limited 5.75%				Tota	l corporate bonds	520,142,253	19.27
	EL 15	14/01/2027	9,432,500	0.35		iota	. coi poi ate bolius	320,172,233	17.41
		Titan Holdings II BV 5.13% 15/07/2029	717,524	0.03					
1,/10	EUK	TK Elevator Midco GmbH 4.38% 15/07/2027	2,068,528	0.08					
			2,000,020	5.00					

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/ nominal 000'		Investment	Market value USD	% net	Holding/ nominal 000'		Investment	Market value USD	% net
Transfer	able s	ecurities admitted to an official stock ex					ernment bonds (continued)		
(continu	ed)						JS governments (continued)		
	Fixe	d income securities (continued)			5,245	EUR	Benin Government International Bond 4.95% 22/01/2035	5,918,920	0.22
	Gove	ernment bonds			520	USD	Bermuda Government International	3,710,720	
	Energ	у			200	LICD	Bond 4.75% 15/02/2029 Bermuda Government International	603,623	0.02
1,500	CAD	Ontario Electricity Financial Corporation 10.13% 15/10/2021	1,187,412	0.04	200	USD	Bond 3.38% 20/08/2050	200,413	0.01
	<i>-</i> -		1,107,412	0.04	5,015,000	CLP	·	F 700 / / F	0.21
44.970	Financ CNY	ce Agricultural Development Bank of			1.620	USD	pesos 4.70% 01/09/2030 Brazil Government International Bond	5,790,665	0.21
		China 2.96% 17/04/2030	6,775,465	0.25			3.75% 12/09/203	1,538,190	0.06
800	USD	China Development Bank 0.82% 06/03/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	801.136	0.03	4,267	USD	Brazil Government International Bond 5.00% 27/01/2045	3,979,778	0.15
4,160	USD	Export-Import Bank of Korea 0.93%	, , , , ,		215	USD	Brazil Government International Bond		
500	LISD	05/07/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Export-Import Bank of Korea 1.33%	4,178,845	0.15	1315	LISD	5.63% 21/02/2047 Brazil Government International Bond	214,301	0.01
300	030	27/04/2023 ⁽ⁱ⁾	507,921	0.02	1,515	030	4.75% 14/01/2050	1,161,556	0.04
1,200	USD	Industrial Bank of Korea 0.59% 23/10/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1.201.961	0.04	16,230	BRL	Brazil Notas do Tesouro Nacional Serie F 10.00% 01/01/2025	3,031,639	0.11
4,800	USD	Korea Development Bank 0.83%	1,201,701	0.04	15,944	BRL	Brazil Notas do Tesouro Nacional Serie	3,031,037	0.11
1,000	LICD	27/02/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	4,809,792	0.18	00.040	DDI	F 10.00% 01/01/2027	2,925,181	0.11
1,000	USD	Korea Development Bank 0.93% 30/10/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,006,240	0.04	88,840	BKL	Brazil Notas do Tesouro Nacional Serie F 10.00% 01/01/2031	15,682,610	0.58
1,000	USD	Korea Development Bank 1.58%	1010000	0.04	610	EUR	Bulgaria Government International Bond	(00.440	0.00
		16/04/2023 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,018,999	0.04	2,290	USD	1.38% 23/09/2050 Colombia Government International	680,449	0.03
1.170	Munic USD	cipals Chicago Board of Education 6.04%					Bond 3.00% 30/01/2030	2,157,323	0.08
		01/12/2029	1,342,774	0.05	2,665	USD	Colombia Government International Bond 3.13% 15/04/2031	2,491,442	0.09
3,720	USD	Chicago Board of Education 6.14% 01/12/2039	4,509,491	0.17	2,000	USD	Colombia Government International		
1,800	USD	Metropolitan Transportation Authority			690	LISD	Bond 3.25% 22/04/2032 Colombia Government International	1,863,000	0.07
2 470	LISD	5.18% 15/11/2049 Metropolitan Transportation Authority	2,456,665	0.09	070	030	Bond 6.13% 18/01/2041	758,914	0.03
2,170	OJD	5.00% 15/11/2050	2,956,383	0.11	3,150	USD	Colombia Government International Bond 5.63% 26/02/2044	3,281,512	0.12
1,500	CAD	Montreal Quebec zero coupon 18/11/2021	1,183,637	0.04	15,608	USD	Colombia Government International	3,201,312	0.12
1,000	CAD	Province of British Columbia Canada	1,100,007	0.01	750	LISD	Bond 5.00% 15/06/2045 Colombia Government International	15,196,339	0.56
202	LICD	3.25% 18/12/202 Provincia de Cordoba 5.00%	794,252	0.03	730	030	Bond 5.20% 15/05/2049	747,094	0.03
203	USD	01/06/2027 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	136,508	0.01	1,910	USD	Colombia Government International Bond 4.13% 15/05/2051	I (4E 042	0.06
4,955	USD	Seminole County Industrial			26,246,200	COP	Colombia TES 7.00% 30/06/2032	1,645,942 6,500,667	0.06
		Development Authority 6.00% 15/11/2025	4,957,643	0.18	935	EUR	Croatia Government International Bond	1.114./27	0.04
	Non-l	JS governments			1.465	EUR	1.13% 19/06/2029 Croatia Government International Bond	1,114,637	0.04
375		Abu Dhabi Government International	2/7021	0.01			1.50% 17/06/2031	1,774,266	0.07
7.160	USD	Bond 3.00% 15/09/205 Angola Government International Bond	367,031	0.01	1,240	EUR	Croatia Government International Bond 1.13% 04/03/2033	1,429,912	0.05
		8.25% 09/05/2028	7,409,705	0.27	1,605	EUR	Croatia Government International Bond		
6,965	USD	Angola Government International Bond 8.00% 26/11/2029	7,133,901	0.26	1 170	USD	1.75% 04/03/2041 Dominican Republic International Bond	1,903,827	0.07
800	USD	Angola Government International Bond					5.30% 21/01/2041	1,157,423	0.04
ı 797	LISD	9.38% 08/05/2048 Argentina Republic Government	822,900	0.03	8,630	USD	Dominican Republic International Bond 6.40% 05/06/2049	9,138,631	0.33
		International Bond 1.00% 09/07/2029	688,125	0.03	405	USD	Ecuador Government International	7,130,031	0.55
21,340	USD	Argentina Republic Government International Bond 0.50% 09/07/2030 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	7,789,062	0.29	1/0	EL ID	Bond 1.00% 31/07/2035 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	263,250	0.01
30,387	USD	Argentina Republic Government	7,707,002	0.27	160	EUN	Egypt Government International Bond 4.75% 16/04/2026	185,664	0.01
LIDE	LICD	International Bond 1.13% 09/07/2035 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	9,906,273	0.37	215	USD	Egypt Government International Bond	221.450	001
1,125	USD	Argentina Republic Government International Bond 2.00% 09/01/2038 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	433,688	0.02	2,200	USD	7.60% 01/03/2029 Egypt Government International Bond	221,450	0.01
12,083	USD	Argentina Republic Government	4 404 202	01/			5.88% 16/02/2031	2,007,500	0.07
4,990	EUR	International Bond 2.50% 09/07/2041(1) Benin Government International Bond	4,404,283	0.16	6,//0	USD	Egypt Government International Bond 7.63% 29/05/2032	6,702,300	0.25
,		4.88% 19/01/2032	5,762,457	0.21	1,635	USD	Egypt Government International Bond		
							8.50% 31/01/2047	1,565,513	0.06

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

	CY* Investment	Market value USD	% net assets	nominal 000'	CCY*	Investment	Market value USD	% r ass
	le securities admitted to an of	ficial stock exchange listing			Gove	ernment bonds (continued)		
continued)			210		JS governments (continued)		
Fi	ixed income securities (con	tinued)		210	USD	Jordan Government International Bond 7.38% 10/10/2047	216,339	0.
G	Government bonds (continu	ed)				Mexico Bonos 5.75% 05/03/2026	3,164,093	0.
	Ion-US governments (continued)	.,		,		Mexico Bonos 7.75% 29/05/2031 Mexico Bonos 8.50% 18/11/2038	12,810,394	0.
	ISD Egypt Government Internation	onal Bond		,		Mexico Government International Bond	3,123,655	U
	7.90% 21/02/2048	647,075	0.02	2,010	030	4.75% 27/04/2032	2,862,807	C
1,870 U	ISD Egypt Government Internation 8.88% 29/05/2050		0.07	5,345	EUR	Mexico Government International Bond	F 020 200	
375 LE	ISD Egypt Government Internation	1,842,137	0.07	2 200	LICD	1.45% 25/10/2033 Mexico Government International Bond	5,838,399	C
373 0.	7.50% 16/02/2061	326,250	0.01	2,370	030	4.75% 08/03/2044	2,549,823	(
11,800 U	ISD Emirate of Dubai Governme		0.41	8,700	USD	Mexico Government International Bond		
447 U	International Bonds 3.90% 09 ISD Ethiopia International Bond 6		0.41	3 964	LISD	4.50% 31/01/2050 Mexico Government International Bond	8,910,975	
0	11/12/2024	386,320	0.01	5,701	030	5.00% 27/04/205 I	4,347,517	
300 U	ISD Finance Department Govern		0.01	1,105	EUR	Mexico Government International Bond		
460 11	Sharjah 3.63% 10/03/2033 ISD Finance Department Govern	294,375 nment of	0.01	10900	LIST	2.13% 25/10/2051 Mongolia Government International	1,059,729	
	Sharjah 4.38% 10/03/2051	432,400	0.02	10,700	U3D	Bond 5.13% 07/04/2026	11,418,949	
307 U	ISD Gabon Government Internat		0.01	707	EUR	Morocco Government International		
800 U	6.38% 12/12/2024 ISD Gabon Government Internat	326,786 tional Bond	0.01	195	EI IR	Bond 1.50% 27/11/2031 North Macedonia Government	756,286	
000 0	6.95% 16/06/2025	864,650	0.03	105	LOIN	International Bond 2.75% 18/01/2025	224,831	
580 U	ISD Gabon Government Internat		0.00	765	EUR	North Macedonia Government		
2968 11	6.63% 06/02/203 ISD Ghana Government Internat	569,778 ional Bond	0.02	1.045	EI ID	International Bond 3.68% 03/06/2026 North Macedonia Government	968,607	
2,700 0.	6.38% 1/02/2027	2,763,950	0.10	1,073	LOIN	International Bond 1.63% 10/03/2028	1,177,797	
1,384 U	ISD Ghana Government Internat		0.05	800	USD	Oman Government International Bond		
450 LI	7.88% 11/02/2035 ISD Honduras Government Inter	1,238,940	0.05	240	LICD	5.63% 17/01/2028 Oman Government International Bond	831,000	
150 0.	Bond 5.63% 24/06/2030	467,381	0.02	270	USD	6.00% 01/08/2029	251,295	
400 U	ISD Hungary Government Intern		0.01	885	USD	Oman Government International Bond	====	
2 575 FL	Bond 2.13% 22/09/2031 UR Hungary Government Intern	393,825 ational	0.01	5 790	LISD	6.25% 25/01/2031 Oman Government International Bond	944,738	
2,575 20	Bond 1.75% 05/06/2035	3,130,340	0.12	3,700	030	6.50% 08/03/2047	5,558,915	
340 U	ISD Hungary Government Intern		001	1,680	USD	Oman Government International Bond	1.454.145	
05.730 IN	Bond 3.13% 21/09/2051 NR India Government Bond 5.77	333,492	0.01	305	LISD	6.75% 17/01/2048 Pakistan Government International	1,656,165	
00,700 11	03/08/2030	6,601,994	0.24	303	030	Bond 6.88% 05/12/2027	305,629	
400 U	ISD Indonesia Government Intern		0.00	750	USD	Panama Government International	===	
150 FI	Bond 4.75% 1/02/2029 UR Indonesia Government Intern	466,044	0.02	111	LISD	Bond 3.16% 23/01/2030 Panama Government International	773,109	
150 E	Bond 1.10% 12/03/2033	168,193	0.01	777	USD	Bond 4.50% 16/04/2050	482,101	
3,150 U	ISD Indonesia Government Intern		0.10	640	USD	Panama Government International		
2.303 U	Bond 4.63% 15/04/2043 ISD Indonesia Government Intern	3,571,903	0.13	1 175	LISD	Bond 4.30% 29/04/2053 Panama Government International	676,320	
	Bond 5.13% 15/01/2045	2,782,744	0.10	1,175	030	Bond 4.50% 01/04/2056	1,275,462	
95,000 ID	DR Indonesia Treasury Bond 7.00		0.12	1,120	USD	Panama Notas del Tesoro 3.75%	1.104.410	
33.000 IC	15/09/2030 DR Indonesia Treasury Bond 7.50	3,361,224	0.12	2 000	CAD	17/04/2026 PEITreasury Note zero coupon	1,194,410	
	15/06/2035	3,436,616	0.13	2,000	0, 10	26/10/2021	1,578,498	
1,000 EU	UR Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Teso 01/04/2022	oro 1.20% 1.168.801	0.04	100	USD	Peru Government International Bond 7.35% 21/07/2025	120,863	
2,515 El	UR Ivory Coast Government Inte	, ,	0.01	1.210	USD	Peru Government International Bond	120,063	
	Bond 4.88% 30/01/2032	2,844,258	0.11			4.13% 25/08/2027	1,337,655	
585 U	ISD Ivory Coast Government Into Bond 6.13% 15/06/2033	ernational 616,188	0.02	1,425	USD	Peru Government International Bond 2.78% 23/01/2031	1,412,353	
445 El	UR Ivory Coast Government Inte		0.02	490	USD	Perusahaan Penerbit SBSN Indonesia III	1,712,333	
005 5	Bond 6.88% 17/10/2040	550,641	0.02			4.45% 20/02/2029	562,275	
995 El	UR Ivory Coast Government Into Bond 6.63% 22/03/2048	ernational 1,160,218	0.04	585	USD	Philippine Government International Bond 3.95% 20/01/2040	637,028	
360 U	ISD Jordan Government Internati		0.01	815	USD	Philippine Government International	03/,028	
	4.95% 07/07/2025 ISD Jordan Government Internati	374,400	0.01			Bond 3.70% 01/03/2041	861,506	
						Republic of Armenia International Bond		

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/ nominal	CCY*	Investment	Market value USD	% net assets	Holding/ nominal		Investment	Market value USD	% net assets
		ecurities admitted to an official stock ex		ussets			ernment bonds (continued)	<u> </u>	
(continu							JS governments (continued)		
	Fixe	d income securities (continued)				USD	Turkey Government International Bond 5.13% 17/02/2028	4,525,465	0.17
	Gove	ernment bonds (continued)			2,460	USD	Turkey Government International Bond 6.00% 14/01/2041	2,124,518	0.08
635		JS governments (continued) Republic of Armenia International Bond			3,305	USD	Turkey Government International Bond 4.88% 16/04/2043	2,567,159	0.10
		3.60% 02/02/203 l Republic of Azerbaijan International	599,599	0.02	8,504	USD	Turkey Government International Bond 5.75% 11/05/2047	7,025,367	0.26
		Bond 3.50% 01/09/2032 Romania Government International	1,303,840	0.04	1,360	USD	Ukraine Government International Bond 7.75% 01/09/2022	1,414,400	0.05
		Bond 1.38% 02/12/2029	1,016,933	0.04	2,102	USD	Ukraine Government International		
		Romania Government International Bond 1.75% 13/07/2030	283,586	0.01	2,590	USD	Bond 7.75% 01/09/2026 Ukraine Government International	2,278,437	0.08
1,329	EUR	Romania Government International Bond 2.00% 28/01/2032	1,495,770	0.06	2,400	USD	Bond 7.75% 01/09/2027 Ukraine Government International	2,802,542	0.10
1,042	EUR	Romania Government International Bond 2.00% 14/04/2033	1,154,792	0.04	5110	USD	Bond 6.88% 21/05/2029 Ukraine Government International	2,431,200	0.09
140	EUR	Romania Government International Bond 3.88% 29/10/2035	181,906	0.01			Bond 7.25% 15/03/2033 Venezuela Government International	5,154,074	0.19
732	EUR	Romania Government International Bond 3.38% 08/02/2038					Bond 7.75% 27/12/2021	437,300	0.02
7,790	EUR	Romania Government International	881,384	0.03	,,		Venezuela Government International Bond 12.75% 23/08/2022	134,630	0.01
1,430	EUR	Bond 2.63% 02/12/2040 Romania Government International	8,396,245	0.31	6,510	USD	Venezuela Government International Bond 9.25% 07/05/2028	659,138	0.02
4,495	EUR	Bond 2.75% 14/04/2041 Romania Government International	1,539,216	0.06	110/5		easuries		
220.475	RUB	Bond 2.88% 13/04/2042 Russia Federal Bond - OFZ 7.65%	4,857,840	0.18			United States Treasury Inflation Indexed Bond 0.88% 15/02/2047	14,170,448	0.52
		10/04/2030 Russia Federal Bond - OFZ 5.90%	3,117,062	0.12	2,107	USD	United States Treasury Inflation Indexed Bond 0.13% 15/02/2051	2,308,091	0.09
		12/03/2031	6,671,302	0.25	20,500	USD	United States Treasury Note 1.38% 15/11/2040	18,414,766	0.68
		Russia Foreign Bond - Eurobond 4.75% 27/05/2026	899,650	0.03	53,245	USD	United States Treasury Note 2.25% 15/05/2041	55,366,480	2.05
		Russia Foreign Bond - Eurobond 4.25% 23/06/2027	3,120,600	0.12	32,270	USD	United States Treasury Note 1.75% 15/08/2041	30,848,103	1.14
1,000	USD	Russia Foreign Bond - Eurobond 4.38% 21/03/2029	1,133,500	0.04	6,400	USD	United States Treasury Note 1.88%		
900	EUR	Russia Foreign Bond - Eurobond 1.85% 20/11/2032	1,039,926	0.04		Tota	15/02/2051 government bonds	6,103,000 555,872,994	<u>0.23</u> 20.59
9,400	USD	Russia Foreign Bond - Eurobond 5.10% 28/03/2035	11,252,387	0.42					
2,400	USD	Russia Foreign Bond - Eurobond 5.63%					tgage backed securities		
1,200	USD	04/04/2042 Russia Foreign Bond - Eurobond 5.25%	3,106,950	0.12	1,134	USD	Alternative Loan Trust 1.44% 25/08/2035 ⁽¹⁾	1,026,503	0.04
230,195	RUB	23/06/2047 Russian Federal Bond - OFZ 7.15%	1,521,225	0.06	159	USD	Alternative Loan Trust 0.89% 25/12/2035 ⁽ⁱ⁾	138,361	0.00
3.785	EUR	12/11/2025 Senegal Government International Bond	3,162,639	0.12	141	USD	Alternative Loan Trust 0.63% 25/01/2036 ⁽ⁱ⁾	141,249	0.01
		4.75% 13/03/2028 Senegal Government International Bond	4,565,655	0.17	706	USD	Alternative Loan Trust 0.54% 01/03/2038 ⁽¹⁾	591,275	0.02
		5.38% 08/06/2037 Senegal Government International Bond	1,026,105	0.04	202	USD	Bear Steams ALT-A Trust 0.59% 25/01/2036 ⁽ⁱ⁾	245,788	0.01
		6.75% 13/03/2048	942,056	0.03	442	USD	Bear Steams ALT-A Trust 0.57%		
		Serbia International Bond 1.50% 26/06/2029	3,081,419	0.11	67	USD	25/02/2036 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bear Steams ARM Trust 2.92%	446,737	0.02
120	EUR	Serbia International Bond 1.65% 03/03/2033	132,120	0.01	414	USD	25/07/2036 ⁽¹⁾ Bear Steams Mortage Funding Trust	65,004	0.00
98,290	ZAR	South Africa Government Bond 8.00% 31/01/2030	6,069,828	0.23			0.29% 25/02/2037 ⁽ⁱ⁾ BXTrust 5.01% 15/06/2023 ⁽ⁱ⁾	398,405 979,996	0.01
435	USD	South Africa Government Bond 6.25% 08/03/2041	454,657	0.02			CAMB Commercial Mortgage Trust 3.33% 15/12/2037 ⁽¹⁾	7,392,059	0.27
1,230	USD	South Africa Government Bond 5.75% 30/09/2049	1,170,268	0.04	410	USD	CHL Mortgage Pass-Through Trust 0.77% 25/03/2035 ⁽¹⁾		
1,040	USD	Turkey Government International Bond			7,320	USD	Connecticut Avenue Securities Trust	386,041	0.01
		4.88% 09/10/2026	994,045	0.04			5.34% 25/06/2039 ⁽ⁱ⁾	7,577,013	0.28

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/			AA mula at all	0/ :	Holding/			AA -ulu -	0/
nominal 000'	CCY*	Investment	Market value USD	% net assets	nominal 000'	CCY*	Investment	Market value USD	% net assets
Transfer	able se	ecurities admitted to an official stock ex		433613			tgage backed securities (continued)		
(continu	ed)				1.420	LICD	Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit		
	Fixed	l income securities (continued)			1,430	USD	Risk Debt Notes 3.24% 25/07/2030 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,458,455	0.05
		,			3,679	USD	Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit	, ,	
	Mort	gage backed securities (continued)					Risk Debt Notes 7.84% 25/09/2048 ⁽ⁱ⁾	4,020,174	0.15
2,000	USD	Connecticut Avenue Securities Trust			3,400	USD	Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit	2712542	0.13
		4.19% 25/07/2039 ⁽ⁱ⁾	2,030,093	0.07	4515	LISD	Risk Debt Notes 6.09% 25/08/2050 ⁽¹⁾ Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit	3,613,542	0.13
10,797	USD	Connecticut Avenue Securities Trust			Т,ЛГЛ	030	Risk Debt Notes 2.70% 25/01/2051 ⁽ⁱ⁾	4,536,589	0.17
4 225	LICD	3.84% 25/09/2039 ⁽¹⁾	10,970,512	0.41	3,675	USD	Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	
4,235	USD	Connecticut Avenue Securities Trust 3.49% 25/10/2039 ⁽ⁱ⁾	4,285,979	0.16			Risk Trust 4.69% 25/12/2042 ⁽ⁱ⁾	3,795,319	0.14
7,695	USD	Connecticut Avenue Securities Trust	1,203,777	0.10	8,175	USD	Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit	0.442.107	0.21
		9.34% 25/11/2039 ⁽ⁱ⁾	8,174,233	0.30	E 124	LICD	Risk Trust 4.49% 25/02/2049 ⁽¹⁾	8,443,187	0.31
2,380	USD	Connecticut Avenue Securities Trust			3,134	USD	Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit Risk Trust 4.19% 25/04/2049 ⁽¹⁾	5,291,915	0.20
4.100	LICD	3.09% 25/01/2040 ⁽ⁱ⁾	2,379,266	0.09	2,180	USD	Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit	3,271,713	0.20
4,100	USD	Connecticut Avenue Securities Trust 3.34% 25/01/2040 ⁽ⁱ⁾	4,120,381	0.15			Risk Trust 5.84% 25/07/2050 ⁽ⁱ⁾	2,317,589	0.09
1.063	USD	Eagle RE 2018-1 Limited 1.79%	7,120,301	0.13	1,745	USD	Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit		
1,003	005	25/11/2028 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,063,719	0.04	1.025	LICD	Risk Trust 5.34% 25/09/2050 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,832,413	0.07
1,161	USD	Fannie Mae Connecticut Avenue			1,035	OSD	Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit Risk Trust 4.05% 25/11/2050 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,087,400	0.04
		Securities 5.34% 25/10/2023 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,207,994	0.04	400	USD	GSR Mortgage Loan Trust 2.63%	1,007,100	0.01
2,399	USD	Fannie Mae Connecticut Avenue Securities 2.69% 25/05/2024 ⁽ⁱ⁾	2,428,212	0.09			25/10/2035 ⁽ⁱ⁾	281,586	0.01
4 888	LISD	Fannie Mae Connecticut Avenue	2,420,212	0.09	842	USD	GSR Mortgage Loan Trust 0.59%		
1,000	030	Securities 3.09% 25/07/2024 ⁽ⁱ⁾	4,972,676	0.18			25/11/2035 ⁽ⁱ⁾	242,203	0.01
785	USD	Fannie Mae Connecticut Avenue			144	USD	JP Morgan Mortgage Trust 3.06% 25/05/2036 ⁽¹⁾	120,200	0.00
		Securities 4.99% 25/11/2024 ⁽ⁱ⁾	813,867	0.03	166	LISD	JP Morgan Mortgage Trust 2.80%	130,299	0.00
215	USD	Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured	224442	0.01	100	030	25/08/2036 ⁽ⁱ⁾	150,516	0.01
10/5		Credit Risk 3.80% 25/01/2051 ⁽ⁱ⁾	226,668	0.01	760	USD	MTRO Commercial Mortgage Trust		
1,063	USD	Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured Credit Risk 7.80% 25/01/2051 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,269,733	0.05			2.13% 15/12/2033 ⁽ⁱ⁾	737,087	0.03
5.376	USD	Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured Pass	1,207,733	0.05	2,760	USD	PMT Credit Risk Transfer Trust 2021-1R	0.017.070	0.10
-,		Through Certificates 2.30%			1710	LICD	3.00% 27/02/2024 ⁽ⁱ⁾	2,817,273	0.10
		25/05/2028 ⁽ⁱ⁾	698,049	0.03	1,610	OSD	Pretium Mortgage Credit Partners I 2021-NPL2 LLC 3.84% 27/06/2060 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	1,608,051	0.06
3,115	USD	Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured Pass			1.360	USD	PRPM 2021-4 LLC 3.47% 25/04/2026 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	1,362,368	0.05
		Through Certificates 2.09% 25/09/2046 ⁽ⁱ⁾	430,006	0.02			PRPM 2021-6 LLC 3.47% 25/07/2026 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	3,160,458	0.12
11.049	USD	Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured Pass	730,000	0.02	,		PRPM 2021-7 LLC 3.67% 25/08/2026 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	4,689,063	0.17
11,017		Through Certificates 2.23%			775	USD	RCO VII Mortgage LLC 2021-1 3.97%		
		25/05/2047 ⁽ⁱ⁾	988,371	0.04	227	LICD	26/05/2026 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	774,647	0.03
6,545	USD	Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured Pass			336	USD	Structured Asset Mortgage Investments IITrust 2006-ARI 0.55% 25/02/2036 ⁽ⁱ⁾	324,729	0.01
		Through Certificates 2.32% 25/05/2047 ⁽ⁱ⁾	978.006	0.04	2.420	USD	VCAT 2021-NPL2 LLC 4.21%	32 1,727	0.01
5 875	LISD	Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured Pass	978,006	0.04	2,120	002	27/03/2051 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	2,429,438	0.09
3,073	030	Through Certificates 2.17%			6,150	USD	VCAT 2021-NPL3 LLC 3.97%		
		25/08/2047 ⁽ⁱ⁾	834,595	0.03	. ===		25/05/205 I ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	6,145,667	0.23
9,050	USD	Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured Pass			6,//8	USD	VCAT 2021-NPL4 LLC 3.84% 25/08/2051 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	/ 70/ E02	0.25
		Through Certificates 2.08% 25/09/2047 ⁽ⁱ⁾	702 172	0.02	2 430	LISD	Vericrest Opportunity Loan	6,786,583	0.23
12 696		Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured Pass	782,173	0.03	2,130	030	Transferee 4.83% 27/02/2051 (ii)	2,431,479	0.09
12,070		Through Certificates 2.02%			6,605	USD	Vericrest Opportunity Loan		
		25/10/2047 ⁽¹⁾	1,688,877	0.06			Transferee 4.95% 27/02/2051 (ii)	6,606,890	0.24
7,251	USD	Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured Pass			5,865	USD	Vericrest Opportunity Loan	E 000 114	022
		Through Certificates 1.93%	020 502	0.02	4 625	LISD	Transferee 4.95% 27/03/2051 (ii) Vericrest Opportunity Loan	5,899,114	0.22
4.096	LISD	25/11/2047 ⁽¹⁾ Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured Pass	928,503	0.03	1,023	030	Transferee 4.95% 25/04/2051 (ii)	4,621,133	0.17
1,070		Through Certificates 3.52%			3,212	USD	Vericrest Opportunity Loan	,,3	
		25/06/2048 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,013,295	0.04			Transferee 4.95% 25/04/205 I (ii)	3,211,670	0.12
5,790		Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured Pass			4,935	USD	Vericrest Opportunity Loan	4004011	0.10
		Through Certificates 1.96%	702.040	0.00	1 E 40	LICD	Transferee 4.83% 25/05/2051 (iii)	4,934,314	0.19
2 440	LISD	25/02/2052 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit	792,049	0.03	1,340	USD	Vericrest Opportunity Loan Transferee 4.21% 25/08/2051(ii)	1,539,456	0.06
۷,٦٦٦	U3D	Risk Debt Notes 4.34% 25/11/2023 ⁽ⁱ⁾	2,520,662	0.09				.,557, 150	2.00
5,966	USD	Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit	_,0,002	/					
		Risk Debt Notes 3.69% 25/04/2024 ⁽¹⁾	6,089,963	0.23					

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/				Holding/				
nominal		Market value	% net	nominal			Market value	% net
	Investment	USD	assets	000'		Investment	<u>USD</u>	<u>assets</u>
(continued)	ecurities admitted to an official stock	exchange listing				oorate bonds (continued)		
,	d income securities (continued)			1,387		orate (continued) Apellis Pharmaceuticals Incorporated 3.50% 15/09/2026	1,700,809	0.06
Mor	tgage backed securities (continue	d)		490	USD	APi Group DE Incorporated 4.13% 15/07/2029	480,127	0.02
121 USD	Wells Fargo Mortgage Backed Securities 2006-AR13 Trust 2.51% 25/09/2036 ⁽ⁱ⁾	119,583	0.00	685	USD	Apollo Commercial Real Estate Finance Incorporated 4.63% 15/06/2029	664,450	0.02
Tota	Il mortgage backed securities	178,476,503	6.61	534	USD	APX Group Incorporated 6.75%		0.02
	Il fixed income securities	1,265,354,698	46.87	298	USD	15/02/2027 Arches Buyer Incorporated 4.25%	567,295	0.02
Total transfe	rable securities admitted to an					01/06/2028 Arches Buyer Incorporated 6.13%	302,138	0.01
official stock	exchange listing	1,280,700,146	47.44			01/12/2028	4,419,164	0.16
Transforable	ecurities dealt on another regulated n	narkot		882	USD	Archrock Partners LP 6.25% 01/04/2028	912,186	0.03
iransjerable s	ecurties dealt on another regulated h	narket				Arcosa Incorporated 4.38% I 5/04/2029	526,500	0.02
Fixe	d income securities			1,205	USD	Ardagh Packaging Finance Plc 5.25% I 5/08/2027	1,226,696	0.05
Cor	oorate bonds					Artera Services LLC 9.03% 04/12/2025 Asbury Automotive Group	1,844,500	0.07
Corpo				620	USD	Incorporated 4.75% 01/03/2030	647,125	0.02
955 USD	Acadia Healthcare Company Incorporated 5.00% 15/04/2029	994,394	0.04			ASGN Incorporated 4.63% 15/05/2028	657,225	0.02
822 USD	Acrisure LLC 7.00% 15/11/2025	837,037	0.03	239	USD	Ashton Woods USA LLC 6.63% 15/01/2028	253,938	0.01
	Acrisure LLC 10.13% 01/08/2026	167,250	0.01	270	USD	Ashton Woods USA LLC 4.63%		
	Acrisure LLC 6.00% 01/08/2029 Adams Homes Incorporated 7.50%	3,178,151	0.12	530	LISD	01/04/2030 Atkore Incorporated 4.25% 01/06/2031	271,519 545,900	0.01
	15/02/2025 Adient Global Holdings Limited 4.88%	6,323,805	0.23			ATS Automation Tooling Systems Incorporated 4.13% 15/12/2028	712,743	0.02
30U I ICID	15/08/2026	255,943	0.01	1,095	USD	Avantor Funding Incorporated 4.63%		0.04
300 030	Advanced Drainage Systems Incorporated 5.00% 30/09/2027	396,720	0.01	425	USD	15/07/2028 AXA SA 6.38% 14/12/2036 ^{(1),(iii)}	1,152,487 594,469	0.04
1,142 USD	Aerie Pharmaceuticals Incorporated 1.50% 01/10/2024	1,026,372	0.04			Banco de Credito del Peru 3.13% 01/07/2030 ⁽ⁱ⁾	550,900	0.02
920 USD	Aeropuerto Internacional de Tocumen SA 5.13% 11/08/2061	965,022	0.04	55	USD	Banco de Credito del Peru 3.25% 30/09/2031 ⁽¹⁾	53,893	0.00
6,770 USD	Al Candelaria Spain Slu 5.75%	/ 707 755	۸۵۲			Banco do Brasil SA 4.75% 20/03/2024	568,538	0.02
650 USD	15/06/2033 AIA Group Limited 3.20% 11/03/2025	6,727,755 685,059	0.25 0.03	250	USD	Banco do Brasil SA 9.00% 18/06/2024 ^{(i),(iii)}	276,875	0.01
200 USD	AIA Group Limited 3.38% 07/04/2030 Alarm.com Holdings Incorporated zero	215,850	0.01	2,175	USD	Bath & Body Works Incorporated 6.63% 01/10/2030	2,468,625	0.01
	coupon 15/01/2026	2,880,640	0.11	642	USD	Bausch Health Companies Incorporated		
	Alfa Desarrollo SpA 4.55% 27/09/205 I Allison Transmission Incorporated 3.75%	370,025	0.01	154	LISD	6.13% 15/04/2025 Bausch Health Companies Incorporated	655,257	0.02
	30/01/2031	675,887	0.02	151	OJD	9.00% 15/12/2025	162,543	0.01
	Altice France SA 8.13% 01/02/2027 Ambience Merger Sub Incorporated	952,260	0.04			Bausch Health Companies Incorporated 5.00% 30/01/2028	6,410,501	0.24
127 USD	7.13% 15/07/2029 American Builders and Contractors	599,706	0.02			Bausch Health Companies Incorporated 5.00% 15/02/2029	2,262,937	0.08
/70 100	Supply Company Incorporated 4.00% 15/01/2028	129,699	0.00			Baytex Energy Corporation 8.75% 01/04/2027	589,558	0.02
	Amkor Technology Incorporated 6.63% I5/09/2027	717,737	0.03			BCPE Ulysses Intermediate Incorporated 7.75% 01/04/2027	4,642,915	0.17
	AMN Healthcare Incorporated 4.63% 01/10/2027	440,938	0.02			Beacon Roofing Supply Incorporated 4.13% 15/05/2029	944,062	0.03
	AmWINS Group Incorporated 4.88% 30/06/2029	3,001,588	0.11	475	USD	Beazer Homes USA Incorporated 7.25% 15/10/2029	523,094	0.02
	Antero Midstream Partners LP 7.88% 15/05/2026	973,170	0.04			Berry Global Incorporated 5.63% 15/07/2027	395,210	0.01
	Antero Midstream Partners LP 5.75% 15/01/2028	331,600	0.01			Berry Petroleum Company LLC 7.00% 15/02/2026	463,395	0.02
	Antero Resources Corporation 5.38% 01/03/2030	770,906	0.03	745	USD	Bioceanico Sovereign Certificate Limited zero coupon 05/06/2034	566,874	0.02
250 USD	Apache Corporation 4.38% 15/10/2028 Apache Corporation 5.10% 01/09/2040	270,313	0.01	876	USD	Black Knight InfoServ LLC 3.63%		
65 USD	Apacne Corporation 5.10% 01/09/2040	72,799	0.00	420	USD	01/09/2028 BNP Paribas SA 2.16% 15/09/2029 ⁽ⁱ⁾	880,380 416,024	0.03 0.02

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net
	CCY*	Investment	USD	assets			Investment	USD	assets
Transfer	able s	ecurities dealt on another regulated mo	rket (continued)			Corp	porate bonds (continued)		_
	Fixed	d income securities (continued)			015		orate (continued)	052.470	0.02
	Corp	porate bonds (continued)					Chemours Company 5.75% 15/11/2028 Cheniere Energy Incorporated 4.63% 15/10/2028	853,468 247,631	0.03
	Corpo	orate (continued)			188	USD	Cheniere Energy Partners LP 4.50%	247,631	0.01
472		Booz Allen Hamilton Incorporated					01/10/2029	199,868	0.01
70	LICD	3.88% 01/09/2028	483,857	0.02			Cimpress Plc 7.00% 15/06/2026	511,031	0.02
70	USD	Booz Allen Hamilton Incorporated 4.00% 01/07/2029	71,750	0.00	260	USD	Cinemark USA Incorporated 5.88% 15/03/2026	262,600	0.01
2,000	USD	Boyd Gaming Corporation 8.63%	,		2,625	USD	Cinemark USA Incorporated 5.25%	202,000	0.0 .
205	LICD	01/06/2025	2,167,500	0.08	1.000	LICD	15/07/2028	2,585,625	0.10
205	USD	Boyd Gaming Corporation 4.75% 01/12/2027	211,291	0.01			Clarios Global LP 6.75% 15/05/2025 Clearway Energy Operating LLC 3.75%	1,899,000	0.07
950	USD	Brand Industrial Services Incorporated	,		313	030	15/02/2031	345,863	0.01
720	LICD	8.50% 15/07/2025	953,562	0.04	125	USD	Clearway Energy Operating LLC 3.75%	105 701	0.00
		BRF SA 4.88% 24/01/2030 Bristow Group Incorporated 6.88%	731,606	0.03	635	LISD	15/01/2032 Coeur Mining Incorporated 5.13%	125,781	0.00
321	OSD	01/03/2028	334,007	0.01	033	030	15/02/2029	609,632	0.02
		Buckeye Partners LP 4.13% 01/03/2025	253,884	0.01	507	USD	Community Health Systems		
		Buckeye Partners LP 3.95% 01/12/2026 Buckeye Partners LP 4.13% 01/12/2027	122,400 61,200	0.00	75	LICD	Incorporated 6.63% 15/02/2025 Community Health Systems	530,449	0.02
		Buckeye Partners LP 4.50% 01/03/2028	96,425	0.00	73	USD	Incorporated 5.63% 15/03/2027	78,535	0.00
		Builders FirstSource Incorporated 6.75%			990	USD	Community Health Systems		
244	LICD	01/06/2027	460,040	0.02	1,000	LICD	Incorporated 6.13% 01/04/2030 Community Health Systems	962,008	0.04
244	USD	Builders FirstSource Incorporated 5.00% 01/03/2030	260,014	0.01	1,770	USD	Incorporated 4.75% 15/02/2031	2,002,437	0.07
470	USD	Cable Onda SA 4.50% 30/01/2030	491,826	0.02	3,160	USD	Compass Group Diversified Holdings		
399	USD	Caesars Entertainment Incorporated	420.050	0.00	200	LICD	LLC 5.25% 15/04/2029	3,306,150	0.12
1 574	LISD	6.25% 01/07/2025 Caesars Entertainment Incorporated	420,050	0.02			Constellium SE 5.63% 15/06/2028 Constellium SE 3.75% 15/04/2029	315,179 1,051,834	0.01
1,571	OSD	8.13% 01/07/2027	1,769,530	0.07			Continental Resources Incorporated	1,051,051	0.0 1
1,105	USD	Caesars Entertainment Incorporated		0.04	50.4		5.75% 15/01/2031	205,488	0.01
140	LISD	4.63% 15/10/2029 Caesars Resort Collection LLC 5.75%	1,118,812	0.04	594	USD	CoreCivic Incorporated 8.25% 15/04/2026	605,880	0.02
1 10	030	01/07/2025	147,592	0.01	665	USD	Coty Incorporated 6.50% 15/04/2026	681,392	0.03
454	USD	Caesars Resort Collection LLC 5.25%			175	USD	Credit Acceptance Corporation 5.13%		
29	LISD	15/10/2025 Calfrac Holdings LP 10.88% 15/03/2026	460,174 67,716	0.02 0.00	379	LISD	31/12/2024 Credit Acceptance Corporation 6.63%	180,250	0.01
		California Resources Corporation	07,710	0.00	3//	030	15/03/2026	396,055	0.01
		7.13% 01/02/2026	506,546	0.02			Credit Agricole SA 1.91% 16/06/2026 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,139,267	0.04
158	USD	Carnival Corporation 11.50% 01/04/2023	176,368	0.01	425	USD	Credit Suisse Group AG 7.25% 12/09/2025 ^{(i),(iii)}	471,091	0.02
100	USD	Carnival Corporation 7.63%	170,500	0.01	825	USD	Credit Suisse Group AG 4.28%	171,071	0.02
		01/03/2026	106,750	0.00			09/01/2028	916,973	0.03
9,415	USD	Carnival Corporation 5.75% 01/03/2027	9,732,756	0.36	250	USD	Credit Suisse Group AG 3.09% 14/05/2032 ⁽ⁱ⁾	255,631	0.01
35	USD	Catalent Pharma Solutions Incorporated	7,732,730	0.50	907	USD	Crocs Incorporated 4.25% 15/03/2029	933,366	0.03
		5.00% 5/07/2027	36,356	0.00	920	USD	Crowdstrike Holdings Incorporated		
115	USD	Catalent Pharma Solutions Incorporated 3.13% 15/02/2029	112,924	0.00	6.027	LISD	3.00% 15/02/2029 CSN Islands XI Corporation 6.75%	916,918	0.03
90	USD	Catalent Pharma Solutions Incorporated	112,721	0.00	0,027	030	28/01/2028	6,427,042	0.24
		3.50% 01/04/2030	90,000	0.00			CSN Resources SA 7.63% 17/04/2026	639,515	0.02
		CCO Holdings LLC 4.50% 15/08/2030	553,002 482,224	0.02 0.02	406	USD	Curo Group Holdings Corporation	410140	0.02
		CCO Holdings LLC 4.25% 01/02/2031 CCO Holdings LLC 4.25% 15/01/2034	668,672	0.02	975	USD	7.50% 01/08/2028 CVR Partners LP 6.13% 15/06/2028	410,149 1,022,531	0.02 0.04
		CDW LLC 5.50% 01/12/2024	1,062,706	0.04			Danske Bank AS 1.62% 11/09/2026 ⁽ⁱ⁾	275,032	0.01
385	USD	Celulosa Arauco y Constitucion SA	42F 2.42	0.02	1,215	USD	Dave & Buster's Incorporated 7.63%	1 200 00 1	٥٥٢
6.385	USD	5.15% 29/01/2050 Centrais Eletricas Brasileiras SA 4.63%	435,243	0.02	1.105	USD	01/11/2025 DaVita Incorporated 3.75% 15/02/2031	1,300,001 1,075,994	0.05 0.04
0,505	550	04/02/2030	6,343,497	0.23			DCP Midstream Operating LP 5.38%	1,075,771	0.01
575	USD	Central Garden & Pet Company 5.13%	/0//05	0.00	100	1.00	15/07/2025	248,625	0.01
370	USD	01/02/2028 Central Garden & Pet Company 4.13%	606,625	0.02	430	USD	Del Monte Foods Incorporated 11.88% 15/05/2025	484,825	0.02
570	550	15/10/2030	378,325	0.01	3,010	USD	Dexcom Incorporated 0.25%	10 1,023	0.02
495	USD	Century Communities Incorporated	400.050	0.00			15/11/2025	3,566,850	0.13
		3.88% 15/08/2029	499,950	0.02	560	USD	Diamond BC BV 4.63% 01/10/2029	568,400	0.02

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Comparison Com	Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net
Corporate bonds (continued)		CCY*	Investment				CCY*	Investment		assets
Press Income securines (continued)										
Corporate bonds (continued)		Five	d income securities (continued)							
Corporate Continued 415 USD Bits Incorporated QSSs 506/02/28 470.818 00.000		IIXC	difficulties (continued)							0.00
Compress (continued) 1520 USD Exact Speries Corporation 388 1520/2002 1500/2002 499,609 000 1500/2002 499,609 000 1500/2002 499,609 000 1500/2002 499,609 000 1500/2002 499,609 000 1500/2002 499,609 000 490,500 1500/2002 499,609 000 490,500 1500/2002 499,609 000 490,500 1500/2002 499,609 000 490,500 1500/2002 499,609 000 490,50		Corp	oorate bonds (continued)							
1,71 1,72		Corbo	wrate (continued)						4/0,818	0.02
1507/7072	760					1,320	USD		1721400	0.06
369 US DISH DIS Coproration 5.00% 382.376 0.01 2.44 U.SD Ferrogliche Pt 9.88% 31/17/2025 248.880 0.01				783,275	0.03	440	USD		1,7 21,100	0.00
29 USD DISH DIS	369	USD	DISH DBS Corporation 5.00%						499,609	0.02
ISFII/2004 24.74 001 31.07/2029 1859.081 07.07/2028 0.07/2028				382,376	0.01	244	USD	Ferroglobe Plc 9.38% 31/12/2025	248,880	0.01
90 USD DISH DIS Corporation 775% 101.630	209	USD		224724	001	1,885	USD	·		0.07
01/07/2026 01/07/2028 284 USD DEN BOS Corporation 7.38% 01/07/2028 28.2756 0.01 688% ISO 10/07/2028 486,000 0.02	90	LISD		224,/34	0.01	425	LICD		1,859,081	0.07
24 USD DISH DBS Corporation 7.38% USD DISH DBS Corporation 7.38% 19.000 19.0	70	030		101,630	0.00	023	USD		648 437	0.02
SOL USD DNB Brank ASA L618; 3003/0286 517330 002 179 USD Rex Ascaption Company incorporated 278; 510/2020 187.055 180.0000	244	USD	DISH DBS Corporation 7.38%			480	USD		5 10, 137	0.02
187.05 200 2									486,000	0.02
Incorporatine A 25% IS/10/2024 394048 0.01 275 USD Fly-Lessing Limited 700% IS/10/2024 272-938 0.01 3395 USD Prife Recourse August 2006 Pty 15/03/2028 3485.899 0.13 380 USD Prife Recourse August 2006 Pty 15/03/2028 3485.899 0.13 385 USD Prife Recourse August 2006 Pty 15/03/2026 34862 0.02 2.141 USD Precedem Mortage Corporation 8.13% 15/04/2079 0.02 15/03/2026 15/04/2079 0.02 0.03 0.01 0.05 0.00 0				517,330	0.02	179	USD			
339 USD Drieffings Incorporated zero coupon 1503/2028 3485.899 0.13 387 USD Price Resources August 2006 Pty 1503/2028 367.880 0.03 367.234 0.14 0.15	385	USD		204.040	001	275	LICE		,	
15/03/07/8	3 959	LISD		374,040	0.01				2/2,938	0.01
Section Sect	3,737	030		3.485.899	0.13	030	USD		857 680	0.03
Sinder S	626	USD	DT Midstream Incorporated 4.13%			3,587	USD		337,000	0.03
15/04/2029			15/06/2029	634,802	0.02				3,867,234	0.14
Bot USD Edgewell Personal Care Company	455	USD		45 (000	0.00	2,141	USD		0.170.400	
4,13% 010/4/2029	9/0	LICD		456,922	0.02	2.270	LICE		2,170,439	0.08
Bibliographic Section	060	USD		858 667	0.03	3,3/0	USD		2 422 200	012
1,00 USD Element Solutions Incorporated 3,88% 1,00 USD Element Solutions Incorporated 3,88% 1,00 USD Element Solutions Incorporated 3,88% 1,00 USD 1,	675	USD		030,007	0.03	320	USD		2,722,270	0.13
1/19/2028				669,019	0.02	520	000		340,000	0.01
370 USD Empire Communities Corporation 7.00% 15/1/2/2025 386,650 0.01 675% 01/05/2029 658,594 0.07 415 USD Empires Nacional de Telecomunicaciones SA 3.05% 1.00% 0.02 5.400 USD 5.400	1,100	USD				400	USD	Frontier Communications Corporation		
A	270	LICE		1,111,000	0.04				420,000	0.02
## 15 USD Empresa Nacional de Telecomunicaciones SA 3.05% 406,700 0.02 5,400 USD Frontier Communications Holdings LLC 5,88% (01/11/2029 648,883 0.02 14/09/2032 14/09/2032 14/09/2034 14/09/2034 15/12/2025 5,934,654 0.22 14/09/2034 14/09/2034 15/12/2025 5,934,654 0.22 14/09/2034 14/09/2034 370,000 0.01 15/12/2005 5,934,654 0.02 15/08/2025 1,834,174 0.07 1,020 USD Gap Incorporated 3,63% (01/10/2031 370,000 0.01 15/08/2025 1,834,174 0.07 1,020 USD Gartner Incorporated 4.50% 1,071,000 0.04 15/08/2025 1,004,102 1,004	3/0	USD		204 450	001	625	USD		(F0 F04	0.00
Telecomunicaciones SA 3.05% 14/09/2032 406,700 0.02 5,400 USD FS Luxembourg Sarl 10.00% 5,934,654 0.27 0.07	415	USD		300,030	0.01	641	LISD		658,594	0.02
14/09/2032	113	030				1170	USD		648.883	0.02
200 USD Empresa Nacional del Petroleo 4.50% 15/12/2025 5,934,654 0.22 0.22 0.20				406,700	0.02	5,400	USD		0.10,003	0.02
1,680 USD Enact Holdings Incorporated 6.50% 1,834,174 0,07 1,020 USD Gap Incorporated 3.88% (1/10/2031 370,000 0,01 15/08/2025 1,834,174 0,07 1,020 USD Gartner Incorporated 4.50% 0,107/2028 1,071,000 0,04 0,07 1,020 USD Gartner Incorporated 4.50% 0,107/2028 1,071,000 0,04 0,07 1,020 USD Gartner Incorporated 4.50% 0,107/2028 1,071,000 0,04 0,07 1,020 USD Gartner Incorporated 4.50% 0,107/2029 22,6710 0,01 1,007/2029 22,6710 0,01 1,007/2029 22,6710 0,01 1,007/2029 2,07 0,007/2029 0,007/202	200	USD						15/12/2025		0.22
15/08/2025 1,834,174 0.07 1,020 USD Gartner Incorporated 4.50% 1,071,000 0.06	1.700	LICD		201,038	0.01					0.01
2,009 USD Endo DAC 9.50% 31/07/2027 2,013,460 0.07	1,680	USD		1 834 174	0.07				3/0,000	0.01
675 USD Endure Digital Incorporated 6.00% 15/02/2029 641.250 0.02 15/08/2029 226.710 0.01 15/08/2029 226.710 0.01 15/08/2029 226.710 0.01 15/08/2029 226.710 0.01 15/08/2029 226.710 0.01 15/08/2029 226.710 0.01 15/08/2029 226.710 0.01 15/08/2029 250.002 188.003 15/08/2025 50.000 0.02 15/08/2025 50.000 0.02 16/08/2025 50.	2.009	USD				1,020	OSD		1.071.000	0.04
15/02/2029				_,,,,,,,,		225	USD		1,071,000	0.01
15/01/2028			15/02/2029	641,250	0.02				226,710	0.01
250 USD Enova International Incorporated 8.50% 01/09/2024 255,000 0.01 600 USD Globo Comunicacao e Participacoes SA 4.88% 22/01/2030 594,300 0.02 15/08/2025 402,675 0.01 705 USD Go Daddy Operating Company LLC 5.25% 01/12/2027 734,962 0.03 0.02 0.03	452	USD		101010	0.00	755	USD	Gates Corporation 6.25% 15/01/2026	783,312	0.03
O1/09/2024 255,000 O.01 600 USD Globo Comunicaca e Participacoes SA 4.88% 22/01/2030 594,300 O.02 15/09/2025 402,675 O.01 705 USD Go Daddy Operating Company LLC 5.25% 01/12/2027 734,962 O.03 Coupon 01/03/2028 1,836,125 O.07 545 USD Go Daddy Operating Company LLC 3.50% 01/03/2029 540,231 O.02 O.03 O.	250	LICD		481,262	0.02	480	USD		500.000	0.00
Section Sect	230	USD		255,000	001	(00	LICD		520,200	0.02
15/09/2025	390	USD		200,000	0.01	600	USD		594 300	0.02
1,985 USD			15/09/2025	402,675	0.01	705	USD		37 1,300	0.02
405 USD EnPro Industries Incorporated 5.75% 15/10/2026 422,719 0.02 574 USD goeasy Limited 5.38% 01/12/2024 591,220 0.02 370 USD Ensign Drilling Incorporated 9.25% 1,645 USD goeasy Limited 4.38% 01/05/2026 1,690,237 0.06 15/04/2024 357,050 0.01 150 USD Goldman Sachs Group Incorporated 151,179 0.01 815 USD Enstar Finance LLC 5.75% 01/09/2040 ⁽¹⁾ 468.852 0.02 0.88% 23/02/2023 ⁽¹⁾ 151,179 0.01 815 USD Entegris Incorporated 3.63% 885 USD GrafTech Finance Incorporated 4.63% 15/12/2028 908,231 0.03 115 USD EQM Midstream Partners LP 6.00% 126,063 0.00 2,492 USD Greenko Dutch BV 3.85% 29/03/2026 2,529,431 0.05 115 USD EQM Midstream Partners LP 6.50% 2,492 USD Grupo Aval Limited 4.75% 26/09/2022 762,507 0.03 195 USD EQM Midstream Partners LP 4.50% 3,880 USD Guara Norte Sari 5.20% 15/06/2034 3,877,620 0.14 15/01/2029 202,313 0.01 460 USD GYP Holdings III Corporation 4.63% 0.02 0.02 0.05/2029 465,175 0.02 150 USD EQM Midstream Partners LP 4.75% 156,003 0.01 3,912 USD Hawaiianmiles Loyalty Limited 5.75%	1,985	USD	Enphase Energy Incorporated zero					5.25% 01/12/2027	734,962	0.03
15/10/2026	405	LICE		1,836,125	0.07	545	USD			
370 USD Ensign Drilling Incorporated 9.25% 1,645 USD goeasy Limited 4.38% 01/05/2026 1,690,237 0.06	405	USD		422719	0.02	F7.4				0.02
15/04/2024 357,050 0.01 150 USD Goldman Sachs Group Incorporated 151,179 0.01 150 USD Enstar Finance LLC 5.75% 01/09/2040 468,852 0.02 0.88% 23/02/2023 151,179 0.01 150 USD Entegris Incorporated 3.63% 885 USD Graffech Finance Incorporated 4.63% 15/12/2028 908,231 0.03 151/12/2028 908,231 0.03 151/12/2028 908,231 0.03 151/12/2028 908,231 0.03 151/12/2028 908,231 0.03 151/12/2028 908,231 0.03 151/12/2028 908,231 0.03 151/12/2028 908,231 0.03 151/12/2028 908,231 0.03 151/12/2028 0.00 0	370	USD		722,717	0.02					
440 USD Enstar Finance LLC 5.75% 01/09/2040 ⁽⁰⁾ 468,852 0.02 0.88% 23/02/2023 ⁽⁰⁾ 151,179 0.01 815 USD Entegris Incorporated 3.63% 81,412 0.03 15/12/2028 908,231 0.03 15/12/2029 129,346 0.00 745 USD Greenko Dutch BV 3.85% 29/03/2026 2,529,431 0.05 15/12/2029 129,346 0.00 745 USD Grupo Aval Limited 4.75% 26/09/2022 762,507 0.03 3,880 USD Guara Norte Sarl 5.20% 15/06/2034 3,877,620 0.14 15/12/2029 15/12/2029 15/12/2031 15/12/2029 15/12/2029 465,175 0.02 15/12/2029 465,175 0.02 15/12/2029 465,175 0.02 15/12/2029 15/12/2028 15/12/2028 908,231 0.03 15/12/2029 15/12/202	3, 0	005		357,050	0.01				1,070,237	0.06
815 USD Entegris Incorporated 3.63% 01/05/2029 831,412 0.03 15/12/2028 908,231 0.03 115 USD EQM Midstream Partners LP 6.00% 01/07/2025 126,063 0.00 530 USD Great Lakes Dredge & Dock Corporation 5.25% 01/06/2029 548,550 0.02 115 USD EQM Midstream Partners LP 6.50% 126,063 0.00 2,492 USD Greenko Dutch BV 3.85% 29/03/2026 2,529,431 0.09 01/07/2027 129,346 0.00 745 USD Grupo Aval Limited 4.75% 26/09/2022 762,507 0.03 3,880 USD Guara Norte Sarl 5.20% 15/06/2034 3,877,620 0.14 15/01/2029 202,313 0.01 460 USD GYP Holdings III Corporation 4.63% 01/05/2029 465,175 0.02 15/01/2031 156,003 0.01 3,912 USD Hawaiianmiles Loyalty Limited 5.75%	440	USD	Enstar Finance LLC 5.75% 01/09/2040 ⁽ⁱ⁾	468,852	0.02	150	030		151,179	0.01
115 USD EQM Midstream Partners LP 6.00% 126,063 0.00 0.	815	USD				885	USD			
01/07/2025 126,063 0.00 Corporation 5.25% 01/06/2029 548,550 0.02 115 USD EQM Midstream Partners LP 6.50% 01/07/2027 129,346 0.00 745 USD Grupo Aval Limited 4.75% 26/09/2022 762,507 0.03 195 USD EQM Midstream Partners LP 4.50% 3,880 USD Guara Norte Sarl 5.20% 15/06/2034 3,877,620 0.14 15/01/2029 202,313 0.01 460 USD GYP Holdings III Corporation 4.63% 01/05/2029 465,175 0.02 150 USD EQM Midstream Partners LP 4.75% 15/01/2031 156,003 0.01 3,912 USD Hawaiianmiles Loyalty Limited 5.75%	115	ווכר		831,412	0.03				908,231	0.03
115 USD EQM Midstream Partners LP 6.50% 2,492 USD Greenko Dutch BV 3.85% 29/03/2026 2,529,431 0.05 0.0707/2027 129,346 0.00 745 USD Grupo Aval Limited 4.75% 26/09/2022 762,507 0.03 0.01 0.05 0.0	115	USL	-	124043	0.00	530	USD	Great Lakes Dredge & Dock	E 40 EE0	0.00
01/07/2027 129,346 0.00 745 USD Grupo Aval Limited 4.75% 26/09/2022 762,507 0.03 195 USD EQM Midstream Partners LP 4.50% 3,880 USD Guara Norte Sarl 5.20% 15/06/2034 3,877,620 0.14 15/01/2029 202,313 0.01 460 USD GYP Holdings III Corporation 4.63% 01/05/2029 465,175 0.02 150 USD EQM Midstream Partners LP 4.75% 01/05/2029 465,175 0.02 150 USD EQM Midstream Partners LP 4.75% 3,912 USD Hawaiianmiles Loyalty Limited 5.75%	115	USD		1 20,003	0.00	2 402	LICD			
195 USD EQM Midstream Partners LP 4.50% 15/01/2029 202,313 0.01 3,880 USD Guara Norte Sarl 5.20% 15/06/2034 3,877,620 0.14 60 USD GYP Holdings III Corporation 4.63% 01/05/2029 465,175 0.02 3,912 USD Hawaiianmiles Loyalty Limited 5.75%	113	200		129,346	0.00					0.09
15/01/2029 202,313 0.01 460 USD GYP Holdings III Corporation 4.63% 150 USD EQM Midstream Partners LP 4.75% 01/05/2029 465,175 0.02 15/01/2031 156,003 0.01 3,912 USD Hawaiianmiles Loyalty Limited 5.75%	195	USD	-							0.03
150 USD EQM Midstream Partners LP 4.75% 01/05/2029 465,175 0.02 15/01/2031 156,003 0.01 3,912 USD Hawaiianmiles Loyalty Limited 5.75%				202,313	0.01				.,,===	
3,712 O3D Flawdidi III lies Loyalty Lift (100.000)	150	USD		15/002	001			01/05/2029	465,175	0.02
20/U1/2026 4,092,591 0.15	235	USD				3,912	USD		4,002,501	0.15
	255	200	35.p5.aa5 3.13/0 13/03/2020	210,703	0.01			20/01/2026	4,072,571	U.15

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/ nominal 000'	CCY*	Investment	Market value USD	% net assets	Holding/ nominal 000'		Investment	Market value USD	% net
		ecurities dealt on another regulated ma		433613			porate bonds (continued)		433613
			,				orate (continued)		
	Fixed	d income securities (continued)			3,959		Ladder Capital Finance Holdings LLLP 4.25% 01/02/2027	3,919,410	0.15
	Corp	oorate bonds (continued)			394	USD	Lamar Media Corporation 3.75%	3,717,110	0.15
		rate (continued)			2 422		15/02/2028	405,261	0.01
680	USD	HealthEquity Incorporated 4.50% 01/10/2029	690,200	0.03			LBM Acquisition LLC 6.25% 15/01/2029 LD Holdings Group LLC 6.50%	3,431,283	0.13
474	USD	Herc Holdings Incorporated 5.50%	070,200	0.03	5,015	030	01/11/2025	3,007,462	0.11
		15/07/2027	497,333	0.02	1,130	USD	LD Holdings Group LLC 6.13%		
//5	USD	Hess Midstream Operations LP 5.63% 15/02/2026	804,062	0.03	1 355	LISD	01/04/2028 LFS Topco LLC 5.88% 15/10/2026	1,065,025 1,395,650	0.04
5,845	USD	Hightower Holding LLC 6.75%	00 1,002	0.03			LGI Homes Incorporated 4.00%	1,373,030	0.03
1.00.4		15/04/2029	5,991,125	0.22			15/07/2029	488,775	0.02
1,024	USD	Hill-Rom Holdings Incorporated 4.38% 15/09/2027	1,070,746	0.04	705	USD	Liberty Interactive LLC 8.25% 01/02/2030	784,312	0.03
875	USD	HLF Financing Sarl LLC 4.88%	1,070,710	0.0 1	398	USD	Lions Gate Capital Holdings LLC 5.50%	701,512	0.03
		01/06/2029	875,000	0.03	==.		15/04/2029	411,440	0.02
615	USD	Holly Energy Partners LP 5.00% 01/02/2028	623,610	0.02	504	USD	Lithia Motors Incorporated 4.63% 15/12/2027	530,460	0.02
360	USD	Hologic Incorporated 3.25%	023,0.0		860	USD	Louisiana-Pacific Corporation 3.63%	330, 100	0.02
F /2/	LICD	15/02/2029	360,171	0.01	070		15/03/2029	865,375	0.03
5,636	USD	Home Point Capital Incorporated 5.00% 01/02/2026	5,109,147	0.19	8/0	USD	LPL Holdings Incorporated 4.63% 15/11/2027	902,625	0.03
610	USD	Horizon Therapeutics USA	, , , ,		405	USD	LPL Holdings Incorporated 4.00%		0.03
4.150	LICD	Incorporated 5.50% 01/08/2027	646,600	0.02	450	LICD	15/03/2029	415,996	0.02
4,150	USD	Houghton Mifflin Harcourt Publishers Incorporated 9.00% 15/02/2025	4,413,732	0.16	450	USD	Lumen Technologies Incorporated 5.13% 15/12/2026	466,875	0.02
880	USD	IAMGOLD Corporation 5.75%			690	USD	Lumen Technologies Incorporated	,	
OIE	LICD	15/10/2028 Imola Merger Corporation 4.75%	869,000	0.03	F2.4	LICD	4.50% 15/01/2029	668,596	0.02
013	030	15/05/2029	843,133	0.03	324	USD	M/I Homes Incorporated 4.95% 01/02/2028	548,235	0.02
500	USD	Industrial & Commercial Bank of China			735	USD	M/I Homes Incorporated 3.95%		
490	LISD	2.45% 20/10/2021 Ingles Markets Incorporated 4.00%	500,370	0.02	249	LISD	15/02/2030 Macy's Retail Holdings LLC 5.88%	736,837	0.03
170	OJD	15/06/2031	496,125	0.02	217	OJD	01/04/2029	270,906	0.01
		Insulet Corporation 0.38% 01/09/2026	3,197,047	0.12	450	USD	Magnolia Oil & Gas Operating LLC	4/2 240	0.00
1,464	USD	Integra LifeSciences Holdings Corporation 0.50% 15/08/2025	1,608,204	0.06	730	USD	6.00% 01/08/2026 Majordrive Holdings IV LLC 6.38%	462,240	0.02
		Interchile SA 4.50% 30/06/2056	499,920	0.02			01/06/2029	705,519	0.03
530	USD	Intertape Polymer Group Incorporated	F20.002	0.02	510	USD	Masonite International Corporation	FO/ 17F	0.00
505	USD	4.38% 15/06/2029 Intesa Sanpaolo SpA 4.95% 01/06/2042	538,803 523,357	0.02 0.02	540	USD	3.50% 15/02/2030 MasTec Incorporated 4.50% 15/08/2028	506,175 563,625	0.02
		Itau Unibanco Holding SA 2.90%	,				Matador Resources Company 5.88%		
450	LICD	24/01/2023	889,219	0.03	LOFE	LICD	15/09/2026	6,845,161	0.25
458	USD	Jacobs Entertainment Incorporated 7.88% 01/02/2024	472,885	0.02	1,055	USD	Match Group Holdings II LLC 4.13% 01/08/2030	1,098,519	0.04
210	USD	JetBlue Airways Corporation 0.50%					Mattel Incorporated 3.38% 01/04/2026	247,464	0.01
2 083	LISD	01/04/2026 John Bean Technologies Corporation	205,767	0.01			Mattle Incorporated 5.88% 15/12/2027	70,444	0.00
2,003	030	0.25% 15/05/2026	2,202,772	0.08	3/3	USD	Matthews International Corporation 5.25% 01/12/2025	386,539	0.01
270	USD	Joseph T Ryerson & Son Incorporated			350	USD	Mauser Packaging Solutions Holding		
400	LISD	8.50% 01/08/2028 Kallpa Generacion SA 4.88%	299,363	0.01	921	LISD	Company 7.25% 15/04/2025 Maxeon Solar Technologies Limited	347,867	0.01
100	OJD	24/05/2026	426,200	0.02	721	OJD	6.50% 15/07/2025	1,137,895	0.04
895	USD	KAR Auction Services Incorporated	005.040	0.02	490	USD	MEDNAX Incorporated 6.25%	F1F112	0.00
935	USD	5.13% 01/06/2025 KBR Incorporated 4.75% 30/09/2028	905,069 946,687	0.03 0.04	495	USD	15/01/2027 Meritor Incorporated 4.50%	515,113	0.02
		KFC Holding Company 4.75%					15/12/2028	496,238	0.02
EOE	LICD	01/06/2027	390,460	0.01	740	USD	MGM Growth Properties Operating	707.250	0.03
202	しょし	Koppers Incorporated 6.00% 15/02/2025	598,163	0.02	460	USD	Partnership LP 4.63% 15/06/2025 Michaels Companies Incorporated	797,350	0.03
585	USD	Kraton Polymers LLC 4.25%					5.25% 01/05/2028	474,490	0.02
2 27∩	USD	15/12/2025 Ladder Capital Finance Holdings LLLP	611,325	0.02	4,410	USD	Michaels Companies Incorporated 7.88% 01/05/2029	4,582,982	0.17
,,	550	5.25% 01/10/2025	2,298,205	0.09	4,480	USD	Midcap Financial IssuerTrust 6.50%	1,002,702	
							01/05/2028	4,679,674	0.17

Statement of investments (continued)
September 30, 2021

Holding/					Holding/				
nominal	ccv*	la contra ant	Market value	% net	nominal			Market value	% net
		Investment ecurities dealt on another regulated ma	rket (continued)	assets			Investment porate bonds (continued)	<u>USD</u>	assets
Hunsjer	ubie s	ecurries dealt on another regulated ma	rket (continued)						
	Fixe	d income securities (continued)			390		orate (continued) Patrick Industries Incorporated 7.50%		
	C				370	030	15/10/2027	420,225	0.02
		oorate bonds (continued)			330	USD	Patrick Industries Incorporated 4.75%		
1 020		rate (continued) Midcap Financial IssuerTrust 5.63%			2 702	LICD	01/05/2029 Pebblebrook Hotel Trust 1.75%	336,600	0.01
1,020	USD	15/01/2030	1,017,720	0.04	3,702	USD	15/12/2026	4,133,283	0.15
5,250	USD	Middleby Corporation 1.00%	.,,.		581	USD	Penn National Gaming Incorporated	,,,	
		01/09/2025	7,489,125	0.28			2.75% 15/05/2026	1,853,971	0.07
535	USD	Minerals Technologies Incorporated 5.00% 01/07/2028	555,063	0.02	662	USD	Penn National Gaming Incorporated 5.63% 15/01/2027	681,860	0.03
555	USD	ModivCare Incorporated 5.88%	333,003	0.02	145	USD	Penn National Gaming Incorporated	001,000	0.03
		15/11/2025	586,913	0.02			4.13% 01/07/2029	143,318	0.01
		MSCI Incorporated 3.63% 01/11/2031	686,779	0.03	444	USD	Penn Virginia Escrow LLC 9.25%	450017	0.00
2,575	USD	Nationstar Mortgage Holdings Incorporated 5.13% 15/12/2030	2,580,691	0.10	1501	LICD	15/08/2026 PennyMac Corporation 5.50%	450,216	0.02
415	USD	Natural Resource Partners LP 9.13%	2,300,071	0.10	1,501	030	15/03/2026	1,536,181	0.06
		30/06/2025	418,113	0.02	1,320	USD	PennyMac Financial Services		
		Navient Corporation 4.88% I 5/03/2028	630,081	0.02			Incorporated 5.38% 15/10/2025	1,357,554	0.05
315	USD	Navios Maritime Holdings Incorporated	207 125	0.01	595	USD	PennyMac Financial Services Incorporated 4.25% 15/02/2029	566,485	0.02
390	LISD	7.38% 15/01/2022 NCR Corporation 6.13% 01/09/2029	307,125 423,150	0.01	454	USD	Performance Food Group Incorporated	300,403	0.02
		Nemak SAB de CV 3.63% 28/06/2031	3,375,900	0.02	15 1	000	5.50% 15/10/2027	475,338	0.02
		New Red Finance Incorporated 5.75%			280	USD	Performance Food Group Incorporated		
		15/04/2025	334,902	0.01	200	LICD	4.25% 01/08/2029	280,700	0.01
265	USD	New Red Finance Incorporated 3.50%	2/2.250	0.01	200	USD	Petroleos de Venezuela SA 9.00% 17/11/2021	11,000	0.00
195	USD	15/02/2029 New Red Finance Incorporated 4.00%	262,350	0.01	525	USD	Petroleos Mexicanos 4.25% 15/01/2025	533,302	0.00
173	030	15/10/2030	193,050	0.01			Petroleos Mexicanos 6.84% 23/01/2030	298,091	0.01
1,220	USD	Newell Brands Incorporated 4.70%					Petroleos Mexicanos 6.38% 23/01/2045	2,918,510	0.11
005	LICD	01/04/2026	1,345,087	0.05	500	USD	PetSmart Finance Corporation 4.75%	F12.7F0	0.00
		News Corporation 3.88% 15/05/2029 Nielsen Finance LLC 4.50% 15/07/2029	1,012,087 822,330	0.04 0.03	3815	USD	15/02/2028 PetSmart Finance Corporation 7.75%	513,750	0.02
		Nielsen Finance LLC 5.88% 01/10/2030	1,268,708	0.05	3,013	000	15/02/2029	4,163,119	0.15
		Novelis Corporation 3.25% 15/11/2026	141,985	0.01	1,795	USD	Pioneer Natural Resources Company		
		Novelis Corporation 4.75% 30/01/2030	562,142	0.02	450		0.25% 15/05/2025	2,897,130	0.11
		Novelis Corporation 3.88% 15/08/2031	138,467	0.01	650	USD	Pitney Bowes Incorporated 7.25% 15/03/2029	683,312	0.03
2,158	USD	NuVasive Incorporated 0.38% 15/03/2025	2,078,424	0.08	159	USD	Post Holdings Incorporated 5.75%	005,512	0.03
5	USD	OneMain Finance Corporation 6.13%	2,070,121	0.00			01/03/2027	165,237	0.01
		15/05/2022	5,131	0.00	111	USD	Post Holdings Incorporated 5.63%	11//17	0.00
1,940	USD	OneMain Finance Corporation 6.88%	2 100 075	0.00	1110	LICD	15/01/2028 Post Holdings Incorporated 4.50%	116,617	0.00
125	LISD	15/03/2025 OneMain Finance Corporation 7.13%	2,180,075	0.08	1,110	03D	15/09/2031	1,096,824	0.04
123	OJD	15/03/2026	144,844	0.01	834	USD	Presidio Holdings Incorporated 4.88%	, , .	
645	USD	Open Text Corporation 5.88%			1.40		01/02/2027	861,105	0.03
270	LICD	01/06/2026	667,575	0.02	169	USD	Presidio Holdings Incorporated 8.25% 01/02/2028	181,886	0.01
2/0	USD	OSI Restaurant Partners LLC 5.13% 15/04/2029	280,897	0.01	244	USD	Prestige Brands Incorporated 5.13%	101,000	0.01
850	USD	Owens & Minor Incorporated 4.50%	200,077	0.01			15/01/2028	254,486	0.01
		31/03/2029	858,500	0.03	1,055	USD	Prestige Brands Incorporated 3.75%		
304	USD	Owens-Brockway Glass Container	221 400	0.01	240	LICD	01/04/2031 PVH Corporation 4.63% 10/07/2025	1,018,075	0.04
135	LISD	Incorporated 5.88% 15/08/2023 Owens-Brockway Glass Container	321,480	0.01			Range Resources Corporation 8.25%	384,341	0.01
133	030	Incorporated 5.38% 15/01/2025	144,113	0.01	1,5 10	002	15/01/2029	1,507,567	0.06
249	USD	Owens-Brockway Glass Container	,		755	USD	Rayonier AM Products Incorporated		
		Incorporated 6.63% 13/05/2027	266,860	0.01	740	LICD	7.63% 15/01/2026	801,244	0.03
767	USD	Par Pharmaceutical Incorporated 7.50%	701 201	0.02	/40	USD	RBS Global Incorporated 4.88% 15/12/2025	758,041	0.03
1.825	USD	01/04/2027 PARTechnology Corporation 1.50%	781,381	0.03	495	USD	Rent-A-Center Incorporated 6.38%	, 50,011	0.03
1,023	230	15/10/2027	1,955,031	0.07			15/02/2029	533,981	0.02
415	USD	Park-Ohio Industries Incorporated			3,201	USD	Repay Holdings Corporation zero	2,000,077	011
400	LICD	6.63% 15/04/2027	414,481	0.02	510	LISD	coupon 01/02/2026 Resideo Funding Incorporated 4.00%	3,090,966	0.11
480	USD	Party City Holdings Incorporated 8.75% 15/02/2026	502,200	0.02	310	JJD	01/09/2029	498,051	0.02
			302,200						

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/					Holding/	,			
nominal	CCV*	Investment	Market value USD	% net	nominal		Investment	Market value USD	% net
		ecurities dealt on another regulated ma		assets			porate bonds (continued)	<u> </u>	assets
			()				orate (continued)		
	Fixe	d income securities (continued)			450		StoneX Group Incorporated 8.63%		
	Cor	porate bonds (continued)			200		15/06/2025	483,750	0.02
		orate (continued)			309	USD	Sugarhouse HSP Gaming Prop Mezz LP 5.88% 15/05/2025	309,000	0.01
655		Resolute Forest Products Incorporated			1,220	USD	SunCoke Energy Incorporated 4.88%	307,000	0.01
2 200		4.88% 01/03/2026	666,462	0.02	455	1.100	30/06/2029	1,215,425	0.04
3,300	USD	RingCentral Incorporated zero coupon 01/03/2025	3,252,562	0.12			Sunoco LP 6.00% 15/04/2027 Syngenta Finance NV 5.68%	473,769	0.02
765	USD	Ritchie Bros Auctioneers Incorporated	3,232,302	0.12			24/04/2048	4,029,828	0.15
245	LICD	5.38% 15/01/2025	783,532	0.03	565	USD	Targa Resources Partners LP 6.50%	/00 200	0.00
345	USD	Rockcliff Energy II LLC 5.50% 15/10/2029	350,175	0.01	110	LISD	15/07/2027 Targa Resources Partners LP 4.88%	609,200	0.02
1,320	USD	Roller Bearing Company of America	550,175	0.01	110	030	01/02/2031	118,663	0.00
		Incorporated 4.38% 15/10/2029	1,353,000	0.05	165	USD	Targa Resources Partners LP 4.00%	.=0.5.0	
2,719	USD	Royal Caribbean Cruises Limited 4.25% 1.5/06/2023	3,820,195	0.14	210	IICD	15/01/2032 Taseko Mines Limited 7.00%	170,519	0.01
5,750	USD	Royal Caribbean Cruises Limited 5.50%	3,020,173	0.17	310	030	15/02/2026	314,263	0.01
		31/08/2026	5,910,655	0.22	699	USD	Taylor Morrison Communities		
		Ruby Pipeline LLC 8.00% 01/04/2022 Rumo Luxembourg Sarl 5.88%	277,507	0.01	40E	LICD	Incorporated 5.75% 15/01/2028 Taylor Morrison Communities	778,686	0.03
200	USD	18/01/2025	207,002	0.01	703	030	Incorporated 5.13% 01/08/2030	521,991	0.02
6,850	USD	SAN Miguel Industrias Pet SA 3.50%					Teekay Corporation 9.25% 15/11/2022	425,894	0.02
1215	LICD	02/08/2028 SDA Garage minetions Garage sertion	6,730,125	0.25	7,660	USD	Telecom Argentina SA 8.00%	7104750	02/
1,313	USD	SBA Communications Corporation 3.13% 01/02/2029	1,270,619	0.05	220	USD	18/07/2026 Telefonica Celular del Paraguay SA	7,104,650	0.26
520	USD	Scotts Miracle-Gro Company 4.50%	1,2. 2,2		220	002	5.88% 15/04/2027	229,598	0.01
F07	LICD	15/10/2029	543,400	0.02	940	USD	Tempur Sealy International Incorporated	0/0.200	0.04
507	USD	Scripps Escrow Incorporated 5.88% 15/07/2027	520,309	0.02	610	LISD	4.00% 15/04/2029 Tempur Sealy International Incorporated	968,200	0.04
1,850	USD	Sea Limited 0.25% 15/09/2026	1,872,200	0.07	010	030	3.88% 15/10/2031	610,763	0.02
740	USD	Select Medical Corporation 6.25%	770.104	0.00	200	USD	Tencent Holdings Limited 3.68%	205 500	0.01
1.020	LISD	15/08/2026 Service Properties Trust 4.75%	778,184	0.03	200	LISD	22/04/2041 Tencent Holdings Limited 3.84%	205,590	0.01
1,020	OJD	01/10/2026	1,009,800	0.04	200	000	22/04/2051	208,906	0.01
275	USD	Shake Shack Incorporated zero coupon	222 144	0.01	550	USD	Tenet Healthcare Corporation 4.88%	F/0.20/	0.00
3.052	LISD	01/03/2028 Signal Parent Incorporated 6.13%	233,144	0.01	560	LISD	01/01/2026 Tenet Healthcare Corporation 6.13%	569,206	0.02
3,032	OJD	01/04/2029	2,914,660	0.11	300	030	01/10/2028	588,266	0.02
205	USD	Sirius XM Radio Incorporated 3.13%	207.010	0.01	1,137	' USD	Tenet Healthcare Corporation 4.25%	1.154.055	0.04
6 141	LISD	01/09/2026 Specialty Building Products Holdings	207,819	0.01	820	LISD	01/06/2029 Terex Corporation 5.00% 15/05/2029	1,154,055 849,725	0.04
0,111	OJD	LLC 6.38% 30/09/2026	6,448,050	0.24			Tervita Corporation 11.00%	017,725	0.03
715	USD	Spectrum Brands Incorporated 5.50%	701070	0.00			01/12/2025	665,328	0.02
4 379	LISD	15/07/2030 Spirit IP Cayman Limited 8.00%	791,862	0.03	525	USD	Titan International Incorporated 7.00% 30/04/2028	553,219	0.02
1,570	030	20/09/2025	4,899,205	0.18	180	USD	T-Mobile USA Incorporated 2.25%	555,217	0.02
		Sprint Corporation 7.88% 15/09/2023	977,681	0.04			15/02/2026	182,025	0.01
		Square Incorporated 0.13% 01/03/2025 SRS Distribution Incorporated 4.63%	2,588,948	0.10	325	USD	T-Mobile USA Incorporated 2.63% I 5/04/2026	332,313	0.01
3/0	USD	01/07/2028	377,474	0.01	200	USD	TransDigm Incorporated 8.00%	332,313	0.01
430	USD	SRS Distribution Incorporated 6.13%					15/12/2025	213,250	0.01
2 002	LICD	01/07/2029 SS&C Technologies Incorporated 5.50%	442,900	0.02	725	USD	TransDigm Incorporated 6.25% 15/03/2026	755,812	0.03
2,072	USD	30/09/2027	3,053,757	0.11	725	USD	Transocean Incorporated 11.50%	733,012	0.03
		SSL Robotics LLC 9.75% 31/12/2023	940,695	0.03			30/01/2027	746,750	0.03
349	USD	Standard Industries Incorporated 5.00%	250.007	001	765	USD	TriNet Group Incorporated 3.50% 01/03/2029	766,912	0.03
299	USD	15/02/2027 Standard Industries Incorporated 4.75%	359,906	0.01	1.985	USD	Trip.com Group Limited 1.99%	700,712	0.03
		15/01/2028	310,213	0.01			01/07/2025	1,891,872	0.07
		Staples Incorporated 7.50% I 5/04/2026	1,166,359	0.04	765	USD	TTMTechnologies Incorporated 4.00%	741 070	0.03
980	USD	Stericycle Incorporated 3.88% 15/01/2029	985,988	0.04	2.615	USD	01/03/2029 Tullow Oil Plc 7.00% 01/03/2025	761,978 2,268,512	0.03
2,450	USD	STL Holding Company LLC 7.50%					Tutor Perini Corporation 6.88%		
		15/02/2026	2,587,506	0.10			01/05/2025	572,600	0.02

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/			Market value	0/+	Holding/		A.A	0/+
nominal 000'	CCY*	Investment	USD USD	% net assets	nominal 000'	CCY* Investment	Market value USD	% net assets
Transfer	able s	ecurities dealt on another regulated ma	rket (continued)			Corporate bonds (continued)		
	Fixed	d income securities (continued)			105	Corporate (continued) USD Yum! Brands Incorporated 7.75%		
	Corr	porate bonds (continued)				01/04/2025	112,269	0.00
		rate (continued)				USD Ziggo BV 5.50% 15/01/2027 USD ZoomInfo Technologies LLC 3.88%	370,083	0.01
3,903		Uber Technologies Incorporated zero			703	01/02/2029	761,175	0.03
6 635	LISD	coupon 15/12/2025 Unifin Financiera SAB de CV 9.88%	3,796,177	0.14		Total corporate bonds	522,236,876	19.35
		28/01/2029	6,683,933	0.25		Total fixed income securities	522,236,876	19.35
1,125	USD	United Natural Foods Incorporated 6.75% 15/10/2028	1,217,812	0.05	Total tre	ansferable securities dealt on another		
2,058	USD	United Wholesale Mortgage LLC 5.50%	1,217,012	0.03	regulate	ed market	522,236,876	19.35
853	LISD	UPC Broadband Finco BV 4.88%	2,073,435	0.08				
033	030	15/07/2031	873,353	0.03	Other tr	ansferable securities		
340	USD	Venture Global Calcasieu Pass LLC 3.88% 15/08/2029	350,217	0.01		Common stocks		
220	USD	Venture Global Calcasieu Pass LLC	330,217	0.01		Industrials		
200	LICD	4.13% 15/08/2031 VEON Holdings BV 4.00% 09/04/2025	229,350 209,940	0.01		Industrials		
		VeriSign Incorporated 4.75%	207,740	0.01	196	USD Ascent Class A	174,764	0.01
12	LICD	15/07/2027	973,007	0.04		Total industrials	174,764	0.01
12	USD	VICI Note Company Incorporated 4.13% 15/08/2030	12,720	0.00		Total common stocks	174,764	0.01
		VICI Properties LP 3.50% 15/02/2025	40,800	0.00		Warrants		
		VICI Properties LP 4.25% 01/12/2026 VICI Properties LP 4.63% 01/12/2029	437,574 69,875	0.02	51	USD Ascent LLC Class A	407	0.00
3,096	USD	Victoria's Secret & Company 4.63%		0.10		Total warrants	407	0.00
6.105	USD	15/07/2029 Victors Merger Corporation 6.38%	3,155,521	0.12		Fixed income securities		
		15/05/2029	5,845,537	0.22		Asset backed securities		
1,000	USD	Virgin Media Secured Finance Plc 4.50% 15/08/2030	1,016,250	0.04	5 255	USD VCAT Asset Securitization LLC 3.84%		
3,774	GBP	Virgin Media Vendor Financing Notes III			3,233	25/08/2061	5,241,006	0.19
765	USD	DAC 4.88% 15/07/2028 Vista Outdoor Incorporated 4.50%	5,181,746	0.19		Total asset backed securities	5,241,006	0.19
		15/03/2029	775,764	0.03				
491	USD	VTR Comunicaciones SpA 5.13% 15/01/2028	518,557	0.02		Corporate bonds		
2,430	USD	VTR Comunicaciones SpA 4.38%		0.00	100,000	Corporate	007.574	0.02
3.965	USD	15/04/2029 VTR Finance NV 6.38% 15/07/2028	2,490,750 4,257,419	0.09 0.16	100,000	JPY Credit Agricole SA 0.44% 09/06/2022 CAD Daimler Canada Finance Incorporated	897,574	0.03
		W&T Offshore Incorporated 9.75%			2,000	2.23% 6/ 2/202	2,812,383	0.10
540	USD	01/11/2023 Wabash National Corporation 5.50%	618,521	0.02	3,000	CAD Enbridge Gas Incorporated 4.77% 17/12/2021	2,388,624	0.09
		01/10/2025	547,506	0.02	220	CAD Enbridge Incorporated 4.85%	177.447	001
610	USD	Wabash National Corporation 4.50% 15/10/2028	609,238	0.02	1,500	22/02/2022 CAD GE Capital Canada Funding Company	176,446	0.01
359	USD	Warrior Met Coal Incorporated 8.00%				0.79% 15/02/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,184,914	0.04
480	USD	01/11/2024 Weatherford International Limited	364,385	0.01	2,965	CAD General Motors Financial Company Incorporated 2.60% 01/06/2022	2,369,793	0.09
		6.50% 15/09/2028	494,400	0.02	1,000	CAD Honda Canada Finance Incorporated	000.010	0.02
1,000	USD	Williams Scotsman International Incorporated 4.63% 15/08/2028	1,041,710	0.04	3,590	2.27% 15/07/2022 CAD OPB Finance Trust Company 1.88%	800,018	0.03
525	USD	Winnebago Industries Incorporated				24/02/2022	2,850,163	0.11
1.416	USD	6.25% 15/07/2028 Workday Incorporated 0.25%	564,375	0.02	300	CAD TransCanada PipeLines Limited 3.65% 15/11/2021	237,613	0.01
		01/10/2022	2,424,034	0.09	1,965	GBP Virgin Media Secured Finance Plc 4.13%		0.10
9,550	USD	Wynn Macau Limited 5.13% 15/12/2029	8,977,000	0.33		15/08/2030 Total corporate bonds	2,665,406 16,382,934	0.10
		Xerox Corporation 4.38% 5/03/2023	570,972	0.02		Total corporate bolids	. 5,502,754	
750	USD	Xerox Holdings Corporation 5.50% 15/08/2028	776,452	0.03		Government bonds		
4,280	USD	Yingde Gases Investment Limited 6.25%				Diversified financials		
385	USD	19/01/2023 YPF SA 7.00% 15/12/2047	4,408,400 254,052	0.16 0.01	4,000	CAD PSP Capital Incorporated 1.73%	2 100 502	0.10
300	- 30		10 ,,002			21/06/2022	3,189,583	0.12

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/ nominal	CCV*	la catao art	Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal		lavotmont	Market value	% net
		Investment continued)	<u>USD</u>	assets			Investment bonds (continued)	USD	assets
Other tr	unspen	uble securices (continued)					` ,		
		d income securities (continued)			238,650	JPY	JS governments (continued) Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 10/02/2022	2,139,841	0.08
	Electn				213,463	IHB	Thailand Government Bond 1.60% 17/06/2035	5,838,310	0.22
1,475		Hydro Quebec Interest Strip zero coupon 16/01/2022	1,163,302	0.04		Tota	l government bonds	137,059,234	5.08
3,200	CAD	Ontario Hydro Residual Strip zero coupon 15/10/2021	2,525,751	0.10		Shor	t term securities		
	Financ	ne ne				Financ	ce control of the con		
1,000	USD	Korea Development Bank 0.44% 07/11/2021 ⁽¹⁾	1,000,194	0.04			CNPC Finance zero coupon 05/10/2021	999,990	0.04
	Munic				1,500	USD	CNPC Finance zero coupon 07/10/2021	1,499,980	0.06
4,500	CAD	Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon	2551070	0.13	2.000	USD	CNPC Finance zero coupon	1,777,700	0.00
2 465	CAD	12/10/2021 Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon	3,551,869	0.13			12/10/2021	1,999,949	0.07
2, 103	C/ID	26/10/2021	1,945,460	0.07	1,500	USD	CNPC Finance zero coupon	1 400 050	0.05
3,400	CAD	Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon			4,000	CVD	15/10/2021 Financiere CDP Incorporated zero	1,499,950	0.05
2.450	\sim	04/01/2022	2,682,346	0.10	1,000	C/\D	coupon 03/11/2021	3,156,775	0.12
2,450	CAD	Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon 12/04/2022	1,931,378	0.07	2,700	CAD	Financiere CDP Incorporated zero		
1,355	CAD	City of Montreal Canada 0.25%	1,751,570	0.07	1.000	CAD	coupon 09/12/2021	2,130,354	0.08
		11/05/2022	1,068,908	0.04	1,000	CAD	Volkswagen Credit Canada Incorporation zero coupon 04/10/2021	789,328	0.03
		City of Vancouver 3.45% 02/12/2021 Municipal Finance Authority of British	1,646,306	0.06	830	CAD	Volkswagen Credit Canada	707,520	0.03
2,250	CAD	Columbia Bills 3.35% 01/06/2022	1,811,821	0.07			Incorporation zero coupon 05/10/2021	655,142	0.02
300	CAD	Ontario Treasury Bill zero coupon	.,,			Indust	rials		
		05/01/2022	236,680	0.01	2,645	CAD	Honda Canada Finance Incorporated		
895	CAD	Ontario Treasury Bill zero coupon 12/01/2022	706,095	0.02			zero coupon 05/10/2021	2,087,751	0.08
4,010	CAD	Ontario Treasury Bill zero coupon	700,073	0.02	1.750	Munic	· ·		
		26/01/2022	3,162,799	0.12	1,/50	CAD	Municipal Finance Authority of British Columbia Bills zero coupon 06/10/2021	1,381,324	0.05
1,000	CAD	Province of Nova Scotia Canada	700 450	0.03	1,000	CAD	Municipal Finance Authority of British	1,501,521	0.05
		Residual Strip zero coupon 30/01/2022	788,459	0.03			Columbia Bills zero coupon 13/10/2021	789,296	0.03
10 100		JS governments Egypt Treasury Bills zero coupon			600	CAD	Municipal Finance Authority of British Columbia Bills zero coupon 03/11/2021	473,516	0.02
10,100	EGF	05/10/2021	641,864	0.02	325	CAD	Municipal Finance Authority of British	7/3,310	0.02
104,150	EGP	Egypt Treasury Bills zero coupon					Columbia Bills zero coupon 17/11/2021	256,465	0.01
1 207 450	IDV	12/10/2021	6,594,842	0.24	1,000	CAD	Newfoundland Treasury Bill zero	700 220	0.02
1,306,450	JPT	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 04/10/2021	11.709.259	0.43	1.000	CAD	coupon 07/10/2021 Province of British Columbia zero	789,328	0.03
540,100	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero	11,707,237	05	1,000	C/ID	coupon 28/01/2022	788,689	0.03
		coupon 11/10/2021	4,840,826	0.18	4,915	CAD	Province of British Columbia zero		
932,200	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 18/10/2021	8,355,335	0.31	700	CVD	coupon 07/02/2022 Province of British Columbia zero	3,876,404	0.14
729,450	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 25/10/2021	6,538,235	0.24			coupon 08/02/2022 Province of British Columbia zero	552,054	0.02
1,293,250	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero	0,550,255	0.21	2,100	C/ID	coupon 26/04/2022	1,938,853	0.07
		coupon 01/11/2021	11,591,991	0.43	1,000	CAD	Province of British Columbia zero		
989,500	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 08/11/2021	8,869,537	0.33			coupon 10/06/2022	787,765	0.03
1,328,700	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 15/11/2021	11,910,274	0.44		lota	l short term securities	26,452,913	0.98
884,450	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero	, ,	0		Term	n loans		
200,000	IDV	coupon 22/11/2021 Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero	7,928,258	0.29	1,674	USD	1011778 B.C. Unlimited Liability		
200,000	Ji i	coupon 29/11/2021	1,792,851	0.07	1.120	LICE	Company 1.84% 19/11/2026	1,650,288	0.06
107,950	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 06/12/2021	967,715	0.04			8Th Ave Food Provisions Incorporated 3.84% 01/10/2025	1,099,470	0.04
1,318,600	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero	707,713	0.01	635	USD	8Th Ave Food Provisions Incorporated	(27.05.4	0.00
	_	coupon 20/12/2021	11,821,134	0.44	2 690	LISD	7.84% 01/10/2026 AAdvantage Loyalty IP Limited 5.50%	627,856	0.02
688,450	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 06/01/2022	6,172,255	0.23			20/04/2028	2,778,673	0.10
215,900	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero	0,1/2,233	0.23	2,758	USD	ACProducts Incorporated 4.75%	2752142	0.10
	-	coupon 25/01/2022	1,935,756	0.07			17/05/2028	2,753,162	0.10

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/ nominal	CC*	In contrast	Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal		le control de la	Market value	% net
		Investment continued)	<u>USD</u>	assets	000'		Investment 1 loans (continued)	<u>USD</u>	assets
Juler tr	unsjer	able securities (continued)				iern	i ioans (continued)		
	Fixed	d income securities (continued)			1,870	USD	BCP Renaissance Parent LLC 4.50%		
	T	- I (titi			2.025	LICD	31/10/2024	1,852,497	0.07
		n loans (continued)			2,025	USD	Beacon Roofing Supply Incorporated 2.33% 19/05/2028	2,011,470	0.07
		Acrisure LLC 3.62% 15/02/2027	5,596,249	0.21	1,290	EUR	Bellis Acquisition Company Plc 2.75%	2,011,170	0.07
		Adevinta ASA 3.25% 26/06/2028	1,544,834	0.06			16/02/2026	1,486,075	0.06
		ADMI Corporation 3.63% 23/12/2027 ADMI Corporation 4.00% 23/12/2027	3,277,065 1,731,282	0.12 0.06	1,383	USD	Belron Finance US LLC 3.25%		
		Agiliti Health Incorporated 3.50%	1,731,202	0.06			13/04/2028	1,376,135	0.05
1,011	OJD	04/01/2026	1,801,773	0.07			Berlin Packaging LLC 3.75% 11/03/2028	1,971,309	0.07
3,375	USD	AHP Health Partners Incorporated					Berlin Packaging LLC 4.25% 11/03/2028 Biogroup LCD 3.50% 09/02/2028	2,991,963 4,609,988	0.11
		4.00% 24/08/2028	3,372,891	0.13			Birkenstock GmbH & Company 4.25%	1,007,700	0.17
		AIR Canada 4.25% 1/08/2028	1,851,919	0.07	1,150	002	28/04/2028	1,434,306	0.05
		Alixpartners LLP 3.25% 04/02/2028 Alixpartners LLP 3.25% 04/02/2028	3,063,789 803,479	0.11	3,942	USD	Blackhawk Network Holdings		
		Alliance Laundry Systems LLC 4.25%	003,777	0.03			Incorporated 3.08% 15/06/2025	3,908,917	0.15
1,700	030	08/10/2027	1,980,849	0.07	850	USD	Blackhawk Network Holdings	841,500	0.03
421	USD	Allnex (Luxembourg) & CY SCA 4.00%			1 345	FL IR	Incorporated 7.13% 15/06/2026 Boels Topholding BV 3.25% 06/02/2027	1,553,917	0.03
		13/09/2023	420,833	0.02			Boyd Gaming Corporation 2.32%	1,555,717	0.00
318	USD	Allnex USA Incorporated 4.00%	217075	0.01	_,		15/09/2023	2,742,254	0.10
1 727	LISD	13/09/2023 Altice France SA 3.81% 31/01/2026	317,065 1,710,489	0.01 0.06	2,516	USD	Brand Energy & Infrastructure Services		
		Altra Industrila Motion Corporation	1,710,402	0.06	0.551		5.25% 21/06/2024	2,492,751	0.09
1,051	030	2.08% 01/10/2025	1,648,452	0.06	2,551	USD	Brickman Group Limited 2.63% 15/08/2025	2,537,381	0.09
1,773	USD	Amentum Government Services			77 I	LISD	Brown Group Holding LLC 3.25%	2,337,301	0.07
		Holdings LLC 3.58% 29/01/2027	1,765,915	0.07	771	030	07/06/2028	769,794	0.03
1,194	USD	Amentum Government Services	1201000	0.04	1,666	USD	Bway Holding Company 3.33%		
2 388	LISD	Holdings LLC 5.50% 29/01/2027 American Builders 2.08% 15/01/2027	1,201,090 2,371,894	0.04 0.09			03/04/2024	1,630,630	0.06
		Anticimex International AB 4.25%	2,371,074	0.07	2,020	USD	Cable One Incorporated 2.08%	2.005.410	0.07
1,000	OJD	21/07/2028	997,500	0.04	5 100	LICD	03/05/2028 Caesars Resort Collection LLC 2.83%	2,005,418	0.07
2,145	USD	AP Core Holdings II LLC 6.75%			3,107	USD	23/12/2024	5,154,786	0.19
		01/09/2027	2,149,022	0.08	2,940	USD	Caesars Resort Collection LLC 3.58%	5,15 1,7 55	01.7
3,585	USD	APX Group Incorporated 4.00%	2 572 550	0.13			21/07/2025	2,941,970	0.11
2 859	LISD	10/07/2028 Aramark SVCS Incorporated 1.83%	3,573,550	0.13			Cano Health LLC 5.25% 23/11/2027	2,238,345	0.08
2,037	OJD	11/03/2025	2,792,505	0.10	1,673	USD	Carnival Corporation 3.75%	1.772.400	0.07
1,003	USD	Aretec Group Incorporated 4.33%			1.820	LISD	30/06/2025 CCC Intelligent Solutions Incorporated	1,663,480	0.06
		01/10/2025	998,972	0.04	1,020	OJD	3.00% 21/09/2028	1,816,588	0.07
,		Artera Services LLC 4.25% 06/03/2025	3,996,127	0.15	965	EUR	Cerba Healthcare SAS 3.75%		
		Artera Services LLC 4.50% 06/03/2025	1,337,714	0.05			24/05/2028	1,117,221	0.04
1,77/	USD	ASP Unifrax Holdings Incorporated 3.88% 12/12/2025	1,967,939	0.07	1,549	USD	Ceridian HCM Holdings Incorporated	1 525 22 1	0.07
550	USD	ASP Unifrax Holdings Incorporated	1,707,737	0.07	2 474	LICD	2.57% 30/04/2025 Change Healthcare Holdings	1,525,321	0.06
		8.58% 4/ 12/2026	543,125	0.02	3,070	USD	Incorporated 3.50% 01/03/2024	3,670,503	0.14
		Asurion LLC 3.21% 03/11/2023	1,711,792	0.06	1,994	USD	Charter Communications Operating	3,0,0,000	0
		Asurion LLC 3.08% 03/11/2024	3,000,723	0.11			LLC 1.84% 01/02/2027	1,980,751	0.07
		Asurion LLC 3.33% 31/07/2027 Asurion LLC 5.33% 31/01/2028	1,142,343	0.04 0.09	938	USD	CHG PPC Parent LLC 2.83%	000 (10	0.00
		Asurion LLC 5.33% 51701/2029	2,471,216 3,206,582	0.09	1.4//	LICD	31/03/2025	932,610	0.03
		At Home Group Incorporated 4.75%	3,200,302	0.12	1,466	USD	Churchill Downs Incorporated 2.09% 27/12/2024	1,462,233	0.05
.,		24/07/2028	1,937,575	0.07	2.215	USD	Circor International Incorporated 4.25%	1, 102,233	0.05
950	USD	Athenahealth Incorporated 4.38%			_,		11/12/2024	2,206,998	0.08
027	LICE	11/02/2026	951,888	0.04	1,996	EUR	Clarios Global LP 3.25% 30/04/2026	2,288,888	0.08
836	USD	Atkins Nutritionals Incorporated 4.75% 07/07/2024	837,191	0.03			Clarios Global LP 3.33% 30/04/2026	2,847,854	0.11
3 174	LISD	Avantor Funding Incorporated 2.75%	037,171	0.03	995	USD	Clean Harbors Incorporated 1.83%	002714	0.04
5,171	550	08/11/2027	3,178,018	0.12	3.075	LISD	28/06/2024 Clean Harbors Incorporated 2.08%	993,614	0.04
3,932	USD	AVSC Holding Corporation 4.50%			3,073	OJD	21/09/2028	3,075,000	0.11
		03/03/2025	3,501,422	0.13	1,400	EUR	Concorde Midco Limited 4.00%	-,,	
2,859	USD	AVSC Holding Corporation 6.50%	2 (20 120	0.10			01/03/2028	1,621,008	0.06
257	LISD	15/10/2026 Banijay Entertainment SaS 3.83%	2,639,138	0.10			Core and Main LP 2.59% 27/07/2028	2,327,005	0.09
۷,۵۵/	しらし	01/03/2025	2,347,365	0.09	3,996	USD	Cornerstone Building Brands	2,002,040	015
2,630	USD	Bausch Health Companies Incorporated	2,5 .7,505	5.07	9U3	LISD	Incorporated 3.75% 12/04/2028 Coty Incorporated 2.33% 07/04/2025	3,983,849 885,489	0.15
		3.08% 02/06/2025	2,626,323	0.10	/03	000	COLY 11101 POTALCA 2.33/0 0/107/2023	005,T07	0.03

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/				0/	Holding/				0/
nominal 000'	CCY*	Investment	Market value USD	% net assets	nominal '000		Investment	Market value USD	% net assets
		rable securities (continued)	030	ussets			n loans (continued)		
					1.147	LICD	F	1.147.440	0.04
		d income securities (continued) n loans (continued)					Evertec Group LLC 3.58% 27/11/2024 EVO Payments International LLC 3.34% 22/12/2023	1,147,440 3,134,077	0.04
2,759		CP Atlas Buyer Incorporated 4.25%			1,002	USD	Exgen Renewables LV LLC 3.50% 15/12/2027	1,000,681	0.04
1,045	USD	23/11/2027 CPC Acquisition Corporation 4.50%	2,750,460	0.10	6,954	USD	Eyecare Partners LLC 3.88% 18/02/2027	6,907,313	0.26
398	USD	29/12/2027 Crown Finance US Incorporated 5.25%	1,040,397	0.04	2,009	USD	Finastra USA Incorporated 4.50%		
326	USD	23/05/2024 Crown Finance US Incorporated 9.25%	492,261	0.02	270	USD	13/06/2024 Finastra USA Incorporated 8.25%	1,991,082	0.07
		23/05/2024 Crown Financial US Incorporated 2.63%	349,216	0.01	1,182	USD	13/06/2025 First Brands Group LLC 6.00%	271,275	0.01
		28/02/2025 Crown Financial US Incorporated 3.50%	553,132	0.02	2,065	USD	30/03/2027 First Brands Group LLC 9.50%	1,191,496	0.04
		28/02/2025	3,610,823	0.13	4,435	USD	30/03/2028 First Student Bidco Incorporated 3.50%	2,077,906	0.08
2,072	USD	CSC Holdings LLC 2.33% 17/07/2025 CSC Holdings LLC 2.58% 15/04/2027	2,119,529 2,045,443	0.08 0.08			21/07/2028 Fleetcor Technologs Company LLC	4,408,514	0.16
		CTC Acquico GmbH 2.50% 07/03/2025	3,429,567	0.13			I.83% 28/04/2028 Flex Acquisition Company Incorporated	1,312,468	0.05
4,771	USD	DCert Buyer Incorporated 4.08% 16/10/2026	4,770,556	0.18			3.13% 29/06/2025 Flex Acquisition Company Incorporated	2,656,352	0.10
4,295	USD	DCert Buyer Incorporated 7.08% 19/02/2029	4,325,679	0.16			4.00% 02/03/2028	2,682,817	0.10
2,943	EUR	Deerfield Dakota Holding LLC 4.00% 09/04/2027	3,417,489	0.13	2,259	USD	Fluidra SA 2.00% 02/07/2025 Fox Corporation 3.75% 31/01/2028	1,808,730 2,243,805	0.07 0.08
4,085	USD	Deerfield Dakota Holding LLC 4.75% 09/04/2027	4,094,281	0.15			Froneri International Limited Plc 2.33% 29/01/2027	2,457,006	0.09
4,004	USD	Delta 2 (Luxembourg) Sarl 3.50% 01/02/2024	3,989,704	0.15			Froneri International Limited Plc 2.38% 29/01/2027	3,626,217	0.13
2,790	USD	Delta Air Lines Incorporated 4.75% 20/10/2027	2,964,375	0.11			Frontier Communications Corporation 4.50% 01/05/2028	2,254,394	0.08
		Diamond BC BV 3.25% 06/09/2024 Diamond BC BV 3.25% 06/09/2024	5,129,332 921,458	0.19	944	USD	Gentiva Health Services Incorporated 2.88% 02/07/2025	943,913	0.04
6,925	USD	Diamond BC BV 3.50% 17/09/2028	6,930,194	0.26	2,681	USD	GoDaddy Operating Company LLC 1.83% 15/02/2024	2,663,632	0.10
		Directv Financing LLC 5.75% 02/08/2027	3,361,751	0.12	2,599	USD	Golden Entertainment Incorporated 3.75% 21/10/2024	2,589,005	0.10
		DT Midstream Incorporated 2.50% 26/06/2028	1,130,924	0.04	1,596	USD	Gray Television Incorporated 2.58% 02/01/2026	1,589,046	0.06
4,982	USD	Dun & Bradstreet Corporation 3.34% 06/02/2026	4,973,347	0.18	865	USD	Great Canadian Gaming Corporation 5.25% 01/11/2026	866,802	0.03
885	USD	EW Scripps Company 3.75% 07/01/2028	885,956	0.03	4,218	USD	Great Outdoors Group LLC 5.00% 06/03/2028	4,234,820	0.16
		E2open LLC 4.00% 04/02/2028 EG Finco Limited 7.00% 30/04/2027	1,493,913 1,907,979	0.06 0.07	3,298	USD	GreenSky Holdings LLC 3.38%		
1,917	USD	eG Group Limited 4.75% 31/03/2026 Elanco Animal Health Incorporated	1,913,829	0.07	2,252	USD	31/03/2025 GreenSky Holdings LLC 5.50%	3,273,366	0.12
		1.83% 01/08/2027 Elsan SAS 3.50% 16/06/2028	4,843,681 1,186,018	0.18 0.04	1,992	USD	31/03/2025 Harbor Freight Tools USA Incorporated	2,240,989	0.08
		Emerald Topco Incorporated 3.63%			1,591	USD	3.25% 19/10/2027 Hayward Industries Incorporated 3.00%	1,990,276	0.07
1,661	USD	24/07/2026 Endo Luxembourg Finance Company I	1,482,582	0.06	1,825	USD	30/05/2028 HCRX Investments Holdco LP 3.00%	1,585,614	0.06
3,305	USD	Sarl 5.75% 27/03/2028 Endure Digital Incorporated 4.25%	1,625,342	0.06	2,715	USD	14/07/2028 Heartland Dental LLC 4.08%	1,818,156	0.07
1 007	USD	10/02/2028 Ensemble RCM LLC 3.88% 03/08/2026	3,280,804 1,008,415	0.12 0.04	1.050	1 100	30/04/2025	2,706,516	0.10
		Enterprise Merger Sub Incorporated 3.83% 10/10/2025	906,119	0.03	1,000	USD	Hertz Corporation 4.25% 30/06/2028 Hexion Incorporated 3.64% 01/07/2026	1,849,710 1,000,395	0.07 0.04
977	USD	Entravision Communications Company 2.83% 29/11/2024		0.03			Hightower Holdings LLC 4.00% 21/04/2028	284,858	0.01
2,475	USD	Epicor Software Corporation 4.00%	962,676				Hightower Holdings LLC 4.75% 21/04/2028	1,394,303	0.05
510	USD	30/07/2027 Epicor Software Corporation 8.75%	2,473,385	0.09			Horizon Therapeutics USA Incorporated 2.50% 15/03/2028	2,040,466	0.08
711	USD	31/07/2028 Eresearchtechnology Incorporated	523,228	0.02			Hostess Brands LLC 3.00% 03/08/2025 Houghton Mifflin Harcourt Publishers	1,982,429	0.07
		5.50% 04/02/2027	714,733	0.03			Incorporated 7.25% 22/11/2024	33,790	0.00

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

More value Mor	1 1-1-1:					11-1-1:1				
Fixed income securities (continued)	Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net
Term loans (continued)	000'	CCY*	Investment	USD	assets	000'	CCY*	Investment	USD	assets
Term loans (continued)	Other tr	ansfei	rable securities (continued)				Tern	n loans (continued)		
17th Instructure Instruc		Fixe	d income securities (continued)			5,100	USD	MPH Acquisition Holdings LLC 4.75%		
240 SP Bit Streemford Umbed 2,88% 3,184424 0.12 400 SD National Proportined 400% 2,707,0075 2,707,0075 3,707,0075		T	·			2,022	LICD		5,042,625	0.19
2-00 Co. Proceedings Co. C	2214		•			2,032	USD		2,025,438	0.08
2,773 USD Human Horizon Human Horizon 1,774 USD Human Horizon 1,774 USD Human Software Incorporated 4,25% USD Human Software Incorporated 4,25% USD Human Software Incorporated 7,00% 1,774 USD Human Software Incorporated 7,00% 1,778 USD 1,778 US	3,216	USD		3.184.424	0.12	400	USD			
278 US December	2,427	USD	HUB International Limited 4.00%			7724	LISD		400,000	0.02
1,000 1,00	2 705	LICD		2,427,406	0.09	7,721	030		7,427,441	0.28
1,99 1,99	3,703	USD		3,708,446	0.14	977	EUR		1,002,013	0.04
1491 USD 1000 No. Lovembourg Sarl 300% 1496.233 0.05 1.085 USD Nostar Broadcating hoorporated 1.085 USD No. 1.	773	USD		770,000	0.02	1,010	USD		1,072,813	0.04
1,962,333 1,962,333 1,962,333 1,962,333 1,962,333 1,962,333 1,962,333 1,962,333 1,962,333 1,962,333 1,962,335 1,96	1.491	USD		//8,999	0.03			19/10/2026	959,500	0.04
1,270 USD NPC Coppration 3,37% 150022027 1,355,088 0,05 1,05020025 1,05			03/07/2028	1,496,233	0.05	1,085	USD		1.083.144	0.04
1,655 USD 18.H bioling Corporation 375%	1,866	USD		1 840 755	0.07	1,370	USD			
2,571 USD 189 Holding Corporation 425% 1,573,190 1,667,667 1,000 1	1,656	USD		1,0 10,755	0.07	1,665	USD		1.750.042	0.07
1382 USD Instruction Control action Log 2,525,000 0.07 0.066/2028 2,173,300 0.08 15/17/2077 2,525,000 0.09 16,67 USD 2,076,0028 2,173,300 0.08 15/17/2077 1,67 (67) 0.06 0.06 0.07 (67) 0.06 0.06 0.07 (67) 0.06 0.06 0.07 (67) 0.06 0.06 0.07 (67) 0.06 0.06 0.07 (67) 0.06 0.06 0.07 (67) 0.06 0.07 (67) 0.06 0.07 (67) 0.06 0.07 (67) 0.06 0.07 (67) 0.06 0.07 (67) 0.06 0.07 (67) 0.06 0.07 (67) 0.06 0.07 (67) 0.06 0.07 (67) 0.06 0.07 (67) 0.06 0.07 (67) 0.06 0.07 (67) 0.06 0.07 (67) 0.06 0.07 (67) 0.06 0.07 (67) 0	2.521	LICD		1,652,819	0.06	2,170	USD		1,637,042	0.06
1,382 USD Informam Merger Sub LLC 2,83% 1,375,123	2,521	USD		2,525,001	0.09			02/06/2028	2,173,390	0.08
27/00 USD Relieve Commercial Holdings LC 4/75% 27/10 USD Relieve Commercial Holdings LP 4/75% 27/87,158 0.10 28/81/20027 808.314 0.03 28/81/20027 28/81/20027 808.314 0.03 28/81/20027	1,382	USD	Ironman Merger Sub LLC 2.83%			1,667	USD		1 667 667	0.06
26/04/208	2 700	LISD		1,375,123	0.05	808	USD	Pai Holdco Incorporated 4.25%	1,007,007	
1,992 0.95 1,247 Partial of Bushnoon 2,378 7,158 0,10	2,700	030		2,710,125	0.10	2 770	LICD		808,314	0.03
1.478 U.S.D KRR Apple Bidoc LLC 350% 21/970/2028 1.478.550 0.05 2.798 U.S.D Parthay Vet Aliance LLC 383% 31/03/2027 2.968.664 0.11 2.978 U.S.D Legal & General Group Limited 300% 2.624.747 0.10 1.535 U.S.D 2.000 EUR Per Holding BV 3.00% 07/03/2025 2.302.254 0.09 2.104/2027 2.624.747 0.10 1.535 U.S.D 2.000 EUR Per Holding BV 3.00% 07/03/2025 2.302.254 0.09 2.000 EUR 2.0	1,392	USD		1 202 252	0.05	2,//0	USD		2,787,158	0.10
22/09/2028	1.480	USD		1,393,252	0.05	3,060	USD		2010 125	0.1.1
2,310 EUR Legal & General Group Limited 300% 2,104/2027 2,648,644 0,11 2,310 EUR Eagla & General Group Limited 300% 1,037,0007 2,968,644 0,11 2,310 EUR 2,310 EUR Pear Holding BV 3,00% 07/03/2025 2,302,254 0,09 1,070 USD 1,070 USD 1,688,474 0,06 2,473 USD Perattor Corporation 4,59% 01/02/2028 2,643,048 0,10 1,000 EUR Pear Holding BV 3,00% 07/03/2025 1,533,490 0,06 3,00% 15/10/2025 1,533,490 0,06 1,644 USD 1,			22/09/2028			2 978	LISD		3,060,425	0.11
1,704 USD Lifescan Global Corporation 6.15% 1,688,474 0.06 2,643 USD Perch Rolling is 200% ISJ 000/2025 1,533,490 0.06 01/10/2024 1,688,474 0.06 2,643 USD Perch Company 1,000 USD 1				5,193,102	0.19			31/03/2027		
1,40 USD Maritress Firm Incorporated zero coupon 2509/2028 1,394,750 USD Martress Firm Incorporated zero coupon 2509/2028 1,644,875 USD Marentco Enging LLC 4.35% 31/08/2026 1,644,775 USD Marentco Enging LLC 4.35% 31/08/2026 1,444,775 USD Med Parentco LP 4.33% 31/08/2024 1,444,775 USD Med Parentco LP 4.33% 31/08/2029 674,144 USD Med Parentco Corporated 3.59% USD Med Parentco Corporated 3.41,144,775 USD Med Parentco Corporated 3.41,144,144,144,144,144,144,144,144,144,	2,310	LOIN		2,624,747	0.10				2,302,254	0.09
1,429 EUR Lora Finco Pk 4.25% 17/09/2027	1,704	USD			0.07	1,535	USD		1.533.490	0.06
1,646 USD Lower Cadence Holdings LLC 4.08% 1,644,300 0.06 3,335 USD Pettor Heath and Wellness Company 1,292,345 0.05 1,448 USD TIT Holdings Incorporated 3.58% 1,644,300 0.06 3,335 USD Pettor Heath and Wellness Company 1,292,345 0.05 0,670 USD Pilot Travel Centers LLC 2.08% 0,679/2025 0,679/2025 0,670 USD Pilot Travel Centers LLC 2.08% 0,408/2028 0,7267 0.05 0,7267 0,725 0,7	4219	FLJR						Peraton Corporation 4.50% 01/02/2028		
1.448 USD DTH Holdings Incorporated 3.58% 1.426,955 0.05 0.05 0.05 0.05 0.05 0.05 0.05 0.05 0.05 0.005 0.05						1,293	USD		1 292 345	0.05
236 USD MA financeco LLC 2.83% 21/06/2024 233.287 0.01 6,700 USD Pilot Travel Centers LLC 2.08% 04/08/2028 6,677.267 0.25 0.05 01/06/2028 1,220 USD Majordrive Holdings V LLC 4.50% 01/06/2028 1,221,906 0.05 1,300 USD Maintowor Foodservice Incorporated 2,56% 231/07/2025 1,394,750 0.05 1,328 USD PODS LLC 3.75% 31/03/2028 1,328,087 0.05 2,58% 231/07/2025 2,231,334 USD Med Ramine LC 8.50% 03/09/2026 3,931,379 0.15 1,500 USD Mattress Firm Incorporated zero coupon 25/09/2028 3,931,379 0.15 1,689 USD Post Holdings Incorporated 4.75% 03/09/2026 1,649,875 0.06 1,400 USD Mattres Firm Incorporated 2.00% 03/09/2026 1,649,875 0.06 1,400 USD Mattres Maintenance 1,400 USD Mattress Firm Incorporated 2.00% 03/09/2026 1,649,875 0.06 1,689 USD Post Holdings Incorporated 4.75% 03/09/2026 1,649,875 0.06 1,400 USD Presis Topco LLC 4.50% 03/09/2026 1,694,421 0.06 0,400 USD Mattress Firm Incorporated 4.75% 0.05 0.04 0,400 USD Mattress Firm Incorporated 4.75% 0.05 0.05 0.05 0.05 0.05 0.05 0.05 0.	1 440	LICD		1,644,300	0.06	3,335	USD		1,272,313	0.03
1,220 USD Majordrive Holdings V LLC 4.50%	1,770	USD		1,426,955	0.05	7700	LICD		3,340,359	0.12
1,20 USD Majordrive Holdings in LLC 4.50% o)1/06/2028 1,221,906 0.05 1,806 USD Playtika Holding Corporation 2.83% 1,804.231 0.07				233,287	0.01	6,700	USD		6,677,267	0.25
1,400 USD Manitowoc Foodservice Incorporated 2,58% 23/10/2025 1,394,750 0.05 1,328 USD PODS LLC 3,75% 31/03/2028 1,328,087 0.05 1,975 EUR Polaris Newco LLC 4,00% 02/06/2028 2,287,972 0.08 1,675 USD Mattress Firm Incorporated zero coupon 25/09/2028 3,931,379 0.15 3,515 USD Polaris Newco LLC 4,50% 02/06/2028 3,522,030 0.13 0.15 0	1,220	USD		1.221.906	0.05	1,806	USD			
3,940 USD Mattress Firm Incorporated zero coupon 25/09/2028 3,931,379 0.15 3,515 USD Polaris Newco LLC 4.00% 02/06/2028 3,522,030 0.13	1,400	USD				1 328	USD			
1,675 USD Maverick Gaming LLC 8.50% 0.15 0.15 0.15 0.15 0.15 0.16 0.	2 040	LICD		1,394,750	0.05					
1,00	5,740	030		3,931,379	0.15				3,522,030	0.13
3,431 USD Med Parentco LP 4.33% 31/08/2026 3,421,329 0.13 1,408 USD PPD Incorporated 2.50% 13/01/2028 1,404,933 0.05 1,455 USD Medallion Midland Acquisition 4.25% 30/10/2024 1,444,775 0.05 1,020 USD Pregis Topco LLC 4.50% 31/07/2026 1,118,949 0.04 4.50% 03/10/2024 1,916,884 0.07 4.50% 02/10/2028 1,020,850 0.04 665 USD MH Sub I LLC 4.75% 13/09/2024 1,916,884 0.07 840 USD Pretium PKG Holdings Incorporated 4.50% 03/10/2029 841,050 0.03 1,935 USD Michaels Companies Incorporated 5.00% 15/04/2028 1,936,661 0.07 2,229 USD Proampac PG Borrower LLC 4.50% 03/11/2025 2,231,548 0.08 0.09 1/10/2027 3,616,405 0.13 2,450 USD Profipoint Incorporation 3.75% 31/08/2028 2,435,028 0.09 1,420,959 0.05 2,729 USD Quest Software US Holdings Incorporated 4.83% 27/03/2026 1,029,622 0.04 2,030 USD Quikrete Holdings Incorporated 2.58% 01/02/2027 2,007 1,335 EUR Momentive Performance Materials 3.34% 15/05/2024 1,131,419 0.04 1,750 USD Momentive Performance Materials 3.34% 15/05/2024 1,131,419 0.04 1,750 USD Momentive Performance Materials 3.34% 15/05/2024 1,131,419 0.06 1,450 USD Motion Finco Sarl Jolayed Draw 3.38% 12/11/2026 1,401,519 0.05 2,475 USD Realpage Incorporated 3.75% 2,466,001 0.09	1,675	USD		1 / 10 075	0.07	1,689	USD		1,694,421	0.06
1,455 USD Medallion Midland Acquisition 4.25% 30/10/2024 1,444,775 0.05 1,020 USD Pretium PKG Holdings Incorporated 4,50% 02/10/2028 1,020,850 0.04 4,50% 02/10/2028 1,020,850 0.04 4,50% 02/10/2028 1,020,850 0.04 4,50% 02/10/2028 1,020,850 0.04 4,50% 02/10/2028 1,020,850 0.04 4,50% 02/10/2028 1,020,850 0.04 4,50% 02/10/2028 1,020,850 0.04 4,50% 02/10/2028 1,020,850 0.04 4,50% 02/10/2029 8,41,050 0.03 0.03 0.03 0.03 0.05	3.431	USD							1,404,933	0.05
1,913 USD MH Sub LLC 4.75% 13/09/2024 1,916,884 0.07 4.50% 02/10/2028 1,020,850 0.04			Medallion Midland Acquisition 4.25%						1,118,949	0.04
1,935 USD MH Sub LLC 6.34% 23/02/2029 674,144 0.03 840 USD Pretrum PKG Holdings Incorporated 7.75% 01/10/2029 841,050 0.03	1013	LICD				1,020	USD		1,020,850	0.04
1,935 USD Michaels Companies Incorporated 1,936,661 0.07 2,229 USD Proampac PG Borrower LLC 4.50% 03/11/2025 2,231,548 0.08 0.17 0.17 0.17 0.17 0.17 0.17 0.17 0.17 0.17 0.17 0.17 0.17 0.17 0.17 0.17 0.17 0.18						840	USD		0.41.050	0.02
3,611 USD Milano Acquisition Corporation 4.75% 01/10/2027 3,616,405 0.13 2,450 USD Proofpoint Incorporation 3.75% 31/08/2028 2,435,028 0.09 1,340 USD Mileage Plus Holdings LLC 6.25% 21/06/2027 1,420,959 0.05 2,729 USD Quest Software US Holdings Incorporated 4.38% 16/05/2025 2,723,606 0.10 1,036 USD Minotaur Acquisition Incorporated 4.83% 27/03/2026 1,029,622 0.04 2,030 USD Quikrete Holdings Incorporated 2.58% 01/02/2027 2,012,712 0.07 1,134 USD Momentive Performance Materials 3.34% 15/05/2024 1,131,419 0.04 1,750 USD Quikrete Holdings Incorporation 2.82% 21/02/2028 1,742,951 0.06 1,450 USD Motion Finco Sarl 3.38% 12/11/2026 1,401,519 0.05 2,475 USD Realpage Incorporated 3.75% 24/04/2028 2,466,001 0.09	1,935	USD		1024441	0.07	2.229	USD		841,050	0.03
1,340 USD Mileage Plus Holdings LLC 6.25% 1,420,959 0.05 2,729 USD Quest Software US Holdings 1,006/2025 1,420,959 0.05 2,729 USD Quest Software US Holdings 1,007/2025 2,723,606 0.10	3611	USD		1,936,661	0.07			03/11/2025	2,231,548	0.08
1,340 USD Mileage Mus Holdings LLC 6.25% 21/06/2027 1,420,959 0.05 2,729 USD Quest Software US Holdings 1,027,036 0.10 2,030 USD Minotaur Acquisition Incorporated 4.38% 16/05/2025 2,723,606 0.10 2,030 USD Quikrete Holdings Incorporated 2.58% 01/02/2027 2,012,712 0.07 2,033 USD Quikrete Holdings Incorporated 2.58% 01/02/2027 2,012,712 0.07 2,035 USD Quikrete Holdings Incorporated 2.58% 01/02/2027 2,012,712 0.07 2,035 USD Quikrete Holdings Incorporation 2.82% 2,102/2028 1,742,951 0.06 1,450 USD Motion Finco Sarl 3.38% 12/11/2026 1,401,519 0.05 2,475 USD Realpage Incorporated 3.75% 2,466,001 0.09 2,466,001 0.09 2,466,001 0.09 2,466,001 0.09 2,466,001 0.09 2,466,001 0.09 2,466,001 0.09 2,466,001 0.09 2,466,001 0.09 2,466,001 0.09 0.06			01/10/2027	3,616,405	0.13	2,450	USD		2 435 029	0.09
1,036 USD Minotaur Acquisition Incorporated	1,340	USD		1.420.050	0.05	2,729	USD		2, 155,020	0.07
4.83% 27/03/2026	1,036	USD		1,420,737	U.UO			Incorporated 4.38% 16/05/2025	2,723,606	0.10
1,134 USD Momentive Performance Materials 3.34% 15/05/2024			4.83% 27/03/2026	1,029,622	0.04	2,030	USD		2,012.712	0.07
1,335 EUR Motion Finco Sarl 3.00% 12/11/2026 1,487,970 0.06 1,450 USD Motion Finco Sarl 3.38% 12/11/2026 1,401,519 0.05 191 USD Motion Finco Sarl Delayed Draw 3.38% 1,401,519 0.05	1,134	USD		1,131,419	0.04	1,750	USD	Quikrete Holdings Incorporation 2.82%		
1,450 OSD Motion Finco Sari 3.38% 12/17/2026 1,401,519 0.05 24/04/2028 2,466,001 0.09 191 USD Motion Finco Sari Delayed Draw 3.38%	1,335	EUR				2 475	IKD		1,742,951	0.06
				1,401,519	0.05	۷,۴/۵	しいし		2,466,001	0.09
	171	USD		184,200	0.01					

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/					Holding/				
nominal 000'	CCY*	Investment	Market value USD	% net assets	nominal '000		Investment	Market value USD	% net assets
		rable securities (continued)		ussets			n loans (continued)		
	Eivo	d income securities (continued)			746	LISD	Tricorbraun Holdings Incorporated		
		,					3.42% 03/03/2028	740,958	0.03
	Term	n loans (continued)			3,306	USD	Tricorbraun Holdings Incorporated 3.75% 03/03/2028	3,285,939	0.12
1,351	USD	Revlon Consumer Prods Corporation			1.915	USD	Tronox Finance LLC 2.37% 10/03/2028	1,906,716	0.12
1012	LISD	4.25% 07/09/2023 Rexnord LLC 1.83% 21/08/2024	756,771 1,011,076	0.03 0.04			UFC Holdings LLC 3.50% 29/04/2026	2,123,142	0.08
, .		Rodan & Fields LLC 4.08% 16/06/2025	941,747	0.04	1,471	USD	UGI Energy Services LLC 3.83%		
		Savage Enterprises LLC 3.75%	711,717	0.0 1	1.001	LICD	13/08/2026 Ultimate Softwar Group Incorporated	1,471,812	0.05
		15/09/2028	3,378,375	0.13	1,901	USD	4.00% 04/05/2026	1,904,430	0.07
1,988	USD	Scientific Games International	1,976,824	0.07	2,002	USD	Ultimate Software Group Incorporated	1,701,130	0.07
1.593	USD	Incorporated 2.83% 14/08/2024 Seattle Spinco Incorporated 2.83%	1,770,024	0.07			3.83% 04/05/2026	2,005,685	0.07
1,575	OJD	21/06/2024	1,575,446	0.06	100	USD	Ultimate Software Group Incorporated 7.50% 03/05/2027	101 503	0.00
2,983	USD	Sedgwick Claims Management Services			2 463	USD	United Airlines Incorporated 4.50%	101,583	0.00
4 200	LICD	Incorporated 3.33% 31/12/2025	2,958,379	0.11	2,103	000	21/04/2028	2,477,681	0.09
4,289	USD	Sedgwick Claims Management Services Incorporated 3.83% 03/09/2026	4,276,180	0.16	1,200	EUR	UPC Broadband Holding BV 3.00%		
1,670	USD	Shutterfly Incorporation 5.75%	1,270,100	0.10	2.105	LICD	31/01/2029	1,380,526	0.05
		25/09/2026	1,670,418	0.06	3,185	USD	UPC Financing Partnership 3.08% 31/01/2029	3,177,037	0.12
1,995	USD	Signal Parent Incorporated 4.25%	1.070.073	0.07	3,325	USD	US Coatings Acquisition Incorporated	3,177,037	0.12
670	LISD	03/04/2028 Spirit AeroSystems Incorporated 6.00%	1,970,063	0.07			1.88% 01/06/2024	3,314,487	0.12
0/0	OJD	15/01/2025	671,892	0.03	1,725	USD	US Foods Incorporated 1.83%	1712001	0.07
2,453	USD	SRAM LLC 3.25% 18/05/2028	2,448,153	0.09	2081	LISD	27/06/2023 US Foods Incorporated 2.08%	1,713,981	0.06
1,395	USD	SRS Distribution Incorporated 4.25%	1 20 4 120	0.05	2,001	030	13/09/2026	2,054,152	0.08
LOIE	LICD	02/06/2028 SS&CTechnologies Incorporated B3	1,394,128	0.05	2,737	USD	USI Incorporated 3.13% 16/05/2024	2,717,114	0.10
1,013	USD	1.83% 16/04/2025	1,003,952	0.04			Verisure Holding AB 3.25% 20/07/2026	3,471,958	0.13
768	USD	SS&CTechnologies Incorporated B4	,,				Versigned Holding AB 3.25% 27/03/2028	4,215,246	0.16
		1.83% 16/04/2025	760,198	0.03	1,/3/	USD	Verscend Holding Corporation 4.08% 27/08/2025	1,738,500	0.06
2,726	USD	SS&C Technologies Incorporated B5 1.83% 16/04/2025	2,698,615	0.10	3,077	USD	Vertical US Newco Incorporation	1,7 30,000	0.00
4.540	USD	Standard Industries Incorporation 3.00%	2,070,013	0.10			4.00% 30/07/2027	3,082,097	0.11
1,0 10	002	22/09/2028	4,540,631	0.17	1,115	USD	Virgin Media Bristol LLC 2.58%	1 107 100	0.04
		Staples Incorporated 5.13% 16/04/2026	2,741,405	0.10	1 965	FUR	31/01/2028 Virgin Media Bristol LLC 3.25%	1,107,102	0.04
,		Starfruit Finco BV 2.83% 01/10/2025	1,388,564	0.05	1,703	LOIT	31/01/2029	2,272,680	0.08
,		Station Casinos LLC 2.50% 08/02/2027 Summit Materials LLC 2.08%	2,011,143	0.07	1,400	USD	Virgin Media Bristol LLC 3.33%		
1,732	OJD	21/11/2024	1,726,472	0.06	2.705	TI ID	31/01/2029 Viscin Madia Insland Limited 3.50%	1,399,709	0.05
4,291	USD	Sunshine Investments BV 2.87%			3,/83	EUR	Virgin Media Ireland Limited 3.50% 15/07/2029	4,367,132	0.16
F 00.4	LICD	28/03/2025	4,253,848	0.16	1,262	USD	Watlow Electric Manufctring Company	1,507,132	01.0
5,084	USD	Sunshine Luxembourg VII Sarl 4.50% 01/10/2026	5,094,067	0.19			4.50% 02/03/2028	1,263,941	0.05
2,595	USD	Surgery Center Holdings Incorporated	3,071,007	0.17	2,782	USD	Westjet Airlines Limited 4.00%	2712275	0.10
		4.50% 31/08/2026	2,598,009	0.10	2.985	USD	11/12/2026 WEX Incorporated 2.33% 31/03/2028	2,713,375 2,970,075	0.10
1,092	USD	Tamko Building Products Incorporated 3.11% 29/05/2026	1.00E 103	0.04			White Cap Buyer LLC 4.50%	2,7,0,0,0	0111
1119	FLJR	Techem Verwalsellchaft 675 mbH 2.38%	1,085,193	0.04			19/10/2027	2,670,413	0.10
1,117	LOIT	15/07/2025	1,277,170	0.05	2,304	USD	William Morris Endeavor Entertainment 2.84% 18/05/2025	2,255,188	0.08
3,955	USD	Tecta America Corporation 5.00%			2.360	USD	Wilsonart LLC 4.50% 31/12/2026	2,359,526	0.08
1 200	LICD	10/04/2028 Tecta America Corporation 9.25%	3,960,031	0.15			WW International Incorporated 4.00%	_,	
1,200	USD	09/04/2029	1,273,600	0.05			13/04/2028	3,377,143	0.13
2,690	USD	Telenet Financing USD LLC 2.08%					Zacapa Sarl 4.63% 02/07/2025 Zelis Healthcare Corporation 3.58%	1,421,565	0.05
		30/04/2028	2,658,476	0.10	4,/89	USD	30/09/2026	4,764,841	0.18
5,13/	USD	Tempo Acquisition LLC 3.33% 02/11/2026	5,146,354	0.19	2,620	EUR	Ziggo BV 3.00% 31/01/2029	3,002,289	0.11
1.042	USD	Trans Union LLC 1.83% 16/11/2026	1,034,423	0.19					
		TransDigm Incorporated 2.33%	.,05 ., .25						
		30/05/2025	2,942,459	0.11					
2,889	USD	TransDigm Incorporated 2.33% 09/12/2025	2,851,189	0.11					
964	USD	Traverse Midstream Partners LLC	۷,00,107	0.11					
,01	- 00	6.50% 27/09/2024	963,646	0.04					

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/		
nominal	Market value	,01100
000' CCY* Investment	USD	assets
Other transferable securities (continued)		
Fixed income securities (continued)		
Term loans (continued)		
2,005 USD Ziggo Finance Partnership BV 2.58% 30/04/2028	1.988.082	0.07
50/0 1/2025		
Total term loans	645,022,588	23.89
Total fixed income securities	830,158,675	30.75
Total other transferable securities	830,333,846	30.76
Total investments in securities	2,633,270,868	97.55

Financial derivative instruments

Bond forward sale contracts

Dolld for war			Market value	% net
Notional	CCY	Security	USD	assets
9,208,000	EUR	Italy Buoni Poliennali del Tesoro 3.50% 01/03/2030	13,150,796	0.49
22,946,717	USD	United StatesTreasury Inflation Index Bond 0.13% 15/07/2026	24,979,218	0.93
49,850,891	USD	United StatesTreasury Inflation Index Bond 0.38% 15/01/2027	54,907,580	2.03
4,127,102	USD	United StatesTreasury Inflation Index Bond 0.50% 15/01/2028	4,608,034	0.17
19,420,039	USD	United StatesTreasury Inflation Index Bond 0.63% 15/01/2026	21,383,041	0.79
27,533,756	USD	United StatesTreasury Inflation Index Bond 0.63% 15/04/2023	28,744,269	1.07
4,373,612	USD	United StatesTreasury Inflation Index Bond 0.88% 15/02/2047	5,563,380	0.21
8,065,000	USD	United StatesTreasury Note 2.75% 15/11/2042	9,034,241	0.33
18,735,000	USD	United StatesTreasury Note 3.13% 15/02/2043	22,230,476	0.82
11,882,000	USD	United StatesTreasury Note 3.63% 15/08/2043	15,186,525	0.56
	Total bon	d forward sale contracts - long	199,787,560	7.40
(7,455,000)	EUR	Italy Buoni Poliennali del Tesoro 6.00% 01/05/2031	(12,790,920)	(0.48)
(9,735,703)	USD	United StatesTreasury Inflation Index Bond 0.25% 15/07/2029	(10,797,856)	(0.40)
(28,994,651)	USD	United StatesTreasury Inflation Index Bond 0.38% 15/07/2023	(30,481,905)	(1.13)
(104,969,105)	USD	United StatesTreasury Inflation Index Bond 0.50% 15/04/2024	(111,847,927)	(4.14)
(20,806,727)	USD	United StatesTreasury Inflation Index Bond 0.63% 15/01/2024	(22,147,811)	(0.82)
(5,925,159)	USD	United StatesTreasury Inflation Index Bond 0.88% 15/01/2029	(6,824,016)	(0.25)
	Total bon	d forward sale contracts - short	(194,890,435)	(7.22)

Forward foreign exchange contracts

Portfolio management forwards

Maturity						appreciation/ (depreciation)	% net
date	An	nount bought	,	Amount sold	Counterparty	USD	assets
18/10/2021	USD	8,493,275	JPY	932,200,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	137,593	0.01
25/10/2021	USD	6,644,184	JPY	729,450,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	105,510	0.01
29/10/2021	EUR	787,000	USD	922,120	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(9,599)	(0.00)
01/11/2021	USD	11,815,494	JPY	1,293,250,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	222,438	0.01
08/11/2021	USD	9,017,169	JPY	989,500,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	146,592	0.01
15/11/2021	USD	76,449	CAD	100,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(2,482)	(0.00)
06/12/2021	USD	981,887	JPY	107,950,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13,968	0.00
25/01/2022	USD	1,976,166	JPY	215,900,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	38,809	0.00
10/02/2022	USD	2,179,793	JPY	238,650,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	38,005	0.00
15/02/2022	USD	1,177,402	CAD	1,500,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(6,607)	(0.00)
22/02/2022	USD	173,748	CAD	220,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	96	0.00
16/05/2022	USD	718,076	CAD	900,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	7,927	0.00
01/06/2022	USD	1,587,916	CAD	2,000,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	9,947	0.00
21/06/2022	USD	797,631	CAD	1,000,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	8,733	0.00

Unrealised

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Financial derivative instruments (continued)

Forward foreign exchange contracts (continued)

Portfolio management forwards (continued)

r or ciono i	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	mene for war as	(00110	ucu)		Unrealised	
Maturity						appreciation/ (depreciation)	% net
date		ount bought		Amount sold	Counterparty	USD	assets
27/06/2022	USD	518,217	CAD	650,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	5,451	0.00
12/10/2021	USD	2,944,971	JPY	323,050,000	Bank of Montreal	49,466	0.00
06/10/2021	USD	533,444	EUR	455,000	Barclays Bank	6,103	0.00
06/10/2021	USD	2,566,681	GBP	1,863,000	Barclays Bank	54,701	0.00
07/10/2021	USD	797,994	CAD	1,000,000	Barclays Bank	8,645	0.00
29/10/2021	USD	9,813,777	GBP	7,164,000	Barclays Bank	153,878	0.01
15/12/2021	EUR	384,000	USD	452,448	Barclays Bank	(6,754)	(0.00)
15/12/2021	USD	100,789,124	EUR	84,894,204	Barclays Bank	2,255,711	0.09
15/12/2021	USD	2,876,635	RUB	214,540,000	Barclays Bank	(32,602)	(0.00)
06/10/2021	USD	27,254,794	EUR	23,002,000	BNP Paribas	595,683	0.02
12/10/2021	USD	814,661	CAD	1,000,000	BNP Paribas	25,317	0.00
12/10/2021	USD	1,976,090	JPY	217,050,000	BNP Paribas	30,666	0.00
15/12/2021	EUR	210,000	USD	246,107	BNP Paribas	(2,368)	(0.00)
15/12/2021	USD	16,130,985	GBP	11,691,000	BNP Paribas	365,788	0.02
04/01/2022 16/12/2021	USD USD	2,716,246 1,588,495	CAD CAD	3,400,000	BNP Paribas	32,212 9,800	0.00 0.00
28/03/2022	USD	794,730	CAD	2,000,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce	5,472	0.00
05/10/2021	USD	2,106,618	CAD	2,645,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce Citibank	18,780	0.00
26/10/2021	USD	3,570,433	CAD	4,465,000	Citibank	46,073	0.00
29/10/2021	EUR	251,000	USD	294,998	Citibank	(3,965)	(0.00)
29/10/2021	USD	100,471,661	EUR	85,744,525	Citibank	1,051,475	0.04
03/11/2021	USD	1,646,846	CAD	2,000,000	Citibank	68,201	0.00
15/12/2021	EUR	3,000	USD	3,533	Citibank	(51)	(0.00)
15/12/2021	USD	5,875	EUR	5,000	Citibank	72	0.00
24/02/2022	USD	1,993,662	CAD	2,500,000	Citibank	20,359	0.00
15/07/2022		798,748	CAD	1,000,000	Citibank	9,990	0.00
04/10/2021	USD	1,972,222	JPY	218,000,000	Commonwealth Bank of Australia	18,380	0.00
05/10/2021	USD	647,832	CAD	830,000	Deutsche Bank	(7,331)	(0.00)
06/10/2021	USD	1,387,460	CAD	1,750,000	Deutsche Bank	6,095	0.00
29/10/2021	USD	41,901,000	EUR	35,758,419	Deutsche Bank	439,359	0.02
03/11/2021	USD	478,101	CAD	600,000	Deutsche Bank	4,508	0.00
15/12/2021	USD	7,957,027	AUD	10,770,000	Deutsche Bank	174,700	0.01
26/01/2022	USD	753,501	CAD	940,000	Deutsche Bank	11,485	0.00
31/01/2022	USD	796,075	CAD	1,000,000	Deutsche Bank	6,706	0.00
24/02/2022	USD	879,310	CAD	1,090,000	Deutsche Bank	18,949	0.00
09/06/2022	USD	910,724	JPY	100,000,000	Deutsche Bank	12,291	0.00
21/06/2022	USD	2,375,294	CAD	3,000,000	Deutsche Bank	8,602	0.00
27/06/2022		239,755	CAD	300,000	Deutsche Bank	3,094	0.00
29/10/2021	EUR	6,101,825	GBP	5,235,000	Goldman Sachs	16,179	0.00
02/12/2021	USD	58,594	CAD	75,000	Goldman Sachs	(603)	(0.00)
15/12/2021	USD	12,124,349	BRL	65,366,000	Goldman Sachs	271,990	0.01
15/12/2021	USD	8,428,497	MXN	170,318,000	Goldman Sachs	225,558	0.01
17/12/2021	USD	1,591,691	CAD	2,000,000	Goldman Sachs	12,988	0.00
05/01/2022		240,956	CAD	300,000	Goldman Sachs	4,130	0.00
28/01/2022		798,754	CAD	1,000,000	Goldman Sachs	9,379	0.00
01/04/2022		1,199,214 1,975,130	EUR	1,000,000	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	35,751	0.00
12/04/2022 01/06/2022			CAD CAD	2,450,000		41,584	0.00
27/07/2022	USD	801,896 570,029	CAD	1,000,000 700,000	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	12,911 17,964	0.00 0.00
15/10/2021	USD	2,532,486	CAD	3,200,000	HSBC	6,595	0.00
06/10/2021	USD	187,906	EUR	160,000	JPMorgan Chase	2,468	0.00
15/10/2021	USD	1,243,905	CAD	1,500,000	JPMorgan Chase	59,894	0.00
29/10/2021	USD	640,321	EUR	545,000	JPMorgan Chase	8,397	0.00
03/11/2021	USD	1,649,525	CAD	2,000,000	PMorgan Chase	70,881	0.00
15/11/2021	USD	12,041,958	JPY	1,328,700,000	JPMorgan Chase	130,001	0.00
29/11/2021	USD	1,819,907	JPY	200,000,000	JPMorgan Chase	26,717	0.00
06/01/2022		6,242,553	JPY	688,450,000	JPMorgan Chase	65,795	0.00
12/01/2022		711,645	CAD	895,000	JPMorgan Chase	5,126	0.00
18/01/2022		1,218,061	CAD	1,475,000	JPMorgan Chase	53,705	0.00
11/05/2022		1,121,240	CAD	1,355,000	JPMorgan Chase	52,042	0.00

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Financial derivative instruments (continued)

Forward foreign exchange contracts (continued)

Portfolio management forwards (continued)

Maturity	management forwa	•	ŕ		Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	% net
date	Amount bought	_	Amount sold	Counterparty	USD _	assets
01/06/2022	USD 398,58		500,000	JPMorgan Chase	4,095	0.00
04/10/2021	USD 9,763,81	,	1,088,450,000	Morgan Stanley	8,496	0.00
06/10/2021	EUR 140,00		164,469	Morgan Stanley	(2,210)	(0.00)
17/11/2021	USD 256,98		325,000	Morgan Stanley	458	0.00
22/11/2021	USD 8,065,72	,	884,450,000	Morgan Stanley	136,157	0.01
02/12/2021	USD 1,594,74		2,000,000	Morgan Stanley	16,155	0.00
09/12/2021	USD 2,183,19		2,700,000	Morgan Stanley	52,033	0.00
15/12/2021	EUR 317,00		371,531	Morgan Stanley	(3,601)	(0.00)
15/12/2021	USD 7,971,29		10,075,000	Morgan Stanley	18,654	0.00
15/12/2021	USD 16,211,44	,	1,782,400,000	Morgan Stanley	226,770	0.01
17/12/2021	USD 814,88		1,000,000	Morgan Stanley	25,535	0.00
20/12/2021	USD 782,90		1,000,000	Morgan Stanley	(6,460)	(0.00)
20/12/2021		,	1,318,600,000	Morgan Stanley	185,258	0.01
26/01/2022	USD 4,017,15		5,010,000	Morgan Stanley	62,373	0.00
07/02/2022			4,915,000	Morgan Stanley	50,188	0.00
08/02/2022			700,000	Morgan Stanley	4,166	0.00
26/04/2022	USD 1,967,46		2,460,000	Morgan Stanley	26,177	0.00
01/06/2022			1,250,000	Morgan Stanley	27,727	0.00
10/06/2022	USD 812,25		1,000,000	Morgan Stanley	23,307	0.00
04/10/2021	USD 789,67		1,000,000	Royal Bank of Canada	321	0.00
16/12/2021	USD 440,20		550,000	Royal Bank of Canada	6,060	0.00
06/10/2021	EUR 395,45		460,781	State Street Bank	(2,451)	(0.00)
07/10/2021	EUR 203,28		237,303	State Street Bank	(1,695)	(0.00)
12/10/2021	USD 2,799,86		3,500,000	State Street Bank	37,160	0.00
13/10/2021	USD 797,56		1,000,000	State Street Bank	8,225	0.00
29/10/2021	EUR 398,00		467,810	State Street Bank	(6,332)	(0.00)
29/10/2021	USD 460,45		395,000	State Street Bank	2,453	0.00
18/11/2021	USD 1,191,09		1,500,000	State Street Bank	7,137	0.00
01/06/2022			465,000	State Street Bank	6,947	0.00
06/10/2021	USD 635,53		545,000	UBS	3,884	0.00
15/11/2021	USD 159,16		200,000	Westpac Banking Corporation	1,304	0.00
15/12/2021	EUR 194,00		225,230	Westpac Banking Corporation	(62)	(0.00)
16/12/2021	USD 790,91		1,000,000	Westpac Banking Corporation	1,569	0.00
27/06/2022	USD 565,05	3 CAD	700,000	Westpac Banking Corporation	12,843	0.00
Total por	tfolio management f	orwards			8,237,964	0.31
Hedged c <i>Maturity</i>	lasses forwards				Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	% net
date	Amount bought		Amount sold	Counterparty	USD _	assets
Class S CA	AD (hedged)					
29/10/2021				State Street Bank	(25,765)	(0.00)
29/10/2021 29/10/2021		5 CAD 0 CAD	133,945	State Street Bank State Street Bank	230 (360)	0.00 (0.00)
27/10/2021	Total class			State Street Dank	(25,895)	(0.00)
Class S EU	JR (hedged)					
29/10/2021	, ,	5 USD	100,240,176	State Street Bank	(1,385,011)	(0.05)
29/10/2021		5 EUR	787,946	State Street Bank	(1,363,011)	0.00
	Total class				(1,378,704)	(0.05)
	.ocai ciass	3 ((1,373,737)	(5.53)

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

	instruments (

Forward foreign exchange contracts (continued)

Hedged classes forwards (continued)

Hedged classes f	orwards (contii	nued)		Unrealised appreciation/	
Maturity		A	Country	(depreciation)	% net
Class S GBP (hed	ged)	Amount sold	Counterparty	USD _	assets
29/10/2021 GBP	481,490,879	USD 661,849,355	State Street Bank	(12,609,665)	(0.47)
29/10/2021 USD 29/10/2021 USD	2,170,320 2,807,455	GBP 1,583,751 GBP 2,091,487	State Street Bank State Street Bank	34,799 (12,695)	0.00 (0.00)
27/10/2021 038		GBP (hedged)	State States Bank	(12,587,561)	(0.47)
Class S GBP Q1 (hedged-distribu	ting)			
29/10/2021 GBP	606,869,390	USD 834,192,571	State Street Bank	(15,893,178)	(0.59)
29/10/2021 USD 29/10/2021 USD	2,735,463 3,538,505	GBP 1,996,153 GBP 2,636,102	State Street Bank State Street Bank	43,861 (16,000)	0.00 (0.00)
27/10/2021 038		GBP QI (hedged-dist		(15,865,317)	(0.59)
Class UD CHF (he	edged)				
29/10/2021 CHF	526,713	USD 571,520	State Street Bank	(6,551)	(0.00)
29/10/2021 USD 29/10/2021 USD	8,875 2,458	CHF 8,187 CHF 2,292	State Street Bank State Street Bank	94 (2)	0.00
27/10/2021 03D		D CHF (hedged)	State Street Bank	(6,459)	(0.00)
Class UD EUR (he	edged)				
29/10/2021 EUR	11,008,948	USD 12,943,640	State Street Bank	(178,842)	(0.01)
29/10/2021 USD	353,839		State Street Bank	2,496	0.00
	Total class U	D EUR (hedged)		(176,346)	(0.01)
Class UD SGD M	l (hedged-distril	buting)			
29/10/2021 SGD	39,234,047		State Street Bank	(232,735)	(0.01)
29/10/2021 USD 29/10/2021 USD	95,898 124,654	SGD 129,867 SGD 169,665	State Street Bank State Street Bank	243 (314)	0.00 (0.00)
	Total class U	D SGD MI (hedged-d	stributing)	(232,806)	(0.01)
Class UN EUR (he	edged)				
29/10/2021 EUR 29/10/2021 USD	23,621,616		State Street Bank State Street Bank	(383,735)	(0.01)
29/10/2021 03D	250,109 Total class U	EUR 214,257 N EUR (hedged)	State Street Bank		(0.01)
Class UN SGD M	l (hedged-distril	buting)			
29/10/2021 SGD	39,506,273	USD 29,333,001	State Street Bank	(234,350)	(0.01)
29/10/2021 USD 29/10/2021 USD	95,833 124,080		State Street Bank State Street Bank	243 (313)	(0.00)
27/10/2021 03D		N SGD MI (hedged-d		(234,420)	(0.01)
	Total hedge o	classes forwards		(30,889,563)	(1.15)
	Unrealised appl	reciation on forward forei	gn exchange contracts	8,423,090	0.31
	Unrealised dep	reciation on forward forei	gn exchange contracts	(31,074,689)	(1.15)
	Total forward	d foreign exchange co	ntracts	(22,651,599)	(0.84)

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Financial derivative instruments (continued)

Traded future contra	cts
----------------------	-----

						Unrealised	
Number of						appreciation/	
contracts					Commitment	(depreciation)	% net
long/(short)	CCY	Investment	Delivery date	Counterparty	USD	<u>USD</u>	assets
(214)	AUD	Australia Treasury Bond Futures, 10 Year	15/12/2021	JPMorgan Chase	21,869,247	421,574	0.02
(28)	EUR	Euro Bobl Futures	08/12/2021	JPMorgan Chase	4,378,559	28,618	0.00
(241)	EUR	Euro BTP Futures	08/12/2021	JPMorgan Chase	42,440,691	402,167	0.02
(331)	EUR	Euro Bund Futures	08/12/2021	JPMorgan Chase	65,145,066	857,612	0.03
(139)	EUR	Euro Buxl Futures, 30 Year	08/12/2021	JPMorgan Chase	32,756,864	1,056,684	0.04
102	EUR	Euro OAT Futures	08/12/2021	JPMorgan Chase	19,617,431	(349,910)	(0.01)
33	EUR	Euro Schatz Futures	08/12/2021	JPMorgan Chase	4,291,319	(3,442)	(0.00)
(12)	GBP	Long Gilt Bond Futures	29/12/2021	JPMorgan Chase	2,024,953	63,395	0.00
1	JPY	Mini JGB Futures, 10 Year	10/12/2021	JPMorgan Chase	135,783	(332)	(0.00)
373	USD	US Long Bond Futures	21/12/2021	JPMorgan Chase	59,388,594	(1,573,172)	(0.06)
100	USD	US Treasury Note Futures, 2 Year	31/12/2021	JPMorgan Chase	22,005,469	(13,323)	(0.00)
(870)	USD	US Treasury Note Futures, 5 Year	31/12/2021	JPMorgan Chase	106,785,703	634,361	0.02
402	USD	US Treasury Note Futures, 10 Year	21/12/2021	JPMorgan Chase	52,906,969	(695,658)	(0.03)
(54)	USD	US Ultra Bond Futures	21/12/2021	JPMorgan Chase	10,317,375	12,031	0.00
(272)	USD	US Ultra Bond Futures, 10 Year	21/12/2021	JPMorgan Chase	39,508,000	145,073	0.01
		Unrealised appreciation on future of	ontracts			3,621,515	0.14
		Unrealised depreciation on future of	ontracts		_	(2,635,837)	(0.10)
		Total traded future contracts			=	985,678	0.04

A positive number of contracts indicates that the Fund is long of the underlying asset and a negative number of contracts indicates that the Fund is short of the underlying asset.

Swaptions purchased

		Total swaptions purchased		738,796	0.03
87,955,000	USD	Put Option on 100 shares of 3 Month USD LIBOR, 14/03/2022 @ 2.20	Citibank	362,111	0.01
91,495,000	USD	Put Option on 100 shares of 3 Month USD LIBOR, 14/03/2022 @ 2.20	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	376,685	0.02
amount	<u>CCY</u>	Investment	Counterparty	USD	assets
Notional				value	% net

Market

Swaptions written

Notional amount	<u>CCY</u>	Investment	Counterparty	Market value USD	% net assets
(91,495,000)	USD	Put Option on 100 shares of 3 Month USD LIBOR, 14/03/2022 @ 1.50	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(379,338)	(0.02)
(87,955,000)	USD	Put Option on 100 shares of 3 Month USD LIBOR, 14/03/2022 @ 1.50	Citibank	(364,662)	(0.01)
		Total swaptions written		(744,000)	(0.03)

Swaps

Credit default swaps

Notional amount	<u>CCY</u>	Underlying security	Premium	Termination date	Counterparty	Market value USD	% net assets
Protection	bough	t					
38,865,000	USD	CDS on 5 Year Emerging Markets, Series 35, Version 1	1.000%	20/06/2026	Morgan Stanley	1,247,762	0.05
6,440,000	USD	CDS on 5 Year Emerging Markets, Series 36, Version 1	1.000%	20/12/2026	Morgan Stanley	255,280	0.01
127,960,000	USD	CDS on 5 Year North American, High Yield, Series 36, Version I	5.000%	20/06/2026	Morgan Stanley	12,069,017	0.45

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Financial derivative instruments (continued)

Swaps (continued)

Credit default swaps (continued)

Credit def	ault sw	aps (continued)				A.Al +	
Notional						Market value	% net
amount	CCY	Underlying security	Premium	Termination date	Counterparty	USD	assets
Protection	bought	(continued)					
		CDS on Asset Backed Security Index, Home Equity, AAATranche, Series 7, Version I	0.090%	25/08/2037	Goldman Sachs	27,747	0.00
640,413	USD	CDS on Asset Backed Security Index, Home Equity, AAATranche, Series 7, Version I	0.090%	25/08/2037	Morgan Stanley	(27,747)	(0.00)
57,806	USD	CDS on Asset Backed Security Index, Home Equity, PENAAA Tranche, Series 6, Version 2	0.110%	25/05/2046	JPMorgan Chase	4,238	0.00
1,850,000	EUR	CDS on Aviva Plc, 0.63%, 27/10/2023	1.000%	20/12/2026	Morgan Stanley	58,936	0.00
3,840,000	USD	CDS on Panama Government International Bond, 8.88%, 30/09/2027	1.000%	20/06/2026	Morgan Stanley	31,456	0.00
196,654	USD	CDS on PrimeX Arm, Series 2, Version I	4.580%	25/12/2037	JPMorgan Chase	-	0.00
Protection	sold						
57,806	USD	CDS on Asset Backed Security Index, Home Equity, PENAAA Tranche, Series 6, Version 2	0.110%	25/05/2046	Barclays Bank	(4,239)	(0.00)
1,850,000	EUR	CDS on Aviva Plc, 6.13%, 14/11/2036	1.000%	20/12/2026	Barclays Bank	(24,204)	(0.00)
4,440,000	USD	CDS on Brazil Government International Bond, 4.25%, 07/01/2025	1.000%	20/06/2026	Morgan Stanley	(180,385)	(0.01)
1,061,822	USD	CDS on Commercial Mortgage Backed Securities Index, North American, BB Tranche, Series 8, Version I	5.000%	17/10/2057	Goldman Sachs	(374,819)	(0.01)
1,932,515	USD	CDS on Commercial Mortgage Backed Securities Index, North American, BB Tranche, Series 8, Version I	5.000%	17/10/2057	Credit Suisse	(682,170)	(0.03)
14,980,000	USD	CDS on Commercial Mortgage Backed Securities Index, North American, BBB-Tranche, Series 6, Version I	3.000%	11/05/2063	Morgan Stanley	(4,256,032)	(0.16)
12,318,000	USD	CDS on Commercial Mortgage Backed Securities Index, North American, BBB-Tranche, Series 6, Version I	3.000%	11/05/2063	Deutsche Bank	(3,499,720)	(0.13)
780,000	USD	CDS on Commercial Mortgage Backed Securities Index, North American, BBB-Tranche, Series 6, Version I	3.000%	11/05/2063	Credit Suisse	(221,609)	(0.01)
29,335,000	USD	CDS on Commercial Mortgage Backed Securities Index, North American, BBB-Tranche, Series 6, Version I	3.000%	11/05/2063	Citigroup	(8,334,492)	(0.31)
3,550,000	USD	CDS on Commercial Mortgage Backed Securities Index, North American, BBB-Tranche, Series 6, Version I	3.000%	11/05/2063	Goldman Sachs	(1,008,606)	(0.04)
3,745,000	USD	CDS on Mexico Government International Bond, 4.15%, 28/03/2027	1.000%	20/12/2026	Morgan Stanley	2,034	0.00

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Financial derivative instruments (continued)

Swaps (co	ontinued)
-----------	-----------

Protection Sold Counter Sold Counter Sold Counter Sold Counter Sold Counter Sold	Notional		zaps (continued)		Market value	% ne
196,653	amount	<u>CCY</u>	Underlying security	Premium Termination date Counterparty	<u>USD</u> _	asset
1,985,000 EUR CDS on Standard Chartered Bank Pic, 4,25%, 20/01/2023 1,000% 20/12/2026 Morgan Stanley (45,718) (4,963,271) (4,9		•	,	45000/ 05/10/2007		0.00
Rank Pic. 4.25%, 2001/2023 Total credit default swaps (4,963,271) (7,000 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	196,653	USD			-	0.00
Notional amount CCY Fund pays Fund receives I	1,985,000	EUR		1.000% 20/12/2026 Morgan Stanley	(45,718)	(0.00)
Notional amount CCY Fund pays Fund receives Termination date Counterparty USD			Total credit default swaps		(4,963,271)	(0.19)
Notional amount CCV Fund pays Fund receives	Interest ra	te swa	ps		**	
## Apositive notional amount indicates that the Fund receives the return generated by the underlying assets. ## Apositive notional amount indicates that the Fund receives the return generated by the underlying assets. ## Apositive notional amount indicates that the Fund receives the return generated by the underlying assets. ## Apositive notional swaps at positive market value Total swaps at negative market value Total swaps at positive market valu	Notional					% nei
41,875,000 USD 0.437% 3 Month LIBOR 07/04/2023 Morgan Stanley (187,430) 99,420,000 USD 0.485% 28 DayTIIE 06/06/2031 Morgan Stanley 50,580 Total interest rate swaps 725,961 Total return swaps Notional amount CCY Fund pays Fund receives Maturity date Counterparty USD 123,710,000 USD Markit iBoxx USD Liquid High 3 Month LIBOR 20/12/2021 Barclays Bank (3,311,522) Yield Index Total total return swaps A positive notional amount indicates that the Fund receives the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that the Fund receives the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that the Fund receives the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that the Fund receives the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that rolling USD USD Total swaps at positive market value Total swaps at negative market value Total swaps at positive market value Total swaps at negative market value Total swaps (2,2,261,520) Total swaps (2,2,261,52		CCY	Fund bays	Fund receives Termination date Counterparty		assets
99,420,000 USD 0.485% 3 Month LIBOR 07/04/2025 Morgan Stanley 862,811 27,515,000 MXN 6.883% 28 Day TIIE 06/06/2031 Morgan Stanley 50,580 Total interest rate swaps 725,961 Total return swaps Notional amount CCY Fund pays Fund receives Fund receives Maturity date Counterparty USD 123,710,000 USD Markit iBoox USD Liquid High 3 Month LIBOR 20/12/2021 Barclays Bank (3,331,522) Yield Index 7 Yield Index 7 Yield Index 7 Total total return swaps A positive notional amount indicates that the Fund receives the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund pays the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund pays the return generated by the underlying assets. Total swaps at negative market value 7 Total swaps at negative market value 8 Total swaps at negative market value 9 Total swaps at negative market value 9 Total swaps at negative market value 9 Total swaps (22,261,520) 1 Total swaps (22,261,						(0.00)
27,515,000 MXN 6.883% 28 DayTill 06/06/2031 Morgan Stanley 50,580 Total interest rate swaps 28 DayTill 06/06/2031 Morgan Stanley 50,580 Total return swaps Market walue w	, ,				(' '	0.03
Total returns was return swaps				0 /		0.00
Notional amount CCY Fund pays Fund receives Maturity date Counterparty Counterparty Value Valu	,,					0.03
Notional amount CCY Fund pays Fund receives Maturity date Counterparty Counterparty USD	Total retur	n swa	ps			
A positive notional amount indicates that the Fund receives the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that the Fund receives the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that the Fund receives the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that the Fund receives the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund receives the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund pays the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund receives the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund pays the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund pays the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund pays the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund pays the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund pays the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund pays the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund pays the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund pays the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund pays the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund pays the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund pays the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund pays the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund pays the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund pays the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that the Fund receives the return generated by the under	Notional					% net
123,710,000 USD Markit iBoxx USD Liquid High Yield Index 8,130,000 USD Markit iBoxx USD Liquid High 3 Month LIBOR 20/12/2021 Barclays Bank (3,331,522) Worgan Stanley (82,827) Worgan Stanley (82,827) Worgan Stanley (82,827) (3,414,349) (7,61,619) (7,61,619) (82,827) (82,		CCY	Fund bays	Fund receives Maturity date. Counterparty		assets
8,130,000 USD Markit iBoxx USD Liquid High Yield Index Total total return swaps A positive notional amount indicates that the Fund receives the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund receives the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund pays the return generated by the underlying assets. Market value USD Total swaps at positive market value Total swaps at negative market value Total swaps To			Markit iBoxx USD Liquid High			(0.13)
A positive notional amount indicates that the Fund receives the return generated by the underlying assets. A negative notional amount indicates that Fund pays the return generated by the underlying assets. Market value USD	8,130,000	USD	Markit iBoxx USD Liquid High	3 Month LIBOR 20/12/2021 Morgan Stanley	(82,827)	(0.00)
Fund pays the return generated by the underlying assets. Market value USD Total swaps at positive market value 14,609,861 Total swaps at negative market value (22,261,520) Total swaps To be announced purchase commitments Market value Volue V			Total total return swaps		(3,414,349)	(0.13)
Total swaps at positive market value Total swaps at negative market value (22,261,520) Total swaps Total swaps at positive market value (22,261,520) (7,651,659) (Market value Notional amount Total swaps Tot						es that the
Total swaps at positive market value Total swaps at negative market value (22,261,520) Total swaps Total swaps at positive market value (22,261,520) Total swaps Total swaps at positive market value (22,261,520) Total swaps Total swaps at positive market value Total swaps at negative ma						% nei
Total swaps at negative market value Total swaps Total swaps (22,261,520) (7,651,659) (7,651,659) (8						assets
To be announced purchase commitments Notional amount CCY Security Country Maturity date Counterparty USD						0.54
To be announced purchase commitments Market value Notional amount CCY Security Country Maturity date Counterparty USD			Total swaps at negative market value	e	(22,261,520)	(0.83)
Market value Notional amount CCY Security Country Maturity date Counterparty USD			Total swaps		(7,651,659)	(0.29)
Notional amount CCY Security Country Maturity date Counterparty USD	To be anno	unced	purchase commitments			
Notional amount CCY Security Country Maturity date Counterparty USD						
	National are	+ _	CV Coqueity	Country Maturity data Countary out		% net
					14910079	assets 0.55

Notional amount	CCY	Security	Country	Maturity date	Counterparty	value USD	% net assets
14,870,000	USD	Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac, 2.00%	United States	14/10/2051	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	14,910,079	0.55
6,950,000	USD	Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac, 2.00%	United States	14/10/2051	Barclays Bank	6,968,733	0.26
18,820,000	USD	Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac, 2.00%	United States	14/10/2051	Citigroup	18,870,726	0.70
62,200,000	USD	Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac, 2.00%	United States	14/10/2051	Credit Suisse	62,367,649	2.31
123,840,000	USD	Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac, 2.00%	United States	14/10/2051	Goldman Sachs	124,173,789	4.60
79,500,000	USD	Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac, 2.00%	United States	10/11/2051	Goldman Sachs	79,571,426	2.95
14,235,000	USD	Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac, 2.00%	United States	14/10/2051	Wells Fargo & Company	14,273,368	0.53
		Total to be announced	purchase cor	nmitments		321,135,770	11.90

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Financial derivative instruments (continued)

To be announced sale commitments

		Total net assets				2,699,381,795	100.00
		Net other assets/(liabili	ties)			(150,884,906)	(5.59)
						Fair value USD	% net assets
		Total to be announced	sale commitm	ents		(79,714,278)	(2.95)
79,500,000	USD	Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac, 2.00%	United States 14	4/10/2051	Goldman Sachs	(79,714,278)	(2.95)
Notional amount		Security		Naturity date	Counterparty	USD	assets
						Market value	% net

 $^{^{(}i)}$ Indicates a variable rate security. The interest rate shown reflects the rate in effect at September 30, 2021.

⁽ii) Indicates a multi-step coupon security. The interest rate shown reflects the rate in effect at September 30, 2021.

⁽iii) Perpetual bond. The maturity date presented represents the next call date.

^{*} CCY is the trade currency of the holding.

Classifications September 30, 2021

Coporase 3.23 Term Josa 1.28 Non-US governments 1.84 Los incourses 4.74 Los incourses 4.78 Hornicipuls 1.28 Finance 1.28 Preference docts 0.02 Peterne docts 0.02 Record 0.01 Described financials 0.01 Includition 0.00 Total press 0.00 Total press 0.00 Total press 0.00 Constructive 9.55 Total press 0.00 Total press 0.00 Constructive in the contractive in the contrac	Industry	% net assets
Tamm Janes 31847 Micht Eggenments 1847 Micht Eggenments 391 Micht Eggenments 491 Micht Eggenments 191 Finance 155 Finance 105 Finance 105 Face Tool Stock 305 Asset basied securities 101 Betern 100 Betern Eggenments 100 Telecommentation service 005 Telecommentation services 90 Total investments 91 Total investments 91 Total investments 91		
Non-Usgowarments 1847 Not-Usgowarments 1697 US Treaturies 1697 Usgowarments 1698 Professed specifies 1698 Professed specifies 2055 Asser backed securities 2055 Decrie 1014 Desembled francials 1005 Premised 2055 The Security 205 Total restrets 205 Country 200 United States 418 Carrial states 418 Carrial states 418 Carrial states 254 Carrial states 418 Space 254 Space 254 Space 254 Space 254 Space 254		
Morgange barbed senurities 471 Municolis 1471 Municolis 181 Municolis 181 Avee barbed senurities 1014 Becarde 1014 Diversided financials 1014 Becarde 1007 Brogge 100 Brogge 100 Brogge 79.75 Control 79.75 Total Investments 100.00 Control 2.04 United States 48.18 Canada 19.49 Investmental 10.00 Investmental 10.00 Mexico 2.02 Investmental 10.00 Mexico 2.02 Investmental 10.00 Mexico 2.02 Investmental 10.00 Mexico 10.00 Mexico 10.00 Investmental 10.00 Investmental 10.00 Investmental 10.00 <		
US rescueine 4.18.18.18.18.18.18.18.18.18.18.18.18.18.	Mortgage backed securities	
Finence 2.52 Asset basided securifies 2.53 Asset basided securifies 2.01 February 2.02 Indicating the securifies 2.02 Telecommunication services 2.05 Total investments 2.05 Total investments 2.05 Total investments 2.05 Total investments 2.05 Cauntry 2.00 United States 48.18 Carrand States 48.18 Cayman blands 2.02 Cayman blands 2.02 United Kingdom 2.03 Mosto 2.02	US treasuries	
Preferred stocks 0.55 Asset barded scounties 0.25 Clearies 0.14 0.14 0.15 0	Municipals	
Asset basked securities 0.29 Bectric 0.11 Drestriced financials 0.12 Inclusivatis 0.00 Descommentation services 0.00 Total mestments 2.75 Other asset (illabilities) 3.00 Commy 8. native Camb 4.00 Juniand States 4.00 Caranh 3.01 Netherlands 3.01 Japan 3.02 Cayman blands 2.92 United Kingdom 2.02 Mesco 2.54		
Bentric 0.14 Divertifiantical 0.05 Electry 0.05 Telephy 0.05 Total investments 27.55 Total researci (liabilities) 7.05 Total researci (liabilities) 7.05 Lountry 8.00 Lountry 8.00 Lountry 4.818 Carriads 3.91 Nestered ands 3.91 Nestered ands 3.91 Nestered ands 3.91 Nestered ands 3.92 Carriad Islands 3.92 Carriad Islands 3.93 Nestered ands 3.93 Neste		
Disercifed financials 0.05 Inclusified 0.05 Incomminisation services 0.05 Total misestemsts 2.45 Total net assets 100.00 Linited States 48.18 Camadia 9.11 Netheridands 1.04 Injust 1.04 Lingar 1.04 Argentina 1.04 France 1.38 Colorrbia 1.14 Lines 1.04 Riska 1.04 Brail 1.04 Brail 1.04 Brail 1.04		
Inchange		
Description services 19.05		
Total investments 97.575 Otal per assets/liabilities) 19.00.00 Total net assets 19.00.00 Country % net ossets United States 48.18 Cameda 3.91 Netherlands 3.02 Joannel 3.02 Cayman blands 2.02 United Kingdom 2.65 Place 2.55 Spain 1.54 Lowembourg 1.53 Brail 1.43 Argentina 1.43 Argentina 1.43 Fresh 1.54 Lowembourg 1.54 Brail 1.43 Argentina 1.43 Brail 1.43 Brail 1.54 Lowembourg 1.54 Brail 1.54 Lowembourg 1.54 Brail 1.54 Lowembourg 1.54 Brail 1.54 Brail 1.54 Lowembourg 1		
Total net assets 19.000 Country 8 net of states Country 4 states Cameda 19.11 Netherlands 19.11 Inched States 19.12 Cayman blands 2.02 United Kingdom 2.65 Mexico 5.54 Disamonda 1.53 Lowenbourg 1.53 Brazil 1.64 Argentia 1.62 Good 1.64 Users 1.64 Users 1.64 Users 1.64 Colombia 1.32 Users 1.32 Brazil 1.04 Users 1.04 Brazil 1.04 Users 1.04 Brazil		0.01
Country # nat cossist Livited States 48.18 Camada 3.44 Inches Indeed 3.44 Inpan 3.44 Inpan 2.02 Cuyman Islands 2.92 United Kingdorn 2.65 Mexico 2.54 Spain 1.53 Brazil 1.43 France 1.38 Colombia 1.34 Turkey 1.34 Turkey 1.34 Russia 1.34 Brazil 9.06 Bright Vign Islands 0.06 Bright Vign Islands 0.07 Brown Island 0.06 Bright Vign Islands 0.07 Brown Islands 0.06 Brown Islands 0.06 Brown Islands 0.07<	Total investments	97.55
Country % net ossets Canda 48.18 Canda 3.91 Netherlands 3.94 Japan 3.64 Japan 3.24 Japan 3.22 United Kingdom 2.65 Mexico 2.54 Spain 1.53 Drazil 1.53 Brazil 1.42 France 1.38 Colombia 1.34 Turkey 1.34 Russa 1.32 Brazil 1.34 Invest 1.34 Russa 1.32 Brazil 1.34 Russa 1.32 Brazil 1.34 Invest 1.32 Brazil 1.34 Invest 1.34	Other assets/(liabilities)	2.45
United States 48.18 Canada 3.91 Netherlands 3.64 Japan 3.62 Cayman Islands 2.92 United Kingdom 2.65 Mexico 2.54 Span 1.54 Brazil 1.53 Brazil 1.53 Brazil 1.42 France 1.38 Colombia 1.34 Turkey 1.34 Musia 1.34 Irangal 1.08 Irangal 0.06 Perland 0.06 Perland 0.07 Perland 0.06 Perland 0.06 Perland 0.06 Perland 0.06 Perland 0.06 Perland 0.06 Perland 0.07 Perland 0.07 Perland 0.07 Perland 0.07 Perland 0.07 Perland 0.07 </td <td>Total net assets</td> <td>100.00</td>	Total net assets	100.00
United States 48.18 Canada 3.91 Netherlands 3.64 Japan 3.62 Cayman Islands 2.92 United Kingdom 2.65 Mexico 2.54 Span 1.54 Brazil 1.53 Brazil 1.53 Brazil 1.42 France 1.38 Colombia 1.34 Turkey 1.34 Musia 1.34 Irangal 1.08 Irangal 0.06 Perland 0.06 Perland 0.07 Perland 0.06 Perland 0.06 Perland 0.06 Perland 0.06 Perland 0.06 Perland 0.06 Perland 0.07 Perland 0.07 Perland 0.07 Perland 0.07 Perland 0.07 Perland 0.07 </td <td>Country</td> <td>% net assets</td>	Country	% net assets
Canada 391 Netherlands 364 Japan 362 Cayman Islands 292 United Kingdom 265 Mexico 254 Spain 154 Luvembourg 153 Brail 142 Argentina 143 France 138 Codombia 134 Turkey 134 Russia 132 Ireland 108 Ireland 108 Ireland 09 Egypt 076 Smitsh Virgin Islands 074 Orrania 074 Panama 066 Mutzerland 064 tably 063 Indonesia 058 Angola 058 Ukraine 051 China 051 Mauritus 046 Singapore 045 United Arab Emirates 046 Sweden 046		
Netherlands 364 japan 362 Cayman Islands 2.92 United Kingdom 2.65 Mexico 2.54 Mexico 2.54 Mexico 1.53 Brail 1.53 Brail 1.42 Argentria 1.43 France 1.38 Colombia 1.34 Turkey 1.34 Russia 1.32 Inteland 0.90 Egott 0.76 British Virgin Islands 0.74 Romania 0.74 Romania 0.74 Romania 0.64 Italy 0.63 Indonesia 0.58 Indonesia 0.58 Indonesia 0.56 Okrane 0.51 Chria 0.51 Hauritus 0.46 Singapore 0.45 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Berin<		
Japan 3.62 Cayman Islands 2.92 United Kingdom 2.65 Mexico 2.54 Spain 1.54 Luxembourg 1.53 Brazil 1.42 Argentina 1.43 France 1.38 Colombia 1.34 Turkey 1.34 Russia 1.32 breal 1.08 reland 0.90 Egpt 0.76 British Virgin Islands 0.74 Amama 0.74 Pamama 0.66 Switzerland 0.64 tally 0.63 Indonesia 0.58 Angola 0.56 Ulkraine 0.51 China 0.51 Maurittus 0.61 Maurittus 0.48 Singapore 0.45 United Avab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.40 Berin 0.40 Chie <td></td> <td></td>		
Comman Islands 2.95 United Kingdom 2.65 Mexico 2.54 Spain 1.53 Luxembourg 1.53 Parali 1.43 Fazil 1.43 Fance 1.38 Colombia 1.34 Turkey 1.34 Rusia 1.32 Israel 1.02 Breland 0.90 Egpt 0.76 Breish Vingin Islands 0.74 Romania 0.74 Romania 0.74 Romania 0.64 Mutoreland 0.64		
United Kingdom 2.55 Mexico 2.54 Spain 1.54 Luxembourg 1.53 Brazil 1.42 Argentina 1.42 Argentina 1.38 Colombia 1.38 Turkey 1.34 Russia 1.32 Israel 1.08 regpt 1.08 regpt by 0.76 British Virgin Islands 0.74 Romania 0.74 Panama 0.66 Switzerland 0.63 Indonesia 0.63 Angola 0.56 Ukraine 0.51 Chia 0.51 Chia 0.55 Murritius 0.48 Singapore 0.45 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Benin 0.43 Mongola 0.43 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 <		
Mexico 254 Spain 1.53 Brazil 1.43 Brazil 1.43 France 1.38 Colombia 1.34 Turkey 1.34 Russa 1.32 Ireland 0.90 Egypt 0.76 Smitsh Vingi Islands 0.74 Islands 0.54 Italy 0.64 Italy 0.65 Intal 0.51 China 0.51 Marritus 0.51 Marritus 0.48 Multimited 0.41 Moregola 0.45 Oran 0.36 Oran <td>United Kingdom</td> <td></td>	United Kingdom	
1.53		2.54
Brazil 1.42 Argentina 1.43 France 1.38 Colombia 1.34 Turkey 1.34 Russia 1.32 Israel 1.08 Ireland 0.90 Egypt 0.76 British Virgin Islands 0.74 Romania 0.66 Switzerland 0.64 Italy 0.63 Indonesia 0.58 Angola 0.56 Ukraine 0.51 China 0.52 South Korea 0.51 Mauritus 0.48 Singapore 0.45 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Benin 0.43 Mongolia 0.42 Supranationals 0.40 Chile 0.40 Peru 0.39 Liberia 0.30 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.32 Bulgaria		
Aygentina 1.43 France 1.34 Colombia 1.34 Turkey 1.34 Russia 1.32 Ireland 1.08 Ireland 0.90 Egypt 0.76 British Virgin Islands 0.74 Romania 0.74 Panama 0.66 Switzerland 0.66 Italy 0.63 Indonesia 0.58 Angola 0.56 Ukraine 0.51 China 0.52 South Korea 0.51 Mauritius 0.51 Mauritius 0.48 Uraine 0.51 China 0.52 South Korea 0.51 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Bernin 0.43 Mongolia 0.42 Supranationals 0.40 Chie 0.40 Peru 0.39 Dominica		
France 1,38 Colombia 1,34 Turkey 1,34 Russia 1,32 Israel 1,08 Ireland 0,90 Egypt 0,76 British Virgin Islands 0,74 Romania 0,66 Switzerland 0,66 Indonesia 0,63 Angola 0,58 Ukraine 0,51 China 0,51 South Korea 0,51 South Korea 0,51 Suntied Arab Emirates 0,46 Sweden 0,46 Benin 0,43 Mongolia 0,42 Supranationals 0,40 Chile 0,40 Orlane 0,33 Dominican Republic 0,37 Liberia 0,36 Germany 0,36 Germany 0,36 Oman 0,35 Bulgaria 0,32 Boulgaria 0,32		
Colombia 1.34 Turkey 1.34 Russia 1.32 Irealer 1.08 Ireland 0.90 Egypt 0.76 British Virgin Islands 0.74 Romania 0.74 Panama 0.64 Switzerland 0.64 Italy 0.63 Indonesia 0.58 Angola 0.56 Ulraine 0.51 China 0.51 South Korea 0.51 Murritus 0.48 Singapore 0.45 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Benin 0.46 Supranationals 0.40 Chile 0.40 Peru 0.30 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germary 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bullgaria 0.32 Bernuda 0.29 In		
Turkey 1.34 Russia 1.32 krael 1.08 Ireland 0.90 Egypt 0.76 Britsh Virgin Islands 0.74 Romania 0.74 Romania 0.66 Switzerland 0.66 Indonesia 0.63 Angola 0.58 Ukraine 0.51 China 0.51 Mauritius 0.51 South Korea 0.51 Muritius 0.48 Singapore 0.45 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Benin 0.46 Benin 0.43 Mongolia 0.42 Supranationals 0.40 Chile 0.40 Peru 0.37 Ilberia 0.36 Oman 0.36 Oman 0.36 Oman 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey		
Russia 1.32 Israel 1.08 Ireland 0.90 Egybt 0.76 British Virgin Islands 0.74 Romania 0.74 Panama 0.66 Switzerland 0.64 Italy 0.63 Indonesia 0.58 Angola 0.56 Ulkraine 0.51 China 0.52 South Korea 0.51 Murritius 0.48 Singapore 0.48 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Sweden 0.42 Supranationals 0.42 Onlie 0.40 Peru 0.39 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.33 Bulgaria 0.32 Bulgaria 0.29 Jersey 0.28 In		
Ireland 0,90 Egypt 0.76 British Virgin Islands 0.74 Romania 0.74 Panama 0.66 Switzerland 0.64 Italy 0.63 Indonesia 0.58 Angola 0.56 Ukraine 0.51 China 0.52 South Korea 0.51 Mauritius 0.48 Singapore 0.45 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Benin 0.43 Mongolia 0.42 Supranationals 0.40 Chile 0.40 Peru 0.39 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bulgaria 0.32 Bermuda 0.29 Jersey 0.28 India 0.25 Cypus 0.24 Seneg		
Eypt 0.76 Britsh Virgin Islands 0.74 Romania 0.74 Panama 0.66 Switzerland 0.64 Italy 0.63 Indonesia 0.58 Angola 0.56 Ukraine 0.51 China 0.52 South Korea 0.51 Mauritius 0.48 Singapore 0.45 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Benin 0.43 Mongolia 0.42 Supranationals 0.40 Chile 0.40 Peru 0.39 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bulgaria 0.32 Bermuda 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 0.28 India 0.24 Senegal 0.24	Israel	1.08
British Virgin Islands 0.74 Romania 0.74 Panama 0.66 Svitzerland 0.63 Indonesia 0.58 Angola 0.56 Ukraine 0.51 China 0.52 South Korea 0.51 Mauritius 0.51 Mauritius 0.48 Singapore 0.45 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Benin 0.43 Mongolia 0.42 Supranationals 0.40 Chile 0.40 Peru 0.39 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bermuda 0.32 Bermuda 0.32 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 0.28 India 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24		
Romania 0.74 Panama 0.66 Switzerland 0.64 Italy 0.63 Indonesia 0.58 Angola 0.56 Ukraine 0.51 China 0.52 South Korea 0.51 Mauritius 0.48 Singapore 0.45 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Benin 0.43 Mongolia 0.42 Supranationals 0.40 Chile 0.40 Peru 0.39 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bulgaria 0.32 Bermuda 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 0.02 India 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23	Egypt	
Panama 0.66 Switzerland 0.64 Italy 0.63 Indonesia 0.58 Angola 0.56 Ukraine 0.51 China 0.52 South Korea 0.51 Mauritius 0.48 Singapore 0.45 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Benin 0.43 Mongolia 0.42 Supranationals 0.40 Chile 0.40 Peru 0.39 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bulgaria 0.32 Bermuda 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 0.28 India 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23		
Switzerland 0.64 Italy 0.63 Indonesia 0.58 Angola 0.56 Ukraine 0.51 China 0.52 South Korea 0.51 Mauritius 0.51 Singapore 0.48 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Benin 0.43 Mongolia 0.42 Supranationals 0.40 Chile 0.40 Peru 0.39 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bulgaria 0.32 Bermuda 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 0.28 India 0.25 Cyprus 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Morocco 0.23		
Italy 0.63 Indonesia 0.58 Angola 0.56 Ukraine 0.51 China 0.52 South Korea 0.51 Mauritius 0.48 Singapore 0.48 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Benin 0.43 Mongolia 0.42 Supranationals 0.40 Chile 0.40 Peru 0.39 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bulgaria 0.33 Bermuda 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 0.28 India 0.25 Cyprus 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.023		
Indonesia 0.58 Angola 0.56 Ukraine 0.51 China 0.52 South Korea 0.51 Mauritius 0.48 Singapore 0.45 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Benin 0.43 Mongolia 0.42 Supranationals 0.40 Chile 0.40 Peru 0.39 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Germany 0.35 Bulgaria 0.35 Bermuda 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 0.28 India 0.29 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia Morocco		
Ukraine 0.51 China 0.52 South Korea 0.51 Mauritius 0.48 Singapore 0.45 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Benin 0.43 Mongolia 0.42 Supranationals 0.40 Chile 0.40 Peru 0.40 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bulgaria 0.33 Bermuda 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 0.28 India 0.29 Cyprus 0.28 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23 Morocco 0.23	Indonesia	
China 0.52 South Korea 0.51 Mauritius 0.48 Singapore 0.45 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Benin 0.43 Mongolia 0.42 Supranationals 0.40 Chile 0.40 Peru 0.39 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bulgaria 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 0.28 India 0.25 Cyprus 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23 Morocco 0.23		
South Korea 0.51 Mauritius 0.48 Singapore 0.45 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Benin 0.42 Mongolia 0.42 Supranationals 0.40 Chile 0.40 Peru 0.39 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bulgaria 0.35 Bermuda 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 1.01a India 0.25 Cyprus 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23 Morocco 0.23		0.51
Mauritius 0.48 Singapore 0.45 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Benin 0.43 Mongolia 0.42 Supranationals 0.40 Chile 0.40 Peru 0.39 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bulgaria 0.32 Bermuda 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 0.28 India 0.25 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23 Morocco 0.23		0.52
Singapore 0.45 United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Benin 0.43 Mongolia 0.42 Supranationals 0.40 Chile 0.40 Peru 0.39 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bulgaria 0.33 Bermuda 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 1ndia India 0.25 Cyprus 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Morocco 0.23		
United Arab Emirates 0.46 Sweden 0.46 Benin 0.43 Mongolia 0.42 Supranationals 0.40 Chile 0.40 Peru 0.39 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bulgaria 0.33 Bermuda 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 1.01 India 0.25 Cyprus 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.24 Morocco 0.23		
Benin 0.43 Mongolia 0.42 Supranationals 0.40 Chile 0.40 Peru 0.39 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bulgaria 0.32 Bermuda 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 1.04 India 0.25 Cyprus 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23 Morocco 0.23	United Arab Emirates	0.46
Mongolia 0.42 Supranationals 0.40 Chile 0.40 Peru 0.39 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bulgaria 0.32 Bermuda 0.32 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 0.28 India 0.25 Cyprus 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23 Morocco 0.23		
Supranationals 0.40 Chile 0.40 Peru 0.39 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bulgaria 0.32 Bermuda 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 0.28 India 0.25 Cyprus 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23 Morocco 0.23		
Chile 0.40 Peru 0.39 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bulgaria 0.32 Bermuda 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 0.28 India 0.25 Cyprus 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23 Morocco 0.23		
Peru 0.39 Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bulgaria 0.32 Bermuda 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 0.28 India 0.25 Cyprus 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23 Morocco 0.23		
Dominican Republic 0.37 Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bulgaria 0.32 Bermuda 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 0.28 India 0.25 Cyprus 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23 Morocco 0.23		
Liberia 0.36 Germany 0.36 Oman 0.35 Bulgaria 0.32 Bermuda 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 0.28 India 0.25 Cyprus 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23 Morocco 0.23		
Oman 0.35 Bulgaria 0.32 Bermuda 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 0.28 India 0.25 Cyprus 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23 Morocco 0.23		
Bulgaria 0.32 Bermuda 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 0.28 India 0.25 Cyprus 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23 Morocco 0.23		
Bermuda 0.33 South Africa 0.29 Jersey 0.28 India 0.25 Cyprus 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23 Morocco 0.23		
South Africa 0.29 Jersey 0.28 India 0.25 Cyprus 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23 Morocco 0.23		
Jersey 0.28 India 0.25 Cyprus 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23 Morocco 0.23		
India 0.25 Cyprus 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23 Morocco 0.23		
Cyprus 0.24 Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23 Morocco 0.23		
Senegal 0.24 Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23 Morocco 0.23		
Thailand 0.24 Croatia 0.23 Morocco 0.23	Senegal	0.24
Morocco 0.23	Thailand	0.24
Denmark 0.19		
	Deninar K	0.19

Classifications (continued) September 30, 2021

Country (continued)	% net assets
lvory Coast	0.19
Hong Kong	0.20
Azerbaijan	0.15
Ghana	0.15
Hungary	0.14
Norway	0.13
Serbia	0.12
Belgium	0.10
Macedonia	0.09
Gabon	0.06
Greece	0.06
Philippines	0.05
Armenia	0.05
Jordan	0.05
Venezuela	0.05
Austria	0.04
Qatar	0.04
Australia	0.03
Honduras	0.02
Ethiopia	0.01
Isle of Man	0.01
Pakistan	0.01
Costa Rica	0.01
Ecuador	0.01
Kazakhstan	0.01
Paraguay	0.01
Total investments	97.55
Other assets/(liabilities)	2.45
Total net assets	100.00

Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II SICAV

Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return Fund

Investment Manager's Report September 30, 2021

Investment Objective and Policy

The investment objective of the Fund is to seek total returns, targeting 2.5% (net of investment management fee) above 6 month Singapore Inter-bank Offered Rate ("SIBOR") over the medium to long term. There is no guarantee that the Fund will meet this objective.

The Investment Manager will actively manage the Fund, seeking to achieve the objective by investing in a diverse range of global asset classes while employing a disciplined multilayered risk management process.

As stated in the objective SIBOR will serve as the Fund's cash benchmark. SIBOR is the interest rate at which banks and financial institutions in Singapore borrow from each other. A similar cash benchmark may be used for non-SGD currency share classes. For example, for USD share classes this would be the ICE Bank of America Merrill Lynch 3-month US Treasury Bill Index instead of SIBOR.

The Fund is focused on generating returns through the implementation of four key strategies:

- Diversification: Diversify allocations across asset classes and macro risk factors, while employing a disciplined risk allocation process to all positions. The Fund will seek to invest in a diverse set of market betas which target directional exposure to various asset classes according to their performance in various market environments. The Fund targets an appropriate balance across 4 distinct market environments, i.e. growth, low growth, inflation and stagflation, thereby reducing reliance on growth markets for achieving their return objectives;
- Differentiated implementation: The Fund will seek to enhance returns by using active management and pursuing more
 efficient market exposures than traditional market capitalisation based indices. This process will occur by allocating
 capital based primarily on each investment's contribution to risk ("CTR"), calculated using daily volatility and
 correlation metrics, and via regular portfolio rebalancing relative to CTR targets;
- Dynamic asset allocation: The Fund will be tilted toward the return opportunities the Investment Manager believes are the most attractive by using a dynamic asset allocation process. These allocations will be implemented using both quantitative and qualitative inputs utilising current views of market environment and return opportunities; and
- Disciplined risk management: A strong focus will be placed on downside risk mitigation, and the Fund will adopt a
 disciplined multi-layered approach to risk management, including volatility management, drawdown controls and
 opportunistic hedging.

The investment universe will be broad, encompassing traditional asset classes (such as equities and fixed income securities) as well as gold (indirectly, via ETFs or commodity funds). Investments will primarily be made through the purchase of listed securities. Derivative instruments may be used for the purposes of hedging existing positions, efficient portfolio management, optimising returns or a combination of such purposes.

In the event of extreme market conditions or severe market stress or disruptions, or if the Investment Manager identifies no suitable investment opportunities for the Fund, the Fund may invest up to 100% of its assets into cash and/or cash deposits, money market instruments and/or short-term debt securities. A portion of the Fund's assets may also be retained in liquid investments or cash for liquidity purposes.

Relative weights to sources of return will change over time, and will be influenced by each source's perceived relative attractiveness, as informed by characteristics such as diversification benefits, volatility, return potential and drawdown control.

The investment process is constructed and managed using a contribution to risk framework, meaning the Fund uses realised returns, correlations and volatility to manage exposures. This process is primarily systematic, using a rules-based implementation, but also allows for discretion on the part of the Fund Manager, including the ability to create or modify allocations.

Management of risk is core to the Investment Manager's philosophy in respect of the Fund. The Investment Manager will monitor the risk on a daily basis using numerous analytical tools and is focused on understanding and managing how the various sources of return impact various risk metrics in pursuit of the Fund's risk-adjusted return objectives. In particular, a Value at Risk (VaR) approach is used as a measure of the risk of loss in the Fund and it should be expected that the Fund will typically seek an ex-ante and ex-post yearly VaR at a 95% confidence interval of below 5% under normal market conditions. The expected return of the Fund will be deducted from the ex-ante VaR and the realized return of the Fund will be deducted from the ex-post VaR when monitoring the above-mentioned 5% VaR limit. However, it should be noted that limitations in the VaR model mean market volatility can cause ex-ante VaR to increase without necessarily reflecting a change to the risk profile of the Fund. Therefore, the Fund may from time to time have an ex-ante VaR of above 5% if the Investment Manager believes that this is in the best interests of the Fund and its ability to achieve the investment objective. The Fund also aims to limit drawdown to a maximum of 20% of its value although there is no guarantee that the Fund will meet this aim.

Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II SICAV

Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return Fund (continued)

Investment Manager's Report (continued) September 30, 2021

Sustainability Risk consideration

Whilst the Fund does not promote any specific environmental, social and governance ("ESG") characteristics or have a sustainable investment objective, the evaluation of Sustainability Risks through the analysis of ESG factors is part of the Fund's investment process. In the Investment Manager's view, Sustainability Risks can materially affect a company's financial performance and competitiveness. However, Sustainability Risks are just some of a number of considerations in the overall research process so may not in isolation drive the selection or exclusion of an issuer or security from the investment universe.

The Investment Manager considers ESG factors as part of its broader analysis of individual issuers (including with regards to Sustainability Risk assessment), using inputs from the Investment Manager's team of ESG analysts to help identify global best practices, prepare for company engagement and collaborate on new research inputs. The factors which will be considered will vary depending on the security in question, but typically include ownership structure, board structure and membership, capital allocation track record, management incentives, labour relations history, and climate risks.

The Investment Manager believes that the Fund will be exposed to a broad range of Sustainability Risks. In assessing these risks, the Investment Manager draws upon a wide variety of internal (such as research by their team of global industry analysts) and external research (such as company meetings) to assess any potential impact on the value of the security over the time horizon of the Fund.

It is not anticipated that any single Sustainability Risk will materially drive a negative financial impact on the value of the Fund. Further details on the Sustainability Risks considered and their potential impacts are included under Sustainability Risks within the section of the Prospectus entitled Risk Factors.

Guidelines

The Fund will only invest in the following asset classes: equities, fixed income, gold, currency and derivatives.

Overview

The Fund has been managed in accordance with its investment objective and policy as set out in the Offering Memorandum. The full investment objective and policy are disclosed in the previous section above.

Report on Financial Activities of the Year

The Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return Fund was positive on an absolute return basis for the one year period ended September 30, 2021. Positive performance was led by global equities and Active Asset Allocation decisions but partially offset by losses from our global fixed income and cash and gold allocations.

Within global equities, performance was largely positive across the regions, with gains led by the United States and Europe due to improving vaccination rates, accelerating economic growth, and a broader reopening of the economy. On a sector level, performance was positive across the sectors, led by strong performance from the cyclical sectors (information technology, industrials, financials, etc.) while consumer staples and materials were areas of relative weakness. Overall gains were partly offset by losses from our equity hedges, which we have gradually reduced while being cognizant of the strategy's risk profile, as markets rallied broadly over the past 12 months. Within global fixed income, losses were due to negative returns from nominal government bonds and investment grade credit as yields rose (more than the tightening of investment grade credit spreads) over the period. Fixed income risk management was flat for the year. Gold also detracted from performance and was volatile over the period. Lastly, our Active Asset Allocation decisions added to performance, driven by our short duration positions in the US and Germany in the last quarter (Q3 2021) as sovereign yields drifted higher across many developed markets where major central banks laid the groundwork for policy normalisation and started to reduce monetary stimulus at varying speeds.

As the coronavirus outbreak unfolded, we saw unprecedented volatility as markets sold off and the risk management tools within the fund engaged in a timely manner. During the onset of the crisis, our primary focus was to reduce overall equity exposure, and the rapid de-risking benefitted the portfolio during the sell-off in March, mitigating losses. Coming out of the sell-off, the stabilising market volatility resulted in the systematic risk management tools adding back to exposures. Additionally, our longer-term outlook improved on positive news flow, and we gradually increased the portfolio's volatility target to 5.5% by the end of December 2020.

We entered 2021 with a stronger risk on positioning as we became more optimistic on the global economic recovery. Vaccination progress and policy support make us confident in taking a pro-risk stance, but inflation concerns curb our enthusiasm. We are moderately bullish on global equities but have slightly tempered the overall pro-cyclical bias of our active positions due to rising inflation and decelerating growth in DM. On a regional basis, we are modestly overweight to Europe where economic fundamentals are improving and are optimistic that the German elections may pave the way for stronger fiscal stimulus.

Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II SICAV

Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return Fund (continued)

Investment Manager's Report (continued) September 30, 2021

Report on Financial Activities of the Year (continued)

We have reduced our emerging market (EM) view to neutral - the overall position today is reflective of the totality of views with valuations and growth trajectories being the main positives and market reform depth and ongoing challenges on the other side. Within defensive fixed income, we are moderately bearish on government bonds and will look to manage duration tactically. We agree with market consensus that the Fed is likely to begin tapering around year end. We see the European Central Bank (ECB) as more hawkish, and we think sovereign rates in Europe are likely to drift upward. As for growth fixed income, we are moderately bearish on investment grade credit. We think credit valuations are rich, with most spreads well inside of median levels. That said, default rates continue to decline and demand technical remain strong. We have shifted from a modest underweight to a neutral position in gold. The view is that gold would likely shift to act as a store of value and a dollar depreciation hedge as inflation continue to stay high this year. Also, it continues to play the role as a safe haven asset helping to diversify the portfolio.

At the end of September 2021, the ex-ante value at risk (VaR) was 3.9%, and the ex-post VaR was 3.9%.

Our objective remains to protect your capital while also delivering on your return objectives in the medium to long term.

Performance

The Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return Fund launched on April 20, 2016 with S USD and S SGD (hedged) share classes. The table below details the performance of all funded share classes within the Fund.

Total Returns (%)						
Periods ende	ed Septembe	er 30, 2021				
6 Mths	1 Year	3 Years	5 Years	Since Inception	Inception Date	
1.79%	3.16%	4.92%	4.56%	4.82%	April 20, 2016	
0.01%	0.07%	1.18%	1.16%	1.09%		
1.76%	3.07%	4.29%	3.91%	4.28%	April 20, 2016	
1.70%	3.45%	4.30%	4.09%	4.08%		
1.76%	3.07%	4.29%	N/A	3.68%	May 26, 2017	
1.70%	3.45%	4.30%	N/A	4.13%		
	Periods ende 6 Mths 1.79% 0.01% 1.76% 1.70% 1.76%	6 Mths 1 Year 1.79% 3.16% 0.01% 0.07% 1.76% 3.07% 1.70% 3.45% 1.76% 3.07%	Periods ended September 30, 2021 6 Mths 1 Year 3 Years 1.79% 3.16% 4.92% 0.01% 0.07% 1.18% 1.76% 3.07% 4.29% 1.70% 3.45% 4.30% 1.76% 3.07% 4.29%	Periods ended September 30, 2021 6 Mths 1 Year 3 Years 5 Years 1.79% 3.16% 4.92% 4.56% 0.01% 0.07% 1.18% 1.16% 1.76% 3.07% 4.29% 3.91% 1.70% 3.45% 4.30% 4.09% 1.76% 3.07% 4.29% N/A	Periods ended September 30, 2021 6 Mths 1 Year 3 Years 5 Years Since Inception 1.79% 3.16% 4.92% 4.56% 4.82% 0.01% 0.07% 1.18% 1.16% 1.09% 1.76% 3.07% 4.29% 3.91% 4.28% 1.70% 3.45% 4.30% 4.09% 4.08% 1.76% 3.07% 4.29% N/A 3.68%	

Returns are net of fees and expenses.

Statistical information

Fund information	2021	2020	2019
Total net assets	727,823,401	747,660,270	711,657,524
Share class information ¹	2021	2020	2019
Class S USD			
Total net assets	32,300	31,311	29,986
Number of shares outstanding	2,500	2,500	2,500
Net asset value per share	12.9199	12.5245	11.9943
Class S SGD (hedged)			
Total net assets	970,758,292	1,003,806,704	967,988,481
Number of shares outstanding	77,277,329	82,358,381	82,349,210
Net asset value per share	12.5620	12.1883	11.7547
Net asset value per share in USD*	9.2531	8.9285	8.5000

Returns for periods of greater than one year are annualised. All classes are accumulating and unhedged unless otherwise noted.

The figures stated in this report are historical and not necessarily indicative of future performance.

Investment Manager's Report (continued) September 30, 2021

Statistical information (continued)

Share class information ¹ (continued)	2021	2020	2019
Class S SGD H1 (hedged-distributing) ²			
Total net assets	17,290,907	16,781,587	16,121,242
Number of shares outstanding	1,560,883	1,547,593	1,523,563
Net asset value per share	11.0776	10.8437	10.5813
Net asset value per share in USD*	8.1597	7.9435	7.6515

All classes are accumulating and unhedged unless otherwise noted.
 The S SGD (hedged-distributing) share class changed name to the S SGD H1 (hedged-distributing) on September 15, 2021.
 For information purposes only.

Statement of investments September 30, 2021

Holding/		AA 1	0/	Holding/		A4 1	0/
nominal 000' * CCY **	* Investment	Market value USD	% net assets	nominal 000'* CCY	** Investment	Market value USD	% net assets
	curities admitted to an official stock ex				sumer discretionary (continued)		
Com	mon stocks			Auto	mobiles & components (continued)		
Conn	ITIOII SCOCKS			7 HKD	0 1	121,844	0.02
Comi	munication services			35 JPY	Yamaha Motor Company Limited	975,330	0.13
Media	& entertainment				umer durables & apparel		
I USD	Alphabet Incorporated Class A	2,908,790	0.40	2 EUR		703,086	0.10
2 HKD	Baidu Incorporated Class A	29,071	0.00	6 HKD 7 CHF		110,072 710,560	0.01
0 HKD	Bilibili Incorporated Class Z	24,097	0.00	I USD		102,444	0.10
26 CAD	Boat Rocker Media Incorporated	151,362	0.02	I EUR		771,740	0.11
4 USD I USD	Cargurus Incorporated Charter Communications	125,640	0.02	21 HKD	9	243,514	0.03
1 03D	Incorporated Class A	860,704	0.12	2 EUR	,		
7 USD	Criteo SA (ADR)	255,744	0.04		SE	1,652,929	0.23
5 USD	DISH Network Corporation Class A	224,514	0.03	I USD		118,311	0.02
3 USD	Electronic Arts Incorporated	386,920	0.05	9 JPY 4 USD	Sony Corporation Tapestry Incorporated	1,049,312 134,605	0.14
4 USD	Facebook Incorporated Class A	1,476,686	0.20	3 JPY	Universal Entertainment Corporation	58,909	0.02
85 GBP	Hyve Group Plc	128,509	0.02		'	30,707	0.0 1
II EUR 2 USD	JCDecaux SA Match Group Incorporated	296,916 283,367	0.04 0.04	3 USD	umer services Airbnb Incorporated Class A	419,543	0.06
I KRW		249,709	0.03	0 USD	•	223,555	0.03
0 USD	Netflix Incorporated	244,746	0.03	8 USD		102,887	0.01
3 USD	New York Times Company Class A	142,489	0.02	3 USD	e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e	200,075	0.03
10 USD	Omnicom Group Incorporated	730,252	0.10	2 KRW	0 1	55,195	0.01
2 USD	ROBLOX Corporation Class A	182,831	0.03	7 USD	0/	150/4	0.00
2 USD	Sea Limited (ADR)	506,781	0.07	1 1100	Group Incorporated (ADR)	15,264	0.00
4 USD 33 HKD	Snap Incorporated Class A Tencent Holdings Limited	271,916 1,951,599	0.04 0.27	I USD 184 HKD	0 1	56,954 377,857	0.01 0.05
27 GBP	WPP Plc	370,280	0.05	3 CNY		377,037	0.05
5 USD	Yandex NV Class A	372,152	0.05		Company Limited	22,506	0.00
Telecor	nmunication services			6 USD		670,244	0.09
206 MXN		182,988	0.03	2 USD		9,578	0.00
58 INR	Bharti Airtel Limited	502,687	0.07	2 HKD		59,268	0.01
19 EUR	CellnexTelecom SA	1,157,052	0.16	7 USD	Trip.com Group Limited (ADR)	214,881	0.03
24 EUR	Deutsche Telekom AG	473,786	0.06	Retai			
5 EUR	Hellenic Telecommunications	02.542	0.01	31 HKD	1 0	562,688	0.08
93 HKD	Organization SA HKBN Limited	92,543 109,789	0.01	6 USD	Alibaba Group Holding Limited (ADR)	828,636	0.11
15 JPY	KDDI Corporation	506,138	0.07	I USD		2,286,388	0.11
133 EUR	Koninklijke KPN NV	419,111	0.06	4 CNY	·	2,200,500	0.5 .
II USD	Mobile TeleSystems PJSC (ADR)	109,964	0.02		Corporation Limited Class A	182,784	0.03
16 JPY	Nippon Telegraph and Telephone			0 KRW		56,391	0.01
75.000	Corporation	445,158	0.06	3 USD	1 0 1	85,138	0.01
75 SGD 0 KRW	Singapore Telecommunications Limited SK Telecom Company Limited	135,539 114,932	0.02 0.02	7 USD	D-MARKET Elektronik Hizmetler ve Ticaret AS (ADR)	46,909	0.01
27 JPY	Softbank Corporation	366,493	0.02	I USD	` ,	107,147	0.01
2 USD	T-Mobile USA Incorporated	312,884	0.04	6 BRL	Lojas Renner SA	35,937	0.01
5 EUR	United Internet AG	203,859	0.03	23 BRL	Magazine Luiza SA	61,090	0.01
Total	communication services	17,307,998	2.38	5 HKD		145,718	0.02
	_			965 IDR	Mitra Adiperkasa Tbk PT	52,620	0.01
Cons	umor dissectionary			2 USD 2 USD		102,817 271,363	0.01 0.04
	umer discretionary			6 USD		423,064	0.04
	obiles & components	505.000	0.00	I USD	7 1	387,267	0.05
45 USD 4 HKD	Arrival SA BYD Company Limited Class H	595,932 138,908	0.08 0.02	2 USD	Victoria's Secret & Company	86,316	0.01
9 EUR	Faurecia SE	422,912	0.02	21 HKD	Zhongsheng Group Holdings Limited	168,359	0.02
3 EUR	Ferrari NV	692,050	0.09	Tota	al consumer discretionary	19,765,282	2.71
78 JPY	Isuzu Motors Limited	1,025,377	0.14				
2 KRW	Kia Corporation	146,901	0.02	Con	sumer staples		
21 INR	Mahindra & Mahindra Limited	223,624	0.03		•		
18 JPY	Musashi Seimitsu Industry Company	200 / 47	0.04	Food 80 THB	& staples retailing CP All Pcl	149,839	0.02
2 JPY	Limited Subaru Corporation	309,647 42,846	0.04	80 THB T KRW		82,389	0.02
I USD	Tesla Incorporated	748,338	0.10	I USD		73,385	0.01
10 USD	XPeng Incorporated (ADR)	347,652	0.05	16 USD	9 ,	753,163	0.10
	5 , ()	•					

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/	,				Holding/				
nominal			Market value	% net	nominal			Market value	% net
000' *	* <u>CCY</u> *	* Investment	USD	assets	000' *	CCY **	Investment	USD	assets
-		curities admitted to an official stock ex	change listing			Energ	gy (continued)		
(continu	ied)					0,	(continued)		
	Com	mon stocks (continued)			22	EUR	Total SE	1,072,262	0.15
	_					Total	energy	7,418,926	1.02
	Cons	umer staples (continued)							
		staples retailing (continued)	 .	0.01		Finan	cials		
	BRL	Raia Drogasil SA	64,574	0.01		Banks			
	JPY USD	Seven & i Holdings Company Limited	565,127 436.852	0.08	94	EUR	AIB Group Plc	255,557	0.03
	CNY	Sysco Corporation Yifeng Pharmacy Chain Company	430,032	0.06	41	AUD	Australia & New Zealand Banking		
12	. (111	Limited Class A	98,887	0.01			Group Limited	839,801	0.11
	F J I-					INR	Axis Bank Limited	239,164	0.03
20	Food b JPY	everage & tobacco Asahi Group Holdings Limited	981,440	0.14		IDR	Bank Central Asia Tbk PT	335,562	0.05
	DKK	Carlsberg AS Class B	777,626	0.14		GBP EUR	Bank of Cyprus Holdings Plc Bankinter SA	51,166 282,019	0.01
	KRW	CJ Cheiljedang Corporation	21,789	0.00		EUR	BAWAG Group AG	540,579	0.04
	USD	Coca-Cola Europacific Partners Plc	1,347,749	0.19		PHP	BDO Unibank Incorporated	209,121	0.03
35	GBP	Coca-Cola HBC AG	1,115,775	0.15	572	HKD	China Construction Bank Corporation	,	
2	USD	Constellation Brands Incorporated					Class H	409,641	0.06
		Class A	471,524	0.06	35	HKD	China Merchants Bank Company		
	EUR	Davide Campari-Milano NV	471,898	0.06	70	EL 10	Limited Class H	280,142	0.04
	GBP CNY	Diageo Plc	2,012,153	0.28		EUR	Commerzbank AG	483,724	0.07
I	CIVI	Kweichow Moutai Company Limited Class A	141,594	0.02		AUD USD	Commonwealth Bank of Australia Credicorp Limited	358,199 237,744	0.05 0.03
12	USD	Mondelez International Incorporated	111,571	0.02		EUR	Credit Agricole SA	240,401	0.03
		Class A	717,069	0.10		TWD		210,101	0.05
4	USD	Monster Beverage Corporation	367,134	0.05			Limited	119,103	0.02
	B EUR	Pernod Ricard SA	1,805,445	0.25	317	KES	Equity Group Holdings Limited	145,389	0.02
4	USD	Philip Morris International	2/0254	0.05		EUR	Erste Group Bank AG	586,261	0.08
EΛ	SEK	Incorporated Swedish Match AB	368,354 474,240	0.05 0.07		GBP	HSBC Holdings Plc	738,087	0.10
	USD	UTZ Brands Incorporated	100,262	0.07		INR	ICICI Bank Limited	113,936	0.02
	HKD	Yihai International Holding Limited	318,415	0.01		USD HKD	ICICI Bank Limited (ADR) Industrial & Commercial Bank of China	205,041	0.03
		Ü	3.0,3	0.0 .	3/2	TIND	Limited Class H	218,205	0.03
12	House INR	hold & personal products	104062	0.01	122	THB	Kasikornbank Pcl	479,940	0.07
	USD	Dabur India Limited Estee Lauder Companies	104,062	0.01	7	EUR	KBC Group NV	619,725	0.08
'	030	Incorporated Class A	290,332	0.04	6	CZK	Komercni Banka AS	255,971	0.03
6	INR	Hindustan Unilever Limited	214,499	0.03		INR	Kotak Mahindra Bank Limited	274,344	0.04
4	CNY	Proya Cosmetics Company Limited	117,704	0.02	212	JPY	Mitsubishi UFJ Financial Group	1 250 270	0.17
	IDR	Unilever Indonesia Tbk PT	15,016	0.00	1	USD	Incorporated PNC Financial Services Group	1,250,378	0.17
15	USD	Yatsen Holding Limited (ADR)	58,602	0.01	7	03D	Incorporated	844,578	0.12
	Total	consumer staples	14,516,898	1.99	96	IPY	Resona Holdings Incorporated	385,347	0.05
						USD	Sberbank of Russia PJSC	451,715	0.06
	Energ	JV			6	KRW	Shinhan Financial Group Company		
	•	-					Limited	211,725	0.03
122	Energy HKD	China Oilfield Services Limited Class H	126,428	0.02		JPY	Shinsei Bank Limited	219,522	0.03
	USD	ConocoPhillips	377,682	0.02		GBP SEK	Standard Chartered Plc Svenska Handelsbanken AB Class A	763,069 277,039	0.10 0.04
	USD	Gazprom PJSC (ADR)	557,644	0.03		EUR	UniCredit SpA	767,622	0.04
	USD	Lukoil PJSC (ADR)	276,881	0.04		SGD	United Overseas Bank Limited	253,245	0.03
	USD	Marathon Petroleum Corporation	169,050	0.02				200,210	0.05
- 1	USD	NAC Kazatomprom JSC (GDR)	31,940	0.00	ΛE	,	ied financials	241 100	0.03
	USD	Novatek PJSC (GDR)	135,747	0.02		GBP EUR	AJ Bell Plc Allfunds Group Plc	241,198 526,124	0.03 0.07
	CAD	Parex Resources Incorporated	113,450	0.02		USD	American Express Company	644,990	0.07
	BRL	Petroleo Brasileiro SA	320,360	0.04		USD	Ares Management Corporation	2,	
	USD ! INR	Pioneer Natural Resources Company Reliance Industries Limited	138,536 405,578	0.02 0.06			Class A	460,256	0.06
	GBP	Royal Dutch Shell Plc Class A	1,102,036	0.06		EUR	Banca Generali SpA	318,890	0.04
) USD	Royal Dutch Shell Plc Class A (ADR)	458,670	0.15	10	USD	Brookfield Asset Management	==	
	GBP	Royal Dutch Shell Plc Class B	961,249	0.13		LICE	Incorporated Class A	526,859	0.07
	' USD	Royal Dutch Shell Plc Class B (ADR)	765,119	0.11		USD HKD	Charles Schwab Corporation	1,131,934	0.16
5	USD	Schlumberger Limited	152,261	0.02	1/3	HND	CSC Financial Company Limited Class H	196,372	0.03
I	KRW	SK Innovation Company Limited	254,033	0.03	[1	USD	Equitable Holdings Incorporated	324,113	0.03
						ZAR	FirstRand Limited	331,053	0.05

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Market value Sert Inchmost Market value Sert Inchmost Market value Sert Inchmost Market value Sert Inchmost	Holding/					Holding/				
			* Investment					* Investment		
Common stocks (continued)					433613					433613
Common stacks (continued)	(continu	ed)					Health	care equipment & services (continued)		
Financials (continued)		Com	man stacks (santinued)			3			336,913	0.05
Discrimination Disc		Com	mon stocks (continued)			1	USD	HCA Healthcare Incorporated	153,399	0.02
Description		Finan	cials (continued)							
7 HPM			,							
File Hong Kong Debranges & Clearing	2			140.050	0.02					
Limited 149420 0.06 0.050 1.				140,037	0.02					
Supplemental Copied Croup Pc	,	TIND	0 0 0	419420	0.06				697,660	0.10
2 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	25	GBP				U	USD		119 049	0.02
21 GBP Ninety One Pic			· ·			1	USD		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	
3 USD Confehrant Foldings Incorporated 15,754 0.00 1 HKD New Horizon Feath Limited 2,436 0.00 1 USD 58P Global Incorporated 770,200 0.04 Participacions S	21	GBP		71,364	0.01					
USD S&P Global Incorporated	3	USD			0.02					
USD Voya Financial Incorporated 69,862 0.01 57 HIJD Shandring Weigan Group Medical 101,652 0.01						5	BRL	Notre Dame Intermedica		
Figuration Figuration Follower Company Unified Class H 10,165 20,00									64,671	0.01
Carry Sembler Minday Bo-Medical Carry Sembler Minday Bo-Me	I	USD	Voya Financial Incorporated	69,862	0.01	57	HKD			
1 USD		Insuran	ce				Ch IV/		101,652	0.01
Number Particle Part Particle Part	174	HKD	AIA Group Limited	2,003,185	0.28	I	CIVY	,	00.510	001
File	- 1	USD	·			6	FLIR			
Numerican international cycle 1 USD Assurant Incorporated 312,324 0.04 1 USD 1 USD Assurant Incorporated 272,999 0.04 3 USD Assurant Incorporated 311,324 0.05 3 USD Assurant Incorporated 311,322 0.02 7 USD United Health Group Incorporated 371,203 0.05 35 EUR AXA SA 986,261 0.14 IUSD United Health Group Incorporated 371,203 0.05 35 EUR AXA SA 986,261 0.14 IUSD Mineral Class + 1 36,386 0.00 37 BBL Calas Seguridade Participacces SA 56,340 0.01 Pharmaceuricals Institute Class + 1 36,386 0.00 Company Limited Class + 1 164,639 0.02 2 USD Applier Technologies Incorporated 255,671 0.01 2 USD Chubb Limited 388,063 0.05 0.05 Applier Technologies Incorporated 255,671 0.01 0.02 0.05 Applier Technologies Incorporated 255,671 0.01 0.02 0.05 Applier Technologies Incorporated 32,023 0.04 0.05 0.05 Applier Technologies Incorporated 32,023 0.04 0.05 0.05 0.05 Applier Technologies Incorporated 32,023 0.04 0.05 0.05 0.05 0.05 Applier Technologies Incorporated 32,023 0.05	,			142,188	0.02					
1 USD	6	USD	•	212224	0.04					
3 USD		LISD								0.04
ANA SA						1	USD		371,203	0.05
6 GBP Beazley Pic 311/74						7	HKD			
15 HKD China Pacific Insurance Group Company Limited Class H 164639 0.02 2 USD Aglent Technologies Incorporated 255,671 0.04								Incorporated Class H	36,386	0.00
Search China Pacific Insurance Group Company United Class H 164639 002 2 USD Aglient Technologies Incorporated 255,671 0.04	37	BRL	Caixa Seguridade Participacoes SA	56,340	0.01		Pharm	aceuticals, biotechnology & life sciences		
2 USD Chulb Limited 358,063 0.05 0 USD Alinylam Pharmaceuticals Incorporated 32,078 0.01 3 USD Hartford Financial SVCS Group 180,191 0.02 0 USD ALX Concology 160,191 0.00 2 CAD Intact Financial Corporation 255,678 0.03 2 USD Amoust Therapeutics Incorporated 13,443 0.00 3 USD March & McLenan Companies 0.00 0 USD Amony Diagnostics Company Limited 68,259 0.01 4 USD March & McLenan Companies 17,091 0.00 4 USD Oscar-Health Incorporated 17,091 0.00 4 USD Oscar-Health Incorporated Class A 73,977 0.01 54 PY Astra-Zeneca Pt 2,098,039 0.02 5 USD Among March & McLend Class A 73,977 0.01 54 PY Astra-Zeneca Pt 2,098,039 0.02 6 USD Ascendis Pharma AS 31,559 0.00 0.00 3 USD Oscar-Health Incorporated Class A 73,977 0.01 54 PY Astra-Zeneca Pt 2,098,039 0.02 7 USD Oscar-Health Incorporated Class A 73,977 0.01 54 PY Astra-Zeneca Pt 2,098,039 0.02 7 USD Ascendis Pharma Incorporated 889,916 0.12 8 USD Rand Merchant Investment Holdings 133,213 0.02 0 USD BioAtta Incorporated 6,595 0.00 8 USD BioAtta Incorporated 133,213 0.02 0 USD BioAtta Incorporated 109,517 0.02 9 USD BioAtta Incorporated 19,637 0.00 0 USD BioAtta Incorporated 19,637 0.00 9 USD Class Therapeutics Incorporated 19,637 0.00 0 USD BioAtta Incorporated 19,637 0.00 0 USD 0	55	HKD				16			322,223	0.04
3 USD Hartford Financial SVCS Group 180,191 0.02 0 USD ALX Oncology Holdings Incorporated 13,443 0.00 2 CAD Intact Financial Corporation 255,678 0.03 2 USD Amics Therapeutic Incorporated 19,338 0.00 1 GBP Lancashire Holdings Limited 88,849 0.01 6 CNY Amony Diagnostics Company Limited 68,259 0.01 1 GBP Lancashire Holdings Limited 68,259 0.01 1 GN Arena Pharmaceuticals Incorporated 17,091 0.00 1 GN Arena Pharmaceuticals Incorporated 1889,916 0.12 1 GN Arena Pharmaceuticals Incorporated 1889,916 0.12 1 GN Arena Pharmaceuticals Incorporated 1889,916 0.12 1 GN Arena Pharmaceuticals Incorporated 189,916 0.12 1 GN Arena Pharmaceuticals Incorporated 1889,916 0.12 1 GN Arena Pharmaceutical (ADR) 1 GN Arena Pharmaceutical Incorporated 1 GN Arena Pharmaceutical Incorpo						2	USD		255,671	0.04
2 CAD Intact Financial Corporation 255,678 0.03 2 USD Amicus Therapeutics Incorporated 19,358 0.00 1 GRP Lancashire Holdings Limited 85,849 0.01 6 CNY Amoly Diagnostics Company Limited 68,259 0.01 Narsh & McLenan Companies Incorporated 17,091 0.00 Narsh & McLenan Companies Incorporated 175,063 0.02 0 USD Arena Pharmaceutical Incorporated 289,018 0.04 159 ZAR Olid Mutual Limited 175,063 0.02 0 USD Ascendis Pharma AS 31,559 0.00 4 USD Oscar Health Incorporated Class A 73,977 0.01 54 JPY Ascendis Pharma Incorporated 889,916 0.12 6 JPY Ascendis Pharma Incorporated 1889,916 0.12 6 JPY Ascendis Pharma Incorporated 1889,916 0.12 17 GBP AstraZeneca Pic 2,098,039 0.29 AstraZeneca Pic 2,098,039 0.29 AstraZeneca Pic 2,098,039 0.29 AstraZeneca Pic 4,070 0.09 0.05 DB BeGene Limited (ADR) 79,134 0.01 19,132 0.00 0.05 DB Biochain Limited 18,132,13 0.02 0.05 DB Biochain Charlos Incorporated 199,517 0.02 0.05 DB Biochain Incorporated 199,517 0.00 0.05 DB Biochain Incorporat										
11 GBP										
2 USD										
Incorporated				03,077	0.01					
159 ZAR	_	OJD	•	264,245	0.04					
4 USD Oscar Health Incorporated Class A 73,977 0.01 54 JPY Astellas Pharma Incorporated 889,916 0.12	159	ZAR	•							
39 HKD	4	USD	Oscar Health Incorporated Class A	73,977	0.01					
32 GBP Prudential Plc 627,007 0.09 0.USD BelGene Limited (ADR) 79,134 0.01	39	HKD						AstraZeneca Plc	2,098,039	0.29
Sample S						7	USD	AstraZeneca Plc (ADR)	399,819	0.06
Limited				627,007	0.09					
31 PY T&D Holdings Incorporated 430,374 0.06 0.USD Blueprint Medicines Corporation 19,637 0.00 0.06 EUR Talanx AG 270,814 0.04 8.USD Bristol-Myers Squibb Company 466,200 0.06 0.USD Celldex Therapeutics Incorporated 21,542 0.00 0.USD Trupanion Incorporated 141,282 0.02 15 PY Chugai Pharmaceutical Company Limited 531,781 0.07	53	ZAK	9	122212	0.02					
6 EUR Talanx AG 270,814 0.04 8 USD Bristol-Myers Squibb Company 466,200 0.06 12 JPY Tokio Marine Holdings Incorporated 663,754 0.09 0 USD Celldex Therapeutics Incorporated 21,542 0.00 Total financials 29,590,704 4.06 Limited 531,781 0.07 From the least function in corporated 29,590,704 4.06 CSPC Pharmaceutical Group Limited 531,781 0.07 Health care 43 JPY Dailichi Sankyo Company Limited 1,154,388 0.16 Health care equipment & services 2 USD Danaher Corporation 532,466 0.07 5 USD agilon health Incorporated 132,544 0.02 5 USD Elanco Animal Health Incorporated 144,685 0.02 5 USD Align Technology Incorporated 198,964 0.03 8 HKD Everest Medicines Limited 49,670 0.01 1 USD Anthem Incorporated 340,739 0.05 1 USD Exact Sciences Corporation 116,640 0.02	31	IPY		,						
12 JPY										
2 USD Trupanion Incorporated 141,282 0.02 15 PY Chugai Pharmaceutical Group Limited 531,781 0.07								, , , , , ,		
Total financials 29,590,704 4.06 Limited 531,781 0.07		-		141,282	0.02				21,512	0.00
Health care		Total	financials	29,590,704	4.06		J		531,781	0.07
Health care 2 USD Danaher Corporation 532,466 0.07 Health care equipment & services 6 JPY Eisai Company Limited 443,974 0.06 5 USD agilon health Incorporated 132,544 0.02 5 USD Elanco Animal Health Incorporated 144,685 0.02 7 CHF Alcon Incorporated 572,796 0.08 3 USD Eli Lilly & Company 664,038 0.09 0 USD Align Technology Incorporated 198,964 0.03 8 HKD Everest Medicines Limited 49,670 0.01 1 USD Anthem Incorporated 340,739 0.05 1 USD Exact Sciences Corporation 116,640 0.02 1 INR Apollo Hospitals Enterprise Limited 90,021 0.01 2 DKK Genmab AS 859,849 0.12 10 JPY Asahi Intecc Company Limited 266,897 0.04 13 EUR Grifols SA 309,561 0.04 3 USD Baxter International Incorporated 240,888 0.03 3 HKD Hangzhou Tigermed Consulting Company Limited 68,050 0.01 9 USD Boston Scientific Corporation 392,549 </td <td></td> <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>, ,</td> <td></td> <td>67</td> <td>HKD</td> <td>CSPC Pharmaceutical Group Limited</td> <td>80,307</td> <td>0.01</td>			-	, ,		67	HKD	CSPC Pharmaceutical Group Limited	80,307	0.01
Health care equipment & services 6 JPY Eisai Company Limited 443,974 0.06						43	JPY	Daiichi Sankyo Company Limited	1,154,388	
5 USD agilon health Incorporated 132,544 0.02 5 USD Elanco Animal Health Incorporated 144,685 0.02 7 CHF Alcon Incorporated 572,796 0.08 3 USD Eli Lilly & Company 664,038 0.09 0 USD Align Technology Incorporated 198,964 0.03 8 HKD Everest Medicines Limited 49,670 0.01 1 USD Anthem Incorporated 340,739 0.05 1 USD Exact Sciences Corporation 116,640 0.02 1 INR Apollo Hospitals Enterprise Limited 90,021 0.01 2 DKK Genmab AS 859,849 0.12 10 JPY Asahi Intecc Company Limited 266,897 0.04 13 EUR Grifols SA 309,561 0.04 3 USD Baxter International Incorporated 240,888 0.03 3 HKD Hangzhou Tigermed Consulting Company Limited 68,050 0.01 9 USD Boston Scientific Corporation 392,549 0.05 2 GBP Hikma Pharmaceuticals Plc 55,894 0.01 1 EUR Carl Zeiss Meditec AG		Healt	h care							
7 CHF Alcon Incorporated 572,796 0.08 3 USD Eli Lilly & Company 664,038 0.09 0 USD Align Technology Incorporated 198,964 0.03 8 HKD Everest Medicines Limited 49,670 0.01 USD Anthem Incorporated 340,739 0.05 1 USD Exact Sciences Corporation 116,640 0.02 1 INR Apollo Hospitals Enterprise Limited 90,021 0.01 2 DKK Genmab AS 859,849 0.12 10 JPY Asahi Intecc Company Limited 266,897 0.04 13 EUR Grifols SA 309,561 0.04 3 USD Baxter International Incorporated 240,888 0.03 3 HKD Hangzhou Tigermed Consulting Company Limited 68,050 0.01 9 USD Boston Scientific Corporation 392,549 0.05 2 GBP Hikma Pharmaceuticals Plc 55,894 0.01 1 EUR Carl Zeiss Meditec AG 211,496 0.03 12 CNY Hualan Biological Engineering Incorporated Class A 51,434 0.01 58 GBP ConvaTec Group Plc 169,827 0.02 9 BRL Hypera SA 51,434 0.01		Health	care equipment & services					1 /		
0 USD Align Technology Incorporated 198,964 0.03 8 HKD Everest Medicines Limited 49,670 0.01 1 USD Anthem Incorporated 340,739 0.05 1 USD Exact Sciences Corporation 116,640 0.02 1 INR Apollo Hospitals Enterprise Limited 90,021 0.01 2 DKK Genmab AS 859,849 0.12 10 JPY Asahi Intecc Company Limited 266,897 0.04 13 EUR Grifols SA 309,561 0.04 3 USD Baxter International Incorporated 240,888 0.03 3 HKD Hangzhou Tigermed Consulting Company Limited 68,050 0.01 9 USD Boston Scientific Corporation 392,549 0.05 2 GBP Hikma Pharmaceuticals Plc 55,894 0.01 1 EUR Carl Zeiss Meditec AG 211,496 0.03 12 CNY Hualan Biological Engineering Incorporated Class A 52,241 0.01 58 GBP ConvaTec Group Plc 169,827 0.02 9 BRL Hypera SA 51,434 0.01								•		
USD										
I INR Apollo Hospitals Enterprise Limited 90,021 0.01 2 DKK Genmab AS 859,849 0.12										
10 PY Asahi Intecc Company Limited 266,897 0.04 13 EUR Grifols SA 309,561 0.04 3 USD Baxter International Incorporated 240,888 0.03 3 HKD Hangzhou Tigermed Consulting Company Limited 68,050 0.01 9 USD Boston Scientific Corporation 392,549 0.05 2 GBP Hikma Pharmaceuticals Plc 55,894 0.01 1 EUR Carl Zeiss Meditec AG 211,496 0.03 12 CNY Hualan Biological Engineering Incorporated Class A 52,241 0.01 5 GBP ConvaTec Group Plc 169,827 0.02 9 BRL Hypera SA 51,434 0.01								•		
3 USD Baxter International Incorporated 240,888 0.03 3 HKD Hangzhou Tigermed Consulting Company Limited 68,050 0.01 9 USD Boston Scientific Corporation 392,549 0.05 2 GBP Hikma Pharmaceuticals Plc 55,894 0.01 1 EUR Carl Zeiss Meditec AG 211,496 0.03 12 CNY Hualan Biological Engineering Incorporated Class A 52,241 0.01 58 GBP ConvaTec Group Plc 169,827 0.02 9 BRL Hypera SA 51,434 0.01										
I USD Becton Dickinson and Company 285,151 0.04 Company Limited 68,050 0.01 9 USD Boston Scientific Corporation 392,549 0.05 2 GBP Hikma Pharmaceuticals Plc 55,894 0.01 1 EUR Carl Zeiss Meditec AG 211,496 0.03 12 CNY Hualan Biological Engineering Incorporated Class A 52,241 0.01 4 USD Centene Corporation 256,966 0.04 9 BRL Hypera SA 51,434 0.01 58 GBP ConvaTec Group Plc 169,827 0.02 9 BRL Hypera SA 51,434 0.01									,-31	
9 USD Boston Scientific Corporation 392,549 0.05 2 GBP Hikma Pharmaceuticals Plc 55,894 0.01 1 EUR Carl Zeiss Meditec AG 211,496 0.03 12 CNY Hualan Biological Engineering Incorporated Class A 52,241 0.01 4 USD Centene Corporation 256,966 0.04 BRL Hypera SA 51,434 0.01 58 GBP ConvaTec Group Plc 169,827 0.02 9 BRL Hypera SA 51,434 0.01								0 0	68,050	0.01
I EUR Carl Zeiss Meditec AG 211,496 0.03 12 CNY Hualan Biological Engineering Incorporated Class A 52,241 0.01 4 USD Centene Corporation 256,966 0.04 Incorporated Class A 51,434 0.01 58 GBP ConvaTec Group Plc 169,827 0.02 9 BRL Hypera SA 51,434 0.01						2	GBP		55,894	0.01
4 USD Centene Corporation 256,966 0.04 Incorporated Class A 52,241 0.01 58 GBP ConvaTec Group Plc 169,827 0.02 9 BRL Hypera SA 51,434 0.01			·			12	CNY	0 0 0		
36 GBI CONVAIRE GROUP IC 107,027 0.02 0.15D 150N DI-			Centene Corporation			^	חחי	•		
2 EUR DiaSorin SpA 423,924 0.06 0 03D ICON FIC 70,463 0.01								* *		
	2	EUR	DiaSorin SpA	423,924	0.06	U	JJD	ICOINTIC	70,703	0.01

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/					Holding/				
nominal			Market value	% net	nominal			Market value	% net
000' *	CCY **	Investment	USD	assets	000' *	CCY*	* Investment	USD	assets
-		curities admitted to an official stock e	exchange listing			Indus	strials (continued)		
(continue	a)						l goods (continued)		
	Comi	mon stocks (continued)				USD	Ingersoll Rand Incorporated	392,442	0.05
		,				JPY	ITOCHU Corporation	261,396	0.04
ı	Healt	h care (continued)				USD USD	Johnson Controls International Kennametal Incorporated	351,974 52,577	0.05 0.01
H	Pharmo	aceuticals, biotechnology & life sciences (co	ontinued)			EUR	Kone Oyj	181,526	0.03
0 (USD	Immunocore Holdings Plc (ADR)	10,491	0.00		JPY	Mitsubishi Corporation	269,379	0.04
(CNY	Jinyu Bio-Technology Company				JPY	Mitsubishi Electric Corporation	290,259	0.04
		Limited Class A	24,704	0.00		JPY	Mitsui & Company Limited	225,255	0.03
	USD	Kodiak Sciences Incorporated	20,156	0.00		USD	Raytheon Technologies Corporation	644,098	0.09
	USD CHF	Kymera Therapeutics Incorporated Lonza Group AG	15,566 195,547	0.00		USD	Rexnord Corporation	66,090	0.01
	USD	Mirati Therapeutics Incorporated	27,952	0.03		GBP	Rolls-Royce Holdings Plc	116,064	0.02
	USD	Myovant Sciences Limited	118,034	0.02		EUR SEK	Safran SA Sandvik AB	316,710 377,468	0.04 0.05
	USD	NanoString Technologies Incorporated	58,716	0.01		EUR	Schneider Electric SE	1,029,322	0.03
	CHF	Novartis AG	1,012,870	0.14		EUR	Siemens AG	647,222	0.09
2 (USD	Novartis AG Sponsored (ADR)	162,088	0.02		IPY	SMC Corporation	594,181	0.08
32 J	PY	Ono Pharmaceutical Company				HKD	Techtronic Industries Company		
		Limited	723,054	0.10			Limited	348,667	0.05
	USD	Pfizer Incorporated	753,922	0.10		USD	Trane Technologies Plc	175,930	0.02
	USD	RAPT Therapeutics Incorporated	13,196	0.00		EUR	Vinci SA	585,502	0.08
0 (USD	Regeneron Pharmaceuticals Incorporated	142,822	0.02		SEK	Volvo AB Class B	719,985	0.10
0 (USD	REVOLUTION Medicines	1 12,022	0.02	4	USD	Westinghouse Air Brake Technologies Corporation	326,822	0.04
		Incorporated	11,637	0.00			*	320,022	0.04
0 (USD	Rocket Pharmaceuticals Incorporated	11,807	0.00			ercial & professional services		
	USD	Seagen Incorporated	79,976	0.01		AUD	Brambles Limited	98,795	0.01
	USD	Stevanato Group SpA	296,102	0.04		EUR CNY	Bureau Veritas SA	584,007	0.08
	USD	Syneos Health Incorporated	140,055	0.02	24	CIVI	Centre Testing International Group Company Limited Class A	94,541	0.01
	CHF	Tecan Group AG	258,101	0.04	0	USD	Equifax Incorporated	47,390	0.01
	USD EUR	Turning Point Therapeutics I UCB SA	16,076 706,101	0.00		GBP	Experian Plc	405,285	0.06
	USD	Veracyte Incorporated	76,875	0.10		USD	IHS Markit Limited	461,115	0.06
	USD	Vertex Pharmaceuticals Incorporated	121,713	0.02	0	USD	TransUnion	28,302	0.00
	USD	Verve Therapeutics Incorporated	799	0.00	2	USD	TriNet Group Incorporated	242,787	0.03
	HKD	Wuxi AppTec Company Limited				USD	Waste Management Incorporated	269,893	0.04
		Class H	59,954	0.01	4	EUR	Wolters Kluwer NV	400,347	0.06
	HKD	Wuxi Biologics Cayman Incorporated	24,700	0.00		Industr	ials		
	HKD	Zai Lab Limited	42,248	0.01	0	USD	3M Company	46,136	0.01
	USD	Zai Lab Limited (ADR)	76,408	0.01		Transh	ortation		
	USD 	Zoetis Incorporated	138,810	0.02	0		AP Moeller - Maersk AS Class B	167,995	0.02
•	Total	health care	24,133,979	3.32			Canadian Pacific Railway Limited	108,247	0.01
						JPY	East Japan Railway Company	586,946	0.08
1	Indus	trials				GBP	easyJet Plc	132,382	0.02
(Capital	goods				USD	FedEx Corporation	234,860	0.03
		AerCap Holdings NV	359,289	0.05	I	USD	JB Hunt Transport Services Incorporated	109,864	0.02
	EUR	Airbus SE	599,611	0.08	8	USD	JetBlue Airways Corporation	119,736	0.02
		Airtac International Group	139,727	0.02		USD	Knight-Swift Transportation Holdings	117,730	0.02
0 -	TWD	Airtac International Group (Rights)	1,161	0.00	_	005	Incorporated	123,936	0.02
10.5		Alfa Laval AB	359,567	0.05	5	BRL	Localiza Rent a Car SA	51,152	0.01
16 9		Assa Abloy AB Class B	480,708	0.07	16	GBP	National Express Group Plc	50,575	0.01
	GBP	BAE Systems Plc	236,141	0.03		JPY	Nippon Express Company Limited	34,596	0.00
	EUR	Brenntag AG	900,823	0.12		EUR	Ryanair Holdings Plc	181,364	0.02
	EUR CNY	Cargotec Oyj Class B Contemporary Amperex Technology	244,320	0.03		USD	Uber Technologies Incorporated	148,378	0.02
0 (CIVI	Company Limited Class A	658,978	0.09	9	JPY	Yamato Holdings Company Limited	230,813	0.03
3 J	PY	Daikin Industries Limited	569,984	0.08		Total	industrials	19,112,070	2.63
-	USD	Dycom Industries Incorporated	50,580	0.01					
	USD	Fortive Corporation	350,239	0.05		Infor	mation technology		
	USD	General Dynamics Corporation	241,117	0.03			<i>-</i>		
	USD	General Electric Company	58,830	0.01	4	USD	anductors, semiconductor equipment Advanced Micro Devices		
29 J		Hino Motors Limited	275,996	0.04	O	030	Incorporated	633,658	0.09
3 l	EUR	IMCD NV	652,688	0.09			•	,	

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/ nominal 000'*	CCY**	N N Investment	larket value USD	% net assets	Holding/ nominal 000'*		* Investment	Market value USD	% net assets
		curities admitted to an official stock excha	nge listing				mation technology (continued)		
(continu	ed)					Softwa	re & services (continued)		
	Com	mon stocks (continued)			2	USD	Visa Incorporated Class A	405,405	0.06
	Comi	mon stocks (continued)			0	USD	WEX Incorporated	50,024	0.01
	Inforr	nation technology (continued)				USD	Wix.com Limited	249,274	0.03
						USD	Workday Incorporated Class A	212,407	0.03
5.1		Inductors, semiconductor equipment (continued) ASETechnology Holding Company			3	EUR	Worldline SA	246,796	0.03
31	IVVD	Limited	201.169	0.03		Techno	logy hardware & equipment		
ı	EUR	ASM International NV	213,617	0.03	14	USD	Apple Incorporated	2,038,307	0.28
		ASMedia Technology Incorporated	70,671	0.01		JPY	Ibiden Company Limited	383,475	0.05
	EUR	ASML Holding NV	3,246,530	0.45		. JPY	Keyence Corporation	900,739	0.13
1	TWD	ASPEED Technology Incorporated	121,589	0.02		KRW	Samsung Electronics Company Limited	922,182	0.13
	KRW	Eugene Technology Company Limited	106,349	0.01		JPY	Taiyo Yuden Company Limited	738,697	0.10
6	TWD	Globalwafers Company Limited	164,248	0.02	5	TWD	0 1	79,414	0.01
	USD	KLA Corporation	252,555	0.03		Total	information technology	29,910,983	4.11
	KRW	Koh Young Technology Incorporated	42,103	0.01					
	JPY	Lasertec Corporation	229,352	0.03		Mate	rials		
	USD	Lattice Semiconductor Corporation	165,827	0.02					
	USD	Marvell Technology Incorporated	445,450	0.06	4	Materi		107.412	0.00
	USD	MediaTek Incorporated MicronTechnology Incorporated	420,431 376,052	0.06 0.05		CAD	Agnico Eagle Mines Limited	197,413	0.03
	USD	NVIDIA Corporation	152,263	0.03		EUR GBP	Akzo Nobel NV	297,081 637,726	0.04
		Parade Technologies Limited	138,766	0.02		EUR	Anglo American Plc Arkema SA	327,238	0.03
		Realtek Semiconductor Corporation	259,057	0.04		USD	Ball Corporation	103,376	0.01
	JPY	Shinko Electric Industries Company	207,007	0.0		GBP	BHP Group Plc	856,918	0.12
	,	Limited	277,177	0.04		USD	Cabot Corporation	159,482	0.02
1	USD	Skyworks Solutions Incorporated	169,064	0.02		USD	Celanese Corporation	240,421	0.03
1	EUR	SOITEC	187,497	0.03		HKD	China National Building Material	.,	
104	TWD	Taiwan Semiconductor Manufacturing					Company Limited	94,776	0.01
		Company Limited	2,171,339	0.30	4	GBP	Croda International Plc	473,139	0.07
	USD	Teradyne Incorporated	174,781	0.02		GBP	Ferrexpo Plc	44,802	0.01
	USD	Texas Instruments Incorporated	549,913	0.07		USD	FMC Corporation	208,391	0.03
3	JPY	Tokyo Electron Limited	1,379,586	0.19	8	HKD	Ganfeng Lithium Company Limited	127257	0.00
	Softwar	re & services			10	ZAR	Class H Gold Fields Limited	137,357 150,828	0.02
	USD	Adobe Incorporated	302,829	0.04		MXN		54,364	0.02
	EUR	Adyen NV	719,308	0.10		CNY	·	3 1,30 1	0.01
	AUD	Afterpay Limited	279,294	0.04	3	CIVI	Company Limited	115,347	0.02
	USD	Autodesk Incorporated	41,920	0.01	15	ZAR	Harmony Gold Mining Company		
	USD	Avalara Incorporated	59,422 521,962	0.01 0.07			Limited	47,434	0.01
	EUR USD	Capgemini SE Ceridian HCM Holding Incorporated	88,970	0.07	6	ZAR	Impala Platinum Holdings Limited	62,963	0.01
	KRW	Douzone Bizon Company Limited	79,055	0.01		USD	Ingevity Corporation	85,216	0.01
	EUR	Edenred	399,423	0.05		KRW	LG Chem Limited	393,899	0.05
	USD	FleetCorTechnologies Incorporated	148,401	0.02		USD	Linde Plc	415,719	0.06
	USD	Genpact Limited	192,178	0.03		USD	Livent Corporation	66,487	0.01
4	USD	Global Payments Incorporated	622,914	0.09		CAD	Methanex Corporation	324,690	0.04
7	CNY	Glodon Company Limited Class A	67,020	0.01		USD AUD	MMC Norilsk Nickel PJSC Newcrest Mining Limited	49,084 77,616	0.01
	JPY	GMO Payment Gateway Incorporated	347,717	0.05		NOK	Norsk Hydro ASA	65,961	0.01
	USD	GoDaddy Incorporated Class A	231,543	0.03		AUD	Orora Limited	103,773	0.01
	USD	Guidewire Software Incorporated	112,689	0.02		KRW	POSCO	85,566	0.01
	USD	Infosys Limited (ADR)	225,014	0.03		USD	PPG Industries Incorporated	277,725	0.04
	USD	Microsoft Corporation	3,665,806	0.50		GBP	Rio Tinto Plc	722,337	0.10
	USD	Nuvei Corporation	682,839	0.09		CNY	Shandong Sinocera Functional Material		
	USD USD	PayPal Holdings Incorporated Q2 Holdings Incorporated	486,593 103,781	0.07 0.01			Company Limited Class A	105,069	0.01
	USD	Rapid7 Incorporated	50,181	0.01		CNY	Shanghai Putailai New Ener Class A	119,774	0.02
	USD	salesforce.com Incorporated	651,742	0.01		ZAR	Sibanye Stillwater Limited	70,375	0.01
	USD	SentinelOne Incorporated Class A	41,945	0.07	14	CNY	Sinoma Science & Technology		
	USD	ServiceNow Incorporated	254,508	0.03		EL 15	Company Limited	77,788	0.01
	USD	Shopify Incorporated Class A	904,305	0.12		EUR	Smurfit Kappa Group Plc	666,829	0.09
	USD	Snowflake Incorporated Class A	29,638	0.00		INR USD	Tata Steel Limited Vale SA (ADR)	55,635 289,644	0.01
- 1	USD	UiPath Incorporated Class A	45,508	0.01		CNY	Yunnan Energy New Material	Z07,0 11	0.04
	USD	Varonis Systems Incorporated	80,018	0.01	٦	CIVI	Company Limited Class A	173,391	0.02
2.2	CNY	Venustech Group Incorporated	98,696	0.01			L /		

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net
	CCY**	[*] Investment	USD	assets		CCY**	* Investment	USD	assets
		curities admitted to an official stock e	xchange listing			Utilit	ies (continued)		
(continu	ed)					Utilities	s (continued)		
	Comi	mon stocks (continued)			47	INR	Power Grid Corporation of India		
		(Limited	120,542	0.02
	Mate	rials (continued)					utilities	5,583,337	0.77
		als (continued)				Total	common stocks	180,499,196	24.80
4	CNY	Zhejiang Huayou Cobalt Company Limited	59,203	0.01		Collec	ctive investment vehicle		
	Total	materials	8,494,837	1.17	217	USD	SPDR Gold Shares	35,602,567	4.89
	iotai	illaceriais	0,474,037	1.17		Total	collective investment vehicle	35,602,567	4.89
	Real e	otato				Drofo	rred stocks		
					4.1			157.543	0.02
	Real es USD	tate American Tower Corporation	269,126	0.04		BRL BRL	Banco Bradesco SA Gerdau SA	156,543 65,401	0.02 0.01
	PHP	Ayala Land Incorporated	106,823	0.01		KRW	Samsung Electronics Company Limited	498,252	0.07
34	THB	Central Pattana Pcl	53,464	0.01	5	EUR	Volkswagen AG	1,026,942	0.14
204	HKD	CIFI Holdings Group Company	130.007	0.00		Total	preferred stocks	1,747,138	0.24
81	HKD	Limited CK Asset Holdings Limited	139,096 472,166	0.0 <u>2</u> 0.07		Fixed	income securities		
	CAD		17 2,1 00	0.07		i ixeu	meetine securices		
		Incorporated	515,371	0.07		Corpo	orate bonds		
9	HKD	Country Garden Services Holdings Company Limited	72,555	0.01		Corpor	ate		
11	IPY	Daiwa House Industry Company	72,333	0.01	5,000	USD	Asian Development Bank 0.13%	F 000 0 / 7	0.40
		Limited	382,026	0.05	4,166	LISD	15/12/2021 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bank of America Corporation 5.00%	5,000,067	0.69
	HKD	ESR Cayman Limited	28,925	0.00	1,100	030	21/01/2044	5,465,012	0.75
	SEK AUD	Fastighets AB Balder Class B Goodman Group REIT	590,329 479,385	0.08 0.07	500	USD	Bank of China Limited 0.71%		
	HKD	Kerry Properties Limited	16,581	0.00	1,000	LICD	16/01/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bank of China Limited 0.85%	499,625	0.07
	HKD	Longfor Group Holdings Limited	133,263	0.02	1,000	USD	17/04/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,001,185	0.14
	JPY	Mitsui Fudosan Company Limited	490,107	0.07	1,000	USD	Bank of China Limited 2.88%	, , , , ,	
4	USD	Rexford Industrial Realty Incorporated REIT	239,485	0.03	2.022		20/04/2022	1,012,370	0.14
3	USD	Ryman Hospitality Properties REIT	278,972	0.04	2,032	USD	Berkshire Hathaway Finance Corporation 5.75% 15/01/2040	2,909,988	0.40
	HKD	Shimao Property Holdings Limited	102,752	0.01	3,302	USD	Berkshire Hathaway Incorporated	2,707,700	0.10
4	USD	Welltower Incorporated REIT	293,756	0.04			4.50% 1/02/2043	4,149,391	0.57
	Total	real estate	4,664,182	0.64	1,987	USD	BHP Billiton Finance USA Limited 5.00% 30/09/2043	2,646,726	0.36
					1,140	USD	Burlington Northern Santa Fe LLC	2,0 10,7 20	0.50
	Utiliti	es					6.15% 01/05/2037	1,629,331	0.22
	Utilities				3,195	USD	Burlington Northern Santa Fe LLC	4.478.296	0.61
		APA Group	155,513	0.02	3,250	USD	5.75% 01/05/2040 Burlington Northern Santa Fe LLC	4,470,270	0.61
	HKD	China Gas Holdings Limited China Longyuan Power Group	175,387	0.02	-,		5.15% 01/09/2043	4,390,138	0.60
	–	Corporation Limited Class H	366,867	0.05	1,716	USD	Burlington Northern Santa Fe LLC	2244540	0.21
3	USD	China Yangtze Power Company	05 770	0.01	2,026	LISD	4.90% 01/04/2044 Caterpillar Incorporated 4.75%	2,244,549	0.31
Q	CNIY	Limited China Yangtze Power Company	85,778	0.01	2,020	OJD	15/05/2064	2,834,821	0.39
O	CIVI	Limited Class A	25,445	0.00	3,867	USD	GlaxoSmithKline Capital Incorporated		
13	BRL	Cia de Saneamento Basico do Estado			3,598	LICD	5.38% 15/04/2034	5,142,188	0.71
10	LIVD	de Sao Paulo	88,623	0.01	3,370	USD	GlaxoSmithKline Capital Incorporated 6.38% 15/05/2038	5,308,100	0.73
	HKD USD	CLP Holdings Limited Duke Energy Corporation	183,053 495,464	0.03 0.07	2,107	USD	Home Depot Incorporated 5.88%		
	EUR	E.ON SE	551,113	0.08	1.700	EL ID	16/12/2036	2,971,915	0.41
	USD	Edison International	301,313	0.04	1,780	EUR	Honeywell International Incorporated 2.25% 22/02/2028	2,320,942	0.32
	EUR HKD	Engie SA ENN Energy Holdings Limited	870,305 116,744	0.12 0.02	1,000	USD	ICBCIL Finance Company Limited	2,520,712	0.52
	USD	Exelon Corporation	403,591	0.02			1.22% 15/05/2023 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,001,750	0.14
	USD	FirstEnergy Corporation	382,844	0.05	1,250	USD	Industrial & Commercial Bank of China 1.08% 24/04/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,253,622	0.17
	EUR	Iberdrola SA	1,014,614	0.14	500	USD	Industrial & Commercial Bank of China	1,233,022	U.17
25	JPY	Kansai Electric Power Company Incorporated	246,141	0.03			0.85% 25/04/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	500,680	0.07
		incorporated	270,171	0.03	2,000	USD	Industrial & Commercial Bank of China 1.00% 23/05/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	2 UUE 2/V	0.28
							1.00/0 23/03/2022**	2,005,360	0.20

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/ nominal 000'*	CCY**	Investment	Market value USD	% net assets	Holding/ nominal 000' *		* Investment	Market value USD	% net assets
Transfer	able se	curities admitted to an official stock ex	change listing				rnment bonds (continued)		
(continu	ed)						e (continued)		
	Fixed	income securities (continued)			800	USD	Korea Development Bank 0.93% 30/10/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	804,992	0.11
	Corpo	orate bonds (continued)			2,015	USD	Svensk Exportkredit AB 1.05% 25/05/2023 ⁽ⁱ⁾	2,044,213	0.28
	Corpor	ate (continued)				A.A (add		2,011,213	0.20
	USD	Industrial & Commercial Bank of China 0.83% 1/06/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,503,262	0.21	4,500	Munici† CAD	pais Montreal Quebec zero coupon 18/1 /202	3,550,910	0.49
750	USD	Industrial & Commercial Bank of China 1.00% 27/06/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	752,265	0.10	3,000	CAD		2,367,983	0.32
500	USD	Industrial & Commercial Bank of China 0.79% 16/09/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	500,910	0.07	3,500	CAD	Ottawa Ontario zero coupon		
5,000	USD	Inter-American Development Bank 0.11% 25/10/2021 ⁽ⁱ⁾	5,000,100	0.69	3,500	CAD	20/10/2021 Ottawa Ontario zero coupon	2,762,371	0.38
7,829	USD	JPMorgan Chase & Company 5.40%			7,000	CAD	27/10/2021 Province of British Columbia Canada	2,762,261	0.38
2,487	USD	06/01/2042 JPMorgan Chase & Company 4.85%	10,727,110	1.47			3.25% 18/12/2021	5,559,764	0.76
3,000	CAD	01/02/2044 Kreditanstalt fuer Wiederaufbau 2.00%	3,238,808	0.44	2,663	CAD	Province of Quebec Coupon Strip zero coupon 01/06/2022	2,097,784	0.29
2,300		07/02/2022	2,382,003	0.33		Non-U.	S governments		
635 2.253	GBP USD	Lloyds Bank Plc 6.50% 17/09/2040 Nevada Power Company 6.65%	1,426,844	0.20	5,749	AUD	Australia Government Bond 4.75% 21/04/2027	5,023,898	0.69
2,233	000	01/04/2036	3,294,935	0.45	4.345	AUD	Australia Government Bond 2.75%	3,023,070	0.07
4,074	USD	NIKE Incorporated 3.38% 27/03/2050	4,545,720	0.62	.,		21/11/2027	3,467,421	0.48
3,176	USD	PacifiCorporation 6.25% 15/10/2037	4,483,662	0.62	7,793	AUD	Australia Government Bond 3.25%		
4,325 565	USD USD	Pfizer Incorporated 7.20% 15/03/2039 Rio Tinto Alcan Incorporated 7.25%	6,931,367	0.95	4.443	AUD	21/04/2029 Australia Government Bond 4.50%	6,459,118	0.89
303	000	15/03/2031	796,798	0.11	,,		21/04/2033	4,210,090	0.58
4,114	USD	Shell International Finance BV 6.38% 15/12/2038	6,071,570	0.83	2,011	EUR	Austria Government Bond 0.75% 20/10/2026	2,474,116	0.34
5,514	USD	United Parcel Service Incorporated	0,071,570	0.05	1,879	EUR	Austria Government Bond 2.40%	_,,	
2,304		6.20% 15/01/2038 UnitedHealth Group Incorporated	8,012,677	1.10		EUR	23/05/2034 Austria Government Bond 4.15%	2,778,337	0.38
		4.75% 15/07/2045	3,019,699	0.41			15/03/2037	2,197,243	0.30
2,369		Visa Incorporated 4.30% 14/12/2045 _	2,973,854	0.41	608	EUR	Bundesrepublik Deutschland Bundesanleihe 5.50% 04/01/2031	1,091,386	0.15
	Total	corporate bonds	124,427,640	17.09	2,817	EUR	Bundesrepublik Deutschland	1,071,500	0.15
	Gover	nment bonds			1.542	EUR	Bundesanleihe 4.75% 04/07/2034 Bundesrepublik Deutschland	5,328,581	0.73
		intene bonds			.,0 .2	20.1	Bundesanleihe 4.00% 04/01/2037	2,889,567	0.40
1,000	Energy CAD	Ontario Electricity Financial			820	CAD	Canada Government Bond 5.00% 01/06/2037	935,135	0.13
	_	Corporation 10.13% 15/10/2021	791,608	0.11	22,192	DKK	Denmark Government Bond 4.50%		
2,750	Finance USD	Bank Nederlandse Gemeenten NV			1,000	CAD	15/11/2039 Export Development Canada 1.80%	6,029,980	0.83
1,500	LISD	0.18% 11/03/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ China Development Bank 0.82%	2,750,017	0.38	1.060	EUR	01/09/2022 Finland Government Bond 2.75%	799,578	0.11
		06/03/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,502,130	0.21	2.409	EUR	04/07/2028 Finland Government Bond 0.75%	1,485,855	0.20
.,	USD	Export-Import Bank of Korea 0.66% 25/06/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	3,007,296	0.41	,		15/04/2031	2,998,931	0.41
4,250	USD	Export-Import Bank of Korea 0.93% 05/07/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	4,269,252	0.59	620	EUR	French Republic Government Bond OAT 2.75% 25/10/2027	853,671	0.12
500	USD	Export-Import Bank of Korea 1.05% 01/11/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	503,795	0.07	6,662	EUR	French Republic Government Bond OAT 2.50% 25/05/2030	9,413,506	1.29
1,200	USD	Export-Import Bank of Korea 1.33%			3,088	EUR	French Republic Government Bond OAT 5.75% 25/10/2032	5,777,453	0.79
1,300	USD	27/04/2023 ⁽⁾ Industrial Bank of Korea 0.59%	1,219,011	0.17	875	EUR	Netherlands Government Bond		
2,400	USD	23/10/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Korea Development Bank 0.83%	1,302,124	0.18	4,539	EUR	2.50% 15/01/2033 Netherlands Government Bond	1,302,182	0.18
2,000	USD	27/02/2022 ⁽¹⁾ Korea Development Bank 2.63%	2,404,896	0.33	26,415	SEK	4.00% 15/0 1/2037 Sweden Government Bond 2.25%	8,348,288	1.15
		27/02/2022	2,020,375	0.28	37,810		01/06/2032 Sweden Government Bond 3.50%	3,580,414	0.49
1,400		Korea Development Bank 3.00% 19/03/2022	1,418,200	0.19	۱۱۵٫۱۷	JEN	30/03/2039	6,318,558	0.87
3,000	USD	Korea Development Bank 0.86% 06/07/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	3,011,850	0.41					

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/ nominal	CY** Investment	Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal	~v **	Investment	Market value	% net
	le securities admitted to an official stock	USD overhance listing	assets			prate bonds (continued)	USD	assets
(continued	••	exchange iisung			•	,		
F	ixed income securities (continued)			100,000 JPY		ate (continued) Korea National Oil Corporation 0.24% 21/01/2022	897,099	0.12
G	overnment bonds (continued)			6,000 CA	AD	OPB Finance Trust Company 1.88% 24/02/2022	47/2504	0//
Ν	on-US governments (continued)			То	stal .	corporate bonds	4,763,504 8,923,036	0.66
2,894 G	BP United Kingdom Gilt 2.50%			10	Juli	corporate bonds	0,723,030	1.23
_	22/07/2065	5,506,802	0.76	G	01/01/	nment bonds		
	otal government bonds	135,420,942	18.61					
	otal fixed income securities	259,848,582	35.70			ed financials PSP Capital Incorporated 1.73%		
Total tran	sferable securities admitted to an			7,000 C7		21/06/2022	5,581,770	0.76
official sto	ock exchange listing	477,697,483	65.63	Ele	ectric			
				2,000 CA	AD	Hydro Quebec Interest Strip zero		
Transferab	le securities dealt on another regulated m	narket		4,000 CA	۸۵	coupon 16/01/2022 Ontario Hydro Residual Strip zero	1,577,359	0.22
F	ixed income securities			T,000 CF		coupon 15/10/2021	3,157,189	0.43
				Mı	uniciþ	als		
C	orporate bonds					Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon		
	orporate			2500 (7	ΔD	05/10/2021 Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon	986,670	0.14
3,026 U	SD Amazon.com Incorporated 4.95% 05/12/2044	4,078,728	0.56	2,JUU CF	70	12/10/2021	1,973,260	0.27
2,667 U		1,070,720	0.50	2,000 CA	AD	Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon	. ===	
F 207 11	23/02/2036	3,342,274	0.46	1,615 CA	ΔΠ	26/10/2021 Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon	1,578,466	0.22
5,397 U	SD Apple Incorporated 3.85% 04/05/2043	6,305,538	0.87	1,015 C/		02/11/2021	1,274,612	0.18
4,184 U	SD Apple Incorporated 4.38%			2,475 CA	AD	Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon	1052254	0.27
2720 11	13/05/2045	5,271,237	0.72	750 CA	AD	30/11/2021 Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon	1,952,356	0.27
3,630 U	SD Apple Incorporated 4.65% 23/02/2046	4,724,099	0.65			04/01/2022	591,694	0.08
3,875 U	SD Comcast Corporation 3.97%			4,500 CA	AD	Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon 01/02/2022	3,549,347	0.49
1,407 U	01/11/2047 SD Honeywell International Incorporated	4,424,531	0.61	2,000 CA	AD	Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon	3,347,347	0.47
1,707 0	5.70% 15/03/2036	1,907,269	0.26			08/03/2022	1,577,077	0.22
2,357 U		221700/	0.44	2,500 CA	AD	Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon 12/04/2022	1,970,794	0.27
2,664 U	5.70% 15/03/2037 SD Honeywell International Incorporated	3,217,986	0.44	1,000 CA	AD	City of Guelph Canada 0.35%	1,770,771	0.27
2,001 0	2.80% 01/06/2050	2,696,471	0.37	100 64	4.0	03/06/2022	789,194	0.11
9,357 U		0.002.02/	1.24	100 CA	AD	City of Guelph Ontario 1.95% 11/07/2022	79,852	0.01
2,622 U	01/06/2050 SD Microsoft Corporation 2.92%	9,003,836	1.24	5,181 CA	AD	City of Montreal Canada 4.50%	,	
	17/03/2052	2,710,617	0.37	1204 64	۸.	01/12/2021	4,117,132	0.57
8,139 U	SD Microsoft Corporation 2.68% 01/06/2060	7,890,443	1.08	1,284 C <i>A</i>	AD	City of Montreal Canada 0.25%	1,012,899	0.14
2,846 U		7,070,173	1.00	2,500 CA	AD	City of Montreal Canada 1.70%		
0.41.4.1.1	01/08/2048	3,193,194	0.44	300 CA	ΔD	06/07/2022 City of Quebec Canada 2.10%	1,992,481	0.27
2,414 U	SD Qualcomm Incorporated 4.80% 20/05/2045	3,172,979	0.44	300 C/		19/10/2021	237,030	0.03
T	otal corporate bonds	61,939,202	8.51	559 CA	AD	City of Quebec Canada 3.70%	442.222	001
	otal fixed income securities	61,939,202	8.51	290 CA	AD	28/10/2021 City of Quebec Canada 2.30%	442,230	0.06
_				2,0 0,		14/02/2022	230,558	0.03
Total tran egulated	sferable securities dealt on another market	61,939,202	8.51	101 CA	AD	City of Quebec Canada 1.65% 05/03/2022	80,160	0.01
cguiated		01,757,202		1,400 CA	AD	City of Quebec Canada 3.40%	00,100	0.01
Other tran	sferable securities					26/04/2022	1,123,509	0.15
ourer dan	sperable securities			500 CA	AD	City of Quebec Canada 1.95% 09/05/2022	398,311	0.05
F	ixed income securities			500 CA	AD	City of Quebec Canada 1.60%	370,311	0.03
c	orporate bonds			F00 C4	۸ D	04/07/2022 City of Oyahaa Canada 0.309/	398,023	0.05
	orporate			500 CA	40	City of Quebec Canada 0.30% 06/07/2022	394,111	0.05
	AD AltaLink LP 3.99% 30/06/2042	1,805,237	0.25	1,000 CA	AD	City of Quebec Canada 0.50%		
1 465 C	AD AltaLink LP 4.92% 17/09/2043	1,457,196	0.20			21/09/2022	788,925	0.11

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal		-	Market value	% net
		Investment	USD	assets	000' *		* Investment	USD	_assets
Other tr	ansfera	ble securities (continued)					rnment bonds (continued)		
	Fixed	income securities (continued)			4,000		IS governments (continued) Canadian Government Bond Coupon Strip zero coupon 01/06/2022	3,151,418	0.43
	Gove	rnment bonds (continued)				Total	government bonds	90,641,469	
		bals (continued)				iotai	government bonds	70,041,407	12.43
3,000	CAD	City of Toronto Canada 3.50% 06/12/2021	2,381,385	0.33		Cl4			
5.850	CAD	City of Vancouver 3.45% 02/12/2021	4,641,393	0.53			t term securities		
		Municipal Finance Authority of British	1,011,575	0.01			fied financials		
		Columbia Bills 3.35% 01/06/2022	1,610,507	0.22	1,000	CAD	PSP Capital Incorporated zero coupon 09/11/2021	789,162	0.11
1,000	CAD	New Brunswick Municipal Finance	702 (20	0.1.1	1.300	CAD		707,102	0.11
300	CAD	Corporation 3.45% 05/12/2021 Newfoundland Treasury Bill zero	793,638	0.11	.,		08/02/2022	1,025,295	0.14
300	C/ID	coupon 10/11/2021	236,765	0.03	1,000	CAD	PSP Capital Incorporated zero coupon	700 (00	0.1.1
2,000	CAD	Nova Scotia Treasury Bill zero coupon					09/02/2022	788,680	0.11
		05/10/2021	1,578,671	0.22		Finance			
/19	CAD	Ontario Treasury Bill zero coupon 27/10/2021	567,470	0.08	2,500	USD	CNPC Finance zero coupon 05/10/2021	2,499,976	0.34
500	CAD	Ontario Treasury Bill zero coupon	J67,770	0.06	1,000	USD	CNPC Finance zero coupon	2,477,776	0.54
		08/12/2021	394,553	0.05	1,000	030	12/10/2021	999,975	0.14
500	CAD	Ontario Treasury Bill zero coupon			1,000	USD	CNPC Finance zero coupon		
1,000	CAD	15/12/2021	394,467	0.05	1.070	CAD	15/10/2021	999,967	0.14
1,000	CAD	Ontario Treasury Bill zero coupon 05/01/2022	788,933	0.11	1,970	CAD	Financiere CDP Incorporated zero coupon 29/10/2021	1.554.758	0.21
2,000	CAD	Ontario Treasury Bill zero coupon	700,733	0.11	2,000	CAD	Financiere CDP Incorporated zero	1,55 1,750	0.21
		12/01/2022	1,577,866	0.22			coupon 03/11/2021	1,578,387	0.22
2,500	CAD	/ 1	1.071.020	0.27	2,000	CAD	Financiere CDP Incorporated zero	1.570.040	0.00
2 475	CAD	26/01/2022 Ontario Treasury Bill zero coupon	1,971,820	0.27	4.500	CAD	coupon 09/12/2021 Financiere CDP Incorporated zero	1,578,040	0.22
2,173	C/ID	02/02/2022	1,952,102	0.27	T,270	CAD	coupon 15/02/2022	3,619,863	0.50
1,644	CAD	Ontario Treasury Bill zero coupon			1,500	CAD	Ontario Teachers Fin zero coupon	2,2,2.2	
		09/02/2022	1,296,669	0.18			04/11/2021	1,183,778	0.16
1,835	CAD	Province of British Columbia Canada zero coupon 09/06/2022	1,443,593	0.20		Munici	pals		
3.000	CAD	Province of British Columbia Canada	1,775,575	0.20	1,710	CAD			
.,		0.61% 19/08/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	2,366,184	0.32			Columbia Bills zero coupon 06/10/2021	1,349,751	0.19
2,410	CAD	Province of British Columbia Canada		00/	5.280	CAD		1,777,731	0.17
2.750	CAD	Interest Strip zero coupon 18/06/2022 Province of Manitoba Canada 3.85%	1,897,992	0.26	0,200	0, 10	Columbia Bills zero coupon		
2,/30	CAD	01/12/2021	2,183,126	0.30			13/10/2021	4,167,484	0.57
4,300	CAD	Province of Ontario Generic Coupon	_,,		10,335	CAD	Municipal Finance Authority of British Columbia Bills zero coupon		
		Strip zero coupon 02/12/2021	3,392,945	0.47			20/10/2021	8,156,969	1.12
200	CAD	Province of Ontario Generic Coupon Strip zero coupon 07/02/2022	157,733	0.02	700	CAD	Municipal Finance Authority of British	.,, .	
80	CAD	Province of Ontario Generic Coupon	157,755	0.02			Columbia Bills zero coupon	FF2 4F0	0.00
		Strip zero coupon 08/03/2022	63,076	0.01	4 375	CAD	27/10/2021 Municipal Finance Authority of British	552,458	0.08
2,000	CAD	Province of Ontario Generic Coupon	. === 0.10		7,273	CAD	Columbia Bills zero coupon		
1.400	CVD	Strip zero coupon 02/06/2022 Province of Ontario Generic Coupon	1,575,313	0.22			03/11/2021	3,452,722	0.47
1,700	CAD	Strip zero coupon 13/07/2022	1,101,202	0.15	300	CAD	7		
500	CAD		.,,				Columbia Bills zero coupon 17/11/2021	236,737	0.03
		29/10/2021	394,613	0.05	3,000	CAD		230,737	0.03
2,000	CAD	Quebec Treasury Bill zero coupon 07/01/2022	1,577,645	0.22			Columbia Bills zero coupon		
2.250	CAD	Quebec Treasury Bill zero coupon	1,577,015	0.22	2,000	CAD	24/11/2021	2,367,273	0.32
_,		25/03/2022	1,772,915	0.24	3,000	CAD	Newfoundland Treasury Bill zero coupon 07/10/2021	2,367,983	0.32
3,000	CAD	7			2,000	CAD	•	2,507,705	0.52
2,000	CVD	29/04/2022	2,362,821	0.32			coupon 21/10/2021	1,578,435	0.22
2,000	CAD	Quebec Treasury Bill zero coupon 10/06/2022	1,574,662	0.22	2,000	CAD	Newfoundland Treasury Bill zero	1 570 405	0.22
7,947	CAD	Regional Municipality of Peel Ontario	,,		1 000	CAD	coupon 08/11/2021 Newfoundland Treasury Bill zero	1,578,435	0.22
		3.50% 01/12/2021	6,305,176	0.87	1,000	U/ \U	coupon 22/11/2021	789,052	0.11
		governments					·		
1,596		Business Development Bank of		0.10					
		Canada 4.35% 28/02/2022	1,279,807	0.18					

2,170,413

0.30

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/		
nominal	Market value	% net
000' * CCY ** Investment	USD	assets

Other transferable securities (continued)

Fixed income securities (continued)

Short term securities (continued)

Transportation

2,750 CAD Societe de Transport de Montreal zero coupon 20/10/2021

Total short term securities 45,385,593 6.24 Total fixed income securities 144,950,098 19.92 Total other transferable securities 144,950,098 19.92 684,586,783 Total investments in securities

Financial derivative instruments

Forward foreign exchange contracts

Portfolio management forwards

i oi ciolio i	iiaiiageiii	ent for wards	•			Unrealised	
						appreciation/	
Maturity						(depreciation)	% net
date	Amou	nt bought	A	lmount sold	Counterparty	USD	assets
29/10/2021	USD	399,748	CAD	500,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	5,084	0.00
01/12/2021	USD	2,181,139	CAD	2,750,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	10,593	0.00
02/12/2021	USD	640,137	CAD	800,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	8,702	0.00
20/12/2021	USD	1,588,257	CAD	2,000,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	9,530	0.00
07/01/2022	USD	1,599,278	CAD	2,000,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20,447	0.00
08/03/2022	USD	1,563,836	CAD	2,000,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(14,759)	(0.00)
21/06/2022	USD	797,631	CAD	1,000,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	8,733	0.00
15/07/2022	USD	1,111,293	CAD	1,400,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	7,031	0.00
21/09/2022	USD	791,173	CAD	1,000,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	2,946	0.00
27/10/2021	USD	577,317	CAD	719,000	Bank of Montreal	9,789	0.00
07/10/2021	USD	1,595,988	CAD	2,000,000	Barclays Bank	17,290	0.00
15/10/2021	USD	335,041	CAD	420,000	Barclays Bank	3,518	0.00
29/10/2021	USD	21,640,931	AUD	29,825,000	Barclays Bank	94,633	0.01
29/10/2021	USD	4,879,446	CAD	6,182,000	Barclays Bank	(176)	(0.00)
29/10/2021	USD	6,313,291	DKK	40,056,000	Barclays Bank	67,513	0.01
29/10/2021	USD	23,057,717	GBP	16,832,000	Barclays Bank	361,540	0.05
29/10/2021	USD	11,896,360	SEK	103,100,000	Barclays Bank	109,492	0.02
01/06/2022	USD	3,190,322	CAD	4,000,000	Barclays Bank	34,384	0.01
12/10/2021	USD	407,331	CAD	500,000	BNP Paribas	12,659	0.00
02/12/2021	USD	2,833,763	CAD	3,500,000	BNP Paribas	71,236	0.01
04/01/2022	USD	599,172	CAD	750,000	BNP Paribas	7,106	0.00
01/02/2022	USD	789,834	CAD	1,000,000	BNP Paribas	467	0.00
24/02/2022	USD	1,568,566	CAD	2,000,000	BNP Paribas	(10,076)	(0.00)
01/12/2021	USD	3,307,512	CAD	4,200,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce	(7,505)	(0.00)
09/05/2022	USD	410,404	CAD	500,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce	15,861	0.00
15/07/2022	CAD	1,400,000	USD	1,114,558	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce	(10,297)	(0.00)
01/09/2022	USD	787,944	CAD	1,000,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce	(439)	(0.00)
05/10/2021	USD	999,222	CAD	1,250,000	Citibank	12,531	0.00
13/10/2021	USD	3,420,318	CAD	4,280,000	Citibank	41,930	0.01
15/10/2021	USD	1,140,339	CAD	1,400,000	Citibank	35,262	0.01
20/10/2021	USD	3,439,021	CAD	4,335,000	Citibank	17,249	0.00
21/10/2021	USD	1,590,470	CAD	2,000,000	Citibank	11,800	0.00
26/10/2021	USD	1,591,786	CAD	2,000,000	Citibank	13,125	0.00
29/10/2021	USD	1,622,156	CAD	1,970,000	Citibank	67,181	0.01
29/10/2021	USD	87,963,723	EUR	75,070,000	Citibank	920,574	0.13
03/11/2021	USD	1,646,846	CAD	2,000,000	Citibank	68,201	0.01
26/01/2022	USD	395,935	CAD	500,000	Citibank	1,246	0.00
07/02/2022	USD	160,036	CAD	200,000	Citibank	2,165	0.00
08/02/2022	USD	1,040,228	CAD	1,300,000	Citibank	14,069	0.00
24/02/2022	USD	2,392,394	CAD	3,000,000	Citibank	24,430	0.00

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Financial derivative instruments (continued)

Forward foreign exchange contracts (continued)

Portfolio management forwards (continued)

Maturity	Ü		`	,		Unre appreci (depreci		% net
date	Amoun	t bought	Α	mount sold	Counterparty	(depress	USD	assets
28/02/2022	USD	825,552	CAD	1,046,000	Citibank		(70)	(0.00)
28/02/2022	USD	438,662	CAD	550,000	Citibank		4,539	0.00
07/03/2022	USD	79,711	CAD	101,000	Citibank		(8)	(0.00)
26/04/2022	USD	954,957	CAD	1,200,000	Citibank		7,987	0.00
01/06/2022		814,392	CAD	1,000,000	Citibank	2	5,407	0.00
06/07/2022		2,400,171	CAD	3,000,000	Citibank	3	3,685	0.00
26/04/2022		158,663	CAD	200,000	Credit Agricole		835	0.00
06/10/2021	USD	1,355,746	CAD	1,710,000	Deutsche Bank		5,956	0.00
20/10/2021	USD USD	591,036 2,390,507	CAD CAD	750,000 3,000,000	Deutsche Bank Deutsche Bank		(966) 2,540	(0.00)
04/11/2021	USD	1,175,223	CAD	1,500,000	Deutsche Bank		2,540 3,758)	(0.00)
24/11/2021	USD	2,377,160	CAD	3,000,000	Deutsche Bank		9,266	0.00
06/12/2021	USD	809,068	CAD	1,000,000	Deutsche Bank		9,759	0.00
21/01/2022		909,442	JPY	100,000,000	Deutsche Bank		2,132	0.00
02/02/2022	USD	808,743	CAD	1,000,000	Deutsche Bank		9,379	0.00
15/02/2022	USD	785,786	CAD	1,000,000	Deutsche Bank	(3	3,553)	(0.00)
	USD	806,706	CAD	1,000,000	Deutsche Bank		7,385	0.00
21/06/2022		2,961,202	CAD	3,730,000	Deutsche Bank		8,615	0.00
29/10/2021	USD	1,948,497	CHF	1,805,000	Goldman Sachs		2,398	0.00
29/10/2021	USD	2,716,066	HKD	21,140,000	Goldman Sachs		263 3,918	0.00
02/11/2021	USD USD	1,338,675 3,913,934	CAD CAD	1,615,000 5,047,000	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs		3,918 9,611)	(0.01)
	USD	3,393,702	CAD	4,350,000	Goldman Sachs		9,725)	(0.01)
	USD	803,188	CAD	1,000,000	Goldman Sachs	· ·	3,768	0.00
01/02/2022		1,582,747	CAD	2,000,000	Goldman Sachs		4,014	0.00
	USD	66,139	CAD	80,000	Goldman Sachs		2,995	0.00
12/04/2022	USD	1,612,351	CAD	2,000,000	Goldman Sachs	3	3,946	0.00
21/06/2022	USD	2,405,355	CAD	3,000,000	Goldman Sachs		8,663	0.01
13/07/2022	USD	1,114,545	CAD	1,400,000	Goldman Sachs		0,262	0.00
19/08/2022		2,428,595	CAD	3,000,000	Goldman Sachs		3,140	0.01
28/10/2021	USD	443,023	CAD	559,000	HSBC		1,789	0.00
06/12/2021	USD USD	775,839	CAD CAD	1,000,000	HSBC HSBC	· ·	3,470) 4,002	(0.00)
15/12/2021 03/06/2022	USD	399,664 825,548	CAD	500,000 1,000,000	HSBC		4,992 6,572	0.00
10/06/2022		1,566,290	CAD	2,000,000	HSBC		,600)	(0.00)
15/10/2021	USD	829,270	CAD	1,000,000	JPMorgan Chase		9,929	0.01
03/11/2021	USD	1,079,491	CAD	1,375,000	JPMorgan Chase		5,827)	(0.00)
09/11/2021	USD	829,988	CAD	1,000,000	JPMorgan Chase	4	0,673	0.01
01/12/2021	USD	1,222,379	CAD	1,581,000	JPMorgan Chase		5,488)	(0.00)
12/01/2022		1,590,268	CAD	2,000,000	JPMorgan Chase		1,456	0.00
18/01/2022	USD	1,651,608	CAD	2,000,000	JPMorgan Chase		2,820	0.01
	USD	798,707	CAD	1,000,000	JPMorgan Chase		9,356	0.00
14/02/2022	USD	230,113 401,441	CAD CAD	500,000	JPMorgan Chase JPMorgan Chase		1,204 6,840	0.00
11/05/2022	USD	1,062,489	CAD	1,284,000	JPMorgan Chase		9,315	0.00
01/10/2021	USD	2,373,372	CAD	3,000,000	Morgan Stanley		5,294	0.00
05/10/2021	USD	1,605,877	CAD	2,000,000	Morgan Stanley		7,172	0.00
19/10/2021	USD	238,782	CAD	300,000	Morgan Stanley		1,981	0.00
20/10/2021	USD	6,368,516	CAD	8,000,000	Morgan Stanley	5	3,828	0.01
20/10/2021	USD	2,748,694	CAD	3,500,000	Morgan Stanley		3,982)	(0.00)
27/10/2021	USD	3,294,732	CAD	4,200,000	Morgan Stanley),452)	(0.00)
29/10/2021	USD	21,565,769	JPY	2,387,956,000	Morgan Stanley		9,911	0.02
08/11/2021	USD	1,597,349	CAD	2,000,000	Morgan Stanley		8,716	0.00
10/11/2021 17/11/2021	USD	239,810 237,215	CAD CAD	300,000 300,000	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley		3,016 423	0.00
01/12/2021	USD	1,808,093	CAD	2,300,000	Morgan Stanley	(7)	7,273)	(0.00)
02/12/2021	USD	1,196,057	CAD	1,500,000	Morgan Stanley		2,116	0.00
09/12/2021	USD	1,617,185	CAD	2,000,000	Morgan Stanley		8,543	0.01
20/12/2021	USD	1,565,808	CAD	2,000,000	Morgan Stanley	(12	<u>,</u> 919)	(0.00)
20/12/2021	USD	2,376,490	CAD	3,000,000	Morgan Stanley		8,399	0.00

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Financial derivative instruments (continued)

Forward foreign exchange contracts (continued)

Portfolio management forwards (continued)

Maturity							Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	% net
<u>date</u>	An	nount bought	Ar	mount sold	Counterparty		<u>USD</u>	assets
26/01/2022	USD	1,598,418	CAD	2,000,000	Morgan Stanley		19,661	0.00
07/02/2022	USD	2,478,814	CAD	3,000,000	Morgan Stanley		110,749	0.02
09/02/2022	USD	1,332,031	CAD	1,644,000	Morgan Stanley		34,338	0.01
15/02/2022		467,171	CAD	590,000	Morgan Stanley		1,461	0.00
25/03/2022		1,822,877	CAD	2,250,000	Morgan Stanley		47,032	0.01
01/06/2022 09/06/2022		2,157,687	CAD CAD	2,663,000	Morgan Stanley		56,621 62,955	0.01
20/06/2022	USD	1,510,677 1,363,258	CAD	1,835,000	Morgan Stanley		62,733 37,904	0.01
11/07/2022		79,909	CAD	1,680,000	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley		1,030	0.00
01/02/2022	USD	1.176.874	CAD	1,500,000	Royal Bank of Canada		(7,176)	(0.00)
02/02/2022		1,157,257	CAD	1,475,000	Royal Bank of Canada		(7,056)	(0.00)
29/10/2021	EUR	1,403,000	USD	1,633,832	Standard Chartered Bank		(7,062)	(0.00)
06/12/2021	USD	1,576,148	CAD	2,000,000	Standard Chartered Bank		(2,470)	(0.00)
07/10/2021	USD	798,746	CAD	1,000,000	State Street Bank		9,397	0.00
12/10/2021	USD	1,599,922	CAD	2,000,000	State Street Bank		21,234	0.00
13/10/2021	USD	797,568	CAD	1,000,000	State Street Bank		8,225	0.00
15/10/2021	USD	1,779,908	CAD	2,180,000	State Street Bank		59,144	0.01
18/11/2021	USD	1,191,094	CAD	1,500,000	State Street Bank		7,137	0.00
22/11/2021	USD	793,415	CAD	1,000,000	State Street Bank		4,115	0.00
02/06/2022	USD	1,623,078	CAD	2,000,000	State Street Bank		45,118	0.01
18/11/2021	USD	2,356,880	CAD	3,000,000	Toronto Dominion Bank		(11,034)	(0.00)
06/10/2021	USD	2,364,882	CAD	3,000,000	UBS		(3,170)	(0.00)
15/02/2022		2,376,770	CAD	3,000,000	UBS		8,753	0.00
30/11/2021	USD	2,043,344	CAD	2,475,000	Westpac Banking Corporation		89,849	0.01
08/12/2021	USD	411,794	CAD	500,000	Westpac Banking Corporation		17,136	0.00
29/04/2022	USD	2,391,856	CAD	3,000,000	Westpac Banking Corporation		24,471	0.00
01/06/2022	USD	830,673	CAD	1,000,000	Westpac Banking Corporation		41,689	0.01
30/06/2022	USD	394,763	CAD	500,000	Westpac Banking Corporation		334	0.00
Total port	folio m	nanagement for	wards			_	3,546,945	0.49
Total port Hedged cl		_	rwards			-	Unrealised	0.49
Hedged cl		_	rwards			-	Unrealised appreciation/	
Hedged cl	asses fo	orwards		mount sold	Counterparty	-	Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	% net
Hedged cl Maturity date	An	orwards		nount sold	Counterparty		Unrealised appreciation/	
Hedged cl	An	orwards		nount sold	Counterparty		Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	% net
Hedged cl Maturity date	An (hed)	nount bought ged)	An		Counterparty State Street Bank		Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	% net assets
Maturity date Class S SG	An	nount bought ged) 977,056,087	An	725,453,853	. ,		Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD (5,795,636)	% net assets (0.80)
Maturity date Class S SG	An (hed)	nount bought ged)	An	725,453,853	. ,	 	Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	% net assets
Maturity date Class S SG 29/10/2021	Anni Anni SGD	nount bought ged) 977,056,087	USD SGD (he	725,453,853	. ,	- - - - -	Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD (5,795,636)	% net assets (0.80)
Maturity date Class S SG 29/10/2021	An A	nount bought ged) 977,056,087 Total class S	USD SGD (he	725,453,853 edged)	. ,		Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD (5,795,636)	% net assets (0.80) (0.80)
Maturity date Class S SG 29/10/2021 Class S SG	An A	nount bought ged) 977,056,087 Total class S hedged-distribut	USD SGD (heting)	725,453,853 edged)	State Street Bank State Street Bank	- - - -	Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD (5,795,636) (5,795,636)	% net assets (0.80) (0.80)
Maturity date Class S SG 29/10/2021 Class S SG	An A	nount bought ged) 977,056,087 Total class S hedged-distribut	USD SGD (heting)	725,453,853 edged)	State Street Bank State Street Bank	- - - - -	Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD (5,795,636)	% net assets (0.80) (0.80)
Maturity date Class S SG 29/10/2021 Class S SG	An A	nount bought ged) 977,056,087 Total class S thedged-distribut	USD SGD (he ting) USD SGD HI	725,453,853 edged) 12,985,888 (hedged-distr	State Street Bank State Street Bank	- - - - - -	Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD (5,795,636) (5,795,636)	% net assets (0.80) (0.80)
Maturity date Class S SG 29/10/2021 Class S SG	An A	nount bought ged) 977,056,087 Total class S hedged-distribut 17,489,661 Total class S Total hedge o	USD SGD (heting) USD SGD HI	725,453,853 edged) 12,985,888 (hedged-distr	State Street Bank State Street Bank		Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD (5,795,636) (5,795,636) (103,744) (103,744)	% net assets (0.80) (0.80) (0.01)
Maturity date Class S SG 29/10/2021 Class S SG	An A	nount bought ged) 977,056,087 Total class S hedged-distribut 17,489,661 Total class S Total hedge o	USD SGD (heting) USD SGD HI	725,453,853 edged) 12,985,888 (hedged-distrements)	State Street Bank State Street Bank ributing)		Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD (5,795,636) (5,795,636) (103,744) (103,744) (5,899,380) 3,861,867	% net assets (0.80) (0.80) (0.01) (0.01)
Maturity date Class S SG 29/10/2021 Class S SG	An A	nount bought ged) 977,056,087 Total class S hedged-distribut 17,489,661 Total class S Total hedge c Unrealised appi	USD SGD (heting) USD SGD HI classes for reciation of reciation of reciation of the control of th	725,453,853 edged) 12,985,888 (hedged-distribution forwards on forward foreigon forward foreigon forward foreigen	State Street Bank State Street Bank ributing) gn exchange contracts gn exchange contracts		Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation/ (depreciation) USD (5,795,636) (5,795,636) (103,744) (103,744) (103,744) (5,899,380) 3,861,867 (6,214,302)	% net assets (0.80) (0.80) (0.01) (0.01) (0.81)
Maturity date Class S SG 29/10/2021 Class S SG	An A	nount bought ged) 977,056,087 Total class S hedged-distribut 17,489,661 Total class S Total hedge c Unrealised appi	USD SGD (heting) USD SGD HI classes for reciation of reciation of reciation of the control of th	725,453,853 edged) 12,985,888 (hedged-distrements)	State Street Bank State Street Bank ributing) gn exchange contracts gn exchange contracts	- - - - - - -	Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD (5,795,636) (5,795,636) (103,744) (103,744) (5,899,380) 3,861,867	% net assets (0.80) (0.80) (0.01) (0.01) (0.81)
Maturity date Class S SG 29/10/2021 Class S SG	An A	nount bought ged) 977,056,087 Total class S hedged-distribut 17,489,661 Total class S Total hedge o Unrealised appi Unrealised depi Unrealised depi Total forward	USD SGD (heting) USD SGD HI classes for reciation of reciation of reciation of the control of th	725,453,853 edged) 12,985,888 (hedged-distribution forwards on forward foreigon forward foreigon forward foreigen	State Street Bank State Street Bank ributing) gn exchange contracts gn exchange contracts		Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation/ (depreciation) USD (5,795,636) (5,795,636) (103,744) (103,744) (103,744) (5,899,380) 3,861,867 (6,214,302) (2,352,435)	% net assets (0.80) (0.80) (0.01) (0.01) (0.81)
Hedged cl Maturity date Class S SG 29/10/2021 Class S SG 29/10/2021	An A	nount bought ged) 977,056,087 Total class S hedged-distribut 17,489,661 Total class S Total hedge o Unrealised appi Unrealised depi Unrealised depi Total forward	USD SGD (heting) USD SGD HI classes for reciation of reciation of reciation of the control of th	725,453,853 edged) 12,985,888 (hedged-distribution forwards on forward foreigon forward foreigon forward foreigen	State Street Bank State Street Bank ributing) gn exchange contracts gn exchange contracts		Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation/ (depreciation) USD (5,795,636) (5,795,636) (103,744) (103,744) (103,744) (5,899,380) 3,861,867 (6,214,302) (2,352,435) Unrealised	% net assets (0.80) (0.80) (0.01) (0.01) (0.81)
Hedged cl Maturity date Class S SG 29/10/2021 Class S SG 29/10/2021 Traded fut Number of	An A	nount bought ged) 977,056,087 Total class S hedged-distribut 17,489,661 Total class S Total hedge o Unrealised appi Unrealised depi Unrealised depi Total forward	USD SGD (heting) USD SGD HI classes for reciation of reciation of reciation of the control of th	725,453,853 edged) 12,985,888 (hedged-distribution forwards on forward foreigon forward foreigon forward foreigen	State Street Bank State Street Bank ributing) gn exchange contracts gn exchange contracts	Commitment	Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation/ (depreciation) USD (5,795,636) (5,795,636) (103,744) (103,744) (103,744) (5,899,380) 3,861,867 (6,214,302) (2,352,435) Unrealised appreciation/	% net assets (0.80) (0.80) (0.01) (0.01) (0.81) 0.51 (0.83) (0.32)
Hedged cl Maturity date Class S SG 29/10/2021 Class S SG 29/10/2021	And	nount bought ged) 977,056,087 Total class S hedged-distribut 17,489,661 Total class S Total hedge o Unrealised appi Unrealised depi Unrealised depi Total forward	USD SGD (heting) USD SGD HI classes for reciation of reciation of reciation of the control of th	725,453,853 edged) 12,985,888 (hedged-distribution forwards on forward foreign forward foreign exchange cor	State Street Bank State Street Bank ributing) gn exchange contracts gn exchange contracts	Commitment USD	Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation/ (depreciation) USD (5,795,636) (5,795,636) (103,744) (103,744) (103,744) (5,899,380) 3,861,867 (6,214,302) (2,352,435) Unrealised	% net assets (0.80) (0.80) (0.01) (0.01) (0.81)
Hedged cl Maturity date Class S SG 29/10/2021 Class S SG 29/10/2021 Traded fut Number of contracts	An A	nount bought ged) 977,056,087 Total class S hedged-distribut 17,489,661 Total class S Total hedge of the company of the class of t	USD SGD (heting) USD SGD HI classes for reciation of reciation of the design of the de	725,453,853 edged) 12,985,888 (hedged-distribution forwards on forward foreign exchange cor	State Street Bank State Street Bank ributing) gn exchange contracts gn exchange contracts atracts		Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation/ (depreciation) USD (5,795,636) (5,795,636) (103,744) (103,744) (103,744) (5,899,380) 3,861,867 (6,214,302) (2,352,435) Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	% net assets (0.80) (0.80) (0.01) (0.01) (0.81) 0.51 (0.83) (0.32)

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Financial derivative instruments (continued)

Traded future contracts (continued)

						Unrealised	
Number of						appreciation/	
contracts					Commitment	(depreciation)	% net
long/(short)	CCY	Investment	Delivery date	Counterparty	USD	USD	assets
11	EUR	CAC 40 Index Futures	15/10/2021	Morgan Stanley	830,944	336	0.00
10	EUR	DAX Index Futures	17/12/2021	Morgan Stanley	4,429,507	(115,895)	(0.02)
(66)	EUR	Euro Buxl Futures, 30 Year	08/12/2021	Morgan Stanley	15,553,619	501,733	0.07
12	GBP	FTSE 100 Index Futures	17/12/2021	Morgan Stanley	1,144,507	15,520	0.00
(1)	HKD	Hang Seng Index Futures	28/10/2021	Morgan Stanley	157,515	(707)	(0.00)
(19)	EUR	IBEX 35 Index Futures	15/10/2021	Morgan Stanley	1,941,376	(20,787)	(0.00)
11	USD	MSCI EAFE Index Futures	17/12/2021	Morgan Stanley	1,246,850	(36,620)	(0.01)
3	USD	MSCI Emerging Market Futures	17/12/2021	Morgan Stanley	186,840	260	0.00
(168)	SGD	MSCI Singapore Index Futures	28/10/2021	Morgan Stanley	4,374,484	54,140	0.01
11	SEK	OMX Stockholm 30 Index Futures	15/10/2021	Morgan Stanley	283,313	(2,420)	(0.00)
(36)	USD	S&P 500 E-Mini Index Futures	17/12/2021	Morgan Stanley	7,735,950	333,297	0.04
20	CAD	S&PTSX 60 Index Futures	16/12/2021	Morgan Stanley	3,776,611	(85,486)	(0.01)
(3)	AUD	SPI 200 Index Futures	21/10/2021	Morgan Stanley	396,191	(6,212)	(0.00)
13	AUD	SPI 200 Index Futures	16/12/2021	Morgan Stanley	1,712,133	(19,016)	(0.00)
12	JPY	Topix Index Futures	09/12/2021	Morgan Stanley	2,183,822	(3,675)	(0.00)
(249)	USD	US Ultra Bond Futures	21/12/2021	Morgan Stanley	47,574,562	1,736,914	0.24
		Unrealised appreciation on future of	ontracts			2,690,111	0.37
		Unrealised depreciation on future of	ontracts			(290,818)	(0.04)
		Total traded future contracts				2,399,293	0.33

A positive number of contracts indicates that the Fund is long of the underlying asset and a negative number of contracts indicates that the Fund is short of the underlying asset.

Total net assets	727,823,401	100.00
Net other assets/(liabilities)	43,189,760	5.93
	USD	assets
	rair value	∕o net

⁽i) Indicates a variable rate security. The interest rate shown reflects the rate in effect at September 30, 2021.

 $^{^{*}}$ The holding/nominal value of the transferable securities with a holding/nominal value of less than 500 have been rounded to zero ("0").

^{**} CCY is the trade currency of the holding.

Classifications September 30, 2021

<u>Industry</u>	% net assets
Corporate	26.83
Municipals	16.70
Non-US governments Finance	12.88 5.54
Collective investment vehicle	4.89
Diversified financials	2.15
Pharmaceuticals, biotechnology & life sciences	2.15
Capital goods	1.95
Banks Software & services	1.91 1.74
Media & entertainment	1.74
Semiconductors, semiconductor equipment	1.67
Food beverage & tobacco	1.58
Materials	1.17
Health care equipment & services Energy	1.17 1.13
Insurance	1.13
Retailing	0.81
Automobiles & components	0.79
Consumer durables & apparel	0.78
Utilities Telecommunication services	0.77 0.71
Technology hardware & equipment	0.70
Electric	0.65
Real estate	0.64
Transportation Commercial & professional services	0.61 0.36
Consumer services	0.38
Food & staples retailing	0.30
Preferred stocks	0.24
Household & personal products	0.11
Industrials	0.01
Total investments Other assets/(liabilities)	94.06 5.94
Total net assets	100.00
104411104411044	
<u>Country</u>	% net assets
<u>Country</u> United States	<u></u>
United States Canada	% net assets 33.84 22.76
United States Canada France	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04
United States Canada France Netherlands	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44
United States Canada France Netherlands	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China Germany	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98 2.42
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China Germany Sweden	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98 2.42 2.10
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China Germany Sweden Supranationals Austria	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98 2.42 2.10 1.38 1.17
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China Germany Sweden Supranationals Austria Denmark	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98 2.42 2.10 1.38 1.17 1.08
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China Germany Sweden Supranationals Austria Denmark Hong Kong	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98 2.42 2.10 1.38 1.17 1.08 0.68
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China Germany Sweden Supranationals Austria Denmark Hong Kong Finland	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98 2.42 2.10 1.38 1.17 1.08 0.68 0.67
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China Germany Sweden Supranationals Austria Denmark Hong Kong	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98 2.42 2.10 1.38 1.17 1.08 0.68 0.67 0.62
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China Germany Sweden Supranationals Austria Denmark Hong Kong Finland Switzerland Taiwan Italy	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98 2.42 2.10 1.38 1.17 1.08 0.68 0.67 0.62 0.55
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China Germany Sweden Supranationals Austria Denmark Hong Kong Finland Switzerland Taiwan Italy India	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98 2.42 2.10 1.38 1.17 1.08 0.68 0.67 0.62 0.55 0.40 0.39
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China Germany Sweden Supranationals Austria Denmark Hong Kong Finland Switzerland Taiwan Italy India Spain	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98 2.42 2.10 1.38 1.17 1.08 0.68 0.67 0.62 0.55 0.40 0.39 0.38
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China Germany Sweden Supranationals Austria Denmark Hong Kong Finland Switzerland Taiwan Italy India Spain Russia	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98 2.42 2.10 1.38 1.17 1.08 0.68 0.67 0.62 0.55 0.40 0.39 0.38 0.29
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China Germany Sweden Supranationals Austria Denmark Hong Kong Finland Switzerland Taiwan Italy India Spain	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98 2.42 2.10 1.38 1.17 1.08 0.68 0.67 0.62 0.55 0.40 0.39 0.38 0.29 0.22 0.18
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China Germany Sweden Supranationals Austria Denmark Hong Kong Finland Switzerland Taiwan Italy India Spain Russia Ireland Belgium Brazil	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98 2.42 2.10 1.38 1.17 1.08 0.68 0.67 0.62 0.55 0.40 0.39 0.38 0.29 0.29 0.22 0.18 0.19
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China Germany Sweden Supranationals Austria Denmark Hong Kong Finland Switzerland Taiwan Italy India Spain Russia Ireland Belgium Brazil South Africa	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98 2.42 2.10 1.38 1.17 1.08 0.68 0.67 0.62 0.55 0.40 0.39 0.38 0.29 0.22 0.18 0.19 0.14
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China Germany Sweden Supranationals Austria Denmark Hong Kong Finland Switzerland Taiwan Italy India Spain Russia Ireland Belgium Brazil South Africa Singapore	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98 2.42 2.10 1.38 1.17 1.08 0.68 0.67 0.62 0.55 0.40 0.39 0.38 0.29 0.22 0.18 0.19 0.14
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China Germany Sweden Supranationals Austria Denmark Hong Kong Finland Switzerland Taiwan Italy India Spain Russia Ireland Belgium Brazil South Africa Singapore Thailand	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98 2.42 2.10 1.38 1.17 1.08 0.68 0.67 0.62 0.55 0.40 0.39 0.38 0.29 0.22 0.18 0.19 0.14 0.12 0.10
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China Germany Sweden Supranationals Austria Denmark Hong Kong Finland Switzerland Taiwan Italy India Spain Russia Ireland Belgium Brazil South Africa Singapore	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98 2.42 2.10 1.38 1.17 1.08 0.68 0.67 0.62 0.55 0.40 0.39 0.38 0.29 0.22 0.18 0.19 0.14
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China Germany Sweden Supranationals Austria Denmark Hong Kong Finland Switzerland Taiwan Italy India Spain Russia Ireland Belgium Brazil South Africa Singapore Thailand Luxembourg Indonesia Macau	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98 2.42 2.10 1.38 1.17 1.08 0.68 0.67 0.62 0.55 0.40 0.39 0.38 0.29 0.22 0.18 0.19 0.14 0.12 0.10 0.08 0.06 0.05
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China Germany Sweden Supranationals Austria Denmark Hong Kong Finland Switzerland Taiwan Italy India Spain Russia Ireland Belgium Brazil South Africa Singapore Thailand Luxembourg Indonesia Macau Philippines	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98 2.42 2.10 1.38 1.17 1.08 0.68 0.67 0.62 0.55 0.40 0.39 0.38 0.29 0.22 0.18 0.19 0.14 0.12 0.10 0.08 0.06 0.05 0.04
United States Canada France Netherlands Australia South Korea Japan United Kingdom China Germany Sweden Supranationals Austria Denmark Hong Kong Finland Switzerland Taiwan Italy India Spain Russia Ireland Belgium Brazil South Africa Singapore Thailand Luxembourg Indonesia Macau	% net assets 33.84 22.76 4.04 3.96 3.44 3.32 3.14 3.04 2.98 2.42 2.10 1.38 1.17 1.08 0.68 0.67 0.62 0.55 0.40 0.39 0.38 0.29 0.22 0.18 0.19 0.14 0.12 0.10 0.08 0.06 0.05

Classifications (continued) September 30, 2021

Country (continued)	% net assets
Peru	0.03
Mexico	0.04
Cyprus	0.02
Kenya	0.02
Bermuda	0.02
Greece	0.01
Norway	0.01
Jordan	0.01
Turkey	0.01
Kazakhstan	0.00
Total investments	94.06
Other assets/(liabilities)	5.94
Total net assets	100.00

Wellington Responsible Values Multi-Sector Credit Fund

Investment Manager's Report September 30, 2021

Investment Objective and Policy

The investment objective of the Fund is to seek long term total returns.

The Investment Manager will actively manage the Fund, seeking to achieve the objective by allocating its assets across a broadly diversified portfolio of credit instruments from a responsible investment universe which restricts investment in certain industries.

Although the Fund does not have a specific sustainable objective, the Fund has adopted the following binding restrictions that are consistent with its investment objective, and which exclude certain types of issuers whose exposures are, in the Investment Manager's view, not consistent with the Fund's 'responsible' environmental and social characteristics described below. The Fund will define a responsible investment universe by using standard industry classifications to exclude the following industries: fossil fuels, controversial and conventional weapons; and tobacco and cannabis. However, the Investment Manager's view of the responsible investment universe may evolve over time and further exclusions may be added. Additionally, the inclusion of an issuer does not mean that its core business is necessarily related to responsible investing.

Environmental

• The Fund will not invest in securities of any corporate issuer involved in the production, transport or refining of fossils fuels or that has ownership of fossil fuel reserves. The Fund also considers any revenue generated from fossil fuels and seeks to avoid the securities of any corporate issuer that generates >25% of their revenue from fossil fuels but cannot guarantee this. For sovereign issuers, the Fund will not invest in those countries where fossil fuels makes up >67% of exports.

Social

- The Fund will not invest in securities of any corporate issuer involved in the manufacturing and sale of controversial munitions. The Fund will also not invest in the securities of any corporate issuer that generates >5% of their revenue from either the production of conventional weapons systems, components, and support systems and services; or the manufacture or retail of civilian firearms and ammunition.
- The Fund will not invest in securities of any issuer involved in either the production of tobacco or cannabis products, or that generate >25% of their revenue from tobacco related business activities.

Sustainable Investments

• The Fund will typically target a range of 5%-10% of the Net Asset Value of the Fund (excluding cash and cash equivalents) with a minimum of 5%, in debt issued by companies and organisations that Investment Manager believes are addressing the world's social and environmental challenges in a differentiated way through their products, services and projects. The Investment Manager aims to select securities whose social and/or environmental impact is quantifiable and where fundamental analysis supports a long-term return. The Investment Manager relies on a bottom-up process for identifying and analyzing candidate issuers for investment. The Investment Manager uses issuer reports and proprietary models to develop individualized key performance indicators to understand the nature of the impact generated by the issuer.

The inclusion of an issuer does not mean that its core business is necessarily related to responsible investing.

The Fund will also apply the Company's Exclusion Policy. Further details of this and the above exclusions can be found in the section entitled Exclusions. More product-specific information can also be found on www.wellingtonfunds.com.

The evaluation of Sustainability Risks through the analysis of ESG factors is part of the Fund's investment process as, in the Investment Manager's view, Sustainability Risks can materially affect a company's financial performance and competitiveness.

The Investment Manager considers ESG factors as part of its broader analysis of individual issuers (including with regards to Sustainability Risk assessment), using inputs from the Investment Manager's team of ESG analysts to help identify global best practices, prepare for company engagement and collaborate on new research inputs. The factors which will be considered will vary depending on the security in question, but typically include ownership structure, board structure and membership, capital allocation track record, management incentives, labour relations history, and climate risks.

Wellington Responsible Values Multi-Sector Credit Fund (continued)

Investment Manager's Report (continued) September 30, 2021

Investment Objective and Policy (continued)

The Investment Manager believes that the Fund will be exposed to a broad range of Sustainability Risks. In assessing these risks, the Investment Manager draws upon a wide variety of internal (such as research by their team of global industry analysts) and external research (such as company meetings) to assess any potential impact on the value of the security over the time horizon of the Fund. While these risks vary from company to company, those that are particularly relevant include where changes in climate are posing an increasing risk to some issuers. Where data is available and considered to be material, climate change factors can be incorporated into the assessment of credit risk and security selection, using a framework which considers two key types of climate risk: physical risk and transition risk.

Through interactions with company management teams, the Investment Manager seeks a better understanding of any underlying Sustainability Risks, incorporating them into their assessments of a company's outlook, and looking to avoid investments in assets securities where the likelihood of a Sustainability Risk event is under-represented in the price of the security. The Investment Manager believes that active engagement with companies can support changes in corporate behaviour and actions that benefit the Fund and help mitigate Sustainability Risks.

It is not anticipated that any single Sustainability Risk will materially drive a negative financial impact on the value of the Fund. Further details on the Sustainability Risks considered and their potential impacts are included under Sustainability Risks within the section of the Prospectus entitled Risk Factors.

The Investment Manager evaluates the governance practices of investee companies in accordance with Wellington Management Group's Global Governance Assessment Policy, on which more information on can be found here: www.wellingtonfunds.com/sfdr.

Subject to the above exclusions, the Fund will invest primarily in high-yielding sectors of the credit market, such as emerging market debt, high yield debt, and bank loans (sometimes referred to as senior floating rate loans or leveraged loans, but referred to herein as "bank loans"), but may also invest in any debt obligation approved by the Investment Manager's credit research process and deemed to be consistent with the investment objectives of the Fund. The Fund's exposure to bank loans will generally be through assignment of credit agreements or (to a lesser extent) through loan participations.

The securities the Fund may invest in include, but are not limited to, securities issued by corporate, governmental (including municipal and agency) and supranational entities located around the world; bank loans; mortgage securities (including CMOs, whole loans, and CMBS); agency mortgage-backed securities; asset-backed securities; inflation-linked bonds; credit-linked notes and structured notes; repurchase and reverse repurchase agreements; preferred securities; loan participation notes (the "LPNs"); real estate investment trust (the "REIT") debt; convertible bonds; fixed income exchange traded funds (the "ETFs"); and short term instruments including cash and cash equivalents. Further, the Fund may invest in non-US Dollar denominated debt, unsecured debt, and subordinated debt (including capital and contingent capital securities). Aside from as set forth herein, equities and warrants will not be purchased directly and the Fund will only hold these securities if received as part of a restructuring or as the result of a conversion of a hybrid security.

The Fund may hold private placements, including those issued pursuant to Rule 144A and/or Regulation S, bank loans, trade finance loans, and other restricted securities, the liquidity of which the Investment Manager deems consistent with the Fund's investment objective.

The Fund may invest up to 10% of net assets in securities traded in China via Bond Connect.

The Fund may invest in commingled pool vehicles offered by Wellington Management and its affiliates, as deemed by the Fund manager to be consistent with the investment objective. Such investments may accrue operating expenses internal to their NAVs, and such accruals are separate from and in addition to the operating expenses the Fund.

To the extent the Fund invests in ETFs or other commingled vehicles managed by a third party, the Fund will bear the management fees, performance fees (if any) and operating expenses charged by the commingled vehicle(s).

The Fund may not invest more than 5% of its net assets in non-listed and non-traded collective investment schemes. The Fund may not invest more than 5% of its net assets in non-listed and non-traded collective investment schemes.

The Fund may buy and sell exchange-traded and over-the-counter derivative instruments, including bond futures; currency, interest rate, total rate of return, and credit default swaps; currency, bond, and swap options; deliverable and non-deliverable currency forward contracts; and other derivative instruments to enhance Fund management efficiency, and may hold short positions in these instruments for hedging purposes and otherwise in pursuit of the Fund's investment objective. The Fund will not engage in short sales of individual securities.

Wellington Responsible Values Multi-Sector Credit Fund (continued)

Investment Manager's Report (continued) September 30, 2021

Investment Objective and Policy (continued)

For the avoidance of doubt, this restriction does not apply to derivatives or to certain transactions structured by the Investment Manager to provide a similar exposure to that obtained through derivatives (for example, combining a sell transaction with a reverse repurchase (buy-sell back) transaction to simulate a forward contract on a debt security).

The Fund has defined procedures to ensure the transparency of valuation, specifically in the event that the Fund invests in securities which do not have readily available market quotations.

The average duration of the Fund will generally range between 2-6 years. The average credit quality of the Fund is generally expected to be below investment grade i.e. below Baa3 by Moody's, BBB- by Standard & Poor's, or BBB- by Fitch. In the event of split ratings on a security, the Investment Manager will use the highest rating of Moody's, Standard & Poor's or Fitch. If a security is unrated, then an equivalent credit rating, as deemed by the Investment Manager, may be used.

Active currency management will be permitted. The Fund will be denominated in the base currency, but currency exposure will be taken on an opportunistic basis. Currency exposure including cross-currency positions, which are not related to the Fund's bond and cash equivalent positions, may be assumed.

The Fund will not borrow, except where such borrowings are required only on a temporary or emergency basis such as a redemption or a merger.

The Fund must comply with rules and restrictions broadly applicable to Luxembourg specialised investment funds. As such, the Fund may not in principle invest more than 30% of its assets or of its commitments to subscribe in securities of the same kind issued by the same issuer (this restriction does not apply to (i) investments in securities issued or guaranteed by a member state of the OECD, or by its local authorities or by supranational institutions and bodies of a European, regional or worldwide nature, (ii) investments in target funds which are subject to risk diversification requirements at least similar to those provided for in relation to the Fund). For the application of this restriction, each sub-fund of a target fund with an umbrella structure is to be considered as a separate issuer, provided that sub-fund commitments to third parties are segregated. Further, short sales may not in principle have as a result that the Fund holds a short position in securities of the same kind issued by the same issuer which represent more than 30% of its assets. Finally, when using derivative instruments, the Fund must ensure risk diversification comparable to the above by means of an appropriate diversification of the underlying assets. For this purpose, the counterparty risk in relation to OTC derivatives must be limited according to the quality and the qualification of the counterparty.

The Net Asset Value of the Fund may experience high volatility from time to time.

Overview

The Fund has been managed in accordance with its investment objective and policy as set out in the Offering Memorandum. The full investment objective and policy are disclosed in the previous section above.

Report on Financial Activities of the Year

The Portfolio generated a gross total return of 8.84% (USD, unhedged) for the year ended September 30, 2021. Structural allocations to global high yield and bank loans contributed the most to the Portfolio's 12-month performance; on an excess return basis, lowest-rated sectors were among the best performers, benefiting from pent-up demand as economies reopened and vaccination rates increased. Yields rose significantly in the first quarter of 2021 following an improving growth outlook and reinforced reflation narrative. Performance across the emerging markets fixed income sectors was also positive during the period, principally shaped by accommodative policy stances by global central banks', though by the end of the period steps were taken toward policy normalization in response to mounting inflation pressures. Our structured finance allocations had an overall positive impact on results benefitting from continued economic recovery.

Within credit, coupon income helped to cushion against the impact of higher sovereign yields and widening spreads by the end of the period. Exposure to developed market high yield was the main contributor to performance. The Portfolio maintained the largest exposure to bank loans; security selection within bank loans, primarily industrials, contributed favorably to performance. An allocation to investment grade credit contributed favorably to performance as corporate fundamentals rapidly improved. An allocation to convertible bonds also contributed to returns due to their correlation to rising equities. We are finding attractive opportunities in the technology and biotech sectors and favor converts for their positive convexity profiles in a tight spread environment.

Within EM debt, the portfolio maintained an allocation to select emerging markets sovereign external, local, and corporate debt throughout the period. Emerging markets debt (EMD) positioning, primarily hard-currency sovereigns and EM corporates, contributed favorably to performance during the period as a recovering global economy supported emerging markets via a boost through the commodity and global trade channels.

Wellington Responsible Values Multi-Sector Credit Fund (continued)

Investment Manager's Report (continued) September 30, 2021

Report on Financial Activities of the Year (continued)

The Portfolio's cyclical allocations to securitized sectors contributed favorably to performance overall as these sectors recovered. Commercial mortgage-backed securities (CMBS) aided results as collateral performance is benefitting from continued economic recovery and demand for higher-yielding assets. An allocation to non-agency residential mortgage-backed securities (NA RMBS), particularly post-crisis "2.0" issuances was the top contributor to performance within the securitized sectors. An allocation to agency MBS detracted modestly from results and offset some of the positive performance within securitized sectors; spreads widened, reflecting concerns about an Fed tapering.

Tactical duration positioning detracted from performance, in aggregate. We also maintained TIPS exposure as we continued to believe the market was underpricing inflation expectations. This positioning contributed modestly to results as inflation expectations rose.

Outlook

We expect continued above trend growth, underpinned by healing labor market and improving public health backdrop, and believe that bouts of market volatility will present opportunities to buy assets at attractive valuations. We maintain a moderately pro-cyclical posture and preserve a buffer of cash and other liquid instruments to take advantage of future dislocations.

We believe the high yield default rate should continue to decline over the coming year; spreads are at post-GFC tights, and much, but not all, good news is priced into bonds. We own a moderately-sized allocation to high yield bonds and focus on issuers that have not fully recovered to pre-crisis valuations.

US bank loans prices have recovered, but loans still look attractive versus high yield, as their default loss experience tends to be better. Bank loans issuers in sectors like cable, food & beverage, and building materials have solid fundamentals. We favor issuers in sectors with strong, sustainable cash flow.

Within EM, we believe improved economic data coupled with ample global liquidity will be supportive for EM asset markets, and lasting COVID impacts will drive uneven growth and fiscal trajectories. As a result, we are focused on countries with relatively low repayment needs over the next few years. We believe EM corporates are better positioned than sovereigns to restore their credit profiles and maintain exposures corporate issuers with prudent balance sheet management and low exposure to their home countries.

Within structured finance, attractive forbearance plans, low interest rates, and undersupply are tailwinds for US housing. The portfolio owns select structured finance opportunities tied to residential and commercial mortgages.

We own modest exposure to select convertible bonds issuer for their strong upside potential, focusing on technology and biotech sectors.

Performance

Wellington Responsible Values Multi-Sector Credit Fund launched on August 11, 2020 with N, S, T USD, S GBP (hedged) and S GBP M1 (hedged-distributing) share classes. The table below details the performance of all funded share classes within the Fund.

	Total Ret	turns (%)		
	Periods ended September 30, 2021			
	6 Mths	1 Year	Since Inception	Inception Date
Class N USD	2.39%	8.06%	7.10%	August 11, 2020
Class S USD	2.44%	8.17%	7.21%	August 11, 2020
Class T USD	2.67%	8.64%	7.69%	August 11, 2020
Class S GBP (hedged)	2.33%	7.76%	6.78%	August 11, 2020
Class S GBP M1 (hedged-distributing)	2.33%	7.75%	6.77%	August 11, 2020

The Fund is a Non-benchmark relative strategy.

Returns are net of fees and expenses.

Returns for periods of greater than one year are annualised.

All classes are accumulating and unhedged unless otherwise noted.

The figures stated in this report are historical and not necessarily indicative of future performance.

Statistical information

Fund information	2021	2020
Total net assets	117,353,041	105,156,287

Investment Manager's Report (continued) September 30, 2021

Statistical information (continued)

Share class information ¹	2021	2020
Class N USD		
Total net assets	10,811	10,005
Number of shares outstanding	1,000	1,000
Net asset value per share	10.8114	10.0049
Class S USD		
Total net assets	10,824	10,006
Number of shares outstanding	1,000	1,000
Net asset value per share	10.8237	10.0063
Class T USD		
Total net assets	54,844,006	50,480,469
Number of shares outstanding	5,041,518	5,041,518
Net asset value per share	10.8785	10.0130
Class S GBP (hedged)		
Total net assets	16,460	15,275
Number of shares outstanding	1,528	1,528
Net asset value per share	10.7739	9.9981
Net asset value per share in USD*	14.5270	12.9256
Class S GBP M1 (hedged-distributing) ²		
Total net assets	46,327,133	42,261,811
Number of shares outstanding	4,496,325	4,245,395
Net asset value per share	10.3033	9.9547
Net asset value per share in USD*	13.8925	12.8695

 $^{^{1}}$ All classes are accumulating and unhedged unless otherwise noted. 2 The S GBP (hedged-distributing) share class changed name to the S GBP M1 (hedged-distributing) on September 15, 2021. For information purposes only.

Statement of investments September 30, 2021

Morrison communication Morrison contents	Holding/					Holding/				
Preferred stocks		CCY**	* Investment					* Investment		
Preferred stocks 3 USD Bietran Diskinism and Campary 151940 0.14 450 USD Cell Sizies Group AG 425% 481837 0.41 0.15			· 							
3 USD Dectan Dicinisma and Company 161,940 0.14 161,1720,1720,1720,1720,1720,1720,1720,172	·			0 0				,		
Total preferred stocks		Prefe	rred stocks			450		Credit Suisse Group AG 6.25%		
Fixed income securities			1 /			105	E1 10		484,825	0.41
Pictual forcem securities	0		' -			105	EUR		129 525	011
Asset backed securities		Iotai	preferred stocks	191,143	0.16	80	CAD		127,323	0.11
Asset bacted securities		Fixed	income securities						64,130	0.05
100 USD Venture 34 CLO Limited 6.26% 594.052 0.08 515 USD DPWorld 558 Stam 600% 516 USD		A	hadrad acquition			250	USD		280.862	0.24
Total asset backed securities						205	EUR			
Total asset backed securities	100	USD		94.252	0.08	515	USD			
Corporate bonds		Total	=			100	EL ID			
Corporate bonds		iotai	asset backed securities	74,232	0.00			*	115,026	0.10
Coposition Cop		_				200	LOIX		230,304	0.20
100 EUR AA Bend Company Limited 6.27% 114,998 0.10 114,998		Corp	orate bonds			51	USD			
20 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/08/2029 114,998 0.10 20 EUR. Albrier France SA 5088 01/02/2027 145,382 0.12 21 EUR. Albrier France SA 5088 01/02/2027 145,382 0.12 22 EUR. Albrier France SA 5088 01/02/2027 145,382 0.12 23 EUR. Albrier France SA 5088 01/02/2027 145,382 0.12 24 EUR. Albrier France SA 5088 01/02/2027 145,382 0.12 25 USD. Agega France SA 400% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 26 EUR. Albrier France SA 5088 01/02/2027 145,382 0.12 27 EUR. Albrier France SA 5088 01/02/2027 145,382 0.12 28 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 29 EUR. Albrier France SA 5088 01/02/2027 145,382 0.12 20 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 210 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 210 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 210 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 210 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 210 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 210 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 210 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 210 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 210 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 210 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 210 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 210 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 210 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 210 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 210 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 210 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 210 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 210 EUR. Albrier France SA 400% 15/07/2029 200% 15/0	100	,				100	EI ID		54,692	0.05
Abanca Corporation Bancaria SA 7598 (2010) 2021 25,0539 0.21 2000 TRY European Bank for Reconstruction & Deelepoment 1,2508 (900)/2023 66,001 0.06	100	GBP		153.854	013	100	LOIN		114.998	0.10
Abanca Corporation Baracia SA	200	EUR		133,031	0.15	640	TRY	European Bank for Reconstruction &	, , , ,	
125,462				250,539	0.21	2.000	TD) (66,001	0.06
260 USD Adam Green Energy UP Limited	100	EUR		125.462	011	2,000	IRY		214420	0.18
238.61 172004 281.824 0.24 0.31720034 0.21 0.21 0.21 0.25 0.21 0.21 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.26 0.27 0.27 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.26 0.27 0.27 0.25 0	260	USD		125,702	0.11	200	EUR		21 1, 120	0.10
15.08.0024			6.25% 10/12/2024	281,824	0.24			03/12/2024 ^{(i),(iii)}	252,361	0.21
285 USD Aegea Finance Sarl 5.75% 10/10/2024 292,125 0.25 65 USD Ford Motor Company 4.35% 69,225 0.06	131	EUR		15204/	0.12	156	USD		171 591	0.15
105 EUR Alfice France Holding SA 8.00% 129.478 0.11 51 USD 150 Cenworth Holdings Incorporated 1505/2027 145,382 0.12 19 USD 1	285	USD				65	USD		171,571	0.15
100 EUR Altice France SA 5.888 (01/02/2027 145,382 0.12 4.90% IS/08/2023 52,138 0.04 200 EUR Altice France SA 6.00% IS/07/2029 228,120 0.19 IT9 USD Genworth Holdings Incorporated 4.80% IS/02/2024 121,380 0.10 105 EUR Ardaph Packaging Finance Pic 2.13% 121,690 0.10 15/08/2026 121,690 0.10 420 USD Genworth Holdings Incorporated 4.50% IS/06/2034 253,760 0.22 100 EUR Arraph Packaging Finance Sarl 1.88% 01/02/2028 109,440 0.09 21/02/2023 429,450 0.37 100 EUR Avantor Funding Incorporated 3.88% 15/07/2028 121,110 0.10 100 EUR Ginds Escrow Issuer SA 3.88% 171,199 0.10 200 USD Azure Power Energy Limited 3.58% 202,000 0.17 S1 USD HCA Incorporated 5.38% 01/09/2026 58,352 0.05 19/08/2025 42/12/2024 289,231 0.25 26 USD HCA Incorporated 5.63% 01/09/2028 30,932 0.03 15 USD B&G Foods Incorporated 5.25% 15/09/2027 53,192 0.05 26 USD HCA Incorporated 5.63% 01/09/2028 30,932 0.03 15 USD B&G Foods Incorporated 5.25% 220 USD HSBC Holdings finance 2017 Company Limited 3.63% 01/09/2026 53,352 0.05 20 USD Banco de Credito Social Cooperativo SA 5.25% 27/11/2031 245,762 0.21 Limited 3.75% 29/05/2024 274,775 0.22 20 USD Banco de Credito Social Cooperativo Sancolombia SA 3.00% 29/01/2025 212,271 0.18 290 USD Limited 3.75% 29/05/2024 274,775 0.23 0.05 0.				_, _,				08/12/2026	69,225	0.06
200 EUR Altice France SA 4,00% 15/07/2029 228,120 0.19 119 USD Genworth Holdings Incorporated 121,380 0.10 105 EUR Ardagh Packaging Finance SA 2,00% 3006/2027 252,668 0.22 244 USD Genworth Holdings Incorporated 15/08/2026 253,760 0.22 100 EUR Ardagh Packaging Finance Sarl 1,88% 01/02/2028 109,440 0.09 420 USD Greenko Mauritus Limited 6,25% 21/02/2023 429,450 0.37 100 EUR Avantor Funding Incorporated 3,88% 100,72028 121,110 0.10 0.15 (707/2028 121,110 0.10 0.15 (707/2028 121,110 0.10 0.15 (707/2028 121,110 0.10 0.15 (707/2028 17,119 0.10 0.10 0.15 (707/2028 17,119 0.10 0	100	EL ID				51	USD		E2 120	0.04
210 EUR						119	USD		32,130	0.04
15/08/2026 121,690 0.10 6.50% 15/06/2034 253,760 0.22									121,380	0.10
100 EUR	105	EUR				244	USD		252.740	0.22
100 EUR 188% 01/02/2028 109,440 0.09 21/02/2023 429,450 0.37	100	EL ID		121,690	0.10	420	LISD		253,760	0.22
100 EUR	100	EUK		109.440	0.09	120	OSB		429,450	0.37
200 USD Azure Power Energy Limited 3.58% 19/08/2026 202,000 0.17 51 USD HCA Incorporated 5.38% 01/09/2026 58,352 0.05	100	EUR				100	EUR		117.100	0.10
19/08/2026 202,000	200	LICD		121,110	0.10	60	LISD			
275 USD Azure Power Solar Energy Private Limited 5.65% 24/12/2024 289,231 0.25 26 USD HCA Incorporated 7.50% 15/11/2095 39,390 0.03	200	USD		202.000	0.17					
S1 USD	275	USD		202,000	0.17	26	USD		30,932	0.03
15/09/2027 53,192 0.05 09/03/2026 ^(0,60) 220,550 0.19				289,231	0.25				39,390	0.03
200 EUR Banco de Credito Social Cooperativo 245,762 0.21 Limited 3.75% 27/04/2022 257,712 0.22	51	USD		53 192	0.05	220	USD	HSBC Holdings Plc 4.00% 09/03/2026 ^{(i),(iii)}	220 550	0.19
SA 5.25% 27/11/2031	200	EUR		33,172	0.03	265	USD		220,330	0.17
Limited 3.75% 29/05/2024 274,775 0.23			SA 5.25% 27/11/2031 ⁽ⁱ⁾						257,712	0.22
17/04/2022 [©] 200,237 0.17 400 USD Huarong Finance 2019 Company 366,200 0.31				212,271	0.18	290	USD		274 775	0.23
100 EUR Barclays Plc 0.58% 09/08/2029 ⁽⁰⁾ 114,420 0.10 Limited 4.50% 29/05/2029 366,200 0.31	200	USD		200.237	0.17	400	USD		27 1,775	0.23
5,25% 01/02/2028 5,515 0.00 31/01/2028® 118,346 0.10 265 USD BOC Aviation USA Corporation	100	EUR						Limited 4.50% 29/05/2029	366,200	0.31
265 USD BOC Aviation USA Corporation 1.63% 29/04/2024 267,036 0.23 1.00% 23/05/2022 ⁽⁰⁾ 300,804 0.26 51 USD CF Industries Incorporated 5.15% 15/03/2034 62,387 0.05 International Airport Finance SA 15/03/2034 62,387 0.05 International Finance Corporation 260 USD CIFI Holdings Group Company 27 EUR Clarios Global LP 4.38% 15/05/2026 276,757 0.24 325 USD Interpipe Holdings Pic 8.38% 100 EUR Constellium SE 4.25% 15/02/2026 117,344 0.10 200 USD Continuum Energy Levanter Private Limited 4.50% 09/02/2027 308,171 0.26 100 EUR USD Credit Suisse Group AG 5.25% 100 EUR USD Credit Suisse Group AG 5.25% 100 EUR Industrial & Commercial Bank of China 1.00% 23/05/2022 ⁽⁰⁾ 300,804 0.26 12.00% 15/03/2033 732,915 0.62 12	5	USD		5515	0.00	100	EUR		110 244	0.10
1.63% 29/04/2024 267,036 0.23 1.00% 23/05/2022 ⁰ 300,804 0.26	265	LISD		5,515	0.00	300	USD		110,570	0.10
15/03/2034 62,387 0.05 12.00% 15/03/2033 732,915 0.62	203	030		267,036	0.23			1.00% 23/05/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	300,804	0.26
600 USD CIFI Holdings Group Company Limited 4.38% 12/04/2027 558,300 0.48 zero coupon 22/02/2038 47,189 0.04 231 EUR Clarios Global LP 4.38% 15/05/2026 276,757 0.24 325 USD Interpipe Holdings Plc 8.38% 100 EUR Constellium SE 4.25% 15/02/2026 117,344 0.10 13/05/2026 319,312 0.27 298 USD Continuum Energy Levanter Private Limited 4.50% 09/02/2027 308,171 0.26 6.25% 26/04/2029 216,750 0.18 200 USD Credit Suisse Group AG 5.25% 100 EUR IQVIA Incorporated 2.25%	51	USD				677	USD		722.015	0.42
Limited 4.38% 2/04/2027 558,300 0.48 zero coupon 22/02/2038 47,189 0.04 231 EUR Clarios Global LP 4.38% 15/05/2026 276,757 0.24 325 USD Interpipe Holdings Plc 8.38% 100 EUR Constellium SE 4.25% 15/02/2026 117,344 0.10 13/05/2026 319,312 0.27 298 USD Continuum Energy Levanter Private 200 USD Investment Energy Resources Limited Limited 4.50% 09/02/2027 308,171 0.26 0.25% 26/04/2029 216,750 0.18 200 USD Credit Suisse Group AG 5.25% 100 EUR IQVIA Incorporated 2.25%	400	LICD		62,387	0.05	3 600	MXN		/32,915	0.62
231 EUR Clarios Global LP 4.38% 15/05/2026 276,757 0.24 325 USD Interpipe Holdings Plc 8.38% 13/05/2026 319,312 0.27 298 USD Continuum Energy Levanter Private Limited 4.50% 09/02/2027 308,171 0.26 200 USD Investment Energy Resources Limited 6.25% 26/04/2029 216,750 0.18 200 USD Credit Suisse Group AG 5.25% 100 EUR IQVIA Incorporated 2.25%	600	USD		558.300	0.48	5,000	1 12 (1 4		47,189	0.04
298 USD Continuum Energy Levanter Private Limited 4.50% 09/02/2027 308,171 0.26 200 USD Investment Energy Resources Limited 6.25% 26/04/2029 216,750 0.18 200 USD Credit Suisse Group AG 5.25% 100 EUR IQVIA Incorporated 2.25%			Clarios Global LP 4.38% 15/05/2026	276,757	0.24	325	USD	Interpipe Holdings Plc 8.38%	212212	0.07
Limited 4.50% 09/02/2027 308,171 0.26 6.25% 26/04/2029 216,750 0.18 200 USD Credit Suisse Group AG 5.25% 100 EUR IQVIA Incorporated 2.25%				117,344	0.10	200	LISD		319,312	0.27
200 USD Credit Suisse Group AG 5.25% 100 EUR IQVIA Incorporated 2.25%	298	USD		308 171	0.26	200	000		216,750	0.18
18/12/2024 ^{(i),(iii)} 209,250 0.18 15/01/2028 116,605 0.10	200	USD	Credit Suisse Group AG 5,25%	550,171		100	EUR			0
			18/12/2024 ^{(1),(iii)}	209,250	0.18			15/01/2028	116,605	0.10

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

minal			Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal			Market value	% n
00'*	CCY **	Investment	USD	assets	000' *	CCY**	Investment	USD	asse
		curities admitted to an official stock e	xchange listing			Corpo	orate bonds (continued)		
ntinue	d)					Corpor	ate (continued)		
	Fixed	income securities (continued)			51	USD	United Rentals North America		
		,			10	USD	Incorporated 4.88% 15/01/2028	53,919	0.0
(Corpo	orate bonds (continued)			10	USD	United Rentals North America Incorporated 3.75% 15/01/2032	10,113	0.0
(Corpord	ate (continued)			80	USD	United Wholesale Mortgage LLC	10,113	0.
290 L		Jollibee Worldwide Private Limited					5.50% 15/04/2029	77,672	0.0
		3.90% 23/01/2025 ^{(i),(iii)}	290,670	0.25	100	EUR	Verisure Holding AB 3.25%		
200 E		Jyske Bank AS 3.63% 04/12/2028 ^{(i),(iii)}	235,325	0.20			15/02/2027	116,396	0.
51 U		KB Home 4.80% 15/11/2029	55,590	0.05	100	EUR	Verisure Midholding AB 5.25%	110004	
515 U		Kernel Holding SA 6.50% 17/10/2024	543,422	0.46	140	GBP	15/02/2029 Virgin Money UK Plc 7.88%	118,894	0
475 L	USD	KWG Group Holdings Limited 6.00% 14/08/2026	418,000	0.36	160	GDF	14/12/2028 ⁽ⁱ⁾	243,780	С
289 E	FUR	La Financiere Atalian SASU 4.00%	110,000	0.50	100	EUR	Vmed O2 UK Financing I Plc 3.25%	215,700	
		15/05/2024	328,804	0.28			31/01/2031	118,878	0
280 L	USD	Liquid Telecommunications Financing			200	EUR	Volksbank Wien AG 7.75%		
		Plc 5.50% 04/09/2026	289,344	0.25			09/04/2024 ^{(i),(iii)}	258,426	0
200 E	EUR	Lorca Telecom Bondco SAU 4.00%	222.074	0.20	200	CAD	· ·		
100 [TI ID	18/09/2027 Loxam SAS 3.25% 14/01/2025	232,974	0.20			Company Guar Regs 2.65% 27/06/2022	160,227	(
100 E 205 E		Metinvest BV 5.63% 17/06/2025	116,803 248,483	0.10 0.21	200	USD	Yuzhou Group Holdings Company	100,227	
373 L		Millicom International Cellular SA	2 10, 103	0.21	200	005	Limited 6.35% 13/01/2027	128,000	(
5,5	005	6.25% 25/03/2029	408,982	0.35	105	EUR	Ziggo BV 2.88% 15/01/2030	122,863	(
250 L	USD	MTN Mauritius Investments Limited			1,050	USD	Zorlu Yenilenebilir Enerji AS 9.00%		
		6.50% 3/10/2026	284,250	0.24			01/06/2026	1,029,000	(
528 L	USD	Network i2i Limited 5.65%				Total	corporate bonds	23,548,380	20
100.1		15/01/2025 ^{(i),(iii)}	561,759	0.48					
100 E		Nexi SpA 1.63% 30/04/2026 Nexi SpA 1.75% 24/04/2027	116,206 133,598	0.10 0.11		Gover	nment bonds		
200 L		OCP SA 5.13% 23/06/2051	197,663	0.17			initent bonds		
50 L		OneMain Finance Corporation 6.13%	177,003	0.17	/ [Energy	0		
	005	15/03/2024	53,425	0.05	65	CAD	Ontario Electricity Financial Corporation 10.13% 15/10/2021	51,455	(
36 L	USD	OneMain Finance Corporation 5.38%					1	J1,TJJ	,
		15/11/2029	39,019	0.03		Finance			
25 L	USD	OneMain Finance Corporation 4.00%	24.075	0.00	300	USD	Export-Import Bank of Korea 0.93% 05/07/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	201 250	
400 L	ICD	15/09/2030	24,875	0.02	275	USD	Korea Development Bank 0.83%	301,359	
400 (しろし	Oryx Funding Limited 5.80% 03/02/2031	422,000	0.36	2/3	030	27/02/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	275,561	
100 E	FUR	Parts Europe SA 6.50% 16/07/2025	120,821	0.10		44		270,00	
630 L		PISC Koks via IMH Capital DAC	120,021	01.0	200	Munici‡ USD			
		5.90% 23/09/2025	663,516	0.57	280	USD	Chicago Board of Education 6.04% 01/12/2029	321,348	
105 E	EUR	Q-Park Holding I BV 2.00%			110	USD	Metropolitan Transportation Authority	321,310	
		01/03/2026 ⁽ⁱ⁾	117,102	0.10	110	000	5.18% 15/11/2049	150,129	
100 E	EUR	Q-Park Holding I BV 2.00%	110574	0.00	135	USD	Metropolitan Transportation Authority		
266 L	ICD	01/03/2027	110,564	0.09			5.00% 5/11/2050	161,584	
200 (しろし	Star Energy Geothermal Wayang Windu Limited 6.75% 24/04/2033	304,631	0.26	270	USD	Seminole County Industrial		
100 E	FUR	Techem Verwaltungsgesellschaft	30 1,031	0.20			Development Authority 6.00%	270 144	
.00 2		675 mbH 2.00% 15/07/2025	115,084	0.10			15/11/2025	270,144	(
105 E	EUR	Teva Pharmaceutical Finance					§ governments		
		Netherlands II BV 4.50% 01/03/2025	126,253	0.11	122	USD	Argentina Republic Government		
13 L	USD	Teva Pharmaceutical Finance	10.000	0.01		LICD	International Bond 1.00% 09/07/2029	46,631	(
(OF 1	ICD	Netherlands III BV 2.80% 21/07/2023	12,923	0.01	1,1/1	USD	Argentina Republic Government International Bond 0.50%		
605 L	USD	Teva Pharmaceutical Finance Netherlands III BV 3.15% 01/10/2026	579,287	0.49			09/07/2030 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	427,447	
575 L	LISD	Times China Holdings Limited 5.75%	377,207	0.77	2,697	USD	Argentina Republic Government	127,117	
0,0	005	14/01/2027	503,125	0.43			International Bond 1.13%		
100 E	EUR	Titan Holdings II BV 5.13%					09/07/2035 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	879,102	(
		15/07/2029	117,627	0.10	723	USD	Argentina Republic Government		
100 E	EUR	TK Elevator Midco GmbH 4.38%	1000/=	0.10			International Bond 2.50% 09/07/2041 (ii)	263,533	,
	EL ID	15/07/2027	120,967	0.10	285	EUR	Benin Government International Bond	200,033	(
100 5	HUK	Trivium Packaging Finance BV 3.75%			203	LOIN	4.88% 19/01/2032	329,118	(
100 E		15/08/2026	110 571	() 17)					
100 E		15/08/2026 Trust Fibra Uno 6.39% 15/01/2050	118,561 306,199	0.10 0.26	150	EUR	Benin Government International Bond	327,110	

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/ nominal 000'*	CCY**	[†] Investment	Market value USD	% net assets	Holding/ nominal 000' *		* Investment	Market value USD	% net assets
		curities admitted to an official stock e					rnment bonds (continued)		
(continue	ed)					Non-U	S governments (continued)		
	Fixed	income securities (continued)			200	EUR	Mexico Government International	212.442	0.10
		,			140	USD	Bond 1.45% 25/10/2033 Mexico Government International	218,462	0.19
	Gove	rnment bonds (continued)			1 10	OJD	Bond 4.75% 08/03/2044	148,864	0.13
21222		S governments (continued)			462	USD	Mexico Government International	472.002	0.40
210,000	CLP	Bonos de la Tesoreria de la Republica en pesos 4.70% 01/09/2030	242,480	0.21	336	USD	Bond 4.50% 31/01/2050 Mexico Government International	473,203	0.40
210	USD	Brazil Government International Bond	212,100	0.21	220	USD	Bond 5.00% 27/04/2051	368,508	0.31
		3.88% 12/06/2030	203,346	0.17	410	USD	Mongolia Government International		
263	USD	Brazil Government International Bond 5.00% 27/01/2045	245,297	0.21	IOS	EUR	Bond 5.13% 07/04/2026 Morocco Government International	429,520	0.37
749	BRL	Brazil Notas do Tesouro Nacional	273,277	0.21	103	EOIN	Bond 1.50% 27/11/2031	112,320	0.10
		Serie F 10.00% 01/01/2025	139,907	0.12	105	EUR	North Macedonia Government		
747	BRL	Brazil Notas do Tesouro Nacional Serie F 10.00% 01/01/2027	137,049	0.12	227	USD	International Bond 2.75% 18/01/2025	127,607	0.11
4,065	BRI	Brazil Notas do Tesouro Nacional	137,077	0.12	226	USD	Panama Government International Bond 4.50% 16/04/2050	245,394	0.21
		Serie F 10.00% 01/01/2031	717,580	0.61	55	USD	Peru Government International Bond	,	
23	EUR	Bulgaria Government International	25.757	0.02	70	LICD	4.13% 25/08/2027	60,803	0.05
400	USD	Bond 1.38% 23/09/2050 Colombia Government International	25,656	0.02	/0	USD	Peru Government International Bond 2,78% 23/01/2031	69,379	0.06
	002	Bond 5.63% 26/02/2044	416,700	0.36	210	USD	Philippine Government International	0,13,1,1	0.00
847	USD	Colombia Government International	024770	0.70	22	EL ID	Bond 3.95% 20/01/2040	228,677	0.19
1.123.700	COP	Bond 5.00% 15/06/2045 Colombia TES 7.00% 30/06/2032	824,660 278,318	0.70 0.24	32	EUR	Romania Government International Bond 1.38% 02/12/2029	36,400	0.03
, -,	EUR	Croatia Government International	270,310	0.21	21	EUR	Romania Government International	30, 100	0.03
100	E. 15	Bond 1.13% 19/06/2029	244,386	0.21	2.4	EL ID	Bond 2.12% 16/07/2031	24,304	0.02
120	EUR	Croatia Government International Bond 1.75% 04/03/2041	142,342	0.12	26	EUR	Romania Government International Bond 2.00% 28/01/2032	29,263	0.03
115	USD	Dominican Republic International	1 12,3 12	0.12	20	EUR	Romania Government International	27,203	0.03
0.50		Bond 6.85% 27/01/2045	128,318	0.11			Bond 2.00% 14/04/2033	22,165	0.02
350	USD	Dominican Republic International Bond 6.40% 05/06/2049	370,628	0.32	2/	EUR	Romania Government International Bond 3.88% 29/10/2035	35,082	0.03
10	USD	Ecuador Government International	370,020	0.52	23	EUR	Romania Government International	33,002	0.03
		Bond 1.00% 31/07/2035 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	6,500	0.01			Bond 3.38% 08/02/2038	27,694	0.02
3/0	USD	Egypt Government International Bond 7.63% 29/05/2032	366,300	0.31	365	EUR	Romania Government International Bond 2.63% 02/12/2040	393.406	0.34
100	USD	Egypt Government International Bond	300,300	0.51	85	EUR	Romania Government International	373,100	0.51
		6.88% 30/04/2040	90,625	0.08			Bond 2.75% 4/04/204	91,492	0.08
210	USD	Egypt Government International Bond 8.88% 29/05/2050	206,871	0.18	230	EUR	Romania Government International Bond 2.88% I 3/04/2042	248,566	0.21
200	USD	Gabon Government International	200,071	0.10	9,520	RUB	Russia Federal Bond - OFZ 7.65%	270,300	0.21
		Bond 6.95% 6/06/2025	216,163	0.18			10/04/2030	134,593	0.11
220	USD	Ghana Government International Bond 6.38% 1/02/2027	204.875	0.17	25,940	RUB	Russia Federal Bond - OFZ 5.90% 12/03/2031	324,709	0.28
95	EUR	Hungary Government International	204,073	0.17	200	USD	Russia Foreign Bond - Eurobond	324,707	0.20
		Bond 1.75% 05/06/2035	115,488	0.10			4.75% 27/05/2026	224,913	0.19
10	EUR	Hungary Government International Bond 1,50% 17/11/2050	10,788	0.01	200	USD	Russia Foreign Bond - Eurobond 4.25% 23/06/2027	222,900	0.19
210	USD	Indonesia Government International	10,700	0.01	400	USD	Russia Foreign Bond - Eurobond	222,700	0.17
		Bond 4.75% 1/02/2029	244,673	0.21			5.10% 28/03/2035	478,825	0.41
357	USD	Indonesia Government International Bond 5.13% 15/01/2045	431,368	0.37	200	USD	Russia Foreign Bond - Eurobond 5.63% 04/04/2042	258,912	0.22
1,911,000	IDR	Indonesia Treasury Bond 7.00%	7,700	0.57	9,940	RUB	Russian Federal Bond - OFZ 7.15%	230,712	U.ZZ
		15/09/2030	139,956	0.12			12/11/2025	136,565	0.12
1,865,000	IDR	Indonesia Treasury Bond 7.50% 1.5/06/2035	137,441	0.12	400	EUR	Senegal Government International Bond 4.75% I 3/03/2028	482,500	0.41
265	EUR	lvory Coast Government International	1 111 ,\c1	0.12	105	EUR	Serbia International Bond 3.13%	702,300	U. 11 I
		Bond 5.88% 17/10/2031	319,944	0.27			15/05/2027	133,767	0.11
200	USD	Jordan Government International Bond 6.13% 29/01/2026	215,225	0.18	100	EUR	Serbia International Bond 1.50% 26/06/2029	114,594	0.10
3,035	MXN	Mexico Bonos 5.75% 05/03/2026	141,108	0.18	4,265	ZAR	South Africa Government Bond 8.00%	114,374	0.10
12,494	MXN	Mexico Bonos 7.75% 29/05/2031	624,112	0.53			31/01/2030	263,382	0.22
		Mexico Bonos 8.50% 18/11/2038	133,733	0.11	100	USD	South Africa Government Bond 6.25% 08/03/2041	104,519	0.09
110	EUR	Mexico Government International Bond 1.13% 17/01/2030	124,720	0.11			00/03/2011	107,717	0.07
			,. ==						

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 20<u>21</u>

Holding/ nominal	CCY**	* Investment	Market value USD	% net assets	Holding/ nominal 000'*	CCY**	Investment	Market value USD	% net assets
		curities admitted to an official stock e		ussets			gage backed securities (continued)		
(continu	ed)		_		_				
	Fixed	l income securities (continued)			364	USD	Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured Pass Through Certificates 3.52% 25/06/2048 ⁽ⁱ⁾	90,049	0.08
	Gove	rnment bonds (continued)			1,085	USD	Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured		
	Non-U	IS governments (continued)					Pass Through Certificates 1.96%	140 424	0.13
200	USD	Turkey Government International Bond 4.88% 09/10/2026	191,163	0.16	112	USD	25/02/2052 ⁽¹⁾ Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit Risk Debt Notes 4.34% 25/11/2023 ⁽¹⁾	148,424	0.13
706	USD	Turkey Government International Bond 5.75% 11/05/2047	583,244	0.50	245	USD	Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit		0110
100	USD	Ukraine Government International			60	USD	Risk Debt Notes 3.69% 25/04/2024 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit	250,223	0.21
100	USD	Bond 7.75% 01/09/2023 Ukraine Government International	106,900	0.09	201	USD	Risk Debt Notes 3.24% 25/07/2030 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit	61,194	0.05
430	USD	Bond 7.75% 01/09/2024 Ukraine Government International	108,175	0.09			Risk Debt Notes 7.84% 25/09/2048 ⁽¹⁾	219,640	0.19
		Bond 7.75% 01/09/2026	466,093	0.40	265	USD	Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit Risk Debt Notes 10.59% 25/03/2049 ⁽ⁱ⁾	297,434	0.25
410	USD	Ukraine Government International Bond 7.25% 15/03/2033	413,536	0.35	150	USD	Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit Risk Debt Notes 6.09% 25/08/2050 ⁽ⁱ⁾	159,421	0.14
700	EUR	UNEDIC ASSEO 0.01% 25/05/2031	797,480	0.68	195	USD	Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit		0.17
319	US tred	United States Treasury Inflation			350	USD	Risk Debt Notes 2.70% 25/01/2051 ⁽¹⁾ Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit	195,932	
447	USD	Indexed Bond 0.13% 15/07/2030 United States Treasury Inflation	352,206	0.30	225	USD	Risk Trust 4.49% 25/02/2049 ⁽¹⁾ Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit	361,482	0.31
		Indexed Bond 0.88% 15/02/2047	572,031	0.49		USD	Risk Trust 4.19% 25/04/2049 ⁽¹⁾ Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit	231,921	0.20
84	USD	United States Treasury Inflation Indexed Bond 0.13% 15/02/2051	91,864	0.08			Risk Trust 5.84% 25/07/2050 ⁽ⁱ⁾	100,996	0.09
2,365	USD	United States Treasury Note 2.25% 15/05/2041	2,459,231	2.09	75	USD	Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit Risk Trust 5.34% 25/09/2050 ⁽¹⁾	78,757	0.07
1,390	USD	United States Treasury Note 1.75% 15/08/2041	1,328,753	1.13	50	USD	Freddie Mac Structured Agency Credit Risk Trust 4.05% 25/11/2050 ⁽ⁱ⁾	52,531	0.04
	Total	government bonds	25,235,205	21.50	105	USD	MTRO Commercial Mortgage Trust 2.13% 15/12/2033 ⁽ⁱ⁾	101,834	0.09
					118	USD	PMT Credit RiskTransferTrust		
	Mort	gage backed securities			145	USD	2021-IR 3.00% 27/02/2024 ⁽ⁱ⁾ PRPM 2021-6 LLC 3.47%	120,584	0.10
	USD	BXTrust 5.01% 15/06/2023 ⁽ⁱ⁾	50,000	0.04	173	030	25/07/2026 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	144,792	0.12
	USD	CAMB Commercial Mortgage Trust 3.33% 15/12/2037 ⁽¹⁾	397,756	0.34	205	USD	PRPM 2021-7 LLC 3.67% 25/08/2026 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	205,178	0.17
175	USD	Connecticut Avenue Securities Trust 5.34% 25/06/2039 ⁽ⁱ⁾	181,144	0.15	100	USD	VCAT 2021-NPL2 LLC 4.21% 27/03/2051 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	100,390	0.09
480	USD	Connecticut Avenue Securities Trust 3.84% 25/09/2039 ⁽ⁱ⁾	487,714	0.42	210	USD	VCAT 2021-NPL3 LLC 3.97%		
405	USD	Connecticut Avenue Securities Trust 3.49% 25/10/2039 ⁽¹⁾	409,875	0.35	295	USD	25/05/2051 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾ VCAT 2021-NPL4 LLC 3.84%	209,852	0.18
100	USD	Connecticut Avenue Securities Trust			110	USD	25/08/2051 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾ Vericrest Opportunity Loan	295,374	0.25
485	USD	3.09% 25/01/2040 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Connecticut Avenue Securities Trust	99,969	0.08	295	USD	Transferee 4.83% 27/02/2051 (ii) Vericrest Opportunity Loan	110,067	0.09
132	USD	3.34% 25/01/2040 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Fannie Mae Connecticut Avenue	487,411	0.42			Transferee 4.95% 27/02/205 I (ii)	295,084	0.25
	USD	Securities 2.69% 25/05/2024 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Fannie Mae Connecticut Avenue	133,059	0.11		USD	Vericrest Opportunity Loan Transferee 4.95% 27/03/205 (ii)	261,512	0.22
		Securities 3.09% 25/07/2024 ⁽ⁱ⁾	266,734	0.23	190	USD	Vericrest Opportunity Loan Transferee 4.95% 25/04/2051 (ii)	189,841	0.16
34	USD	Fannie Mae Connecticut Avenue Securities 4.99% 25/11/2024 ⁽¹⁾	35,276	0.03	136	USD	Vericrest Opportunity Loan Transferee 4.95% 25/04/2051 ⁽ⁱⁱ⁾	135,986	0.12
10	USD	Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured Credit Risk 3.80% 25/01/2051 (i)	10,543	0.01	210	USD	Vericrest Opportunity Loan Transferee 4.83% 25/05/2051(ii)	209,970	0.18
45	USD	Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured Credit Risk 7.80% 25/01/2051 (1)	53,651	0.05	415	USD	Vericrest Opportunity Loan		
1,071	USD	Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured	33,031	0.00			Transferee 3.97% 25/08/2051 (ii)	414,273	0.35
		Pass Through Certificates 2.23% 25/05/2047 ⁽ⁱ⁾	95,805	0.08					
987	USD	Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured Pass Through Certificates 2.32%							
		25/05/2047 ⁽ⁱ⁾	147,495	0.13					

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Conference Library Conference Library Conference Comparate bonds (continued) Conference Confere	Holding/ nominal		Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net
Fixed income securities (continued)		* Investment					* Investment		
Pisced income securities (continued)	Transferable se	ecurities admitted to an official stock e	xchange listing			Corp	orate bonds (continued)		
Provided income securities (continued)	(continued)					Corbor	rate (continued)		
Mortgage backed securities (continued)	Eisrad	l in			177	,			
100 USD Venezed Cipportunity Ican 79965 0.08 25 USD Black Right Hisfory LLC 363% 0.1990208 0.19902	Fixed	income securities (continued)						175,672	0.15
Trainferende 2/18/26/80/2016 99:95 0.08 0.100/2028 1 USD	Mort	gage backed securities (continued))		51	USD		53,892	0.05
Total mortgage backed securities 56,972,496 48.57 25 US Calibro Components 500,000,002/303 500,000,002/303 500,000,002/303 500,000,002/303 500,000,002/303 500,000,002/303 500,000,002/303 500,000,002/303 500,000,002/303 500,000,002/303 500,000,002/303 500,000,002/303 500,000,002/303 500,000,002/303 500,000,002/303 500,000,002/303 500,000,002/303 500,000,002/303 500,000,000,000,000,000,000,000,000,000	100 USD		99.965	0.08	25	USD		25.125	0.02
Total fixed income securities 56,992,496 48.57 5 USD Cale Contemporated 400% 24,00% 00.0	Total	•			51	USD		,	
Total transferable securities admitted to an official stock exchange listing								54,347	0.05
Transferable securities admitted to an orthor regulated market 57,183,639 48,73 51 USD Gleans Entertainment Incorporated (25% 0107/2025 53,87 0.05 0.00		-			25	USD		24 906	0.02
Signature Sign					51	USD		27,700	0.02
Price Incompose	official stock of	exchange listing	57,183,639	48.73				53,691	0.05
Fixed incomes securities	T ())	90 I Io al Io I			51	USD		57.335	0.05
Corporate bonds	iransferable se	ecurities dealt on another regulated mo	irket		20	USD		2.,222	
Corporate bonds	Fixed	l income securities						20,250	0.02
Carprote					24	USD		24 224	0.02
Corporate	Corp	orate bonds			16	USD		27,320	0.02
20 USD	,						01/04/2023	17,860	0.02
143 USD					10	USD		10.475	0.01
297 USD			. ,		420	LICD		10,6/5	0.01
15/02/2025 30/622 0.26 15 USD Cattlett Pharma Solutions Incorporated S00% 30/09/2027 52.200 0.04 15 USD Catalent Pharma Solutions Incorporated S00% 30/09/2027 52.200 0.04 15 USD Catalent Pharma Solutions Incorporated S00% 30/09/2027 15.000 0.01 15.000 0.00			111,105	0.12	420	USD		434.175	0.37
Incorporated \$.00% 30/09/02/27 \$2,200 0.04 15 USD Catalent Pharma Solutions 15,000 0.01		15/02/2025	309,622	0.26	15	USD		,	
April Apri	50 USD		F2 200	0.04				14,729	0.01
1.50% 01/10/2024	47 LISD		52,200	0.04	15	USD		15,000	001
Si USD Alam.com Holdings Incorporated zero coupon ISO/I (2026) 135,296 0.12 51 USD CCO Holdings LLC 425% 50 USD Si USD CCO Holdings LLC 425% 50 USD Si USD CCO Holdings LLC 425% 50 USD 50 USD CCO Holdings LLC 425% CCO	17 032		42,241	0.04	104	USD		15,000	0.01
Column	151 USD		125.207	0.10				107,299	0.09
Supply Company Incorporated 4.00% 15/01/2028 61,275 0.05 15/01/2034 69,344 0.06	60 LISD		135,296	0.12	51	USD		51005	0.04
1501/2028	00 03D				70	USD		31,003	0.04
3006/2029 136,897 0.12 15/05/2029 55,087 0.05		15/01/2028	61,275	0.05			O .	69,344	0.06
74 USD Apellis Pharmaceuticals Incorporated 3350% I 5/09/2026 90.742 0.08 25 USD Cinemark USA Incorporated 5.88% 15/03/2026 25,250 0.02 APX Group Incorporated 6.75% 48,868 0.04 70 USD Cinemark USA Incorporated 5.25% 15/07/2028 68,950 0.06 1/06/2028 25,347 0.02 180 USD Claros Global LP 6.75% 15/05/2025 189,900 0.16 0.106/2028 21,91.24 0.19 4.75% 15/03/2028 27,524 0.02 180 USD Claravay Energy Operating LLC 4.75% 15/03/2028 27,524 0.02 180 USD Claravay Energy Operating LC 4.75% 15/03/2028 27,524 0.02 180 USD Claravay Energy Operating LC 4.75% 15/03/2028 27,524 0.02 180 USD Claravay Energy Operating LC 4.75% 15/03/2028 27,524 0.02 180 USD Claravay Energy Operating LC 4.75% 15/03/2028 27,524 0.02 180 USD Claravay Energy Operating LC 3.75% 15/03/2028 15,503/2028 15,503/2028 103 USD Community Health Systems 15/01/2029 103 USD Community Health Systems 16/01/47/2030 15,503 0.03 16,000 103 USD Community Health Systems 16/01/47/2031 10,000 10,000 10,000 120 USD Compass Group Diversified Holdings 15/01/2029 20,124 0.02 120 USD Compass Group Diversified Holdings 15/03/2031 10,000 11/04/2030 10,000	135 USD		124 007	0.13	51	USD		FF 007	٥٥٢
3.50% I 5/09/2026 90,742 0.08 25 USD Cinemark USA Incorporated 5.88% I 5/03/2026 25,250 0.02 I 5/03/2027 48,868 0.04 70 USD Cinemark USA Incorporated 5.25% 15/03/2028 68,950 0.06 0.06 0.06/2028 25,347 0.02 180 USD Clarios Global IP 6.75% I 5/05/2025 189,900 0.16 0.06 0.07/2028 219,124 0.19 26 USD Clarios Global IP 6.75% I 5/05/2025 189,900 0.16 0.07/2028 219,124 0.19 26 USD Clarios Global IP 6.75% I 5/05/2025 189,900 0.16 0.16 0.10 USD Arches Buyer Incorporated 6.13% 0.10 0.10 USD Arches Buyer Incorporated 6.13% 0.10 0.10 USD Clarios Global IP 6.75% I 5/05/2025 189,900 0.16 0.16 0.10 0.10 0.10 0.10 0.10 0.	74 USD		130,077	0.12	26	USD			
15/02/2027			90,742	0.08				20,713	0.02
25 USD	46 USD		10.070	0.04				25,250	0.02
10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	25 LISD		48,868	0.04	70	USD		40 QEA	0.04
215 USD	25 030		25,347	0.02	180	USD			
15 USD	215 USD						Clearway Energy Operating LLC		
15,038 0.01 0.07 0.09 0.09 0.09 0.09 0.000 0	100 1100		219,124	0.19				27,524	0.02
SI USD Ashton Woods USA LLC 6.63% 15/01/2028 54,187 0.05 0.05 103 USD Community Health Systems 15/01/2025 107,764 0.09	100 03D		108,500	0.09	15	USD		15.038	001
5 USD Ashton Woods USA LLC 4.63% 01/04/2030 5,028 0.00 Community Health Systems Incorporated 4.75% 15/02/2031 40,250 0.03 20 USD AssuredPartners Incorporated 5.63% 15/01/2029 20,124 0.02 Compass Group Diversified Holdings LLC 5.25% 15/04/2029 125,550 0.11 30 USD Banco de Credito del Peru 3.25% 30/09/2031 29,396 0.03 01/12/2028 15,038 0.01 210 USD Banco do Brasil SA 4.75% 20/03/2024 223,164 0.19 76 USD Credit Acceptance Corporation 6.63% 15/03/2026 79,420 0.07 6.63% 01/10/2030 28,375 0.02 368 USD CSN Islands XI Corporation 6.75% 28/01/2028 392,426 0.33 Incorporated 6.13% 15/04/2025 89,817 0.08 54 USD Dave & Buster's Incorporated 7.63% 01/11/2025 57,778 0.05 Incorporated 9.00% 15/12/2025 27,442 0.02 140 USD Dexcom Incorporated 0.25% 15/11/2025 165,900 0.14 Incorporated 5.00% 30/01/2028 235,283 0.20 10 USD Diamond BC BV 4.63% 01/10/2029 10,150 0.01 40 USD Bausch Health Companies 188 USD DraftKings Incorporated zero coupon	51 USD				103	USD		13,030	0.01
1/04/2030 5,028 0.00 1	F 1.1CD		54,187	0.05				107,764	0.09
20 USD AssuredPartners Incorporated 5.63% 120 USD Compass Group Diversified Holdings 15/01/2029 125,550 0.11 30 USD Banco de Credito del Peru 3.25% 30/09/2031 29,396 0.03 01/12/2028 15,038 0.01 210 USD Banco do Brasil SA 4.75% 20/03/2024 223,164 0.19 76 USD Credit Acceptance Corporation 6.63% 15/03/2026 79,420 0.07 25 USD Bath & Body Works Incorporated 6.63% 01/10/2030 28,375 0.02 368 USD CSN Islands XI Corporation 6.75% 28/01/2028 392,426 0.33 26 USD Bausch Health Companies 16,038 15/04/2025 89,817 0.08 54 USD Dave & Buster's Incorporated 7.63% 16,007 16,5900 0.14 26 USD Bausch Health Companies 165,900 0.14 27 USD Bausch Health Companies 15/11/2025 165,900 0.14 28 USD Bausch Health Companies 188 USD DraftKings Incorporated zero coupon	2 USD		5.028	0.00	40	USD	, ,	40.250	0.03
15/01/2029 20,124 0.02 LLC 5.25% 15/04/2029 125,550 0.11	20 USD		2,222		120	USD		10,230	0.03
30/09/2031 0 29,396 0.03 01/12/2028 15,038 0.01			20,124	0.02			LLC 5.25% 15/04/2029	125,550	0.11
210 USD Banco do Brasil SA 4.75% 20/03/2024 223,164 0.19 76 USD Credit Acceptance Corporation 6.63% 15/03/2026 79,420 0.07 6.63% 01/10/2030 28,375 0.02 368 USD CSN Islands XI Corporation 6.75% 28/01/2028 392,426 0.33 1000 1	30 USD		29 396	0.03	15	USD		IE 020	001
25 USD	210 USD				76	USD		13,036	0.01
88 USD Bausch Health Companies 28/01/2028 392,426 0.33 Incorporated 6.13% 15/04/2025 89,817 0.08 54 USD Dave & Buster's Incorporated 7.63% 01/11/2025 57,778 0.05 Incorporated 9.00% 15/12/2025 27,442 0.02 140 USD Dexcom Incorporated 0.25% 15/11/2025 165,900 0.14 Incorporated 5.00% 30/01/2028 235,283 0.20 10 USD Diamond BC BV 4.63% 01/10/2029 10,150 0.01 40 USD Bausch Health Companies 188 USD DraftKings Incorporated zero coupon		Bath & Body Works Incorporated			, 0		15/03/2026	79,420	0.07
Incorporated 6.13% 15/04/2025 89,817 0.08 54 USD Dave & Buster's Incorporated 7.63% 0.05	00 1 100		28,375	0.02	368	USD		202.427	0.22
26 USD Bausch Health Companies 01/11/2025 57,778 0.05 Incorporated 9.00% 15/12/2025 27,442 0.02 140 USD Dexcom Incorporated 0.25% 248 USD Bausch Health Companies 15/11/2025 165,900 0.14 Incorporated 5.00% 30/01/2028 235,283 0.20 10 USD Diamond BC BV 4.63% 01/10/2029 10,150 0.01 40 USD Bausch Health Companies 188 USD DraftKings Incorporated zero coupon	88 USD		89.817	0.08	5.4	LICD		392,426	0.33
Incorporated 9.00% 15/12/2025 27,442 0.02 140 USD Dexcom Incorporated 0.25% 15/11/2025 165,900 0.14 0.15 0.15 0.01 0.15 0.01 0.15 0.01 0.15 0.01 0.15 0.01 0	26 USD	Bausch Health Companies	57,517		77	U3D		57,778	0.05
Incorporated 5.00% 30/01/2028 235,283 0.20 10 USD Diamond BC BV 4.63% 01/10/2029 10,150 0.01 40 USD Bausch Health Companies 188 USD DraftKings Incorporated zero coupon	0.40 : :0=		27,442	0.02	140	USD			
40 USD Bausch Health Companies 188 USD DraftKings Incorporated zero coupon	248 USD		725 702	020	10	LICE			
100 000 51444 4160 1100 1100 1100 1100 1100 1100	40 USD		۷۵۵٫۷۵۵	0.20				10,150	0.01
			37,250	0.03	100	-00		165,534	0.14

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 20<u>21</u>

Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal		-	Market value	% net
		* Investment	USD	assets	000' *		* Investment	USD	assets
Transfer	able se	curities dealt on another regulated mo	rket (continued)			Corp	orate bonds (continued)		
	Fixed	income securities (continued)			07		rate (continued)	124001	0.1.1
	Corp	orate bonds (continued)				USD USD	Insulet Corporation 0.38% 01/09/2026 Integra LifeSciences Holdings Corporation 0.50% 15/08/2025	134,891	0.11
	Corpor USD	rate (continued)			265	USD	Itau Unibanco Holding SA 6.13%		0.23
		Empire Communities Corporation 7.00% 15/12/2025	47,025	0.04	51	USD	Jacobs Entertainment Incorporated	267,865	
60	USD	Enact Holdings Incorporated 6.50% I 5/08/2025	65,506	0.06	19	USD	7.88% 01/02/2024 JetBlue Airways Corporation 0.50%	52,658	0.04
	USD USD	Endo DAC 9.50% 31/07/2027 Endure Digital Incorporated 6.00%	105,233	0.09	86	USD	01/04/2026 John Bean Technologies Corporation	18,617	0.02
85	USD	15/02/2029 Enphase Energy Incorporated zero	66,500	0.06	51	USD	0.25% 15/05/2026 KFC Holding Company 4.75%	90,945	0.08
		coupon 01/03/2028	78,625	0.07			01/06/2027	53,245	0.05
17	USD USD	Etsy Incorporated 0.13% 01/10/2026 Etsy Incorporated 0.25% 15/06/2028	82,399 19,287	0.07 0.02		USD	Kraft Heinz Foods Company 4.25% 01/03/2031	29,394	0.02
105	USD	Exact Sciences Corporation 0.38% I5/03/2027	118,912	0.10	105	USD	Ladder Capital Finance Holdings LLLP 5.25% 01/10/2025	106,305	0.09
30	USD	First Student Bidco Incorporated 4.00% 31/07/2029	29,588	0.03	131	USD	Ladder Capital Finance Holdings LLLP 4.25% 01/02/2027	129,690	0.11
51	USD	Flex Acquisition Company Incorporated 6.88% 15/01/2025	51,638	0.04	51	USD	Lamar Media Corporation 3.75% 15/02/2028	52,458	0.04
51	USD	Flex Acquisition Company Incorporated 7.88% 15/07/2026	53,295	0.05	150	USD	LBM Acquisition LLC 6.25% 15/01/2029	149,925	0.13
50	USD	FMG Resources August 2006 Pty Limited 4.50% 15/09/2027			175	USD	LD Holdings Group LLC 6.50% 01/11/2025		0.15
177	USD	Ford Motor Company zero coupon	52,872	0.05	5	USD	LD Holdings Group LLC 6.13%	174,562	
149	USD	15/03/2026 Freedom Mortgage Corporation	190,828	0.16	55	USD	01/04/2028 LFSTopco LLC 5.88% 15/10/2026	4,713 56,650	0.00 0.05
120	USD	8.13% 15/11/2024 Freedom Mortgage Corporation	151,049	0.13	51	USD	Lithia Motors Incorporated 4.63% I5/12/2027	53,677	0.05
30	USD	7.63% 01/05/2026 Frontier Communications	122,257	0.10	51	USD	M/I Homes Incorporated 4.95% 01/02/2028	53,359	0.05
45	USD	Corporation 5.88% 15/10/2027 Frontier Communications	31,875	0.03	10	USD	M/I Homes Incorporated 3.95% 15/02/2030	10,025	0.01
	USD	Corporation 5.00% 01/05/2028 Frontier Communications	47,250	0.04	25	USD	Macy's Retail Holdings LLC 5.88% 01/04/2029	27,199	0.02
		Corporation 6.75% 01/05/2029	63,225	0.05	65	USD	Majordrive Holdings IV LLC 6.38% 01/06/2029		0.05
	USD	Frontier Communications Holdings LLC 5.88% 01/11/2029	50,609	0.04	25	USD	Mattel Incorporated 3.38%	62,820	
280	USD	FS Luxembourg Sarl 10.00% 15/12/2025	307,723	0.26	30	USD	01/04/2026 Mauser Packaging Solutions Holding	25,778	0.02
	USD USD	Gap Incorporated 3.63% 01/10/2029 Gap Incorporated 3.88% 01/10/2031	35,088 35,000	0.03	45	USD	Company 7.25% 15/04/2025 Maxeon Solar Technologies Limited	29,817	0.03
25	USD	G-III Apparel Group Limited 7.88% 15/08/2025	27,094	0.02	45	USD	6.50% 15/07/2025 Meritor Incorporated 4.50%	55,597	0.05
270	USD	Globo Comunicacao e Participacoes SA 4.88% 22/01/2030	267,435	0.23		USD	15/12/2028 Michaels Companies Incorporated	45,113	0.04
50	USD	Go Daddy Operating Company LLC					5.25% 01/05/2028	41,260	0.04
	USD	3.50% 01/03/2029 goeasy Limited 5.38% 01/12/2024	49,563 78,280	0.04 0.07		USD	Michaels Companies Incorporated 7.88% 01/05/2029	203,688	0.17
	USD USD	goeasy Limited 4.38% 01/05/2026 Hawaiianmiles Loyalty Limited 5.75%	77,062	0.07	26	USD	Micron Technology Incorporated 4.98% 06/02/2026	29,730	0.03
	USD	20/01/2026 Herc Holdings Incorporated 5.50%	185,244	0.16	275	USD	Midcap Financial Issuer Trust 6.50% 01/05/2028	287,257	0.24
	USD	15/07/2027 Hightower Holding LLC 6.75%	53,510	0.05	353	USD	Middleby Corporation 1.00% 01/09/2025	503,554	0.43
		15/04/2029	281,875	0.24	95	USD	Nationstar Mortgage Holdings Incorporated 5.13% 15/12/2030	95,210	0.08
	USD	Hill-Rom Holdings Incorporated 4.38% 15/09/2027	53,328	0.05		USD	Nemak SAB de CV 3.63% 28/06/2031	198,000	0.08
231	USD	Home Point Capital Incorporated 5.00% 01/02/2026	209,406	0.18	51	USD	New Red Finance Incorporated 5.75% I 5/04/2025	53,542	0.05
250	USD	Houghton Mifflin Harcourt Publishers Incorporated 9.00% 15/02/2025	265,887	0.23	51	USD	New Red Finance Incorporated 4.38% 15/01/2028	51,776	0.04
85	USD	Imola Merger Corporation 4.75% 15/05/2029	87,934	0.07	20	USD	New Red Finance Incorporated 3.50% I5/02/2029	19,800	0.02
		15/05/2027	U/,/JT	0.07				. 7,000	0.02

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 20<u>21</u>

Marcher Marc	Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net
Pixed Income securities (continued)			. 	USD	assets			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · 	USD .	assets
Corporate bands (continued)	Transfer	ıble sed	curities dealt on another regulated ma	rket (continued)			Corp	orate bonds (continued)		
Companies (continued) Companies Comp			,			330		SAN Miguel Industrias Pet SA 3.50% 02/08/2028	324,225	0.28
Scale Scale Scale Formation Color Scale		-	` '			103	USD		105,704	0.09
150772029 782.24 0.07	53	USD		56,073	0.05	30	USD		25,434	0.02
64 USD Novels Corporation 475%	80	USD		78224	0.07	161	USD		153.755	013
Section Sect	61	USD	Novelis Corporation 4.75%			10	USD	Sirius XM Radio Incorporated 3.13%		
25 USD One-than France Corporation 6.88% Seculty Building Products Holdings (1970) 24 USD Copen Text Corporation 3.88% S102/2028 S102/20	136	USD	NuVasive Incorporated 0.38%			51	USD	Sirius XM Radio Incorporated 5.00%		
Section Sect	25	USD	OneMain Finance Corporation 6.88%			268	USD	Specialty Building Products Holdings		
Section Sect	51	USD	Open Text Corporation 3.88%			192	USD	Spirit IP Cayman Limited 8.00%		
4.1 3% 1500/2029 52403 0.04 51 USD 5 print Corporation 7.1 3% 1500/2024 58,048 0.05	51	USD		52,020	0.04	20	USD		,	
SI USD Covera-Brooksay Class Container 10.002 0.073.02025 10.3.396 0.09			4.13% 15/02/2030	52,403	0.04	51	USD	Sprint Corporation 7.13% 15/06/2024		
Incorporated 5.88% 150/80/2023 53,932 0.05 0.107/2028 35,707 0.03			15/04/2029	20,807	0.02			01/03/2025	103,396	0.09
Incorporated 6.6% is 305/0027			Incorporated 5.88% 15/08/2023	53,932	0.05			01/07/2028	35,707	0.03
SU SD PAR Technology Corporation I.50% 15/10/2027 85,700 0.07 5.00% 15/10/2027 52,594 0.04			Incorporated 6.63% 13/05/2027	54,658	0.05			01/07/2029	20,600	0.02
15/10/2027 85,000 0.07 5.00% 15/02/2027 52,594 0.04 167 USD Pebblebrook HotelTrust 1.75% 186,455 0.16 185,12/2026 52,912 0.05 29 USD Penn National Garning Incorporated 15/12/2026 72,539 0.08 15/02/2026 16,494 0.09 103 USD Penn National Garning Incorporated 26,505 Stericycle Incorporated 75/8% 15/02/2027 06,690 0.09 15/02/2026 26,650 0.02 20 USD Penn National Garning Incorporated 26,650 0.09 15/02/2026 0.06,494 0.09 20 USD Penn National Garning Incorporated 26,650 0.09 15/02/2026 0.02 20 USD Penn National Garning Incorporated 3.68% 15/01/2027 0.06,690 0.09 15/01/2029 0.00 20 USD Penn National Garning Incorporated 3.68% 15/01/2029 0.00 0.00 20 USD Penn National Garning Incorporated 3.68% 15/01/2029 0.00 0.00 0.00 20 USD Penn National Garning Incorporated 3.68% 15/01/2029 0.00			7.50% 01/04/2027	26,488	0.02			5.50% 30/09/2027	108,761	0.09
IS/I1/2/2026			15/10/2027	85,700	0.07			5.00% 5/02/2027	52,594	0.04
103 USP Penn National Gaming Incorporated 5.63% i IS/01/2027 106.090 0.09 15/01/2024 26.050 0.02 0.03 0.007/2024 26.650 0.02 0.03 0.05 0.07 0.001 0.01			15/12/2026	186,455	0.16			4.75% 15/01/2028	52,912	0.05
5.63% [5/01/2027] 106,090 0.09 15/07/2024 26,650 0.02 62 USD PennyMac Corporation 5.50% 15/03/2026 63,453 0.05 15/01/2029 10,061 0.01 63 USD PennyMac Financial Services 154 USD STL Holding Company LLC 7.50% 16,2643 0.14 63 USD PennyMac Financial Services 154 USD STL Holding Company LLC 7.50% 16,2643 0.14 63 USD Performance Food Group 15/02/2026 162,2643 0.14 63 USD Performance Food Group 16,000 USD StoneCo Limited 3.95% 16/06/2028 590,200 0.49 60 USD StoneCo Limited 3.95% 16/06/2028 590,200 0.49 60 USD Sugarhouse HSP Garning Prop Mezz 15/02/2026 15,1000 0.04 61 USD Performance Food Group 16,003/2047 261,760 0.22 62 USD Petformar Finance Corporation 7.75% 272,812 0.23 226 USD Sugarhouse HSP Garning Prop Mezz 261,760 0.22 63 USD Petformar Finance Corporation 7.75% 16,003/2047 261,760 0.22 64 USD Post Holdings Incorporated 4.88% 24/04/2048 321,949 0.27 65 USD Post Holdings Incorporated 4.88% 24/04/2048 321,949 0.27 66 USD Presidio Holdings Incorporated 4.88% 11,002/2027 62,982 0.05 390 USD Telecom Italia Capital SA 7.20% 18/07/2026 361,725 0.31 61 USD Presidio Holdings Incorporated 8.25% 15/01/2028 53,192 0.05 357 USD Telecom Italia Capital SA 7.20% 18/07/2036 50,225 0.04 61 USD Presidio Holdings Incorporated 5.13% 15/01/2028 53,192 0.05 357 USD Telecom Italia Capital SA 7.20% 18/07/2036 50,225 0.04 61 USD Presidio Holdings Corporated 3.38% 15/01/2026 30,675 0.03 61 USD Presidio Holdings Corporated 3.38% 15/01/2026 15,169 0.01 61 USD Presidio Holdings Corporated 5.13% 15/01/2026 15,169 0.01 61 USD Presidio Holdings Corporated 5.13% 15/01/2026 15,169 0.01 61 USD Presidio Holdings Corporated 5.13% 15/01/2026 15,169 0.01 61 USD Preside Brands Incorporated 5.13% 15/01/2026 15,169 0.01 61 USD Presidio Holdings Corporation 2.25% 15/01/2026 15,169			2.75% 15/05/2026	92,539	0.08	105	USD	15/04/2026	106,494	0.09
15/03/2026 63,453 0.05 15/01/2029 10,061 0.01	103	USD		106,090	0.09	26	USD		26,650	0.02
Incorporated 4.25% 15/02/2029 85,687 0.07 15/02/2026 162,643 0.14	62	USD		63,453	0.05	10	USD		10,061	0.01
S1 USD	90	USD		85,687	0.07	154	USD		162.643	0.14
20 USD Performance Food Group LP S.88% 15/05/2025 51,000 0.04	51	USD	Performance Food Group	53 397	0.05					
250 USD PetSmart Finance Corporation 7.75% 15/02/2029 272,812 0.23 2.65 USD Syngenta Finance NV 5.68% 321,949 0.27	20	USD	Performance Food Group					LP 5.88% 15/05/2025	51,000	0.04
Section Post Holdings Incorporated 5.75% 24/04/2048 321,949 0.27	250	USD	PetSmart Finance Corporation 7.75%					16/03/2047	261,760	0.22
Incorporated 5.75% 15/01/2028 56,814 0.05	56	USD	Post Holdings Incorporated 5.75%					24/04/2048	321,949	0.27
18/07/2026 361,725 0.31	61	USD	Presidio Holdings Incorporated 4.88%					Incorporated 5.75% 15/01/2028	56,814	0.05
S1 USD	26	USD	Presidio Holdings Incorporated 8.25%					18/07/2026	361,725	0.31
SI USD PVH Corporation 4.63% 10/07/2025 56,164 0.05 5.88% 15/04/2027 372,574 0.32	51	USD	Prestige Brands Incorporated 5.13%			41	USD	18/07/2036	50,225	0.04
151 USD Repay Holdings Corporation zero coupon 01/02/2026 145,809 0.12 15/04/2026 15/04/2026 30,675 0.03 145,809 0.12 15/04/2026 30,675 0.03 140 USD RingCentral Incorporated zero coupon 01/03/2025 137,987 0.12 160 USD Uber Technologies Incorporated zero coupon 15/12/2025 155,621 0.13 140 USD Royal Caribbean Cruises Limited	51	USD				357	USD	0 /	372,574	0.32
Coupon 01/02/2026 145,809 0.12 15/04/2026 30,675 0.03	30	USD		31,632	0.03	15	USD		15,169	0.01
140 USD RingCentral Incorporated zero 160 USD Uber Technologies Incorporated zero 155,621 0.13	151	USD		145,809	0.12	30	USD	T-Mobile USA Incorporated 2.63%		
114 USD	140	USD	RingCentral Incorporated zero			160	USD	UberTechnologies Incorporated zero		
70 USD Royal Caribbean Cruises Limited 96 USD United Wholesale Mortgage LLC 5.50% 31/08/2026 71,956 0.06 5.50% 15/11/2025 96,720 0.08 275 USD Rumo Luxembourg Sarl 5.25% 51 USD VICI Properties LP 4.25% 01/12/2026 53,261 0.05	114	USD	Royal Caribbean Cruises Limited			455	USD	Unifin Financiera SAB de CV 9.88%		
275 USD Rumo Luxembourg Sarl 5.25% 51 USD VICI Properties LP 4.25% 01/12/2026 53,261 0.05	70	USD	Royal Caribbean Cruises Limited			96	USD	United Wholesale Mortgage LLC		
	275	USD	Rumo Luxembourg Sarl 5.25%			51	USD			

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Museum	Holding/					Holding/				
Fixed Income securities dealt on another regulated market (continued)	nominal					nominal		* 1		
Fixed Income securities (continued)					assets				USD .	assets
Corporate bonds (continued)	nunsjer	ubie se	curries dealt on another regulated inc	irket (continued)				` ,		
Corporate Continued Corporate Corporation Colporate Corporate		Fixed	income securities (continued)			100		, ,		
Contractors (continues) 14 USD Victoria Severe & Company 4.63% 145,749 0.12 250 CAD Marring France Authority of British (1970) 133,670 0.03 150,702.03 150,70		Corp	orate bonds (continued)					12/04/2022	78,832	0.07
14 SUD Victorius Sector & Compuny 44.8% 15.749 0.12 250 CAD Clip of Minicropi Filance Pulphority of Pulphority (1997) 0.03 0.03 0.05 0.0			•			30	CAD		23,666	0.02
24	143					50	CAD		-,	
1569/2009 2506 250 260	262	USD		145,749	0.12	250	CAD		201,313	0.17
III DAC + 488 1507/2028 281,467 0.24 150 CAD Ortation Timesury Bill zeros couption 2501/2028 118.309 0.10			15/05/2029	250,865	0.21	100	CAD			
250 USD VTR Communicationess \$p6 A \$15% 1907/2078 239.016 0.29 350 CAD Province of British Columbia Canada Interest Ship zero coupon (0712/020) 284.043 0.24	205	GBP		281 467	0.24	150	CAD		78,893	0.07
20 USD VTR France NV 6.38% 50/70.008 51.410 0.04 4.900 EQP Egypt Treasary Discount Bill zero coupon (01/12/02) 310.271 0.26 1.900 EQP 1.900 EQP Egypt Treasary Discount Bill zero coupon (01/12/02) 3.100.71 0.26 3.100 EQP 1.900 EQP Egypt Treasary Discount Bill zero coupon (01/12/02) 3.100.71 0.26 3.100 EQP 1.900 EQP Egypt Treasary Discount Bill zero coupon (01/12/02) 3.100.71 0.26 3.100 EQP 2.900 EQP Egypt Treasary Discount Bill zero coupon (01/12/02) 3.100 EQP 3.	321	USD		201,107	0.21	130	C/\D		118,309	0.10
State	210	1 100				360	CAD		201012	004
1002/2024 51.410				225,487	0.19			Interest Strip zero coupon 09/12/2021	284,043	0.24
1710/07021 310,771 026 173,700 027	51	030		51,410	0.04	1000				
150 USD Williams Scoteman International Incorporated 46.3% 15082028 156,856 0.13 29950 P7 Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero cuporated 46.3% 15082028 126,6680 0.11 74,50 P7 Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero cuporated 46.3% 15082028 126,6680 0.11 74,50 P7 Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero cupon 171/02021 268,437 0.23 0.00 0.	53	USD				4,900	EGP		310271	0.26
Incorporated 4.63%	150	LICD		55,687	0.05	73,400	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero	3.0,27.	0.20
A	130	USD		156,256	0.13				657,859	0.56
1.5 1.5	74	USD	Workday Incorporated 0.25%			29,950	JPY		268 437	0.23
	540	LISD		126,680	0.11	7,450	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero	200,107	0.23
Solid School Sc	510	030		507,600	0.43	0.000	IDV		66,775	0.06
150.05/02/35 150.07/02/35 150.	53	USD	· ·			9,900	JPY		88 738	0.07
15/12/2029 28,616 0.02 24,950 FP Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 25/11/2021 223,648 0.19 Total corporate bonds 21,637,258 18.44 28,850 FP Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 25/11/2021 546,807 0.47 Total fixed income securities 21,637,258 18.44 28,850 FP Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 25/11/2021 546,807 0.47 Total transferable securities dealt on another regulated market 21,637,258 18.44 43,200 FP Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 25/11/2021 649,476 0.55 Total transferable securities 21,637,258 18.44 43,200 FP Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 25/11/2021 387,275 0.33 Cher transferable securities 21,637,258 18.44 43,200 FP Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 26/11/2021 387,275 0.33 Cher transferable securities 22,5100 FP Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 13/12/2021 387,275 0.33 Cher transferable securities 28,900 FP Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 06/12/2021 225,019 0.19 Fixed income securities 28,900 FP Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 06/12/2021 225,019 0.19 Asset backed securities 229,388 0.19 10,115 THB Thalland Cooperment Bond 1,60% 276,647 0.24 Total asset backed securities 229,388 0.19 10,115 THB Thalland Cooperment Bond 1,60% 276,647 0.24 Total asset backed securities 229,388 0.19 10,115 THB Thalland Cooperment Bond 1,60% 276,647 0.24 Total asset backed securities 229,388 0.19 10,115 THB Thalland Cooperment Bond 1,60% 276,647 0.24 Total asset backed securities 229,388 0.19 10,115 THB Thalland Cooperment Bond 1,60% 276,647 0.24 Total asset backed securities 229,388 0.19 10,115 THB Thalland Cooperment Bond 1,60% 276,647 0.24 Total asset backed securities 240,022021 197,255 0.17 Total corporate bonds 479,908 0.11 10,115 THB 10,1115 THB 10,1115 THB 10,1115 THB 10,1115 THB 1	26	LISD		54,822	0.05	16,500	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero	00,750	0.07
21,637,258 18.44 28.850 PY	20	030		28,616	0.02	24050	ID) (147,900	0.13
Total corporate bonds	210	USD				24,950	JPY		223.648	0.19
Total fixed income securities			-			61,000	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero		
Total transferable securities dealt on another regulated marker 21,637,258 18.44 72,450 PY Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 06/12/2021 649,476 0.55 43,200 PY Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 06/12/2021 387,275 3.33 3.34 3			•			20.050	IDV		546,807	0.47
Total transfer Fregulate		iotai	fixed income securities	21,037,258	18.44	28,830	JPT		258,619	0.22
A32.00 PY Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 37127021 387,275 0.33 Street Stre				21 637 258	18 44	72,450	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero	649.476	0.55
Securities Se	regulate	o man	_	21,037,230	10.44	43,200	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero		
Process Pro	Other tr	ansfera	ble securities			25,100	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero	387,275	0.33
Asset backed securities		Eived	income cocupities			20.000	ID) (225,019	0.19
Corporate bonds Short term securities Corporate bonds Short term securities Short term secur								coupon 06/01/2022	259,101	0.22
229,388 0.19 10,115 THB Thailand Government Bond 1.60% 17/06/2035 276,647 0.24 0.24 17/06/2035 276,647 0	222					8,200	JPY	101001000	73 525	0.06
Total asset backed securities 229,388 0.19 Total government bonds 5,434,478 4.63 Corporate bonds Corporate bonds Corporate 310 CAD Daimler Canada Finance Incorporated 2.23% 16/12/2021 245,588 0.21 250 CAD Financiere CDP Incorporated 2ero coupon 09/12/2021 197,255 0.17 240/02/2022 130,996 0.11 Industrials 130 CAD Ventas Canada Finance Limited 3.30% 01/02/2022 103,324 0.09 Total corporate bonds 479,908 0.41 Municipals Government bonds Municipals 115 CAD Province of British Columbia zero coupon 07/02/2022 35,467 0.03 100 CAD Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon 26/10/2021 90,762 0.08 Total specified 3.08 0.19 Total specified 3.30% 0.19 Total specified 3.30% 0.19 Total corporate bonds Total specified 3.30% 0.19 Total corporate bonds 115 CAD Province of British Columbia zero coupon 26/10/2021 35,467 0.03 Total specified 3.30% 0.03 Total specified 3.30% 0.05	230	USD		229.388	0.19	10,115	THB	Thailand Government Bond 1.60%	,	
Corporate bonds Short term securities		Total	-					•		
Short term securities Shor			-				Total	government bonds	5,434,478	4.63
Sind CAD Daimler Canada Finance Incorporated 2.23% 16/12/2021 245,588 0.21 250 CAD Financiere CDP Incorporated zero coupon 09/12/2021 197,255 0.17		Corpo	orate bonds				Cl4			
Sind CAD Daimler Canada Finance Incorporated 2.23% 16/12/2021 245,588 0.21 250 CAD Financiere CDP Incorporated zero 197,255 0.17		Corpor	nte							
197,255 0.17 197,	310	CAD				250				
130 CAD Ventas Canada Finance Limited 3.30% 103,324 0.09 250 CAD Honda Canada Finance Incorporated zero coupon 05/10/2021 197,330 0.17	165	CVD		245,588	0.21	230	CAD		197,255	0.17
130 CAD Ventas Canada Finance Limited 3.30% 103,324 0.09 250 CAD Honda Canada Finance Incorporated zero coupon 05/10/2021 197,330 0.17	105	C/ID		130,996	0.11		Industri	ials		
Municipals Municipals Municipals ITS CAD Province of British Columbia zero coupon 07/02/2022 90,699 0.08	130	CAD		103,324	0.09	250		Honda Canada Finance Incorporated	197 330	0.17
115 CAD Province of British Columbia zero coupon 07/02/2022 90,699 0.08		Total	corporate bonds				Munici	•	.,,,550	3
Coupon 07/02/2022 90,699 0.08			-	<u> </u>		115	,			
Municipals 45 CAD Province of British Columbia zero coupon 26/04/2022 35,467 0.03		Gove	nment bonds					coupon 07/02/2022	90,699	0.08
115 CAD Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon 100 CAD Province of British Columbia zero 26/10/2021 90,762 0.08 coupon 10/06/2022 78,776 0.06 100 CAD Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon 100 CAD						45	CAD		2E 4/7	0.00
26/10/2021 90,762 0.08 coupon 10/06/2022 78,776 0.06 100 CAD Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon Total short term securities 599.527 0.51	115	,				100	CAD	•	35,46/	0.03
	100	CVD		90,762	0.08			·		
	100	CAD		78,893	0.07		Total	short term securities	599,527	0.51

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 20<u>21</u>

Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net
000' *	CCY **	Investment	USD	assets	000' *	CY **	Investment	USD	assets
Other tro	insfero	able securities (continued)			Te	erm	loans (continued)		
	Fixed	income securities (continued)			150 US	SD	Circor International Incorporated		
	Term	loans					4.25% / 12/2024	149,484	0.13
					321 U		Clarios Global LP 3.33% 30/04/2026	319,749	0.27
99	USD	8Th Ave Food Provisions	07.101	0.00	225 US	SD	Clean Harbors Incorporated 2.08%	225.000	0.10
22.4	LICD	Incorporated 3.84% 01/10/2025	97,191	0.08	172 116	CD	21/09/2028	225,000	0.19
224	USD	ACProducts Incorporated 4.75% I7/05/2028	224,037	0.19	173 U	SD	Clear Channel Outdoor Holdings Incorporated 3.63% 21/08/2026	169,045	0.14
174	USD	Acrisure LLC 3.62% 15/02/2027	171.651	0.15	100 EU	IR	Concorde Midco Limited 4.00%	167,043	0.14
	USD	Adient US LLC 3.58% 10/04/2028	119,657	0.13	100 EC	JIN	01/03/2028	115,786	0.10
	USD	ADMI Corporation 3.63% 23/12/2027	162,621	0.10	150 US	SD	Core and Main LP 2.59% 27/07/2028	149,250	0.13
	USD	ADMI Corporation 4.00% 23/12/2027	99,786	0.09	198 US		Cornerstone Building Brands	,,200	0113
	USD	AIR Canada 4.25% 1/08/2028	100,375	0.09			Incorporated 3.75% 12/04/2028	197,355	0.17
	USD	Alixpartners LLP 3.25% 04/02/2028	252,837	0.22	99 US	SD	CP Atlas Buyer Incorporated 4.25%		
133	USD	Alliance Laundry Systems LLC 4.25%					23/11/2027	99,205	0.08
		08/10/2027	132,603	0.11	13 U	SD	Crown Finance US Incorporated		
99	USD	Alliant Holdings Intermediate 4.25%					9.25% 23/05/2024	13,810	0.01
		05/11/2027	99,566	0.08	300 US	SD	Crown Financial US Incorporated	247.407	021
	USD	American Builders 2.08% 15/01/2027	171,600	0.15	410 116	CD	3.50% 28/02/2025	246,496	0.21
160	USD	APX Group Incorporated 4.00%	150 400	0.14	410 US	3D	DCert Buyer Incorporated 4.08% 16/10/2026	410,422	0.35
140	LICD	10/07/2028	159,489	0.14	444 U	SD	Deerfield Dakota Holding LLC 4.75%	710,722	0.55
140	USD	Aretec Group Incorporated 4.33% 01/10/2025	147,495	0.13	111 0.	50	09/04/2027	445,406	0.38
249	USD	Artera Services LLC 4.25%	1 17, 175	0.13	160 US	SD	Delta Air Lines Incorporated 4.75%		
217	030	06/03/2025	246,530	0.21			20/10/2027	170,000	0.14
124	USD	ASP Unifrax Holdings Incorporated	2 10,030	0.2.	322 US	SD	Diamond BC BV 3.25% 06/09/2024	321,767	0.27
		3.88% 12/12/2025	121,937	0.10	84 EU	JR	Diamond BC BV 3.25% 06/09/2024	97,412	0.08
115	USD	Asurion LLC 3.21% 03/11/2023	114,523	0.10	300 US	SD	Diamond BC BV 3.50% 17/09/2028	300,225	0.26
197	USD	Asurion LLC 3.08% 03/11/2024	194,602	0.17	296 US	SD	Dun & Bradstreet Corporation 3.34%		
145	USD	Asurion LLC 5.33% 31/01/2028	144,486	0.12			06/02/2026	295,728	0.25
	USD	Asurion LLC 5.33% 15/01/2029	124,479	0.11	140 US		E2open LLC 4.00% 04/02/2028	139,432	0.12
100	USD	At Home Group Incorporated 4.75%			436 US	SD	Elanco Animal Health Incorporated	420.222	0.27
00		24/07/2028	99,875	0.09	110 EU	ID	1.83% 01/08/2027	430,332 127,280	0.37 0.11
99	USD	Athenahealth Incorporated 4.38%	00.774	0.00	99 U		Elsan SAS 3.50% 16/06/2028 Emerald Topco Incorporated 3.63%	127,200	0.11
224	USD	11/02/2026 Avantor Funding Incorporated 2.75%	99,674	0.08	<i>//</i> 0.	3D	24/07/2026	98,324	0.08
227	USD	08/11/2027	224,155	0.19	220 US	SD	Endure Digital Incorporated 4.25%	70,321	0.00
105	EUR	Avantor Funding Incorporated 2.75%	22 1,133	0.17			10/02/2028	218,389	0.19
.00	2011	12/06/2028	121,177	0.10	99 U	SD	Ensemble RCM LLC 3.88%		
100	EUR	Banijay Entertainment SaS 3.75%					03/08/2026	99,427	0.08
		01/03/2025	115,895	0.10	123 US	SD	Enterprise Merger Sub Incorporated		
161	USD	Bausch Health Companies					3.83% 10/10/2025	109,530	0.09
		Incorporated 3.08% 02/06/2025	161,099	0.14	173 US	SD	Epicor Software Corporation 4.00%	172 122	0.15
136	USD	Beacon Roofing Supply Incorporated	125.051	0.10	04.1.16	CD	30/07/2027	173,133	0.15
104	LICD	2.33% 19/05/2028	135,051	0.12	94 U	30	Evertec Group LLC 3.58% 27/11/2024	93,589	0.08
194	USD	Belron Finance US LLC 3.25% 13/04/2028	193,055	0.16	205 US	SD	EVO Payments International LLC	73,307	0.00
285	FLIR	Biogroup LCD 3.50% 09/02/2028	328,462	0.10	203 0.	50	3.34% 22/12/2023	204,257	0.17
	USD	Birkenstock GmbH & Company	320, 102	0.20	291 US	SD	Exgen Renewables LV LLC 3.50%	, , , , , ,	
120	000	4.25% 28/04/2028	119,525	0.10			15/12/2027	290,249	0.25
247	USD	Blackhawk Network Holdings	,===		445 US	SD	Eyecare Partners LLC 3.88%		
		Incorporated 3.08% 15/06/2025	244,740	0.21			18/02/2027	441,845	0.38
148	USD	Brand Energy & Infrastructure Services			247 US	SD	Finastra USA Incorporated 4.50%		
		5.25% 21/06/2024	147,108	0.13			13/06/2024	244,458	0.21
229	USD	Cable One Incorporated 2.08%			156 US	SD	First Brands Group LLC 6.00%	157024	0.13
		03/05/2028	227,776	0.19	145 US	CD	30/03/2027 First Student Bidco Incorporated	157,024	0.13
120	USD	Catalent Pharma Solutions	120,000	0.10	145 0	30	3.50% 21/07/2028	144,134	0.12
110	LICD	Incorporated 2.50% 22/02/2028	120,000	0.10	120 US	SD	Fleetcor Technologs Company LLC	111,131	0.12
110	USD	CCC Intelligent Solutions Incorporated 3.00% 21/09/2028	109,794	0.09	120 0.	رر	1.83% 28/04/2028	119,315	0.10
197	USD	Ceridian HCM Holdings Incorporated	107,77	0.07	296 US	SD	Flex Acquisition Company	,5.10	0110
1//	550	2.57% 30/04/2025	194,494	0.17			Incorporated 3.13% 29/06/2025	294,688	0.25
245	USD	Change Healthcare Holdings	,		148 U	SD	Froneri International Limited Plc 2.33%		
		Incorporated 3.50% 01/03/2024	244,695	0.21			29/01/2027	146,250	0.12
296	USD	Charter Communications Operating			105 US	SD	Frontier Communications		
		LLC 1.84% 01/02/2027	294,269	0.25			Corporation 4.50% 01/05/2028	104,508	0.09

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 20<u>21</u>

Holding/ nominal		Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal		Market value	% net
000'* CCY*	* Investment	USD	assets	000' * CCY *	* Investment	USD	assets
Other transfer	able securities (continued)			Term	loans (continued)		
Fixed	l income securities (continued)			II USD	Motion Finco Sarl Delayed Draw		
Term	loans (continued)			225 USD	3.38% 12/11/2026 MPH Acquisition Holdings LLC 4.75%	11,088	0.01
247 USD	,				01/09/2028	222,469	0.19
173 USD	2.13% 30/12/2026	245,221	0.21	197 USD	MTN Infrastructure Topco Incorporated 4.00% 15/11/2024	196,801	0.17
	GoDaddy Operating Company LLC 1.83% 15/02/2024	171,461	0.15	99 USD	Navicure Incorporated 4.08% 22/10/2026	99,247	0.08
125 USD	Gray Television Incorporated 2.58% 02/01/2026	124.492	0.11	442 USD	Nep Group Incorporated 3.33%		
154 USD	Harbor Freight Tools USA	152504		123 USD	20/10/2025 NFP Corporation 3.33% 15/02/2027	425,359 122,071	0.36 0.10
150 USD	Incorporated 3.25% 19/10/2027 Hayward Industries Incorporated	153,584	0.13	100 USD	Pai Holdco Incorporated 4.25% 28/10/2027	99,792	0.09
100 USD	3.00% 30/05/2028 HCRX Investments Holdco LP 3.00%	149,117	0.13	IIO USD	PetSmart Incorporated 4.50%		
	14/07/2028	99,625	0.08	200 USD	11/02/2028 Polaris Newco LLC 4.50% 02/06/2028	110,177 200,400	0.09 0.17
175 USD	Heartland Dental LLC 4.08% 30/04/2025	174,453	0.15	112 USD	Post Holdings Incorporated 4.75%		
100 USD	Hertz Corporation 4.25% 30/06/2028	99,984	0.08	99 USD	21/10/2024 Pregis Topco Corporation 4.08%	112,103	0.10
28 USD	Hightower Holdings LLC 4.00% 21/04/2028	27,986	0.02		31/07/2026	98,682	0.08
112 USD	Hightower Holdings LLC 4.75%		0.10	155 USD	Proampac PG Borrower LLC 4.50% 03/11/2025	154,767	0.13
204 USD	21/04/2028 Horizon Therapeutics USA	111,944	0.10	145 USD	Proofpoint Incorporation 3.75% 31/08/2028	144,114	0.12
173 USD	Incorporated 2.50% 15/03/2028 Hostess Brands LLC 3.00%	203,550	0.17	223 USD	Quikrete Holdings Incorporated	177,117	
	03/08/2025	172,172	0.15	100 USD	2.58% 01/02/2027 Rexnord LLC 1.83% 21/08/2024	220,790 99,859	0.19 0.09
2 USD	Houghton Mifflin Harcourt Publishers Incorporated 7.25% 22/11/2024	2,150	0.00	250 USD	Rexnord LLC 3.25% 15/09/2028	249,875	0.21
395 USD	HUB International Limited 2.88%			90 USD	Reynolds Consumer Products LLC 1.83% 04/02/2027	89,988	0.08
148 USD	25/04/2025 HUB International Limited 4.00%	391,031	0.33	99 USD	Scientific Games International		
242 USD	25/04/2025 Hyland Software Incorporated 4.25%	148,500	0.13	106 USD	Incorporated 2.83% 14/08/2024 Seattle Spinco Incorporated 2.83%	98,191	0.08
	01/07/2024	242,387	0.21	494 USD	21/06/2024 Sedgwick Claims Management	105,124	0.09
99 USD	Hyperion Insurance Group Limited 4.75% 12/11/2027	99,303	0.08	17 1 032	Services Incorporated 3.33%	400 F / 7	0.42
100 USD	ICON Luxembourg Sarl 3.00% 03/07/2028	100,082	0.09	271 USD	31/12/2025 Sedgwick Claims Management	489,567	0.42
147 USD	Ingersoll Rand Company Limited				Services Incorporated 3.83% 03/09/2026	270,747	0.23
135 USD	1.83% 01/03/2027 Ingram Micro Incorporated 4.00%	144,857	0.12	100 USD	Shutterfly Incorporation 5.75%		
	30/06/2028	135,265	0.12	249 USD	25/09/2026 Signal Parent Incorporated 4.25%	100,025	0.09
100 USD 99 USD	Insulet Corporation 3.75% 04/05/2028 Ironman Merger Sub LLC 2.83%	99,906	0.09	95 USD	03/04/2028	246,258 95,256	0.21 0.08
278 USD	27/06/2025 LBM Acquisition LLC 4.50%	98,213	0.08	250 USD	SRAM LLC 3.25% 18/05/2028 SRS Distribution Incorporated 4.25%	73,236	
	17/12/2027	274,792	0.24	179 USD	02/06/2028 SS&CTechnologies Incorporated B3	249,844	0.21
II3 USD	Lifescan Global Corporation 6.15% 01/10/2024	111,746	0.10		1.83% 16/04/2025	177,080	0.15
99 USD	LTI Holdings Incorporated 3.58%		0.08	135 USD	SS&CTechnologies Incorporated B4 1.83% 16/04/2025	134,086	0.11
16 USD	06/09/2025 MA Financeco LLC 2.83% 21/06/2024	97,264 15,566	0.08	173 USD	Staples Incorporated 5.13% 16/04/2026	164,913	0.14
125 USD	Majordrive Holdings IV LLC 4.50% 01/06/2028	125,195	0.11	99 USD	Summit Materials LLC 2.08%		
222 USD	Med Parentco LP 4.33% 31/08/2026	221,606	0.19	470 USD	21/11/2024 Sunshine Investments BV 2.87%	98,401	0.08
175 USD	Michaels Companies Incorporated 5.00% 15/04/2028	174,699	0.15		28/03/2025	466,088	0.40
99 USD	Midwest PHYS Admin Services 3.75% 12/03/2028	98,412	0.08	297 USD	Sunshine Luxembourg VII Sarl 4.50% 01/10/2026	297,605	0.25
309 USD	Milano Acquisition Corporation 4.75%	70,412	0.06	362 USD	Surgery Center Holdings Incorporated 4.50% 31/08/2026	362,184	0.31
100 USD	01/10/2027 Mileage Plus Holdings LLC 6.25%	309,182	0.26	370 USD	Tempo Acquisition LLC 3.33%		
	21/06/2027	106,042	0.09	134 USD	02/11/2026 Trans Union LLC 1.83% 16/11/2026	370,961 133,088	0.32 0.11
87 USD	Motion Finco Sarl 3.38% 12/11/2026	84,370	0.07	34 USD	Tricorbraun Holdings Incorporated		
					3.42% 03/03/2028	33,763	0.03

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/							Holding/					
nominal	· · · · ** ·			Market		% net	nominal	\/*	* ,		Market value	% net
					USD	assets			* Investment		USD	<u>assets</u>
Other trans	ferabl	le securities (continu	ed)					Term	loans (continued)			
F:-			4! J \				00	USD	\	C 4.000/		
FD	kea ir	ncome securities (continuea)				90	USD	Weberstephen Products LI 30/10/2027	_C 4.00%	89,975	0.08
Te	rm lo	ans (continued)					173	USD	Westjet Airlines Limited 4.0	00%	07,773	0.00
									11/12/2026		168,982	0.14
151 US		Tricorbraun Holdings In 3.75% 03/03/2028	corporated	12	19,729	0.13	274	USD	WEX Incorporated 2.33%	31/03/2028	272,257	0.23
171 US		Fronox Finance LLC 2.3	37%	17	T7,7 Z7	0.13	144	USD	White Cap Buyer LLC 4.50)%		
1/1 03		0/03/2028	5776	17	70,493	0.15			19/10/2027		144,212	0.12
115 US		JFC Holdings LLC 3.50	0% 29/04/2026		4,286	0.10		USD	Wilsonart LLC 4.50% 31/1		140,579	0.12
222 US		Ultimate Software Grou			1,200	01.0	120	USD	WW International Incorpo	rated		0.10
		ncorporated 3.83% 04/		22	22,611	0.19	00	LICD	4.00% 3/04/2028	025	119,721	0.10
400 US	D (JPC Financing Partners	ship 3.08%					USD	Zacapa Sarl 4.63% 02/07/2		99,049	0.08
		31/01/2029		39	99,000	0.34	3/0	USD	Zelis Healthcare Corporati 30/09/2026	on 3.58%	368,466	0.31
222 US		JS Coatings Acquisition	n Incorporated				100	EUR	Zephyr German Bidco Gm	ьµ 3.75%	3007,000	0.51
		.88% 01/06/2024		22	0,979	0.19	100	LOIN	10/03/2028	J./ J/6	115,373	0.10
222 US		JS Foods Incorporated	1 2.08%					-		_		
.=0		3/09/2026			9,297	0.19			term loans	_	29,290,272	
173 US		JSI Incorporated 3.13%		17	71,517	0.15		Total	fixed income securitie	s _	36,033,573	30.70
530 EU		Verisure Holding AB 3.2	25%		0.404	0.52				_		
198 US		27/03/2028 /ertical US Newco Inco	omomtion	61	0,404	0.52	Total ot	her tro	ansferable securities	_	36,033,573	30.70
170 US		1.00% 30/07/2027	orporation	10	98,845	0.17				_	114054470	
230 EU		/irgin Media Bristol LLC	~ 3.25%	17	70,015	0.17	lotal in	vestm	nents in securities	=	114,854,470	97.87
250 LO		81/01/2029	2 3.23/0	26	66,013	0.23						
235 US	_	/irgin Media Bristol LLC	C 3.33%		,0,0.5	0.25						
		31/01/2029		23	34,951	0.20						
Financial o	deriv	ative instruments	S									
	rand i	_										
Bond forw	varu :	sale contracts										
Bond forw	varu :	sale contracts								Mar	ket value	% net
	CY :	sale contracts Security	′							Mar	ket value USD	% net assets
Notional C		Security	, StatesTreasury	/ Inflation Inde	ex Bond	0.25% 15/	07/2029			Mar		
Notional C	CY.	Security		/ Inflation Inde	ex Bond	0.25% 15/	07/2029			Mar	USD	assets
Notional <u>C</u> 668,294 U	ICY JSD	Security	StatesTreasury		ex Bond	0.25% 15/	07/2029				USD	assets
Notional <u>C</u> 668,294 U	ICY JSD	Security United !	StatesTreasury		ex Bond	0.25% 5/4	07/2029				741,204	assets 0.63
Notional <u>C</u> 668,294 U	ICY JSD	Security United !	StatesTreasury		ex Bond	0.25% 15/	07/2029				741,204	assets 0.63
Notional C 668,294 U	JSD Total	Security United the bond forward sale	StatesTreasury e contracts		ex Bond	0.25% 5/	07/2029				741,204	assets 0.63
Notional C 668,294 U	JSD Total Toreig	Security United ! bond forward sale in exchange conti	StatesTreasury e contracts racts		ex Bond	0.25% 5/	07/2029				741,204	assets 0.63
Notional C 668,294 U	JSD Total Toreig	Security United the bond forward sale	StatesTreasury e contracts racts		ex Bond	0.25% 5/	07/2029				741,204	assets 0.63
Notional C 668,294 U	JSD Total Toreig	Security United ! bond forward sale in exchange conti	StatesTreasury e contracts racts		ex Bond	0.25% 5/	07/2029				USD 741,204 741,204	assets 0.63
Notional G 668,294 U	JSD Total Toreig	Security United ! bond forward sale in exchange conti	StatesTreasury e contracts racts		ex Bond	0.25% 5/	07/2029			U	741,204 741,204 Inrealised reciation/	0.63 0.63
Notional G 668,294 U T Forward for Portfolio r Maturity	CCY USD Fotal Foreign	Security United to bond forward sale on exchange contragement forwards	StatesTreasury e contracts racts	- long			07/2029			U	741,204 741,204 Inrealised reciation/ reciation)	0.63 0.63 % net
Notional G 668,294 U T Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date	ICY JSD Fotal oreignana	Security United to bond forward sale on exchange contragement forwards Amount bought	StatesTreasury e contracts racts s	- long	<u>Count</u>	erparty				U	741,204 741,204 Inrealised reciation/ reciation) USD	assets 0.63 0.63 % net assets
Notional G 668,294 U T Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date 18/10/2021	Total Total Total Total Total Total	bond forward sales an exchange contragement forwards Amount bought 67,877	StatesTreasury e contracts racts s Amoun JPY	- long - t sold 7,450,000	<u>Count</u> Bank o	erparty of America	Merrill Lynch			U	741,204 741,204 Inrealised reciation/ reciation) USD 1,100	### ### ### ### ### ### ### ### ### ##
Notional G 668,294 U T Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date 18/10/2021 01/11/2021	Total Total USD USD USD USD USD USD	Security United 5 bond forward sale on exchange contragement forwards Amount bought 0 67,877 90,266	StatesTreasury e contracts racts s Amoun JPY JPY	- long - t sold 7,450,000 9,900,000	<u>Count</u> Bank o	erparty of America of America	Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch			U	741,204 741,204 Inrealised reciation/ reciation) USD 1,100 1,520	% net assets 0.00 0.00
Notional G 668,294 U T Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date 18/10/2021 01/11/2021 08/11/2021	USD USD USD USD USD USD USD	Security United 5 bond forward sale on exchange contragement forwards Amount bought 0 67,877 0 90,266 0 150,294	StatesTreasury e contracts racts Amoun JPY JPY JPY JPY	- long - t sold 7,450,000 9,900,000 16,500,000	Count Bank o Bank o Bank o	erparty of America of America of America	Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch			U	// 1,204 // 1,204 // 1,204 // 1,204 // 1,204 // 1,100 // 1,520 // 2,376 // 1,204 // 1,204 // 1,520 // 2,376 // 1,204 // 1,204 // 1,520 // 2,376 // 1,100 // 2,376 // 1,100 // 2,376 //	% net assets 0.00 0.00 0.00
Notional G 668,294 U T Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date 18/10/2021 01/11/2021 08/11/2021 06/12/2021	USD	Security United 5 bond forward sale on exchange contragement forwards Amount bought 0 67,877 0 90,266 0 150,294 0 658,988	StatesTreasury e contracts racts s Amoun JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY	- long - t sold - 7,450,000 9,900,000 16,500,000 72,450,000	Count Bank of Bank of Bank of Bank of	erparty of America of America of America of America	Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch			U	USD 741,204	% net assets 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.01
Notional G 668,294 U T Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date 18/10/2021 01/11/2021 08/11/2021 06/12/2021 10/02/2022	USD	Security United 5 bond forward sale on exchange contragement forwards Amount bought 0 67,877 0 90,266 0 150,294 0 658,988 74,898	StatesTreasury e contracts racts Amoun JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY	- long - t sold - 7,450,000 9,900,000 16,500,000 72,450,000 8,200,000	Count Bank of Bank of Bank of Bank of Bank of	erparty of America of America of America of America of America	Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch			U	USD 741,204 741,204 741,204 Inrealised reciation/ reciation/ USD 1,100 1,520 2,376 9,375 1,306	% net assets 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00
Notional G 668,294 U T Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date 18/10/2021 01/11/2021 08/11/2021 10/02/2022 29/10/2021	Total Fotal USD USD USD USD USD USD USD US	Security United Standard sales In exchange containing a security Amount bought 67,877 90,266 1650,294 1658,988 74,898 74,898 554,799	StatesTreasury e contracts racts Amoun JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY GBP	- long - t sold - 7,450,000 9,900,000 16,500,000 72,450,000 8,200,000 405,000	Count Bank of Bank of Bank of Bank of Bank of Barcla	erparty of America of America of America of America of America ys Bank	Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch			U	USD 741,204 741,204 741,204 Inrealised reciation/ reciation/ 1,520 2,376 9,375 1,306 8,699	% net assets 0.00 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01
Notional C 668,294 U T Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date 18/10/2021 01/11/2021 08/11/2021 10/02/2022 29/10/2021 13/12/2021	Total Fotal USD USD USD USD USD USD USD US	Security United 5 bond forward sale an exchange contains gement forwards Amount bought 67,877 90,266 150,294 658,988 74,898 74,898 554,799 393,412	StatesTreasury e contracts racts Amoun JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY GBP JPY	- long - t sold - 7,450,000 9,900,000 16,500,000 72,450,000 8,200,000 405,000 43,200,000	Count Bank of Bank of	erparty of America of America of America of America of America ys Bank ys Bank	Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch			U	USD 741,204	% net assets 0.00 0.00 0.01 0.01
Notional C 668,294 U T Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date 18/10/2021 08/11/2021 06/12/2021 10/02/2022 29/10/2021 13/12/2021 15/12/2021	USD	Security United ! bond forward sale In exchange containing the exchange cont	StatesTreasury e contracts racts Amoun JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY USD	- long - t sold - 7,450,000 9,900,000 16,500,000 72,450,000 8,200,000 405,000 43,200,000 22,371	Count Bank o Bank o Bank o Bank o Bank o Barcla Barcla Barcla	erparty of America of America of America of America of America ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank	Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch			U	USD 741,204 741,204 741,204 7741,204 Inrealised reciation/ reciation/ USD 1,100 1,520 2,376 9,375 1,306 8,699 6,008 (318)	### ### ##############################
Notional C 668,294 U T Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date 18/10/2021 08/11/2021 06/12/2021 10/02/2022 29/10/2021 13/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021	USD	Security United 5 bond forward sale In exchange control In exchange c	StatesTreasury e contracts racts Amoun JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY USD EUR	- long - t sold - 7,450,000 9,900,000 16,500,000 72,450,000 405,000 43,200,000 22,371 4,761,000	Count Bank o Bank o Bank o Bank o Barcla Barcla Barcla Barcla	erparty of America of America of America of America of America ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank	Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch			U	USD 741,204 741,204 741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204	% net assets 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.01 0.01 (0.00) 0.11
Notional C 668,294 U T Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date 18/10/2021 01/11/2021 08/11/2021 10/02/2022 29/10/2021 13/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021	USD	Security United 5 bond forward sale an exchange control agement forwards Amount bought 67,877 90,266 150,294 1552,498 74,898 74,898 74,898 754,799 393,412 19,000 5,652,412 151,783	StatesTreasury e contracts racts Amoun JPY	- long nt sold 7,450,000 9,900,000 16,500,000 72,450,000 405,000 43,200,000 22,371 4,761,000 11,320,000	Count Bank of Bank of Bank of Bank of Barcla Barcla Barcla Barcla Barcla	erparty of America of America of America of America of America ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank	Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch			U	USD 741,204 741,204 741,204 7741,204	% net assets 0.00 0.00 0.01 0.01 (0.00) 0.11 (0.00)
Notional C 668,294 U T Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date 18/10/2021 01/11/2021 06/12/2021 10/02/2022 29/10/2021 13/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021	USD	Security United 5 bond forward sale an exchange control agement forwards Amount bought 67,877 90,266 150,294 658,988 74,898 74,898 554,799 393,412 19,000 5,652,412 151,783 81,466	StatesTreasury e contracts racts Amoun JPY	- long - t sold - 7,450,000 9,900,000 16,500,000 72,450,000 8,200,000 405,000 43,200,000 22,371 4,761,000 11,320,000 100,000	Count Bank o Bank o Bank o Bancla Barcla Barcla Barcla Barcla Barcla Barcla	erparty of America of America of America of America of America ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank	Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch			U	USD 741,204 741,204 741,204 7741,204	% net assets 0.00 0.00 0.01 0.01 0.00 0.11 (0.00) 0.00 0.00
Notional G 668,294 U Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date 18/10/2021 01/11/2021 06/12/2021 10/02/2022 29/10/2021 13/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 12/10/2021	USD	Security United 5 bond forward sale an exchange control gement forwards Amount bought 67,877 90,266 150,294 658,988 74,898 74,898 9,554,799 393,412 19,000 5,652,412 151,783 81,466 272,674	StatesTreasury e contracts racts Amoun JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY LUSD EUR RUB CAD JPY	- long at sold 7,450,000 9,900,000 16,500,000 405,000 43,200,000 22,371 4,761,000 11,320,000 100,000 29,950,000	Count Bank of Bank of Bank of Barclai Barclai Barclai Barclai Barclai Barclai Barclai	erparty of America of America of America of America of America ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank	Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch			U	USD 741,204 741,204 741,204 7741,204	% net assets 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 (0.00) 0.01 (0.00) 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01
Motional G 668,294 U Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date 18/10/2021 01/11/2021 08/11/2021 10/02/2022 29/10/2021 13/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 12/10/2021 12/10/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021	JSD Fotal Oreig USD USD USD USD USD USD USD US	Amount bought Amount bought Continue of the second of	StatesTreasury e contracts racts Amoun JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY USD EUR RUB CAD JPY USD	- long at sold 7,450,000 9,900,000 16,500,000 405,000 405,000 43,200,000 22,371 4,761,000 11,320,000 100,000 29,950,000 11,719	Count Bank of Bank of Bank of Barcla; Barcla; Barcla; Barcla; Barcla; Barcla; Barcla; Barcla; Barcla; Barcla;	erparty of America of America of America of America of America ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank aribas Paribas Paribas	Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch			U	USD 741,204 741,204	% net assets 0.00 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 (0.00) 0.01 (0.00) 0.01 (0.00) 0.01 (0.00) 0.01 (0.00) 0.01 (0.00)
Motional G 668,294 U Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date 18/10/2021 01/11/2021 08/11/2021 10/02/2022 29/10/2021 13/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021	USD	Amount bought Amount bought Continue of the second of	StatesTreasury e contracts racts Amoun JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY USD EUR RUB CAD JPY USD USD USD	- long at sold 7,450,000 9,900,000 16,500,000 405,000 405,000 22,371 4,761,000 11,320,000 100,000 29,950,000 11,719 300,956	Count Bank (Bank (Bank (Bank (Bancla; Barcla; Barcla; Barcla; BARC (BARC)	erparty of America of America of America of America of America ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank caribas caribas caribas	Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch			U	USD 741,204 741,204	### ### #### #########################
Motional G 668,294 U T Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date 18/10/2021 06/12/2021 10/02/2022 29/10/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021	USD	Security United 5 bond forward sale an exchange control agement forwards Amount bought 67,877 90,266 150,294 658,988 74,898 74,898 9,554,799 393,412 19,000 15,652,412 151,783 81,466 272,674 10,000 22,330,000 713,345	StatesTreasury e contracts racts Amoun JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY USD EUR RUB CAD JPY USD USD GBP	- long nt sold 7,450,000 9,900,000 16,500,000 405,000 405,000 43,200,000 22,371 4,761,000 11,320,000 100,000 29,950,000 11,719 300,956 517,000	Count Bank (Bank (Bank (Bank (Barcla; Barcla; Barcla; Barcla; BNP F BNP F BNP F	erparty of America of America of America of America of America ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank caribas Paribas Paribas Paribas Paribas Paribas	Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch			U	USD 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 1,100 1,520 2,376 9,375 1,306 8,699 6,008 (318) 126,504 (1,720) 2,532 4,231 (113) (2,241) 16,176	% net assets 0.00 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01
Motional G 668,294 U T Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date 18/10/2021 01/11/2021 06/12/2021 10/02/2022 29/10/2021 15/12/2021	USD	Security United 5 United 5 United 5 United 5 United 5 United 5 En exchange control Regement forwards Amount bought O 67,877 O 90,266 O 150,294 O 658,988 O 74,898 O 554,799 O 393,412 O 19,000 O 5,652,412 O 151,783 O 81,466 O 272,674 O 0 22,330,000 O 713,345 O 79,890	StatesTreasury e contracts racts Amoun JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY SBP JPY USD EUR RUB CAD JPY USD USD GBP CAD	- long nt sold 7,450,000 9,900,000 16,500,000 405,000 405,000 43,200,000 22,371 4,761,000 11,320,000 11,719 300,956 517,000 100,000	Count Bank (Bank (Bank (Barcla; Barcla; Barcla; Barcla; BNP F BNP F BNP F BNP F BNP F	erparty of America of America of America of America of America ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank aribas Paribas Paribas Paribas Paribas Paribas Paribas Paribas Paribas	Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch			U	USD 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 1,100 1,520 2,376 9,375 1,306 8,699 6,008 (318) 126,504 (1,720) 2,532 4,231 (113) (2,241) 16,176 947	% net assets 0.63 % net assets 0.00 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 (0.00) 0.01 (0.00) 0.01 (0.00) 0.01 (0.00) 0.01
Notional G 668,294 U T Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date 18/10/2021 01/11/2021 06/12/2021 10/02/2022 29/10/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 12/10/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021	USD	Security United Security United Security United Security United Security United Security United Security	StatesTreasury e contracts racts Amoun JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY USD EUR RUB CAD JPY USD USD GBP CAD USD USD USD	- long - tong - tong	Count Bank of Bank of Bank of Barcla Barcla Barcla Barcla Barcla BNP F BNP F BNP F BNP F BNP F BNP F	erparty of America of America of America of America ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank Paribas	Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch	nmerce	e	U	USD 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 741,204 1,100 1,520 2,376 9,375 1,306 8,699 6,008 (318) 126,504 (1,720) 2,532 4,231 (113) (2,241) 16,176 947 (1,148)	% net assets 0.63 % net assets 0.00 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 (0.00) 0.01 (0.00) 0.01 (0.00) 0.00 (0.00) 0.00 (0.00) 0.00 (0.00) 0.00 (0.00) 0.00 (0.00)
Notional 668,294 U Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date 18/10/2021 01/11/2021 08/11/2021 10/02/2022 29/10/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 04/01/2022 12/10/2021 05/10/2021	USD	Security United 5 Amount bought On 67,877 90,266 On 150,294 On 100,000 On 199,113	StatesTreasury e contracts racts Amoun JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY USD EUR RUB CAD JPY USD USD GBP CAD USD GBP CAD USD CAD USD CAD	- long - tong - tong	Count Bank of Bank of Bank of Barclar Barclar Barclar Barclar BNP F BNP F BNP F BNP F BNP F BNP F Canaci	erparty of America of America of America of America of America ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank Paribas Paribas Paribas Paribas Paribas Paribas Paribas Paribas Paribas	Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch	mmerce	e	U	USD 741,204 741,204 741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 1,100 1,520 2,376 9,375 1,306 8,699 6,008 (318) 126,504 (1,720) 2,532 4,231 (113) (2,241) 16,176 947 (1,148) 1,775	% net assets 0.63 % net assets 0.00 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 (0.00) 0.01 (0.00) 0.00 (0.00) 0.00 (0.00) 0.00 (0.00) 0.00 0.00
Notional 668,294 U Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date 18/10/2021 01/11/2021 08/11/2021 10/02/2022 29/10/2021 13/12/2021 15/12/2021	USD	Security United 5 Amount bought On 67,877 90,266 On 150,294 On 658,988 On 74,898 On 74,898 On 74,898 On 554,799 On 393,412 United 5 Un	StatesTreasury e contracts racts Amoun JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY USD EUR RUB CAD JPY USD GBP CAD USD GBP CAD USD CAD CAD CAD	- long nt sold 7,450,000 9,900,000 16,500,000 72,450,000 405,000 43,200,000 22,371 4,761,000 11,320,000 100,000 29,950,000 11,719 300,956 517,000 100,000 80,082 250,000 115,000	Count Bank of Bank of Bank of Barcla; Barcla; Barcla; Barcla; Barcla; BNP F BNP F BNP F BNP F BNP F Canac Citibai	erparty of America of America of America of America of America ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank earibas Paribas	Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch	mmerco	e	U	USD 741,204 741,204 741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 77532 7751 7755 7755	## A net ## assets 0.63
Notional 668,294 U Forward for Portfolio r Maturity date 18/10/2021 01/11/2021 08/11/2021 10/02/2022 29/10/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 15/12/2021 04/01/2022 12/10/2021 05/10/2021	USD	Security United 5 Amount bought On 67,877 90,266 On 150,294 On 658,988 On 74,898 On 74,898 On 74,898 On 554,799 On 393,412 United 5 Un	StatesTreasury e contracts racts Amoun JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY JPY USD EUR RUB CAD JPY USD USD GBP CAD USD GBP CAD USD CAD USD CAD	- long - tong - tong	Count Bank of Bank of Bank of Barclar Barclar Barclar Barclar BNP F BNP F BNP F BNP F BNP F BNP F Canaci	erparty of America of America of America of America of America ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank ys Bank earibas Paribas	Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch	mmerco	e	U	USD 741,204 741,204 741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 7741,204 1,100 1,520 2,376 9,375 1,306 8,699 6,008 (318) 126,504 (1,720) 2,532 4,231 (113) (2,241) 16,176 947 (1,148) 1,775	% net assets 0.63 % net assets 0.00 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 (0.00) 0.01 (0.00) 0.00 (0.00) 0.00 (0.00) 0.00 (0.00) 0.00 0.00

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Financial derivative instruments (continued)

Forward foreign exchange contracts (continued)

Portfolio management forwards (continued)

Maturity	nanagement i	ioi waru:	s (cont	nueu)		Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	% net
date	Amount bo	ught		Amount sold	Counterparty	USĎ _	assets
29/10/2021	USD 7	7,336,364	EUR	6,261,000	Citibank	76,778	0.07
16/05/2022	USD	66,228	CAD	80,000	Citibank	3,104	0.00
29/10/2021	USD 2	2,187,000	EUR	1,866,391	Deutsche Bank	22,932	0.02
15/12/2021	CNH I	1,774,000	USD	272,457	Deutsche Bank	919	0.00
15/12/2021	USD	339,854	AUD	460,000	Deutsche Bank	7,462	0.01
24/02/2022	USD	133,107	CAD	165,000	Deutsche Bank	2,868	0.00
29/10/2021	EUR	124,717	GBP	107,000	Goldman Sachs	331	0.00
02/12/2021	USD	39,063	CAD	50,000	Goldman Sachs	(402)	(0.00)
15/12/2021	USD	545,323	BRL	2,940,000	Goldman Sachs	12,233	0.01
15/12/2021		433,406	MXN	8,758,000	Goldman Sachs	11,599	0.01
05/01/2022	USD	80,319	CAD	100,000	Goldman Sachs	1,377	0.00
01/04/2022		89,941	EUR	75,000	Goldman Sachs	2,681	0.00
12/04/2022	USD	80,618	CAD	100,000	Goldman Sachs	1,697	0.00
01/06/2022	USD	200,474	CAD	250,000	Goldman Sachs	3,228	0.00
15/10/2021	USD	158,280	CAD	200,000	HSBC	412	0.00
15/10/2021	USD	53,903	CAD	65,000	JPMorgan Chase	2,595	0.00
15/11/2021		226,121	JPY	24,950,000	JPMorgan Chase	2,441	0.00
29/11/2021	USD	262,522	JPY	28,850,000	JPMorgan Chase	3,854	0.00
06/01/2022		262,052	JPY	28,900,000	JPMorgan Chase	2,762	0.00
11/05/2022	USD	24,825	CAD	30,000	JPMorgan Chase	1,152	0.00
04/10/2021	USD	658,426	JPY	73,400,000	Morgan Stanley	573	0.00
15/10/2021	CAD	200,000	USD	160,373	Morgan Stanley	(2,504)	(0.00)
22/11/2021 09/12/2021	USD USD	556,288	JPY CAD	61,000,000	Morgan Stanley	9,391 4,818	0.01
15/12/2021	EUR	202,148	USD	250,000 18,752	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(182)	(0.00)
15/12/2021	USD	359,994	CAD	455,000	Morgan Stanley	842	0.00
15/12/2021	USD	719,437	JPY	79,100,000	Morgan Stanley	10,064	0.00
16/12/2021	USD	82,905	CAD	100,000	Morgan Stanley	3,970	0.00
20/12/2021		228,648	JPY	25,100,000	Morgan Stanley	3,526	0.00
26/01/2022	USD	119,881	CAD	150,000	Morgan Stanley	1,475	0.00
01/02/2022		105,469	CAD	130,000	Morgan Stanley	2,851	0.00
07/02/2022	USD	91,950	CAD	115,000	Morgan Stanley	1,174	0.00
26/04/2022	USD	35,990	CAD	45,000	Morgan Stanley	479	0.00
10/06/2022		81,225	CAD	100,000	Morgan Stanley	2,331	0.00
01/04/2022	EUR	75,000	USD	89,606	Natwest Markets Plc	(2,346)	(0.00)
12/10/2021	CAD	250,000	USD	199,508	Standard Chartered Bank	(2,172)	(0.00)
12/10/2021	USD	199,990	CAD	250,000	State Street Bank	2,654	0.00
09/12/2021	USD	284,029	CAD	360,000	Westpac Banking Corporation	(127)	(0.00)
15/12/2021	EUR	10,000	USD	11,610	Westpac Banking Corporation	(3)	(0.00)
16/12/2021	USD	166,092	CAD	210,000	Westpac Banking Corporation	329	0.00
27/06/2022	USD	161,444	CAD	200,000	Westpac Banking Corporation	3,669	0.00
Total port	folio manager	ment for	wards			375,913	0.32
Hedged cl	asses forward	ls					
						Unrealised	
Maturity						appreciation/	0/ na+
Maturity date	Amount bo	ught	1	Amount sold	Counterparty	(depreciation) USD	% net assets
	BP (hedged)	iugi it		arriourit soid	Counterparty		USSELS
		14 500	LICD	าา ๑๐า	State Street Bank	(424)	(0.00)
29/10/2021 29/10/2021		16,589 77	USD GBP	22,803 56	State Street Bank State Street Bank	(434)	(0.00)
29/10/2021		99	GBP	74	State Street Bank	(l)	(0.00)
Z//10/Z0Z1					State Street Dalik	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
	Total	l class S	GBP (F	eaged)		(434)	(0.00)

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

	instruments (

Forward foreign exchange contracts (continued)

Hedged classes forwards (continued)

AA		,				Unrealised appreciation/	0/
Maturity date	Δ,	mount bought Amount sol	d Cou	interparty		(depreciation) USD	% net assets
		hedged-distributing)		rreciparty			
Class 5 GL	,, ,,,,	neagea-distributing)					
29/10/2021	GBP	46,888,585 USD 64,4	152,266 Sta	e Street Bank		(1,227,951)	(1.05)
29/10/2021	USD		,	e Street Bank		3,502	0.00
29/10/2021	USD	280,563 GBP 2	209,012 Sta	e Street Bank		(1,269)	(0.00)
		Total class S GBP MI (hedge	ed-distribu	ing)		(1,225,718)	(1.05)
		Total hedge classes forwards	i			(1,226,152)	(1.05)
		Unrealised appreciation on forwa				395,378	0.32
		Unrealised depreciation on forwa	0	O		(1,245,617)	(1.05)
		Total forward foreign exchar	nge contra	cts		(850,239)	(0.73)
Traded fur	ture co	ontracts					
Number of						Unrealised appreciation/	
contracts					Commitment	(depreciation)	% net
long/(short)	CCY	Investment	Delivery o	ate Counterparty	USD	USD	assets
(9)	AUD	Australia Treasury Bond Futures, 10 Year	15/12/202	l Citigroup	919,735	17,732	0.01
(4)	EUR	Euro Bobl Futures	08/12/202		625,508	4,097	0.00
(10)	EUR	Euro BTP Futures	08/12/202		1,761,025	17,013	0.01
(19)	EUR	Euro Bund Futures	08/12/202	0 1	3,739,445	53,092	0.05
(6)	EUR	Euro Buxl Futures, 30 Year	08/12/202	0 1	1,413,965	45,616	0.04
4	EUR	Euro OAT Futures	08/12/202		769,311	(13,722)	(0.01)
(1)	EUR	Euro Schatz Futures	08/12/202	0 1	130,040	0	0.00
12	USD	US Long Bond Futures	21/12/202	0 1	1,910,625	(38,891)	(0.03)
3	USD	US Treasury Note Futures, 2 Year	31/12/202	0 1	660,164	(383)	(0.00)
(95)	USD	US Treasury Note Futures, 5 Year	31/12/202	0 1	11,660,508	69,178	0.06
33	USD	US Treasury Note Futures, 10 Year	21/12/202	0 1	4,343,109	(56,938)	(0.05)
18	USD	US Ultra Bond Futures	21/12/202	0 1	3,439,125	(131,487)	(0.11)
(17)	USD	US Ultra Bond Futures, 10 Year	21/12/202	I Citigroup	2,469,250	2,000	0.00
		Unrealised appreciation on future				208,728	0.17
		Unrealised depreciation on future	contracts			(241,421)	(0.20)
		Total traded future contracts	;			(32,693)	(0.03)

A positive number of contracts indicates that the Fund is long of the underlying asset and a negative number of contracts indicates that the Fund is short of the underlying asset.

Swaptions purchased

Notional amount	•	Investment	Counterparty	Market value USD	% net assets
3,925,000	USD	Put Option on 100 shares of 3 Month USD LIBOR, 14/03/2022 @ 2.20	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	16,159	0.02
3,770,000	USD	Put Option on 100 shares of 3 Month USD LIBOR, 14/03/2022 @ 2.20	Citibank	15,521	0.01
		Total swaptions purchased		31,680	0.03

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Financial derivative instruments (continued)

Swaption	s writ	ten					
Notional						Market value	% net
amount	CCY	Investment		Counterparty		USD _	assets
(3,925,000)	USD	Put Option on 100 shares of 3 Month 1.50	USD LIBOR, 14/03/2022 @	Bank of Americ	a Merrill Lynch	(16,273)	(0.02)
(3,770,000)	USD	Put Option on 100 shares of 3 Month	USD LIBOR, 14/03/2022 @	Citibank		(15,630)	(0.01)
		Total swaptions written				(31,903)	(0.03)
Swaps							
Credit de	fault s	waps					
NI ii						Market	0/
Notional amount	CCY	Underlying security	Premium	Termination date	Counterparty	value USD	% net assets
Protection					200y		
10,040,000			5.000%	20/06/2026	JPMorgan Chase	946,959	0.81
100,000	EUR		1.000%	20/12/2026	JPMorgan Chase	3,186	0.00
165,000	USD	CDS on Panama Government International Bond, 8.88%, 30/09/2027	1.000%	20/06/2026	JPMorgan Chase	1,352	0.00
Protection	n sold						
1,695,000	USD	CDS on 5 Year Emerging Markets, Series 35, Version 1	1.000%	20/06/2026	JPMorgan Chase	54,418	0.04
100,000	EUR	CDS on Aviva Plc, 6.13%, 14/11/2036	1.000%	20/12/2026	Barclays Bank	(1,308)	(0.00)
210,000	USD	CDS on Brazil Government International Bond, 4.25%, 07/01/2025	1.000%	20/06/2026	JPMorgan Chase	(8,532)	(0.01)
3,565,000	USD	CDS on Commercial Mortgage Backed Securities Index, North American, BBB-Tranche, Series 6, Version I	3.000%	11/05/2063	Citigroup	(1,012,867)	(0.86)
75,000	EUR		1.000%	20/12/2026	JPMorgan Chase	(1,728)	(0.00)
		Total credit default swaps				(18,520)	(0.02)
Interest r	ate sw	/aps					
N						Market	6′
Notional amount	CCY	Fund pays	Fund receives	Termination da	te Counterparty	value USD	% net assets
2,555,000				06/06/2031	JPMorgan Chase	4,697	0.00
2,333,000	1 1//11	Total interest rate swaps	20 Day Hill	00/00/2031	ji i lorgan Chase	4,697	0.00
		iotai interest rate swaps				4,077	0.00
Total retu	ırn sw	aps				Market	
Notional						Market value	% net
amount	CCY	Fund pays	Fund receives	Maturity date	Counterparty	USD _	assets
5,810,000	USD	Markit iBoxx USD Liquid High Yield Index	3 Month LIBOR	20/12/2021	Barclays Bank	(156,464)	(0.13)
		Total total return swaps				(156,464)	(0.13)
A positive	notion	al amount indicates that the Fund red	ceives the return generat	ed by the underl	ying assets. A negative	notional amount indicate	s that the

Fund pays the return generated by the underlying assets. Market

Total swaps	(170,287)	(0.15)
Total swaps at negative market value	(1,180,899)	(1.00)
Total swaps at positive market value	1,010,612	0.85
	USD	assets
	value	% net
	Widrket	

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Financial derivative instruments (continued)

To be announced purchase commitments

Notional amount	CCY	Security	Country	Maturity date	Counterparty	Market value USD	% net assets
680,000	USD	Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac, 2.00%	United States		Bank of America Merrill Lynch	681,833	0.58
335,000	USD	Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac, 2.00%	United States	14/10/2051	Barclays Bank	335,903	0.29
855,000	USD	Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac, 2.00%	United States	14/10/2051	Citigroup	857,304	0.73
1,960,000	USD	Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac, 2.00%	United States	14/10/2051	Credit Suisse	1,965,283	1.67
4,840,000	USD	Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac, 2.00%	United States	14/10/2051	Goldman Sachs	4,853,045	4.14
2,000,000	USD	Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac, 2.00%	United States	10/11/2051	Goldman Sachs	2,001,797	1.71
2,600,000	USD	Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac, 2.00%	United States	14/10/2051	Wells Fargo & Company	2,607,008	2.22
1,715,000	USD	Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac, 2.00%	United States	10/11/2051	Wells Fargo & Company	1,716,541	1.46
		Total to be announced	purchase coi	mmitments		15,018,714	12.80
To be annound	ed sale c	ommitments					
						Market	0/
Notional amount	CCY	Security	Country	Maturity date	Counterparty	value USD	% net assets
2,000,000	USD	Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac, 2.00%	United States	14/10/2051	Goldman Sachs	(2,005,391)	(1.71)
1,715,000	USD	Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac, 2.00%	United States	14/10/2051	Wells Fargo & Company	(1,719,622)	(1.46)
		Total to be announced	sale commit	ments		(3,725,013)	(3.17)
						Fair value USD	% net
		Net other assets/(liabili	ities)			(8,482,892)	assets (7.22)
		Total net assets	,			117,353,041	100.00

 $^{^{(}i)}$ Indicates a variable rate security. The interest rate shown reflects the rate in effect at September 30, 2021.

 $^{^{(}ii)}$ Indicates a multi-step coupon security. The interest rate shown reflects the rate in effect at September 30, 2021.

 $^{^{\}mbox{\scriptsize (iii)}}$ Perpetual bond. The maturity date presented represents the next call date.

^{*} The holding/nominal value of the transferable securities with a holding/nominal value of less than 500 have been rounded to zero ("0").

 $^{^{\}ast\ast}$ CCY is the trade currency of the holding.

Classifications September 30, 2021

<u>Industry</u>	% net assets
Corporate	38.92
Term loans	24.96
Non-US governments	19.89
Mortgage backed securities	7.11
US treasuries	4.09
Municipals	1.79
Finance	0.66
Industrials	0.17
Preferred stocks	0.16
Asset backed securities	0.08
Energy	0.00
Total investments	97.87
Other assets/(liabilities)	2.13
Total net assets	100.00
Country	% net assets
United States	46.15
Cayman Islands	3.73
Netherlands	3.58
Canada	3.46
Japan	3.28
Mexico	2.72
Luxembourg	2.64
France	2.07
Brazil	1.88
Argentina	1.68
Turkey	1.54
Russia	1.52
Mauritius	1.51
Colombia	1.48
Spain	1.45
United Kingdom	1.35
British Virgin Islands	1.20
Ukraine	0.93
	0.73
Egypt Indonesia	0.82
Ireland	0.81
Romania	0.78
Sweden	0.72
Panama	0.61
Switzerland	0.59
Singapore	0.56
Germany	0.50
Chile	0.50
South Korea	0.49
Supranationals	0.47
Austria	0.44
Denmark	0.44
Italy	0.42
China	0.43
Dominican Republic	0.43
Benin	0.42
Peru	0.42
Senegal	0.41
Mongolia	0.37
Croatia	0.33
Paraguay	0.32
South Africa	0.31
Bermuda	0.30
	0.30
lvory Coast	
Cyprus	0.27
Morocco	0.27
Jersey	0.26
India	0.24
Thailand	0.24
Serbia	0.21
Liberia	0.20
Philippines	0.19
Gabon	0.18
Jordan	0.18
Ghana	0.17
	5.17

Classifications (continued) September 30, 2021

Country (continued)	% net assets
Macedonia Hungary Australia Bulgaria Ecuador	0.11 0.11 0.05 0.02 0.01
Total investments Other assets/(liabilities) Total net assets	97.87 2.13 100.00

Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return II Fund

Investment Manager's Report September 30, 2021

Investment Objective and Policy

The investment objective of the Fund is to seek total returns above a cash benchmark over the medium to long term, investing in a diverse range of global asset classes while employing a disciplined multi-layered risk management process.

The Investment Manager will actively manage the Fund, focusing on generating returns through the implementation of four key strategies:

- Diversification: Diversify allocations across asset classes and macro risk factors, while employing a disciplined risk
 allocation process to all positions. The Investment Manager believes that different asset classes perform better in
 certain market environments such as growth, low growth, inflation and stagflation. The Fund seeks to invest in a
 diverse set of assets, directionally matched to these environments, for example increasing allocations to government
 bonds in an environment of low growth and low inflation, or to equities during periods of high growth with moderate
 inflation. The aim of these diversification processes is to help increase the portfolio's resilience to market uncertainty;
- Differentiated implementation: The Fund will seek to enhance returns by using active management and pursuing more
 efficient market exposures than traditional market-capitalisation based indices. This process will occur by allocating
 capital based primarily on each investment's contribution to risk ("CTR"), calculated using daily volatility and
 correlation metrics, and via regular portfolio rebalancing relative to CTR targets;
- Dynamic asset allocation: The Fund will be tilted toward the return opportunities the Investment Manager believes are the most attractive by using a dynamic asset allocation process. These allocations will be implemented using both quantitative and qualitative inputs utilising current views of market environment and return opportunities; and
- Disciplined risk management: A strong focus will be placed on downside risk mitigation, and the Fund will adopt a
 disciplined multi-layered approach to risk management, including volatility management, drawdown controls and
 opportunistic hedging.

The investment universe will be broad, encompassing traditional asset classes (such as equities and fixed income securities) as well as gold (indirectly, via ETFs, futures, or commodity funds). Investments will primarily be made through the purchase of listed securities. Derivative instruments may be used for the purposes of hedging existing positions, efficient portfolio management, optimising returns or a combination of such purposes.

In the event of extreme market conditions or severe market stress or disruptions, or if the Investment Manager identifies no suitable investment opportunities for the Fund, the Fund may invest up to 100% of its assets into cash and/or cash deposits, money market instruments and/or short-term debt securities. A portion of the Fund's assets may also be retained in liquid investments or cash for liquidity purposes.

Relative weights to sources of return will change over time and will be influenced by each source's perceived relative attractiveness, as informed by characteristics such as diversification benefits, volatility, return potential and drawdown control.

The investment process is constructed and managed using a contribution to risk framework, meaning the Fund uses realised returns, correlations, and volatility to manage exposures. This process is primarily systematic, using a rules-based implementation, but also allows for discretion on the part of the Fund Manager, including the ability to create or modify allocations. The Fund is not constructed relative to a benchmark, but the ICE Bank of America Merrill Lynch 3-month US Treasury Bill Index (the "Index") will serve as the cash benchmark. The Index consists of short-term U.S. Government securities with a remaining term to final maturity of less than three months.

Management of risk is core to the Investment Manager's philosophy in respect of the Fund. The Investment Manager will monitor the risk on a daily basis using numerous analytical tools and is focused on understanding and managing how the various sources of return impact various risk metrics in pursuit of the Fund's risk-adjusted return objectives. In particular, a Value at Risk (VaR) approach is used as a measure of the risk of loss in the Fund and it should be expected that the Fund will typically seek an ex-ante and ex-post yearly VaR at a 95% confidence interval of below 5% under normal market conditions. The expected return of the Fund will be deducted from the ex-ante VaR and the realized return of the Fund will be deducted from the ex-post VaR when monitoring the above-mentioned 5% VaR limit. However, it should be noted that limitations in the VaR model mean market volatility can cause ex-ante VaR to increase without necessarily reflecting a change to the risk profile of the Fund. Therefore, the Fund may from time to time have an ex-ante VaR of above 5% if the Investment Manager believes that this is in the best interests of the Fund and its ability to achieve the investment objective. The Fund also aims to limit drawdown to a maximum of 20% of its value although there is no guarantee that the Fund will meet this aim.

Sustainability Risk Considerations

Whilst the Fund does not promote any specific environmental, social and governance ("ESG") characteristics or have a sustainable investment objective, the evaluation of Sustainability Risks through the analysis of ESG factors is part of the Fund's investment process.

Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return II Fund (continued)

Investment Manager's Report (continued) September 30, 2021

Sustainability Risk Considerations (continued)

In the Investment Manager's view, Sustainability Risks can materially affect a company's financial performance and competitiveness. However, Sustainability Risks are just some of a number of considerations in the overall research process so may not in isolation drive the selection or exclusion of an issuer or security from the investment universe.

The Investment Manager considers ESG factors as part of its broader analysis of individual issuers (including with regards to Sustainability Risk assessment), using inputs from the Investment Manager's team of ESG analysts to help identify global best practices, prepare for company engagement and collaborate on new research inputs. The factors which will be considered will vary depending on the security in question, but typically include ownership structure, board structure and membership, capital allocation track record, management incentives, labour relations history, and climate risks.

The Investment Manager believes that the Fund will be exposed to a broad range of Sustainability Risks. In assessing these risks, the Investment Manager draws upon a wide variety of internal (such as research by their team of Global Industry Analysts) and external research (such as company meetings) to assess any potential impact on the value of the security over the time horizon of the Fund.

It is not anticipated that any single Sustainability Risk will materially drive a negative financial impact on the value of the Fund. Further details on the Sustainability Risks considered and their potential impacts are included under Sustainability Risks within the section of the Prospectus entitled Risk Factors.

Report on Financial Activities of the Period

Global equities fell for the first time in six quarters. Markets contended with pandemic uncertainty, moderating economic growth, the imminent prospect of reduced quantitative easing and policy tightening, and persistent supply-chain dislocations that have amplified the risk of more sustained inflation. In Asia, the spread of the COVID-19 Delta variant shuttered factories and snarled traffic at several major ports, exacerbating supply-chain disruptions and driving shipping costs and goods prices even higher. Mounting inflation forced many emerging markets countries to raise interest rates, while other central banks assessed plans for curbing their asset purchases. China's regulatory crackdown on private education businesses and companies that handle large quantities of data pummelled the shares of Chinese technology stocks, sparking fears of more regulations for private companies. Then, a debt crisis at one of China's largest property developers destabilised financial markets and fuelled concerns about lasting damage to China's credit conditions and its economy. An energy supply crunch is looming in Europe and Asia, as soaring prices for natural gas and coal are driving inflation higher and posing risks to the global economic recovery. Global fixed income sectors generated mixed results in the third quarter. Sovereign yields drifted higher across many developed markets as major central banks laid the groundwork for policy normalisation and started to reduce monetary stimulus at varying speeds. Most fixed income spread sectors outperformed, owed to their income advantage, as spreads moderately widened. The US dollar strengthened versus most currencies.

The fund returned -0.77% (net, in SGD) during the period, driven by negative performance across global equities, global fixed income and cash, Active Asset Allocation decisions and gold. Within global equities, performance was mixed across the regions with gains from Japan offset by losses from the Emerging Markets (driven by weakness from China) amid concerns around Fed tapering, rising inflation, and global economic growth. From a sector perspective, performance was mixed across the sectors with gains within financials and energy offset by losses from consumer discretionary and consumer staples. Within fixed income, nominal government bonds and investment grade credit drove losses as global sovereign yields generally moved higher as major central banks reined in policy support, while intensifying supply constraints added to inflationary pressures and spreads widened modestly. Gold detracted over the period, hindered by uncertainty about the US debt ceiling and a hawkish shift by the Fed. Lastly, our Active Asset Allocation decisions detracted from performance, led by losses earlier in the quarter due to our short duration positions when yields rallied.

Vaccination progress and policy support make us confident in taking a pro-risk stance, but inflation concerns curb our enthusiasm. We are moderately bullish on global equities but have slightly tempered the overall pro-cyclical bias of our active positions due to rising inflation and decelerating growth in DM. On a regional basis, we still have a modest overweight to Europe where economic fundamentals are improving and are optimistic that the German elections may pave the way for stronger fiscal stimulus. We have reduced our emerging market (EM) view to neutral - the overall position today is reflective of the totality of views with valuations and growth trajectories being the main positives and market reform depth and ongoing challenges on the other side. Within defensive fixed income, we are moderately bearish on government bonds and will look to manage duration tactically. We agree with market consensus that the Fed is likely to begin tapering around year end. We see the European Central Bank (ECB) as more hawkish, and we think sovereign rates in Europe are likely to drift upward. As for growth fixed income, we are moderately bearish on investment grade credit.

Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return II Fund (continued)

Investment Manager's Report (continued) September 30, 2021

Report on Financial Activities of the Period (continued)

We think credit valuations are rich, with most spreads well inside of median levels. That said, default rates continue to decline and demand technical remain strong. We have shifted from a modest underweight to a neutral position in gold. The view is that gold would likely shift to act as a store of value and a dollar depreciation hedge as inflation continue to stay high this year. Also, it continues to play the role as a safe haven asset helping to diversify the portfolio.

At the end of September, the ex-ante value at risk (VaR) was 4.5%. Our objective remains to protect your capital while also delivering on your return objectives in the medium to long term.

Overview

The Fund has been managed in accordance with its investment objective and policy as set out in the Offering Memorandum. The full investment objective and policy are disclosed in the previous section above.

Performance

Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return II Fund launched on July 1, 2021 with S USD and T SGD H1 (hedged-distributing) share classes. The table below details the performance of all funded share classes within the Fund.

Total Returns (%)

	Iotal Keturns (%)	
	Periods ended Sep	otember 30, 2021
	Since Inception	Inception Date
Class S USD	(0.77%)	July 01, 2021
ICE BofA ML 3 Month T-Bill Index	0.01%	, , ,
Class T SGD H1 (hedged-distributing)	(0.57%)	July 01, 2021
ICE BofA ML 3 Month T-Bill Index hedged to SGD	0.03%	july 01, 2021
102 2011 1122 0 1101till 1 211 Million Hougest to 002	0.0076	
Returns are net of fees and expenses.		
Returns for periods of greater than one year are annualised.		
All classes are accumulating and unhedged unless otherwise noted. The figures stated in this report are historical and not necessarily indicative of future performance.		
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		
Statistical information		
Fund information		2021
Total net assets		248,656,900
Share class information ¹		2021
Class S USD		
Total net assets		9,923
Number of shares outstanding		1,000
Net asset value per share		9.9228
Class T SGD H1 (hedged-distributing)		
Total net assets		337,563,136
Number of shares outstanding		34,069,659
Net asset value per share		9.9080
Net asset value per share in USD*		7.2982
re r r		,

¹ All classes are accumulating and unhedged unless otherwise noted.

For information purposes only.

Statement of investments September 30, 2021

Holding/					Holding/				
nominal	CCV **	Investment	Market value	% net	nominal	CCV*	*	Market value	% net
		_ <u>investment</u> curities admitted to an official stock ex	USD .	assets			* Investment umer discretionary (continued)	<u>USD</u>	assets
nunsjeru	Die sei	curries dufficted to all official stock ex	cridinge insuring				mer services (continued)		
	Comr	non stocks				USD	Hyatt Hotels Corporation Class A	118,117	0.05
	Comr	nunication services				USD	Penn National Gaming Incorporated	33,622	0.01
		& entertainment				HKD USD	Sands China Limited Starbucks Corporation	23,842 395,461	0.01 0.16
	USD	Alphabet Incorporated Class A	1,692,338	0.68	7		,	10T,CCC	0.16
4	CAD	Boat Rocker Media Incorporated	26,671	0.01	0	Retailir USD	ng Amazon.com Incorporated	1,350,151	0.54
	USD	Cargurus Incorporated	72,243	0.03		USD	Five Below Incorporated	63,121	0.03
I	USD	Charter Communications Incorporated Class A	507,837	0.20		USD	Ross Stores Incorporated	161,098	0.07
1	USD	Criteo SA (ADR)	44,823	0.20		USD	TJX Companies Incorporated	248,085	0.10
	USD	DISH Network Corporation Class A	129,250	0.05		USD USD	Ulta Beauty Incorporated	228,462	0.09
	USD	Electronic Arts Incorporated	225,609	0.09	I		Victoria's Secret & Company	50,895	0.02 2.16
	USD GBP	Facebook Incorporated Class A Hyve Group Plc	887,844 22,644	0.36 0.01		iotai	consumer discretionary	5,369,111	2.10
	EUR	ICDecaux SA	52,322	0.01		_			
	USD	Match Group Incorporated	167,508	0.07		Cons	umer staples		
	USD	Netflix Incorporated	145,871	0.06			staples retailing		
	USD USD	New York Times Company Class A Omnicom Group Incorporated	82,035 430,702	0.03 0.17		USD IPY	Performance Food Group Company Seven & i Holdings Company Limited	442,857 118,494	0.18 0.05
	USD	ROBLOX Corporation Class A	107,357	0.17		USD	Sysco Corporation	257,873	0.10
	USD	Sea Limited (ADR)	57,371	0.02			everage & tobacco		
	USD	Snap Incorporated Class A	161,110	0.07		USD	Archer Daniels Midland Company	124.641	0.05
5	GBP	WPP Plc	64,983	0.03		JPY	Asahi Group Holdings Limited	199,203	0.08
		nmunication services				DKK	Carlsberg AS Class B	156,048	0.06
	EUR EUR	Cellnex Telecom SA Deutsche Telekom AG	208,172 85,241	0.08		USD GBP	Coca-Cola Europacific Partners Plc Coca-Cola HBC AG	256,048 196,605	0.10
	HKD	HKBN Limited	19,479	0.03		USD	Constellation Brands Incorporated	176,603	0.06
	JPY	KDDI Corporation	89,318	0.04		002	Class A	278,953	0.11
	EUR	Koninklijke KPN NV	74,649	0.03		EUR	Davide Campari-Milano NV	84,922	0.04
3 ,	JPY	Nippon Telegraph and Telephone Corporation	77,419	0.03		GBP USD	Diageo Plc	367,968	0.15
13	SGD	Singapore Telecommunications Limited	23,919	0.03	/	USD	Mondelez International Incorporated Class A	424,132	0.17
	JPY	Softbank Corporation	65,154	0.03	2	USD	Monster Beverage Corporation	216,479	0.09
	USD	T-Mobile USA Incorporated	181,802	0.07		EUR	Pernod Ricard SA	324,666	0.13
	EUR	United Internet AG	35,925	0.02	3	USD	UTZ Brands Incorporated	57,711	0.02
	Total	communication services	5,739,596	2.31			hold & personal products		
	_				I	USD	Estee Lauder Companies Incorporated Class A	168,861	0.07
		ımer discretionary				Total	consumer staples	3,675,461	1.48
		obiles & components	107357	0.04			•		
		Arrival SA Faurecia SE	107,357 76,268	0.04 0.03		Energ	ev.		
	EUR	Ferrari NV	125,827	0.05					
14		Isuzu Motors Limited	184,826	0.08		Energy USD	ConocoPhillips	223.438	0.09
3.	JPY	Musashi Seimitsu Industry Company	54,429	0.02		USD	Marathon Petroleum Corporation	94,631	0.04
0	IPY	Limited Subaru Corporation	7,451	0.02 0.00		USD	Pioneer Natural Resources Company	82,089	0.03
	USD	Tesla Incorporated	442,024	0.18		GBP	Royal Dutch Shell Plc Class A	193,384	0.08
6 .	JPY	Yamaha Motor Company Limited	175,246	0.07		USD GBP	Royal Dutch Shell Plc Class A (ADR) Royal Dutch Shell Plc Class B	271,298 168,686	0.11 0.07
	Consun	ner durables & apparel				USD	Royal Dutch Shell Plc Class B (ADR)	451,598	0.18
	EUR	adidas AG	126,316	0.05		USD	Schlumberger Limited	87,764	0.03
	CHF	Cie Financiere Richemont SA	127,721	0.05	4	EUR	Total SE	188,172	0.08
	USD EUR	Dr Horton Incorporated Kering SA	60,374 138,499	0.0 <u>2</u> 0.06		Total	energy	1,761,060	0.71
	EUR	LVMH Moet Hennessy Louis Vuitton	130,177	0.00					
		SE	296,809	0.12		Finan	cials		
	USD	PVH Corporation	67,739	0.03		Banks			
	JPY USD	Sony Corporation Tapestry Incorporated	189,769 79,075	0.08		EUR	AIB Group Plc	46,024	0.02
			, ,,,,,,	5.05	7	AUD	Australia & New Zealand Banking	1473/3	0.07
	Consun USD	ner services Airbnb Incorporated Class A	248,270	0.10	9	EUR	Group Limited Bankinter SA	147,36 <u>2</u> 49,696	0.06 0.02
	USD	Chipotle Mexican Grill Incorporated	129,044	0.05		EUR	BAWAG Group AG	95,254	0.04
4	USD	Houghton Mifflin Harcourt	59,213	0.02	13	EUR	Commerzbank AG	87,254	0.03

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/					Holding/			
nominal	CCV*	* Investment	Market value USD	% net	nominal 000'* CCY*	* Investment	Market value USD	% net
		curities admitted to an official stock		assets		cials (continued)	030	assets
(continu		curries admitted to an official stock	exchange iisang			, ,		
(00	,					nce (continued)	01 220	0.03
	Com	mon stocks (continued)				Trupanion Incorporated	81,320	0.03
	F:				iotai	financials	6,896,210	2.77
		icials (continued)						
		(continued)	(2.052	0.00	Healt	h care		
	AUD EUR	Commonwealth Bank of Australia Credit Agricole SA	62,853 43,251	0.02 0.02	Health	care equipment & services		
	EUR	Erste Group Bank AG	103,834	0.02	3 USD	agilon health Incorporated	76,848	0.03
	GBP	HSBC Holdings Plc	132,254	0.05	I CHF	Alcon Incorporated	100,914	0.04
- 1	EUR	KBC Group NV	108,714	0.04	0 USD I USD	Align Technology Incorporated Anthem Incorporated	114,454 200,939	0.05
38	JPY	Mitsubishi UFJ Financial Group			2 IPY	Asahi Intecc Company Limited	46,776	0.00
2	LICD	Incorporated	224,656	0.09	2 USD	Baxter International Incorporated	141,315	0.02
3	USD	PNC Financial Services Group Incorporated	502,012	0.20	I USD	Becton Dickinson and Company	167,403	0.07
17	IPY	Resona Holdings Incorporated	67,576	0.20	5 USD	Boston Scientific Corporation	230,314	0.09
	JPY	Shinsei Bank Limited	17,468	0.01	0 EUR	Carl Zeiss Meditec AG	37,334	0.02
	GBP	Standard Chartered Plc	133,908	0.05	3 USD	Centene Corporation	152,036	0.06
	SEK	Svenska Handelsbanken AB Class A	48,707	0.02	10 GBP 0 EUR	ConvaTec Group Plc DiaSorin SpA	29,928 74,612	0.01
	EUR	UniCredit SpA	138,717	0.06	2 USD	Edwards Lifesciences Corporation	197,665	0.03
2	SGD	United Overseas Bank Limited	43,794	0.02	0 USD	HCA Healthcare Incorporated	83,253	0.03
	Diversi	fied financials			I JPY	Hoya Corporation .	156,621	0.06
	GBP	AJ Bell Plc	44,443	0.02	I USD	Humana Incorporated	165,389	0.07
	EUR	Allfunds Group Plc	96,322	0.04	I USD	Inari Medical Incorporated	41,037	0.02
	USD USD	American Express Company Ares Management Corporation	379,791	0.15	0 USD	Insulet Corporation	81,290	0.03
т	USD	Class A	272,285	0.11	3 EUR 0 USD	Koninklijke Philips NV Laboratory Corporation of America	122,460	0.05
1	EUR	Banca Generali SpA	56,179	0.02	0 03D	Holdings	68,671	0.03
	USD	Brookfield Asset Management	,		0 USD	McKesson Corporation	56,823	0.02
		Incorporated Class A	94,820	0.04	I EUR	Siemens Healthineers AG	66,347	0.03
	USD	Charles Schwab Corporation	669,618	0.27	3 GBP	Smith & Nephew Plc	58,585	0.02
	USD	Equitable Holdings Incorporated	191,741	0.08	I USD	Stryker Corporation	225,481	0.09
	USD HKD	Hamilton Lane Incorporated Class A Hong Kong Exchanges & Clearing	84,057	0.03	0 USD I USD	Teleflex Incorporated UnitedHealth Group Incorporated	160,034 219,596	0.06
'	TIND	Limited	75,872	0.03			217,376	0.09
4	GBP	Intermediate Capital Group Plc	121,738	0.05		aceuticals, biotechnology & life sciences	F / 777	0.00
5	USD	Morgan Stanley	453,562	0.18	3 GBP I USD	Abcam Plc Agilent Technologies Incorporated	56,777 149,969	0.02
	USD	OneMain Holdings Incorporated	86,038	0.03	0 USD	Alnylam Pharmaceuticals Incorporated	15,860	0.00
	EUR	Rothschild & Company	41,871	0.02	0 USD	ALX Oncology Holdings Incorporated	6,721	0.00
	USD USD	S&P Global Incorporated StepStone Group Incorporated	155,085	0.06	I USD	Amicus Therapeutics Incorporated	10,113	0.00
'	OJD	Class A	36,670	0.02	0 USD	Apellis Pharmaceuticals Incorporated	8,042	0.00
1	USD	Voya Financial Incorporated	40,210	0.02	0 USD	Arena Pharmaceuticals Incorporated	7,920	0.00
					0 EUR	Argenx SE	38,496	0.02
27	Insurar HKD	AIA Group Limited	306,768	0.12	0 USD 10 JPY	Ascendis Pharma AS Astellas Pharma Incorporated	15,939 156,879	0.01
	USD	American Financial Group	300,700	0112	3 GBP	AstraZeneca Plc	367,549	0.15
		Incorporated	81,789	0.03	4 USD	AstraZeneca Plc (ADR)	236,516	0.10
3	USD	American International Group		0.00	0 USD	BioAtla Incorporated	3,297	0.00
0	LICD	Incorporated	181,357	0.07	0 USD	Biogen Incorporated	63,107	0.03
	USD USD	Assurant Incorporated Assured Guaranty Limited	55,844 76,956	0.02 0.03	0 USD	Blueprint Medicines Corporation	10,795	0.01
	EUR	ASSURED GUARANTY LIMITED AXA SA	173,063	0.03	5 USD	Bristol-Myers Squibb Company	275,318	0.11
	GBP	Beazley Plc	54,933	0.02	0 USD 3 JPY	Celldex Therapeutics Incorporated Chugai Pharmaceutical Company	10,798	0.01
	USD	Chubb Limited	207,829	0.09	ا از د	Limited	95,611	0.04
	USD	Hartford Financial SVCS Group	103,689	0.04	8 JPY	Daiichi Sankyo Company Limited	202,950	0.08
	CAD	Intact Financial Corporation	44,816	0.02	I USD	Danaher Corporation	312,355	0.13
	GBP	Lancashire Holdings Limited	27,002	0.01	I JPY	Eisai Company Limited	75,250	0.03
I	USD	Marsh & McLennan Companies Incorporated	153,399	0.06	3 USD	Elanco Animal Health Incorporated	85,880	0.04
2	USD	Oscar Health Incorporated Class A	42,571	0.06	2 USD I USD	Eli Lilly & Company Exact Sciences Corporation	385,391 68,438	0.16
	GBP	Prudential Plc	110,021	0.05	0 DKK	Genmab AS	151,481	0.03
	JPY	T&D Holdings Incorporated	74,968	0.03	2 EUR	Grifols SA	54,554	0.02
	EUR	Talanx AG	47,529	0.02	0 USD	ICON Plc	35,373	0.01
2	JPY	Tokio Marine Holdings Incorporated	118,720	0.05	0 USD	Immunocore Holdings Plc (ADR)	5,264	0.00
					0 USD	Kodiak Sciences Incorporated	10,078	0.00

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/	,				Holding/				
nomina	1	* .	Market value	% net	nominal		* .	Market value	% net
		* Investment	USD	assets			* Investment	USD	<u>assets</u>
(continu		curities admitted to an official stock e	xcnange listing				trials (continued)		
•	_				3		I goods (continued) Techtronic Industries Company		
	Com	mon stocks (continued)			J		Limited	63,756	0.03
	Healt	th care (continued)				USD	Trane Technologies Plc	99,446	0.04
		aceuticals, biotechnology & life sciences (co	entinued)			EUR SEK	Vinci SA Volvo AB Class B	102,703 129,293	0.04 0.05
C	USD	Kymera Therapeutics Incorporated	8,576	0.00		USD	Westinghouse Air Brake Technologies	127,273	0.03
	CHF	Lonza Group AG	48,887	0.02			Corporation	193,369	0.08
	USD	Mirati Therapeutics Incorporated	13,976	0.01		Comm	ercial & professional services		
	USD	Myovant Sciences Limited NanoString Technologies Incorporated	70,349 34,423	0.03 0.01		AUD	Brambles Limited	17,411	0.01
	CHF	Novartis AG	178,475	0.07		EUR	Bureau Veritas SA	102,896	0.04
- 1	USD	Novartis AG Sponsored (ADR)	93,311	0.04		USD GBP	Equifax Incorporated Experian Plc	23,315 72,941	0.01
6	JPY	Ono Pharmaceutical Company	105040	0.05		USD	IHS Markit Limited	267,410	0.11
10	USD	Limited Pfizer Incorporated	125,848 446,014	0.05 0.18	0	USD	TransUnion	13,140	0.00
	USD	RAPT Therapeutics Incorporated	7,297	0.00		USD	TriNet Group Incorporated	139,695	0.06
	USD	Regeneron Pharmaceuticals	7,277	0.00		USD	Waste Management Incorporated Wolters Kluwer NV	159,666	0.06
		Incorporated	80,489	0.03	I	EUR		70,262	0.03
C	USD	REVOLUTION Medicines	F 022	0.00	0	Industri		2444	0.01
0	USD	Incorporated Rocket Pharmaceuticals Incorporated	5,832 5,918	0.00	0	USD	3M Company	26,664	0.01
	USD	Seagen Incorporated	48,393	0.02		,	ortation	20.007	0.01
	USD	Stevanato Group SpA	52,164	0.02		DKK	AP Moeller - Maersk AS Class B	29,806	0.01
	USD	Syneos Health Incorporated	80,569	0.03		CAD JPY	Canadian Pacific Railway Limited East Japan Railway Company	18,868 105,427	0.01 0.04
	CHF	Tecan Group AG	45,581	0.02		GBP	easylet Plc	23,218	0.01
	USD EUR	Turning Point Therapeutics I UCB SA	8,038 123,854	0.00 0.05	1	USD	FedEx Corporation	139,688	0.06
	USD	Veracyte Incorporated	45,103	0.03	0	USD	JB Hunt Transport Services		
	USD	Vertex Pharmaceuticals Incorporated	68,747	0.03	_	LICD	Incorporated	62,373	0.03
C	USD	Verve Therapeutics Incorporated	9,071	0.00		USD USD	JetBlue Airways Corporation Knight-Swift Transportation Holdings	68,973	0.03
I	USD	Zoetis Incorporated .	81,539	0.03		030	Incorporated	71,354	0.03
	Total	health care	7,675,300	3.09		GBP	National Express Group Plc	8,911	0.00
						JPY	Nippon Express Company Limited	6,919	0.00
	Indus	trials				EUR USD	Ryanair Holdings Plc Uber Technologies Incorporated	32,649 86,957	0.01
	Capita	l goods				JPY	Yamato Holdings Company Limited	40,583	0.02
I	USD	AerCap Holdings NV	63,071	0.03			industrials	4,926,655	1.98
	EUR	Airbus SE	105,249	0.04					
	SEK SEK	Alfa Laval AB Assa Abloy AB Class B	63,365	0.03		Inform	nation technology		
	GBP	BAE Systems Plc	86,280 41,679	0.03			5,		
	EUR	Brenntag AG	158,106	0.02	4		nductors, semiconductor equipment		
- 1	EUR	Cargotec Oyj Class B	43,058	0.02	4	USD	Advanced Micro Devices Incorporated	368,073	0.15
	JPY	Daikin Industries Limited	109,612	0.04	0	EUR	ASM International NV	37,628	0.01
	USD	Dycom Industries Incorporated	29,992	0.01		EUR	ASML Holding NV	540,465	0.22
	USD	Fortive Corporation General Electric Company	206,911 33,691	0.08 0.01		USD	KLA Corporation	149,526	0.06
	JPY	Hino Motors Limited	50,866	0.02		JPY	Lasertec Corporation	45,870	0.02
	EUR	IMCD NV	114,527	0.05		USD USD	Lattice Semiconductor Corporation Marvell Technology Incorporated	95,423 258,670	0.04
	USD	Ingersoll Rand Incorporated	227,904	0.09		USD	Micron Technology Incorporated	222,451	0.10
	JPY	ITOCHU Corporation	46,993	0.02		USD	NVIDIA Corporation	87,629	0.04
	USD	Johnson Controls International Kennametal Incorporated	204,376 30,054	0.08 0.01	2	JPY	Shinko Electric Industries Company		
	EUR	Kone Oyj	32,755	0.01			Limited	50,280	0.02
	JPY	Mitsubishi Corporation	47,537	0.02		USD EUR	Skyworks Solutions Incorporated SOITEC	97,879 33,101	0.04 0.01
	JPY	Mitsubishi Electric Corporation	51,632	0.02		USD	Teradyne Incorporated	100,546	0.01
	JPY	Mitsui & Company Limited	39,751	0.02		USD	Texas Instruments Incorporated	325,219	0.13
	USD	Raytheon Technologies Corporation	380,975	0.15		JPY	Tokyo Electron Limited	213,682	0.09
	USD GBP	Rexnord Corporation Rolls-Royce Holdings Plc	37,867 20,672	0.02 0.01		Softwar	re & services		
	EUR	Safran SA	57,064	0.01	0	USD	Adobe Incorporated	179,049	0.07
	SEK	Sandvik AB	67,085	0.03		EUR	Adyen NV	128,748	0.05
_	SEV	Saild viit / ID	07,003	0.05			,		
I	EUR	Schneider Electric SE	180,615	0.07	1	AUD	Afterpay Limited	50,127	0.02
 					0		,		0.02 0.01 0.01

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

ling/ ninal		Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal		Market value	% net
	** Investment	USD	assets	000'* CCY*	Investment	USD	assets
	ecurities admitted to an official stock e	xchange listing		Real	estate		
tinued)				Real es	tate		
Com	nmon stocks (continued)			I USD	American Tower Corporation	155,530	0.06
	,			14 HKD 1 CAD	CK Asset Holdings Limited Colliers International Group	84,005	0.03
Info	rmation technology (continued)			I CAD	Incorporated	92,657	0.04
Softw	rare & services (continued)			2 JPY	Daiwa House Industry Company	, 2,00 /	0.0 1
0 EUR		92,074	0.04		Limited	70,373	0.03
I USD	0 1	52,706	0.02	2 SEK	Fastighets AB Balder Class B	106,181	0.04
I EUR 0 USD	Edenred FleetCorTechnologies Incorporated	71,876 83,084	0.03 0.03	5 AUD	Goodman Group REIT	86,258	0.03
2 USD		108,560	0.03	4 JPY 2 USD	Mitsui Fudosan Company Limited Rexford Industrial Realty Incorporated	88,459	0.04
2 USD	·	361,646	0.15	2 03D	REIT	141,762	0.06
I JPY	GMO Payment Gateway Incorporated	58,080	0.02	2 USD	Ryman Hospitality Properties REIT	165,056	0.07
2 USD		136,960	0.06	2 USD	Welltower Incorporated REIT	173,864	0.07
I USD	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	63,952	0.03	Total	real estate	1,164,145	0.47
8 USD I USD		2,162,890 122,913	0.87 0.05				
I USD		284,149	0.03	Utilit	es		
I USD		60,506	0.02				
0 USD	Rapid7 Incorporated	28,594	0.01	Utilities 4 AUD	APA Group	27,419	0.01
I USD		384,319	0.15	4 HKD	CLP Holdings Limited	33,720	0.01
0 USD		22,124	0.01	3 USD	Duke Energy Corporation	293,941	0.12
0 USD 0 USD	· ·	146,856 230,483	0.06 0.09	8 EUR	E.ON SE	97,113	0.04
0 USD	1 / 1	14,819	0.07	3 USD	Edison International	178,225	0.07
I USD		26,147	0.01	12 EUR	Engie SA	152,716	0.06
I USD	Varonis Systems Incorporated	46,124	0.02	5 USD 6 USD	Exelon Corporation FirstEnergy Corporation	238,461 222,340	0.10
I USD		235,447	0.10	18 EUR	Iberdrola SA	182,839	0.07
0 USD	· ·	28,006	0.01	4 JPY	Kansai Electric Power Company	.02,037	0.07
0 USD 1 USD		44,877 127,944	0.0 <u>2</u> 0.05	Í	Incorporated	42,807	0.02
I EUR	, !	43,836	0.02	Total	utilities	1,469,581	0.59
Techn	ology hardware & equipment			Total	common stocks	50,028,406	20.12
9 USD		1,203,033	0.48	Colle	ctive investment vehicle		
1 100 4				Colle	cuve investment venicle		
I JPY	Ibiden Company Limited	66,682	0.03	0.44 100	347 W		
0 JPY	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation	156,128	0.06	944 USD	Wellington Emerging Markets	10.873.160	437
0 JPY 2 JPY	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited	156,128 130,334	0.06 0.05		Wellington Emerging Markets Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle	10,873,160	4.37 4.37
0 JPY 2 JPY	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation	156,128	0.06	Total	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle	10,873,160 10,873,160	4.37 4.37
0 JPY 2 JPY Tota	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited	156,128 130,334	0.06 0.05	Total Prefe	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks	10,873,160	4.37
0 JPY 2 JPY Tota	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited al information technology erials	156,128 130,334	0.06 0.05	Total Prefe	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG	10,873,160	0.08
0 JPY 2 JPY Tota Mate	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited al information technology erials	156,128 130,334 9,637,771	0.06 0.05 3.87	Total Prefe I EUR Total	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG preferred stocks	10,873,160	4.37
0 JPY 2 JPY Tota Mate I CAD 0 EUR	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited al information technology erials rials Agnico Eagle Mines Limited	156,128 130,334 9,637,771 34,804 52,394	0.06 0.05 3.87 0.01 0.02	Total Prefe I EUR Total	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG	10,873,160	0.08
O JPY 2 JPY Tota Mate Mate I CAD 0 EUR 3 GBP	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited al information technology erials Agnico Eagle Mines Limited Akzo Nobel NV Anglo American Plc	156,128 130,334 9,637,771 34,804 52,394 93,953	0.06 0.05 3.87 0.01 0.02 0.04	Total Prefe I EUR Total Fixed	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG preferred stocks income securities	10,873,160	0.08
O JPY 2 JPY Tota Mate Mate I CAD 0 EUR 3 GBP 0 EUR	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited al information technology erials Agnico Eagle Mines Limited Akzo Nobel NV Anglo American Plc Arkema SA	156,128 130,334 9,637,771 34,804 52,394 93,953 57,459	0.06 0.05 3.87 0.01 0.02 0.04 0.02	Total Prefe I EUR Total Fixed Corp	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG preferred stocks income securities prate bonds	10,873,160	0.08
Mate Mate I CAD 0 EUR 3 GBP 0 EUR I USD	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited all information technology erials rials Agnico Eagle Mines Limited Akzo Nobel NV Anglo American Plc Arkema SA Ball Corporation	156,128 130,334 9,637,771 34,804 52,394 93,953 57,459 58,390	0.06 0.05 3.87 0.01 0.02 0.04 0.02 0.02	Total Prefe I EUR Total Fixed Corp	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG preferred stocks income securities prate bonds	10,873,160	0.08
0 JPY 2 JPY Tota Mate Adde I CAD 0 EUR 3 GBP 0 EUR I USD 6 GBP	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited all information technology erials rials Agnico Eagle Mines Limited Akzo Nobel NV Anglo American Plc Arkema SA Ball Corporation BHP Group Plc	156,128 130,334 9,637,771 34,804 52,394 93,953 57,459 58,390 150,364	0.06 0.05 3.87 0.01 0.02 0.04 0.02 0.02 0.02 0.02	Total Prefe I EUR Total Fixed Corp	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG preferred stocks income securities orate bonds ate Bank of America Corporation 5.00%	10,873,160 183,350	0.08 0.08
Mate Mate I CAD 0 EUR 3 GBP 0 EUR I USD	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited all information technology erials Agnico Eagle Mines Limited Akzo Nobel NV Anglo American Plc Arkema SA Ball Corporation BHP Group Plc Cabot Corporation	156,128 130,334 9,637,771 34,804 52,394 93,953 57,459 58,390	0.06 0.05 3.87 0.01 0.02 0.04 0.02 0.02	Total Prefe I EUR Total Fixed Corp Corpor 1,454 USD	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG preferred stocks income securities orate bonds ate Bank of America Corporation 5.00% 21/01/2044	10,873,160	0.08
O JPY 2 JPY Tota Mate Mate I CAD 0 EUR 3 GBP 0 EUR I USD 6 GBP 2 USD I USD I GBP	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited all information technology erials original Agnico Eagle Mines Limited Akzo Nobel NV Anglo American Plc Arkema SA Ball Corporation BHP Group Plc Cabot Corporation Celanese Corporation Croda International Plc	34,804 52,394 9,637,771 34,804 52,394 93,953 57,459 58,390 150,364 91,770 139,643 84,444	0.06 0.05 3.87 0.01 0.02 0.04 0.02 0.02 0.04 0.04 0.06 0.03	Total Prefe I EUR Total Fixed Corp	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG preferred stocks income securities orate bonds ate Bank of America Corporation 5.00% 21/01/2044 Bank of China Limited 0.71% 16/01/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	10,873,160 183,350	0.08 0.08
O JPY 2 JPY Tota Mate Mate I CAD 0 EUR 3 GBP 0 EUR I USD 6 GBP 2 USD I USD I GBP I USD	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited al information technology erials of Agnico Eagle Mines Limited Alzo Nobel NV Anglo American Plc Arkema SA Ball Corporation BHP Group Plc Cabot Corporation Celanese Corporation Croda International Plc FMC Corporation	156,128 130,334 9,637,771 34,804 52,394 93,953 57,459 58,390 150,364 91,770 139,643 84,444 120,676	0.06 0.05 3.87 0.01 0.02 0.04 0.02 0.02 0.06 0.04 0.06 0.03 0.05	Total Prefe I EUR Total Fixed Corp Corpor 1,454 USD	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG preferred stocks income securities prate bonds ate Bank of America Corporation 5.00% 21/01/2044 Bank of China Limited 0.71% 16/01/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bank of China Limited 0.85%	10,873,160 183,350 183,350	0.08 0.08
O JPY 2 JPY Tota Mate Mate I CAD 0 EUR 3 GBP 0 EUR I USD 6 GBP 2 USD I USD I GBP I USD I USD	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited al information technology erials indis Agnico Eagle Mines Limited Akzo Nobel NV Anglo American Plc Arkema SA Ball Corporation BHP Group Plc Cabot Corporation Celanese Corporation Croda International Plc FMC Corporation Ingevity Corporation	156,128 130,334 9,637,771 34,804 52,394 93,953 57,459 58,390 150,364 91,770 139,643 84,444 120,676 49,031	0.06 0.05 3.87 0.01 0.02 0.04 0.02 0.02 0.06 0.04 0.06 0.03 0.05 0.05	Total Prefe I EUR Total Fixed Corp Gorpor 1,454 USD 500 USD 500 USD	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG preferred stocks income securities prate bonds ate Bank of America Corporation 5.00% 21/01/2044 Bank of China Limited 0.71% 16/01/2022 [©] Bank of China Limited 0.85% 17/04/2022 [©]	10,873,160 183,350 183,350	0.08 0.08
O JPY 2 JPY Tota Mate Mate I CAD 0 EUR 3 GBP 0 EUR I USD 6 GBP 2 USD I USD I USD I USD I USD I USD I USD	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited al information technology erials information technology erials Agnico Eagle Mines Limited Akzo Nobel NV Anglo American Plc Arkema SA Ball Corporation BHP Group Plc Cabot Corporation Celanese Corporation Croda International Plc FMC Corporation Ingevity Corporation Linde Plc	156,128 130,334 9,637,771 34,804 52,394 93,953 57,459 58,390 150,364 91,770 139,643 84,444 120,676 49,031 241,452	0.06 0.05 3.87 0.01 0.02 0.04 0.02 0.02 0.06 0.04 0.06 0.03 0.05 0.05	Total Prefe I EUR Total Fixed Corp Corpor 1,454 USD 500 USD	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG preferred stocks income securities prate bonds ate Bank of America Corporation 5.00% 21/01/2044 Bank of China Limited 0.71% 16/01/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bank of China Limited 0.85% 17/04/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bank of China Limited 1.00%	10,873,160 183,350 183,350 1,907,376 499,625 500,592	0.08 0.08 0.77 0.20
O JPY 2 JPY Tota Mate Mate I CAD 0 EUR 3 GBP 0 EUR I USD 6 GBP 2 USD I USD I GBP I USD I USD	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited all information technology erials rials Agnico Eagle Mines Limited Akzo Nobel NV Anglo American Plc Arkema SA Ball Corporation BHP Group Plc Cabot Corporation Celanese Corporation Croda International Plc FMC Corporation Ingevity Corporation Linde Plc Livent Corporation	156,128 130,334 9,637,771 34,804 52,394 93,953 57,459 58,390 150,364 91,770 139,643 84,444 120,676 49,031	0.06 0.05 3.87 0.01 0.02 0.04 0.02 0.02 0.06 0.04 0.06 0.03 0.05 0.05	Total Prefe I EUR Total Fixed Corp Gorpor 1,454 USD 500 USD 500 USD	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG preferred stocks income securities prate bonds ate Bank of America Corporation 5.00% 21/01/2044 Bank of China Limited 0.71% 16/01/2022 [©] Bank of China Limited 0.85% 17/04/2022 [©]	10,873,160 183,350 183,350	0.08 0.08
O JPY 2 JPY Tota Mate I CAD 0 EUR 3 GBP 0 EUR I USD 6 GBP 1 USD I USD	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited all information technology erials rials Agnico Eagle Mines Limited Akzo Nobel NV Anglo American Plc Arkema SA Ball Corporation BHP Group Plc Cabot Corporation Celanese Corporation Croda International Plc FMC Corporation Ingevity Corporation Inde Plc Livent Corporation Methanex Corporation Methanex Corporation Methanex Corporation	156,128 130,334 9,637,771 34,804 52,394 93,953 57,459 58,390 150,364 91,770 139,643 84,444 120,676 49,031 241,452 33,301	0.06 0.05 3.87 0.01 0.02 0.04 0.02 0.06 0.04 0.06 0.03 0.05 0.05 0.01 0.01 0.02	Total Prefe I EUR Total Fixed Corp Corpor 1,454 USD 500 USD 500 USD 200 USD	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG preferred stocks income securities brate bonds ate Bank of America Corporation 5.00% 21/01/2044 Bank of China Limited 0.71% 16/01/2022 ⁽¹⁾ Bank of China Limited 0.85% 17/04/2022 ⁽²⁾ Bank of China Limited 1.00% 11/07/2022 ⁽³⁾	10,873,160 183,350 183,350 1,907,376 499,625 500,592	0.08 0.08 0.77 0.20
O JPY 2 JPY Tota Mate Mate I CAD 0 EUR 3 GBP 0 EUR 1 USD I USD	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited all information technology erials orials Agnico Eagle Mines Limited Akzo Nobel NV Anglo American Plc Arkema SA Ball Corporation BHP Group Plc Cabot Corporation Celanese Corporation Croda International Plc FMC Corporation Ingevity Corporation Linde Plc Livent Corporation Methanex Corporation Newcrest Mining Limited Norsk Hydro ASA	156,128 130,334 9,637,771 34,804 52,394 93,953 57,459 58,390 150,364 91,770 139,643 84,444 120,676 49,031 241,452 33,301 57,225 13,623 11,626	0.06 0.05 3.87 0.01 0.02 0.04 0.02 0.06 0.04 0.06 0.03 0.05 0.02 0.10 0.01 0.02	Total Prefe I EUR Total Fixed Corp Corpor 1,454 USD 500 USD 500 USD 200 USD	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG preferred stocks income securities brate bonds ate Bank of America Corporation 5.00% 21/01/2044 Bank of China Limited 0.71% 16/01/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bank of China Limited 1.00% 17/04/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bank of China Limited 1.00% 11/07/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bank of China Limited 1.01% 22/11/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Berkshire Hathaway Finance	10,873,160 183,350 183,350 1,907,376 499,625 500,592 200,598 201,004	0.08 0.08 0.77 0.20 0.20 0.08
0 JPY 2 JPY Tota Mate Mate 1 CAD 0 EUR 3 GBP 0 EUR 1 USD 6 GBP 2 USD 1 USD 8 AUD 8 AUD	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited all information technology erials rials Agnico Eagle Mines Limited Akzo Nobel NV Anglo American Plc Arkema SA Ball Corporation BHP Group Plc Cabot Corporation Celanese Corporation Croda International Plc FMC Corporation Ingevity Corporation Linde Plc Livent Corporation Methanex Corporation Newcrest Mining Limited Norsk Hydro ASA Orora Limited	156,128 130,334 9,637,771 34,804 52,394 93,953 57,459 58,390 150,364 91,770 139,643 84,444 120,676 49,031 241,452 33,301 57,225 13,623 11,626 18,287	0.06 0.05 3.87 0.01 0.02 0.04 0.02 0.06 0.04 0.06 0.03 0.05 0.02 0.10 0.01 0.02	Fixed Corp Corpor 1,454 USD 500 USD 500 USD 200 USD 200 USD 723 USD	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG preferred stocks income securities brate bonds ate Bank of America Corporation 5.00% 21/01/2044 Bank of China Limited 0.71% 16/01/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bank of China Limited 1.00% 17/04/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bank of China Limited 1.00% 11/07/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bank of China Limited 1.01% 22/11/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Berkshire Hathaway Finance Corporation 5.75% 15/01/2040	10,873,160 183,350 183,350 1,907,376 499,625 500,592 200,598	0.08 0.08 0.77 0.20 0.20 0.08
O JPY 2 JPY Tota Matei I CAD 0 EUR 3 GBP 0 EUR 1 USD 6 GBP 2 USD I USD	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited all information technology erials rials Agnico Eagle Mines Limited Akzo Nobel NV Anglo American Plc Arkema SA Ball Corporation BHP Group Plc Cabot Corporation Celanese Corporation Croda International Plc FMC Corporation Ingevity Corporation Linde Plc Livent Corporation Methanex Corporation Newcrest Mining Limited Norsk Hydro ASA Orora Limited PPG Industries Incorporated	156,128 130,334 9,637,771 34,804 52,394 93,953 57,459 58,390 150,364 91,770 139,643 84,444 120,676 49,031 241,452 33,301 57,225 13,623 11,626 18,287 161,315	0.06 0.05 3.87 0.01 0.02 0.04 0.02 0.04 0.06 0.03 0.05 0.02 0.10 0.01 0.02 0.01 0.00	Total Prefe I EUR Total Fixed Corp Corpor 1,454 USD 500 USD 500 USD 200 USD 200 USD	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG preferred stocks income securities prate bonds ate Bank of America Corporation 5.00% 21/01/2044 Bank of China Limited 0.71% 16/01/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bank of China Limited 0.85% 17/04/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bank of China Limited 1.00% 11/07/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bank of China Limited 1.01% 22/11/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Berkshire Hathaway Finance Corporation 5.75% 15/01/2040 Berkshire Hathaway Incorporated	10,873,160 183,350 183,350 1,907,376 499,625 500,592 200,598 201,004 1,035,394	0.08 0.08 0.77 0.20 0.20 0.08 0.08
O JPY 2 JPY Tota Mate Mate I CAD 0 EUR 3 GBP 0 EUR 1 USD 6 GBP 2 USD I CAD I AUD I AUD I AUD 2 NOK 8 AUD I USD 2 GBP	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited all information technology erials rials Agnico Eagle Mines Limited Akzo Nobel NV Anglo American Plc Arkema SA Ball Corporation BHP Group Plc Cabot Corporation Celanese Corporation Croda International Plc FMC Corporation Ingevity Corporation Linde Plc Livent Corporation Methanex Corporation Newcrest Mining Limited Norsk Hydro ASA Orora Limited PPG Industries Incorporated Rio Tinto Plc	156,128 130,334 9,637,771 34,804 52,394 93,953 57,459 58,390 150,364 91,770 139,643 84,444 120,676 49,031 241,452 33,301 57,225 13,623 11,626 18,287 161,315 126,739	0.06 0.05 3.87 0.01 0.02 0.04 0.02 0.04 0.06 0.03 0.05 0.02 0.10 0.01 0.001 0.002 0.01	Total Prefe I EUR Total Fixed Corp I,454 USD 500 USD 500 USD 200 USD 200 USD 723 USD 119 EUR	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG preferred stocks income securities prate bonds ate Bank of America Corporation 5.00% 21/01/2044 Bank of China Limited 0.71% 16/01/2022 ⁽¹⁾ Bank of China Limited 0.85% 17/04/2022 ⁽²⁾ Bank of China Limited 1.00% 11/07/2022 ⁽³⁾ Bank of China Limited 1.01% 22/11/2022 ⁽³⁾ Berkshire Hathaway Finance Corporation 5.75% 15/01/2040 Berkshire Hathaway Incorporated 1.63% 16/03/2035	10,873,160 183,350 183,350 1,907,376 499,625 500,592 200,598 201,004	0.08 0.08 0.77 0.20 0.20 0.08
O JPY 2 JPY Tota Matei I CAD 0 EUR 3 GBP 0 EUR 1 USD I USD	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited all information technology erials rials Agnico Eagle Mines Limited Akzo Nobel NV Anglo American Plc Arkema SA Ball Corporation BHP Group Plc Cabot Corporation Celanese Corporation Croda International Plc FMC Corporation Ingevity Corporation Linde Plc Livent Corporation Methanex Corporation Newcrest Mining Limited Norsk Hydro ASA Orora Limited PPG Industries Incorporated Rio Tinto Plc Smurfit Kappa Group Plc	156,128 130,334 9,637,771 34,804 52,394 93,953 57,459 58,390 150,364 91,770 139,643 84,444 120,676 49,031 241,452 33,301 57,225 13,623 11,626 18,287 161,315 126,739 117,020	0.06 0.05 3.87 0.01 0.02 0.04 0.02 0.04 0.06 0.03 0.05 0.02 0.10 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01	Fixed Corp Corpor 1,454 USD 500 USD 500 USD 200 USD 200 USD 723 USD	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG preferred stocks income securities prate bonds ate Bank of America Corporation 5.00% 21/01/2044 Bank of China Limited 0.71% 16/01/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bank of China Limited 0.85% 17/04/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bank of China Limited 1.00% 11/07/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bank of China Limited 1.01% 22/11/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Berkshire Hathaway Finance Corporation 5.75% 15/01/2040 Berkshire Hathaway Incorporated	10,873,160 183,350 183,350 1,907,376 499,625 500,592 200,598 201,004 1,035,394	0.08 0.08 0.77 0.20 0.20 0.08 0.08
O JPY 2 JPY Tota Matei I CAD 0 EUR 3 GBP 0 EUR 1 USD I USD	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited all information technology erials rials Agnico Eagle Mines Limited Akzo Nobel NV Anglo American Plc Arkema SA Ball Corporation BHP Group Plc Cabot Corporation Celanese Corporation Croda International Plc FMC Corporation Ingevity Corporation Linde Plc Livent Corporation Methanex Corporation Newcrest Mining Limited Norsk Hydro ASA Orora Limited PPG Industries Incorporated Rio Tinto Plc	156,128 130,334 9,637,771 34,804 52,394 93,953 57,459 58,390 150,364 91,770 139,643 84,444 120,676 49,031 241,452 33,301 57,225 13,623 11,626 18,287 161,315 126,739	0.06 0.05 3.87 0.01 0.02 0.04 0.02 0.04 0.06 0.03 0.05 0.02 0.10 0.01 0.001 0.002 0.01	Total Prefe I EUR Total Fixed Corp I,454 USD 500 USD 500 USD 200 USD 200 USD 723 USD 119 EUR	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG preferred stocks income securities brate bonds ate Bank of America Corporation 5.00% 21/01/2044 Bank of China Limited 0.71% 16/01/2022 ⁽¹⁾ Bank of China Limited 0.85% 17/04/2022 ⁽²⁾ Bank of China Limited 1.00% 11/07/2022 ⁽³⁾ Bank of China Limited 1.01% 22/11/2022 ⁽³⁾ Berkshire Hathaway Finance Corporation 5.75% 15/01/2040 Berkshire Hathaway Incorporated 1.63% 16/03/2035 Berkshire Hathaway Incorporated 4.50% 11/02/2043 BHP Billiton Finance USA Limited	10,873,160 183,350 183,350 1,907,376 499,625 500,592 200,598 201,004 1,035,394 149,839 1,789,441	0.08 0.08 0.77 0.20 0.20 0.08 0.42 0.06 0.72
O JPY 2 JPY Tota Matei I CAD 0 EUR 3 GBP 0 EUR 1 USD I USD	Ibiden Company Limited Keyence Corporation Taiyo Yuden Company Limited all information technology erials rials Agnico Eagle Mines Limited Akzo Nobel NV Anglo American Plc Arkema SA Ball Corporation BHP Group Plc Cabot Corporation Celanese Corporation Croda International Plc FMC Corporation Ingevity Corporation Linde Plc Livent Corporation Methanex Corporation Newcrest Mining Limited Norsk Hydro ASA Orora Limited PPG Industries Incorporated Rio Tinto Plc Smurfit Kappa Group Plc	156,128 130,334 9,637,771 34,804 52,394 93,953 57,459 58,390 150,364 91,770 139,643 84,444 120,676 49,031 241,452 33,301 57,225 13,623 11,626 18,287 161,315 126,739 117,020	0.06 0.05 3.87 0.01 0.02 0.04 0.02 0.04 0.06 0.03 0.05 0.02 0.10 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01 0.00 0.01	Total Prefe I EUR Total Fixed Corp Corpor I,454 USD 500 USD 500 USD 200 USD 200 USD 723 USD 119 EUR I,424 USD	Research Equity Fund collective investment vehicle rred stocks Volkswagen AG preferred stocks income securities brate bonds ate Bank of America Corporation 5.00% 21/01/2044 Bank of China Limited 0.71% 16/01/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bank of China Limited 0.85% 17/04/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bank of China Limited 1.00% 11/07/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Bank of China Limited 1.01% 22/11/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾ Berkshire Hathaway Finance Corporation 5.75% 15/01/2040 Berkshire Hathaway Incorporated 1.63% 16/03/2035 Berkshire Hathaway Incorporated 4.50% 11/02/2043	10,873,160 183,350 183,350 1,907,376 499,625 500,592 200,598 201,004 1,035,394 149,839	0.08 0.77 0.20 0.08 0.08 0.08 0.08

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/			A4 / /	0/	Holding/			AA / /	0/
nominal 000' *	CCY*	* Investment	Market value USD	% net assets	nominal 000' *	CCY**	Investment	Market value USD	% net assets
		curities admitted to an official stock ex					nment bonds		
(continu						Energy			
	Fixed	income securities (continued)			500	CAD	Ontario Electricity Financial Corporation 10.13% 15/10/2021	395,804	0.16
	Corp	orate bonds (continued)				Finance			
	Corpor	ate (continued)			1,000	USD	Export-Import Bank of Korea 0.66% 25/06/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,002,422	0.40
406	USD		500 271	0.22	1.200	USD	Export-Import Bank of Korea 1.05%	1,002,432	0.40
84∩	USD	6.15% 01/05/2037 Burlington Northern Santa Fe LLC	580,271	0.23	1,200	002	01/11/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1,209,108	0.49
010	030	5.75% 01/05/2040	1,177,392	0.47	1,000	USD	Korea Development Bank 2.63%	1010107	0.41
854	USD	Burlington Northern Santa Fe LLC	1.152.502	0.47	200	USD	27/02/2022 Korea Development Bank 0.93%	1,010,187	0.41
450	USD	5.15% 01/09/2043 Burlington Northern Santa Fe LLC	1,153,593	0.46			30/10/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	201,248	0.08
150	OSD	4.90% 01/04/2044	588,605	0.24	1,250	USD	Korea Development Bank 1.58% 16/04/2023 ⁽ⁱ⁾	1 272 740	0.51
533	USD	Caterpillar Incorporated 4.75%	745 705	0.20				1,273,749	0.51
1.019	USD	15/05/2064 GlaxoSmithKline Capital Incorporated	745,785	0.30	1.500	Munici‡	oals Montreal Quebec zero coupon		
1,017	002	5.38% 15/04/2034	1,355,027	0.55	1,500	CAD	18/11/2021	1,183,637	0.47
1,420	USD	GlaxoSmithKline Capital Incorporated	2004014	0.04	1,000	CAD	Ottawa on Minnesota zero coupon	700 220	0.20
586	USD	6.38% 15/05/2038 Home Depot Incorporated 5.88%	2,094,914	0.84	500	CAD	06/10/2021 Ottawa Ontario zero coupon	789,328	0.32
500	002	16/12/2036	826,551	0.33	300	C/ ID	20/10/2021	394,624	0.16
637	EUR	Honeywell International Incorporated 2.25% 22/02/2028	020 504	0.22	1,000	CAD	Ottawa Ontario zero coupon	700 217	0.22
300	USD	ICBCIL Finance Company Limited	830,584	0.33	1 500	CAD	27/10/2021 Province of British Columbia Canada	789,217	0.32
		3.65% 05/03/2022	303,384	0.12			3.25% 18/12/2021	1,191,378	0.48
250	USD	Industrial & Commercial Bank of China 1.10% 21/02/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	250,445	0.10	1,535	CAD	Province of Quebec Coupon Strip	121172	0.40
300	USD	Industrial & Commercial Bank of China	230,773	0.10	505	CAD	zero coupon 01/10/2021 Province of Quebec Interest Strip zero	1,211,653	0.48
		2.88% 21/02/2022	302,025	0.12			coupon 21/03/2022	398,096	0.16
400	USD	Industrial & Commercial Bank of China I.08% 24/04/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	401,159	0.16		Non-US	governments		
500	USD	Industrial & Commercial Bank of China	101,137	0.10	1,520	AUD	Australia Government Bond 4.75%	1 220 200	0.52
		0.85% 25/04/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	500,680	0.20	1 149	AUD	21/04/2027 Australia Government Bond 2.75%	1,328,288	0.53
400	USD	Industrial & Commercial Bank of China 0.83% 11/06/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	400,870	0.16	1,1 17	7100	21/11/2027	916,931	0.37
200	USD	Industrial & Commercial Bank of China	100,070	0.10	2,782	AUD	Australia Government Bond 3.25%	2 205 022	0.02
2 42 4	LICD	0.79% 6/09/2022 ⁽ⁱ⁾	200,364	0.08	1.586	AUD	21/04/2029 Australia Government Bond 4.50%	2,305,822	0.93
2,424	USD	JPMorgan Chase & Company 5.40% 06/01/2042	3,321,307	1.34	.,		21/04/2033	1,502,859	0.60
496	USD	JPMorgan Chase & Company 4.85%	3,321,307	1.5 1	533	EUR	Austria Government Bond 0.75% 20/10/2026	/FF 74F	026
227	CDD	01/02/2044	645,939	0.26	671	EUR	Austria Government Bond 2.40%	655,745	0.26
	GBP USD	Lloyds Bank Plc 6.50% 17/09/2040 Nevada Power Company 3.13%	510,069	0.21			23/05/2034	992,158	0.40
003	OSD	01/08/2050	814,464	0.33	426	EUR	Austria Government Bond 4.15% 15/03/2037	783,285	0.32
1,414		NIKE Incorporated 3.38% 27/03/2050	1,577,724	0.64	161	EUR	Bundesrepublik Deutschland	703,203	0.32
1,100	USD	Oracle Corporation 6.50% 15/04/2038	1,531,871	0.62			Bundesanleihe 5.50% 04/01/2031	289,002	0.12
1,310	USD	Oracle Corporation 5.38%			1,005	EUR	Bundesrepublik Deutschland Bundesanleihe 4.75% 04/07/2034	1,901,038	0.76
024	USD	15/07/2040 PacifiCorporation 6.25% 15/10/2037	1,650,555 1,180,208	0.66 0.48	550	EUR	Bundesrepublik Deutschland	1,701,030	0.70
1,284		Pfizer Incorporated 7.20% 15/03/2039	2,057,775	0.46	0.717	C+D	Bundesanleihe 4.00% 04/01/2037	1,030,650	0.41
	USD	Shell International Finance BV 6.38%			2,/1/	CAD	Canada Government Bond 5.00% 01/06/2037	3,098,491	1.25
1,453	LISD	15/12/2038 United Parcel Service Incorporated	1,599,801	0.64	5,844	DKK	Denmark Government Bond 4.50%	3,070, 171	1120
1,155	030	6.20% 15/01/2038	2,111,429	0.85	250	CAD	15/11/2039	1,587,924	0.64
843	USD	UnitedHealth Group Incorporated	1.104044	0.44	250	CAD	Export Development Canada 1.80% 01/09/2022	199.894	0.08
869	USD	4.75% 15/07/2045 Visa Incorporated 4.30% 14/12/2045	1,104,864	0.44 0.44	379	EUR	Finland Government Bond 2.75%		
	USD	Wells Fargo & Company 5.61%	1,070,073	0.11	0/0	EI ID	04/07/2028 Finland Government Bond 0.75%	531,263	0.21
1.455	1 100	15/01/2044	1,741,656	0.70	860	EUR	15/04/2031	1,070,602	0.43
1,455	USD	Wells Fargo & Company 3.90% 01/05/2045	1,693,314	0.68	222	EUR	French Republic Government Bond		
1,145	USD	Wells Fargo & Company 4.90%			1761	EUR	OAT 2.75% 25/10/2027 French Republic Government Bond	305,669	0.12
	_	17/11/2045	1,449,823	0.58	1,701	LOIN	OAT 2.50% 25/05/2030	2,488,319	1.00
	Total	corporate bonds	42,771,173	17.20					

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/ nominal		Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net
	** Investment	USD	assets			Investment	USD .	assets
Transferable s (continued)	ecurities admitted to an official stock of	exchange listing		Other to	ransfera	ıble securities		
Five	d income securities (continued)				Fixed	income securities		
TIXE	a income securides (condinued)				Corpo	orate bonds		
Gove	ernment bonds (continued)				Corpor	ate		
	US governments (continued)					AltaLink LP 3.99% 30/06/2042 AltaLink LP 4.92% 17/09/2043	640,596	0.26
816 EUR	French Republic Government Bond OAT 5.75% 25/10/2032	1,526,685	0.61	100,000	CAD IPY	Japan Expressway Holding and Debt	516,236	0.21
312 EUR						Repayment Agency 0.90% 30/06/2022	902,311	0.36
1,617 EUR	2.50% 15/01/2033 Netherlands Government Bond	464,321	0.19	265	CAD	OPB Finance Trust Company 1.88% 24/02/2022	210,388	0.08
1,017 LOIX	4.00% 15/01/2037	2,974,043	1.20		Total	corporate bonds	2,269,531	0.91
9,440 SEK	Sweden Government Bond 2.25% 01/06/2032	1,279,542	0.52			,		
10,000 SEK	Sweden Government Bond 3.50%	1,277,572	0.52		Gover	nment bonds		
7/4 CDD	30/03/2039	1,671,134	0.67		Diversif	ied financials		
764 GBP	United Kingdom Gilt 2.50% 22/07/2065	1,453,765	0.59	1,700	CAD	PSP Capital Incorporated 1.73%	1 255 572	0.54
Tota	al government bonds	41,407,891	16.65			21/06/2022	1,355,573	0.54
Tota	al fixed income securities	84,179,064	33.85	1010	Electric CAD			
Total transfer	rable securities admitted to an			.,		coupon 15/10/2021	797,190	0.32
	exchange listing	145,263,980	58.42		Energy			
				680	CAD	Hydro Quebec Interest Strip zero coupon 15/01/2022	536,320	0.21
Transferable s	ecurities dealt on another regulated m	arket		340	CAD	Hydro Quebec Interest Strip zero	336,320	0.21
Eivo	d income securities					coupon 26/02/2022	268,070	0.11
I IXC	u income securides			1,000	CAD	Hydro Quebec Interest Strip zero coupon 15/07/2022	787,173	0.32
Corp	porate bonds				Municiţ	•		
Corpo				1,500	CAD	Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon		
1,048 USD	Amazon.com Incorporated 4.95% 05/12/2044	1,412,593	0.57	250	CAD	05/10/2021 Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon	1,184,004	0.48
949 USD	11 1		0.40			12/10/2021	197,326	0.08
1,428 USD	23/02/2036 Apple Incorporated 3.85%	1,189,283	0.48	1,420	CAD	Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon 19/10/2021	1,120,711	0.45
	04/05/2043	1,668,391	0.67	1,000	CAD	Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon	1,120,711	0.73
1,629 USD	Apple Incorporated 4.38% 13/05/2045	2,052,305	0.82	1.000	CAD	26/10/2021	789,233	0.32
956 USD		2,032,303	0.02	1,000	CAD	Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon 04/01/2022	788,925	0.32
1,330 USD	23/02/2046 Comcast Corporation 3.97%	1,244,143	0.50	750	CAD	Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon		
1,330 030	01/11/2047	1,518,613	0.61	1 500	CAD	01/02/2022 Alberta Treasury Bills zero coupon	591,558	0.24
2,039 USD		20/2052	0.02	.,500	0, 12	12/04/2022	1,182,476	0.47
2,906 USD	2.80% 01/06/2050 Microsoft Corporation 2.53%	2,063,853	0.83	100	CAD	City of Guelph Ontario 1.95% 11/07/2022	79,852	0.03
	01/06/2050	2,796,318	1.12	900	CAD	City of Montreal Canada 1.70%	77,032	0.03
693 USD	Microsoft Corporation 2.92% 17/03/2052	716,422	0.29	120	CAD	06/07/2022	717,293	0.29
2,151 USD		7 10, 122	0.27	120	CAD	City of Montreal Coupon Strip zero coupon 01/12/2021	94,653	0.04
636 USD	01/06/2060 Qualcomm Incorporated 4.80%	2,085,311	0.84	380	CAD			
636 03D	20/05/2045	835,963	0.34	160	CAD	14/02/2022 City of Quebec Canada 2.55%	302,110	0.12
Tota	al corporate bonds	17,583,195	7.07			26/09/2022	128,748	0.05
Tota	al fixed income securities	17,583,195	7.07	1,250	CAD	Municipal Finance Authority of British Columbia Bills 3.35% 01/06/2022	1,006,567	0.40
Total transfe	rable securities dealt on another			100	CAD	Newfoundland Treasury Bill zero	1,000,507	0.70
regulated ma		17,583,195	7.07	1 500	CVD	coupon 10/11/2021	78,922	0.03
		_		1,500	CAD	Nova Scotia Treasury Bill zero coupon 05/10/2021	1,184,004	0.48
				1,000	CAD	Ontario Treasury Bill zero coupon		
				1 000	CAD	27/10/2021 Ontario Treasury Bill zero coupon	789,249	0.32
				1,000		15/12/2021	788,933	0.32
				1,000	CAD	, ,	700 022	0.32
						05/01/2022	788,933	0.52

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net	Holding/ nominal			Market value	% net
		Investment able securities (continued)	<u>USD</u>	assets	000' *		Investment continued)	USD	_assets
Other ti	unsperd	ible securities (continued)					` ,		
		income securities (continued)			83,100		S governments (continued) Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 29/11/2021	744,930	0.30
		rnment bonds (continued)			150,000	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero		
	Munici	pals (continued)			150,000	ID) (coupon 10/12/2021	1,344,689	0.54
		Ontario Treasury Bill zero coupon 12/01/2022	788,933	0.32	150,000		Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 13/12/2021	1,344,703	0.54
500	CAD	Ontario Treasury Bill zero coupon 26/01/2022	394,364	0.16	150,000	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 20/12/2021	1,344,737	0.54
1,500	CAD	Ontario Treasury Bill zero coupon 09/02/2022	1,183,092	0.47	82,750	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 06/01/2022	741,890	0.30
1,500	CAD	Ontario Treasury Bill zero coupon 1 1/05/2022	1,181,695	0.47		Total	government bonds	42,689,615	17.17
490	CAD	Province of Alberta Coupon Strip	1,101,073	0.47					
		zero coupon 01/12/2021	378,714	0.15		Short	term securities		
1,030	CAD	Province of Alberta Coupon Strip zero coupon 01/06/2022	811,113	0.33	1 500		fied financials PSP Capital Incorporated zero coupon		
1,500	CAD	Province of British Columbia Canada Interest Strip zero coupon 18/12/2021	1,183,372	0.47	1,300	CAD	08/02/2022	1,183,033	0.47
1,000	CAD	Province of British Columbia Canada			1.500	Finance			
1,000	CAD	Interest Strip zero coupon 18/06/2022 Province of Manitoba Canada 3.85%	787,549	0.32	1,500	USD	CNPC Finance zero coupon 19/10/2021	1,499,934	0.60
1.000	CAD	01/12/2021 Province of Manitoba Canada Treasury	793,864	0.32	2,000	CAD	Financiere CDP Incorporated zero coupon 15/02/2022	1,577,282	0.64
	CAD	Bill zero coupon 13/10/2021 Province of New Brunswick Canada	789,288	0.32	500	CAD	•	394,372	0.16
		3.35% 03/12/2021	793,362	0.32		Municit		371,372	0.10
2/5	CAD	Province of Newfoundland Coupon	217042	0.09	1,500	CAD			
210	CAD	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	217,043				Columbia Bills zero coupon 13/10/2021	1,183,944	0.48
200	CAD	Strip zero coupon 13/01/2022 Province of Ontario Generic Coupon	165,621	0.07	2,500	CAD	Municipal Finance Authority of British Columbia Bills zero coupon	.,	
1.000	CAD	Strip zero coupon 07/02/2022 Province of Ontario Generic Coupon	157,733	0.06			20/10/2021	1,973,142	0.79
	CAD	Strip zero coupon 03/05/2022 Province of Ontario Generic Coupon	786,810	0.32	500	CAD	Municipal Finance Authority of British Columbia Bills zero coupon		
470	CAD	Strip zero coupon 13/07/2022	369,689	0.15			27/10/2021	394,613	0.16
450	CAD	Province of Saskatchewan Canada Residual Strip zero coupon	307,007	0110	500	CAD	Columbia Bills zero coupon		
		04/02/2022	354,704	0.14			03/11/2021	394,597	0.16
500	CAD		394.613	0.16	1,000	CAD	Columbia Bills zero coupon		
1,500	CAD	Quebec Treasury Bill zero coupon	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		1,800	CAD	24/11/2021 Newfoundland Treasury Bill zero	789,091	0.32
450	CAD	07/01/2022 Quebec Treasury Bill zero coupon	1,183,234	0.47	700	CAD	coupon 07/10/2021	1,420,790	0.57
600	CAD	29/04/2022 Quebec Treasury Bill zero coupon	354,423	0.14			coupon 21/10/2021	552,452	0.22
		10/06/2022	472,399	0.19	/00	CAD	Newfoundland Treasury Bill zero coupon 08/11/2021	552,452	0.22
		S governments				Transpo	ortation		
2,505	CAD	Canadian Government Bond Coupon	1 072 575	0.00	1,000	,	Societe de Transport de Montreal		
1,275	CAD	Strip zero coupon 01/06/2022 Canadian Government Bond Residual	1,973,575	0.80		T-4-1	zero coupon 20/10/2021	789,241	0.32
150,000	IDV	Strip zero coupon 01/06/2022	1,004,603	0.41			short term securities	12,704,943	5.11
150,000	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 04/10/2021	1,344,398	0.54			fixed income securities	57,664,089	23.19
20,000	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 18/10/2021	179,261	0.07	Total of	ther tro	nnsferable securities	57,664,089	23.19
298,000	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero coupon 25/10/2021	2,671,045	1.07	Total in	vestm	ents in securities	220,511,264	88.68
100,000	JPY	Japan Treasury Discount Bill zero							
		coupon 01/11/2021	896,346	0.36					

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Financial derivative instruments

Forward foreign exchange contracts

Portfolio management forwards

	nunugement	. ioi wai a				Unrealised appreciation/	
Maturity date	Amount b	ought	Δ	mount sold	Counterparty	(depreciation) USD	% net assets
18/10/2021	USD	182,220	JPY	20,000,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	2,952	0.00
24/11/2021	USD	792,371	CAD	1,000,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	3,073	0.00
03/12/2021	USD	794,171	CAD	1,000,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	4,873	0.00
20/12/2021	USD	794,128	CAD	1,000,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	4,765	0.00
07/01/2022	USD	1,199,459	CAD	1,500,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15,335	0.01
21/06/2022	USD	398,815	CAD	500,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	4,367	0.00
15/07/2022		793,781	CAD	1,000,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	5,023	0.00
27/10/2021	USD	802,945	CAD	1,000,000	Bank of Montreal	13,615	0.01
10/12/2021	USD	1,351,982	JPY	150,000,000	Bank of Montreal	6,914	0.00
01/10/2021	USD	1,224,924	CAD	1,535,000	Barclays Bank	13,257	0.01
07/10/2021 29/10/2021	USD USD	1,196,991 6,140,002	CAD AUD	1,500,000 8,462,000	Barclays Bank Barclays Bank	12,967 26,849	0.01
29/10/2021	USD	4,450,068	CAD	5,638,000	Barclays Bank	(160)	(0.00)
29/10/2021	USD	1,644,992	DKK	10,437,000	Barclays Bank	17,591	0.00)
29/10/2021	USD	4,723,325	GBP	3,448,000	Barclays Bank	74,061	0.03
29/10/2021	USD	3,021,975	SEK	26,190,000	Barclays Bank	27,814	0.01
01/12/2021	USD	95,753	CAD	120,000	Barclays Bank	1,039	0.00
13/12/2021	USD	1,366,015	JPY	150,000,000	Barclays Bank	20,862	0.01
18/01/2022		542,698	CAD	680,000	Barclays Bank	5,910	0.00
	USD	1,997,939	CAD	2,505,000	Barclays Bank	21,533	0.01
25/10/2021		1,348,743	JPY	148,000,000	BNP Paribas	22,095	0.01
04/01/2022		798,896	CAD	1,000,000	BNP Paribas	9,474	0.00
21/01/2022		396,167	CAD	500,000	BNP Paribas	1,473	0.00
01/12/2021 04/02/2022	USD USD	384,379 357,196	CAD CAD	480,000 450,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce	5,520 1,984	0.00 0.00
01/06/2022		1,015,631	CAD	1,275,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce	9,676	0.00
01/00/2022		196,986	CAD	250,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce	(110)	(0.00)
05/10/2021	USD	2,000,518	CAD	2,500,000	Citibank	27,136	0.01
13/10/2021	USD	799,140	CAD	1,000,000	Citibank	9,797	0.00
15/10/2021	USD	808,834	CAD	1,010,000	Citibank	11,599	0.00
19/10/2021	USD	334,534	CAD	420,000	Citibank	3,013	0.00
20/10/2021	USD	1,982,381	CAD	2,500,000	Citibank	9,041	0.00
21/10/2021	USD	556,665	CAD	700,000	Citibank	4,130	0.00
26/10/2021	USD	795,893	CAD	1,000,000	Citibank	6,563	0.00
29/10/2021		22,692,227	EUR	19,366,000	Citibank	237,483	0.10
13/01/2022		168,049	CAD	210,000	Citibank	2,274	0.00
26/01/2022 07/02/2022	USD	395,935 160,036	CAD CAD	500,000 200,000	Citibank Citibank	1,246 2,165	0.00 0.00
08/02/2022		1,200,263	CAD	1,500,000	Citibank	16,234	0.00
06/07/2022		721,585	CAD	900,000	Citibank	11,639	0.00
25/10/2021	USD	1,351,821	JPY	150,000,000	Commonwealth Bank of Australia	7,245	0.00
09/02/2022		802,718	CAD	1,000,000	Deutsche Bank	13,367	0.01
15/02/2022	USD	392,893	CAD	500,000	Deutsche Bank	(1,777)	(0.00)
01/06/2022	USD	826,852	CAD	1,030,000	Deutsche Bank	14,198	0.01
21/06/2022		802,614	CAD	1,000,000	Deutsche Bank	13,717	0.01
20/12/2021	USD	1,201,142	CAD	1,500,000	Goldman Sachs	17,096	0.01
05/01/2022		803,188	CAD	1,000,000	Goldman Sachs	13,768	0.01
12/04/2022		802,568	CAD	1,000,000	Goldman Sachs	13,365	0.01
01/06/2022		1,002,370 962,142	CAD	1,250,000	Goldman Sachs	16,139	0.01
21/06/2022 13/07/2022		374,169	CAD CAD	1,200,000 470,000	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	15,465 3,445	0.01
07/10/2021		237,053	CAD	300,000	HSBC	248	0.00
18/10/2021	USD	220,805	CAD	275,000	HSBC	3,737	0.00
	USD	799,328	CAD	1,000,000	HSBC	9,984	0.00
10/06/2022		469,887	CAD	600,000	HSBC	(3,480)	(0.00)
26/09/2022		126,022	CAD	160,000	HSBC	(88)	(0.00)
03/11/2021	USD	392,542	CAD	500,000	JPMorgan Chase	(2,119)	(0.00)
	USD	756,171	JPY	83,100,000	JPMorgan Chase	11,101	0.00
06/01/2022		750,340	JPY	82,750,000	JPMorgan Chase	7,908	0.00
12/01/2022	USD	795,134	CAD	1,000,000	JPMorgan Chase	5,728	0.00

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Financial derivative instruments (continued)

Forward foreign exchange contracts (continued)

Portfolio management forwards (continued)

Maturity			(33.11	,		Unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	% net
date	An	nount bought		Amount sold	Counterparty	USD	assets
14/02/2022	USD	158,698	CAD	200,000	JPMorgan Chase	830	0.00
21/03/2022	USD	405,429	CAD	505,000	JPMorgan Chase	6,847	0.00
12/04/2022	USD	401,441	CAD	500,000	JPMorgan Chase	6,840	0.00
01/10/2021	USD	88,198	CAD	110,000	Morgan Stanley	1,368	0.00
04/10/2021	USD	1,345,558	JPY	150,000,000	Morgan Stanley	1,171	0.00
05/10/2021	USD	401,469	CAD	500,000	Morgan Stanley	6,793	0.00
15/10/2021	USD	399,053	CAD	500,000	Morgan Stanley	4,382	0.00
20/10/2021	USD	392,671	CAD	500,000	Morgan Stanley	(1,997)	(0.00)
27/10/2021	USD	396,118	CAD	500,000	Morgan Stanley	1,454	0.00
27/10/2021	USD	784,285	CAD	1,000,000	Morgan Stanley	(5,044)	(0.00)
29/10/2021	USD	3,692,800	JPY	408,900,000	Morgan Stanley	27,382	0.01
08/11/2021	USD	559,072	CAD	700,000	Morgan Stanley	6,551	0.00
10/11/2021	USD	79,937	CAD	100,000	Morgan Stanley	1,005	0.00
01/12/2021	USD	801,433	CAD	1,000,000	Morgan Stanley	12,144	0.01
20/12/2021	USD	396,082	CAD	500,000	Morgan Stanley	1,400	0.00
20/12/2021	USD	1,366,425	JPY	150,000,000	Morgan Stanley	21,074	0.01
09/02/2022	USD	400,545	CAD	500,000	Morgan Stanley	5,870	0.00
15/02/2022	USD	395,908	CAD	500,000	Morgan Stanley	1,238	0.00
24/02/2022	USD	209,945	CAD	265,000	Morgan Stanley	775	0.00
03/05/2022	USD	800,909	CAD	1,000,000	Morgan Stanley	11,798	0.01
30/06/2022		900,261	JPY	100,000,000	Morgan Stanley	1,644	0.00
11/07/2022		79,909	CAD	100,000	Morgan Stanley	1,030	0.00
28/02/2022	USD USD	270,941 200,269	CAD CAD	340,000 250,000	National Australia Bank Limited	2,575 2,933	0.00
12/10/2021	USD	801,071	CAD	1,000,000	Royal Bank of Canada Royal Bank of Canada	11,735	0.00 0.00
19/10/2021 20/10/2021	USD		CAD	1,000,000		11,735	0.00
29/10/2021	USD	801,071 400,532	CAD	500,000	Royal Bank of Canada Royal Bank of Canada	5,868	0.00
01/02/2022		588,437	CAD	750,000	Royal Bank of Canada	(3,588)	(0.00)
13/10/2021	USD	1,191,675	CAD	1,500,000	State Street Bank	7,661	0.00
18/11/2021	USD	397,031	CAD	500,000	State Street Bank	2,379	0.00
29/04/2022	USD	361,129	CAD	450,000	State Street Bank	6,021	0.00
18/11/2021	USD	785,627	CAD	1,000,000	Toronto Dominion Bank	(3,678)	(0.00)
06/10/2021	USD	788,294	CAD	1,000,000	UBS	(1,057)	(0.00)
14/02/2022	USD	142,594	CAD	180,000	UBS	513	0.00
15/02/2022	USD	792,257	CAD	1,000,000	UBS	2,918	0.00
01/11/2021	USD	911,339	IPY	100,000,000	Westpac Banking Corporation	14,911	0.01
11/05/2022	USD	1,203,662	CAD	1,500,000	Westpac Banking Corporation	20,048	0.01
Total port	folio m	nanagement for	wards			1,029,648	0.40
Hedged cl	asses f	orwards					
						Unrealised	
A.A A. mile .						appreciation/	0/+
Maturity date	Δρ	nount bought		Amount sold	Counterparty	(depreciation) USD	% net
				ATTIOUTIL SOIG	Counterparty		assets
Class T SG	DHI (hedged-distribut	ting)				
29/10/2021	SGD	340,918,901			State Street Bank	(2,022,240)	(0.81)
		Total class T	SGD H	II (hedged-distr	ibuting)	(2,022,240)	(0.81)
		Total hedge o	lasses	forwards		(2,022,240)	(0.81)
		Unrealised appr	reciation	on forward foreig	gn exchange contracts	1,052,746	0.40
		Unrealised dep	reciatior	on forward forei	gn exchange contracts	(2,045,338)	(0.81)
		Total forward	d foreig	gn exchange cor	ntracts	(992,592)	(0.41)
				,			

Statement of investments (continued) September 30, 2021

Financial derivative instruments (continued)

Traded future contracts

						Unrealised	
Number of						appreciation/	
contracts					Commitment	(depreciation)	% net
long/(short)	CCY	Investment	Delivery date	Counterparty	USD	USD	assets
(4)	EUR	Amsterdam Index Futures	15/10/2021	Citigroup	714,219	19,164	0.01
5	EUR	CAC 40 Index Futures	15/10/2021	Citigroup	377,702	(2,028)	(0.00)
4	EUR	DAX Index Futures	17/12/2021	Citigroup	1,771,803	(46,358)	(0.02)
(23)	EUR	Euro Buxl Futures, 30 Year	08/12/2021	Citigroup	5,420,200	174,862	0.07
5	GBP	FTSE 100 Index Futures	17/12/2021	Citigroup	476,878	4,463	0.00
69	USD	Gold 100 oz Futures	29/12/2021	Citigroup	12,123,300	(390,920)	(0.16)
(1)	HKD	Hang Seng Index Futures	28/10/2021	Citigroup	157,515	(706)	(0.00)
(5)	EUR	IBEX 35 Index Futures	15/10/2021	Citigroup	510,888	(5,470)	(0.00)
4	USD	MSCI EAFE Index Futures	17/12/2021	Citigroup	453,400	(13,700)	(0.01)
1	USD	MSCI Emerging Market Futures	17/12/2021	Citigroup	62,280	95	0.00
(57)	SGD	MSCI Singapore Index Futures	28/10/2021	Citigroup	1,484,200	18,369	0.01
4	SEK	OMX Stockholm 30 Index Futures	15/10/2021	Citigroup	103,023	(646)	(0.00)
(7)	USD	S&P 500 E-Mini Index Futures	17/12/2021	Citigroup	1,504,213	64,800	0.02
7	CAD	S&PTSX 60 Index Futures	16/12/2021	Citigroup	1,321,814	(28,709)	(0.01)
(1)	AUD	SPI 200 Index Futures	21/10/2021	Citigroup	132,064	(2,113)	(0.00)
5	AUD	SPI 200 Index Futures	16/12/2021	Citigroup	658,513	(7,314)	(0.00)
4	JPY	Topix Index Futures	09/12/2021	Citigroup	727,941	(1,927)	(0.00)
(85)	USD	US Ultra Bond Futures	21/12/2021	Citigroup	16,240,312	592,930	0.24
		Unrealised appreciation on future of	ontracts			874,683	0.35
		Unrealised depreciation on future of	ontracts			(499,891)	(0.20)
		Total traded future contracts				374,792	0.15

A positive number of contracts indicates that the Fund is long of the underlying asset and a negative number of contracts indicates that the Fund is short of the underlying asset.

	Fair value	% net
	USD	assets
Net other assets/(liabilities)	28,763,436	11.58
Total net assets	248,656,900	100.00

⁽i) Indicates a variable rate security. The interest rate shown reflects the rate in effect at September 30, 2021.

^{*} The holding/nominal value of the transferable securities with a holding/nominal value of less than 500 have been rounded to zero ("0").

^{**} CCY is the trade currency of the holding.

Classifications September 30, 2021

Industry	% net assets
Corporate	25.18
Non-US governments Municipals	17.68 15.51
Finance	7.66
Software & services	2.19
Diversified financials Media & entertainment	2.18 1.96
Pharmaceuticals, biotechnology & life sciences	1.85
Energy Capital goods	1.51 1.34
Health care equipment & services	1.24
Food beverage & tobacco	1.08
Semiconductors, semiconductor equipment Retailing	1.06 0.85
Banks	0.82
Insurance Materials	0.78 0.69
Technology hardware & equipment	0.62
Transportation	0.60
Utilities Automobiles & components	0.59 0.47
Real estate	0.47
Consumer durables & apparel Consumer services	0.44 0.40
Commercial & professional services	0.35
Telecommunication services	0.35 0.33
Food & staples retailing Electric	0.33
Preferred stocks	0.08
Household & personal products Industrials	0.07 0.01
Total investments	88.68
Other assets/(liabilities)	11.32
Total net assets	100.00
Country	% net assets
United States	34.75
Canada	22.14
Japan Luxembourg	6.27 4.41
Australia	2.94
Netherlands France	2.95 2.69
United Kingdom	2.67
South Korea	1.89
Germany China	1.72 1.38
Sweden	1.39
Austria Denmark	1.06 0.78
Finland	0.67
Switzerland	0.41 0.35
Hong Kong Italy	0.33
Spáin	0.19
Ireland Belgium	0.16 0.09
Singapore	0.05
Bermuda larged	0.03
Israel Macau	0.02 0.01
Norway	0.00
Total investments Other assets/(liabilities)	88.68 11.32
Total net assets	100.00

Notes to the financial statements

September 30, 2021

1. Significant events during the financial year

- (a) With effect from March 10, 2021 the following changes were implemented to the Offering Memorandum:
 - The list of Board of Managers of the AIFM was updated to include Carine Feipel appointed on December 31, 2020 and to remove Austin J. O'Connor resigned on December 31, 2020.
 - · Addition of the sustainability disclosures to the Investment Objective and Policies.
 - · Addition of the ESG ratings framework, including associated exclusions to the Investment Objectives and Policies.
 - Addition of the sustainability risks, environmental risks including the ones associated with the climate change, social
 and governance related risks to the risks factors of the Fund.
 - Addition of the exclusion policy disclosures.
 - Enhanced language describing the distribution policy and distribution frequencies (monthly, quarterly, annually).
 Clarifications of the definition of certain terms in connections with the distributions ("gross distribution", "fixed distribution", "net distribution").
- (b) With effect from June 30, 2021 the following changes were implemented to the Offering Memorandum:
 - The list of Conducting Officers was updated to include Thomas Murray and Francois Ralet appointed on June 28, 2021 and to remove Marietta Johnson resigned on June 28, 2021.
 - Update of general information about exclusions and the clarifications on the possible Funds' exposure to an excluded issuer through use-of-proceeds bonds (e.g. 'green' bonds, 'social' bonds, or 'sustainability' bonds).
 - Update of the performance fees disclosure language to bring it in line with ESMA requirements, worked example of the performance fees calculation has been included in the Offering Memorandum.
 - Addition of the clarification on cash and cash equivalents definition.
 - Clarifications of the language in relation to the half yearly distribution policy.
- (c) Funds launched or liquidated during the financial year

Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return II Fund launched on July 1, 2021.

(d) Share classes launched or liquidated during the financial year

Details of share classes launched and liquidated during the financial year ended September 30, 2021 are listed in the relevant Investment Manager's Reports.

- (e) Changes to the Board of Managers of AIFM:
 - Austin J. O'Connor resigned from the Board of Managers of AIFM with effect from December 31, 2020.
 - · Carine Feipel was appointed to the Board of Managers of AIFM with effect from December 31, 2020.
- (f) Changes to the Conducting Officers of the AIFM:
 - · Sean Kelly resigned as Conducting Officers of the AIFM with effect from February 24, 2021.
 - Marietta Johnson resigned as Conducting Officers of the AIFM with effect from June 28, 2021.
 - Francois Ralet was appointed as Conducting Officers of the AIFM with effect from June 28, 2021.
 - Thomas Murray was appointed as Conducting Officers of the AIFM with effect from June 28, 2021.
- (g) Effects of Health Crises and Other Force Majeure Events

Health crises, such as pandemic and epidemic diseases, as well as other catastrophes that interrupt the expected course of events, such as natural disasters, war or civil disturbance, acts of terrorism, power outages and other unforeseeable and external events, and the public response to or fear of such diseases or events, have and may in the future have an adverse effect on clients' investments and the Investment Manager's operations. For example, any preventative or protective actions that governments may take in respect of such diseases or events may result in periods of business disruption, inability to obtain raw materials, supplies and component parts, and reduced or disrupted operations for client portfolio companies. In addition, under such circumstances the operations, including functions such as trading and valuation, of the Investment Manager and other service providers could be reduced, delayed, suspended or otherwise disrupted. Further, the occurrence and pendency of such diseases or events could adversely affect the economies and financial markets either in specific countries or worldwide.

Notes to the financial statements (continued)

September 30, 2021

2. Summary of significant accounting policies

(a) Presentation of financial statements

The financial statements are prepared in accordance with the Luxembourg GAAP and the requirement on the 2013 Law.

The combined figures are presented in Euro, the Company Currency, and in US Dollar for information only and were computed with the following exchange rates prevailing as at September 30, 2021: USD 1 = EUR 0.862850; GBP 1 = EUR 1.163424 and GBP 1 = USD 1.348350.

(b) Valuation of the investments in securities

The AIFM has been designated by the Board of Directors, the AIFM carries out the valuation function in accordance with the Article 17(4) (b) of the 2013 Law. In such capacity, the AIFM, is responsible for the valuation of the assets of the AIF in accordance with the AIFMD, applicable law, the Articles of Incorporation, and the AIFM valuation procedures.

The assets of the Funds are valued as follows:

The value of shares of the Master Funds shall be based on the last available net asset value per share provided by the Administration Agent of the Master Funds calculated as described in their respective Offering Memorandum.

Transferable securities and derivative instruments that are listed or dealt on an official stock exchange or dealt on another regulated market, which operates regularly and is recognised and is open to the public, are valued on the basis of the latest available closing price. If the same security is quoted on several markets, the last available price of the main market for this security is used.

For non-quoted assets or assets not traded or dealt on any stock exchange or another regulated market, as well as quoted or non-quoted assets on such other market for which no valuation price is available, or assets for which the quoted prices are not representative of the fair market value, the value thereof shall be determined prudently and in good faith by the AIFM on the basis of foreseeable purchase and sale prices.

Money market instruments with a remaining maturity of less than ninety days at the time of purchase or securities whose applicable interest rate or reference interest rate is adjusted at least any ninety days on the basis of market conditions shall be valued at cost plus accrued interest from its date of acquisition, adjusted by an amount equal to the sum of any accrued interest paid on its acquisition and any premium or discount from its face amount paid or credited at the time of its acquisition, multiplied by a fraction the numerator of which is the number of days elapsed from its date of acquisition to the relevant Valuation Date and the denominator of which is the number of days between such acquisition date and the maturity date of such instruments.

Money market instruments with a remaining maturity of more than ninety days at the time of purchase shall be valued at their market price. When their remaining maturity falls under ninety days, the AIFM may decide to value them as stipulated above.

In the case of a discount or a premium fixed income instrument, the value of the instrument, based on the net acquisition cost, is gradually adjusted upward or downward, as the case may be, to the redemption price considering the business days within the period plus accrued interest, if any.

Liquid assets are valued at their nominal value plus accrued interest or on an amortised cost basis.

Shares in open-ended undertakings for collective investments are valued at their last available net asset value.

The value of derivative contracts not traded on exchanges or other regulated markets shall be determined prudently and in good faith by the AIFM on the basis of the foreseeable purchase and sale prices.

All other assets of any kind or nature will be valued at their net realisable value as determined in good faith by the AIFM in accordance with generally accepted valuation principles and procedures.

(c) Net realised appreciation/(depreciation) on sales of securities

The net realised appreciation/(depreciation) on sales of securities is calculated on the basis of the average cost of the securities sold.

Notes to the financial statements (continued)

September 30, 2021

2. Summary of significant accounting policies (continued)

(d) Foreign exchange transactions

Bank accounts, market value of the investment portfolio and other assets or liabilities expressed in currencies other than the base currencies of the Funds are translated into these base currencies at applicable exchange rates prevailing at the end of the financial year.

Dividends are converted using currency exchange rates prevailing at ex-dividend date.

Other income and expenses expressed in currencies other than base currencies of the Funds are translated into base currency at the applicable exchange rates prevailing at payment date or at the exchange rates prevailing at the end of the financial year if they are accrued. Resulting realised and unrealised foreign exchange appreciations or depreciations are included in the combined statement of operations and changes in net assets.

The cost of investment securities expressed in currencies other than the base currencies of the Funds is translated into base currencies at the exchange rate prevailing at the transaction date.

ARS	98.7452	INR	74.2275
AUD	1.3844	JPY	111.575
BRL	5.4489	KES	110.5000
CAD	1.2669	KRW	1,184.0000
CHF	0.9329	MXN	20.5445
CLP	812.2000	MYR	4.1865
CNH	6.4540	NOK	8.7293
CNY	6.4622	NZD	1.4496
COP	3,811.9300	PHP	51.0100
CZK	21.8672	RUB	72.7850
DKK	6.4161	SEK	8.7486
EGP	15.7200	SGD	1.3576
EUR	0.8629	THB	33.8350
GBP	0.7416	TRY	8.8843
HKD	7.7847	TWD	27.8605
HUF	309.9487	ZAR	15.0450
IDR	14,312.5000		

(e) Dividend and interest income

Dividend income is recorded on the ex-dividend date and is shown net of non-recoverable withholding taxes. Dividend income not yet received is included in "dividend income receivable" in the combined statement of net assets. Interest income (including amortisation of premium and discount) is accrued daily. Interest income not yet received is included in "interest receivable" in the combined statement of net assets.

(f) Financial derivative instruments

Realised appreciation and depreciation and change in unrealised appreciation or depreciation are recorded under "Net realised appreciation/(depreciation) on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments" and under "Net change in unrealised appreciation/(depreciation) on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments" in the combined statement of operations and changes in net assets respectively.

(i) Bond forward sale contracts

Bond forward sale contracts are financial instruments that are based on an underlying sovereign bond of a particular government. The Funds utilise these instruments to hedge against and benefit from price movements of the underlying sovereign bond. The Funds engage in short-sales and cover-buys of these instruments. All risks associated with traditional short-selling also apply to short-sales of these instruments. The bond forward sale contracts are traded with coupon payments of the underlying bond with a specified settlement date in the future.

Typically bond forwards are closed off prior to their settlement by an equal and opposite trade of the same bond forward instrument. The market value of bond forward sale contracts - long is included in "Investment in bond forward sale contracts - long at market value" in the combined statement of net assets and the market value of bond forward sale contracts - short is included in "Investment in bond forward sale contracts - short at market value" in the combined statement of net assets.

Notes to the financial statements (continued)

September 30, 2021

2. Summary of significant accounting policies (continued)

- (f) Financial derivative instruments (continued)
- (i) Bond forward sale contracts (continued)

The Funds record the difference in the change between fair value and cost of each of the bond forward sale contract positions as a change in unrealised appreciation/(depreciation). The Funds benefit or suffer based on the appreciations or depreciations realised due to the difference in purchase and sale prices and the associated currency appreciations or depreciations on these transactions.

(ii) Forward foreign exchange contracts

The unrealised appreciations or depreciations on open forward foreign exchange contracts is calculated as the difference between the contracted rate and the rate to close out the contract. Realised appreciation or depreciation includes net appreciations or depreciations on forward foreign exchange contracts which have been settled or offset by other contracts with the same counterparty.

(iii) Future contracts

Initial margin deposits are made to the broker upon entering into future contracts. During the period the future contract is open, changes in the value of the contract are recognised as unrealised appreciations or depreciations by "marking-to-market" on a daily basis to reflect the market value of the contract at the end of each day's trading. Variation margin payments are made or received, depending upon whether unrealised appreciations or depreciations are incurred. When the contract is closed, a realised appreciation or depreciation is recorded. This realised appreciation or depreciation is equal to the difference between the proceeds from (or cost of) the closing transaction and the Fund's basis in the contract. Margin accounts are currently recorded under "Margin cash held with/due to brokers" in the combined statement of net assets.

(iv) Options purchased and options written

When an option is purchased, an amount equal to the premium paid is recorded as an investment and is subsequently adjusted to the current market value of the option purchased.

Premiums paid for the purchase of options which expire unexercised are treated on the expiration date as realised depreciations.

If a purchased put option is exercised, the premium is subtracted from the proceeds of the sale of the underlying security, foreign currency or index in determining whether the relevant Fund has realised an appreciation or a depreciation. If a purchased call option is exercised, the premium increases the cost basis of the security, foreign currency or index purchased by the Fund.

When an option is written, an amount equal to the premium received by the relevant Fund is recorded as a liability and is subsequently adjusted to the current market value of the option written. Premiums received from written options which expire unexercised are treated by the relevant Fund on the expiration date as realised appreciations.

If a written call option is exercised, the premium is added to the proceeds from the sale of the underlying security, foreign currency or index in determining whether the relevant Fund has realised an appreciation or a depreciation.

If a written put option is exercised, the premium reduces the cost basis of the security, foreign currency or index purchased by the relevant Fund.

Options purchased are recorded under "Investment in options purchased at market value" and options written are recorded under "Investment in options written at market value" in the combined statement of net assets.

Over the Counter options ("OTC options") are marked to market based upon daily prices obtained from third party pricing agents and verified against the value from the counterparty.

Notes to the financial statements (continued)

September 30, 2021

2. Summary of significant accounting policies (continued)

- (f) Financial derivative instruments (continued)
- (v) Swaptions

A swaption is an option (see Note 2f(iv)) that grants the right, with no obligation, to enter into an underlying swap on pre-agreed terms. A payer swaption gives the owner of the swaption the right to enter into a swap where they pay the fixed leg and receive the floating leg. A receiver swaption gives the owner of the swaption the right to enter into a swap where they pay the floating leg and receive the fixed leg.

Premiums paid for the purchase of swaptions which expire unexercised are treated on the expiration date as realised depreciations. If a purchased payer swaption is exercised, the premium is subtracted from the proceeds of the underlying swap in determining whether the relevant Fund has realised an appreciation or a depreciation. If a purchased receiver swaption is exercised, the premium is added to the cost basis of the floating rate investment that has been 'swapped'.

When a swaption is written, an amount equal to the premium received by the relevant Fund is recorded as a liability and is subsequently adjusted to the current market value of the swaption written. Premiums received from written swaptions that expire unexercised are treated by the relevant Fund on the expiration date as realised appreciations. If a written swaption is exercised, the premium is added to the proceeds of the underlying swap in determining whether the relevant Fund has realised an appreciation or a depreciation.

(vi) Swaps

The change in the value of the swap is reported within "Investment in swaps at market value" on the combined statement of net assets, until termination of the contract when it is realised.

Periodic interest payments to be paid or received are accrued on a daily basis and included in interest income or interest expense. Premiums paid or received when entering into the agreement are recorded at cost and reflected under either "Receivable from brokers" or "Payable to brokers" in the combined statement of net assets.

• Credit default swaps

The buyer of protection in a credit default swap agreement is obligated to pay the seller a periodic stream of payments over the term of the contract in return for a contingent payment upon the occurrence of a credit event with respect to an underlying reference obligation.

• Interest rate swaps

An interest rate swap is a bilateral agreement in which each of the parties agrees to exchange a series of interest payments for another series of interest payments (usually fixed/floating) based on a notional amount that serves as a computation basis and that is usually not exchanged.

• Total return swaps

The Funds may enter into total return swap contracts in which the relevant Fund and the counterparties agree to exchange payments (periodically throughout the life of the contract) where one or both parties pay the returns generated by a security, index, commodities, or instruments on an agreed upon notional amount. The relevant indices include, but are not limited to, currencies, interest rates, prices and total return on interest rates indices, fixed income indices and stock indices.

(vii) To Be Announced securities ("TBAs")

• TBA purchase commitments

The Funds may hold and maintain until settlement date, cash or high-grade debt obligations in an amount sufficient to meet the purchase price, or the Funds may enter into offsetting contracts for the forward sale of other securities they own.

Income on the securities will not be earned until settlement date. Unsettled TBA purchase commitments are valued at the current market value of the underlying securities, according to the procedures described under "Valuation of the investments" above.

Notes to the financial statements (continued)

September 30, 2021

2. Summary of significant accounting policies (continued)

(f) Financial derivative instruments (continued)

(vii) To Be Announced securities ("TBAs") (continued)

• TBA purchase commitments (continued)

Although the Funds may enter into TBA purchase commitments with the intention of acquiring securities for their Funds or for delivery pursuant to options contracts they have entered into, the Funds may dispose of a commitment prior to settlement if the Investment Manager deems it appropriate to do so.

• TBA sales commitments

Certain Funds may enter into TBA sale commitments to hedge their Fund positions or to sell mortgage backed securities they own under delayed delivery arrangements. Proceeds of TBA sale commitments are not received until the contractual settlement date.

Only two Funds had outstanding TBAs as at September 30, 2021, which are included in "Investment in to be announced securities at market value" in the statement of net assets, and which are further detailed within that Fund's statement of investments - at its TBAs corresponding section.

(g) Term loans

A Fund's investments in loans may be in the form of participations in loans or assignments of all or a portion of loans from third parties. A loan is often administered by a bank or other financial institution (the "lender") that acts as agent for all holders. The agent administers the terms of the loan, as specified in the loan agreement. When investing in a loan participation, a Fund has the right to receive payments of principal, interest and any fees to which it is entitled only from the lender selling the loan agreement and only upon receipt by the lender of payments from the borrower. A Fund generally has no right to enforce compliance with the terms of the loan agreement with the borrower.

The Funds may enter into a loan agreement for a certain committed amount, however the full amount of this commitment may not be drawn down by the borrower. These unfunded commitments represent the remaining obligation of the Funds to the borrower. At any point in time, up to the maturity date of issue, the borrower may demand the unfunded portion. The Funds utilise an independent third party to value individual loans on a daily basis.

(h) Partial Swing Pricing

A Fund may suffer "dilution" of its net asset value per share due to investors buying or selling shares at a price that does not take into account dealing and other costs that arise when the AIFM makes or sells investments to accommodate cash inflows or outflows.

In order to counter this impact, a Partial Swing Pricing mechanism may be applied to protect Shareholders' interest. If on any valuation day, the aggregate net transactions in shares for a Fund exceed a pre-determined threshold, as determined by the AIFM from time to time, the net asset value per share may be adjusted upwards or downwards to reflect net inflows and net outflows respectively and is a means of apportioning trading costs associated with such transactions to the investors that create these costs in order to protect existing or remaining Shareholders. Such adjustment is not expected to exceed 5% of the original net asset per share.

Partial Swing Pricing may be applied by the AIFM to any Fund of the Company and is not aimed at addressing the specific circumstances of each individual investor transaction. The swing factor and swing thresholds are set and reviewed on a quarterly basis by a Wellington Management group Partial Swing Pricing review governance group, which reports to the Board of Managers of the AIFM on a quarterly basis. The extent of the price adjustment will be set by the AIFM in order to reflect dealing and other costs. Such adjustment may vary across the Funds. Any adjustments to net inflows and outflows are included in the combined statement of operations and changes in net assets, being added to the proceeds from subscriptions and deducted from redemptions.

(i) Collateral

In order to limit counterparty risk the Company put a collateralisation process in place. Broker cash received as collateral for financial derivative instruments transactions is recorded as an asset on the combined statement of net asset under "Cash collateral received from brokers" and a related liability to repay the collateral is disclosed as "Cash collateral due to brokers".

Notes to the financial statements (continued)

September 30, 2021

2. Summary of significant accounting policies (continued)

(i) Collateral (continued)

A Fund's assets may be deposited with brokers by or on behalf of the Fund for collateral purposes. Such assets remain in the ownership of the relevant Fund and are recorded as an asset on the statement of net assets. Cash pledged by the Funds as collateral is recognised on the combined statement of net assets as "Cash collateral deposited with brokers".

(j) Capital gains tax

No tax is payable in Luxembourg on realised or unrealised capital appreciation of the assets of the Funds, however, the Funds may incur foreign taxes on capital gains upon realisation of their assets.

3. Charges and expenses

(a) Investment management fees

An Investment Management Agreement was entered into for the Funds for an indefinite period of time between the AIFM and the Investment Manager. The Investment Manager is a Limited Liability Partnership organised under the Laws of the State of Delaware, USA and is registered as an Investment Advisor with the Securities and Exchange Commission under the Investment Advisers Act 1940 as amended. The Investment Manager is entitled to an annual fee, paid quarterly for its services calculated using the rates below applied to the average net assets of each share class.

The investment management fee rates applicable to each of the share classes are outlined later (Note 3e).

(b) Distribution fees

These fees are calculated as a percentage of the average net asset value attributable to the respective shares and is payable on a quarterly basis to financial intermediaries.

The distribution fee rates applicable to each of the share classes are outlined later (Note 3e).

(c) Administrative fee

The AIFM shall be paid an administrative fee out of the assets of each of the Funds attributable to the relevant share classes with the exception of the Wellington Global Total Return Fund (Feeder) and the Wellington Commodities (Feeder) Fund where the AIFM shall be paid an administrative fee out of the assets of the Master Fund which are attributable to the relevant classes of Master Fund shares held by the Fund. This administrative fee is calculated as a percentage of the daily net assets of that class, accrued daily in the net asset value of the relevant class and paid monthly in arrears.

The administrative fee rate will vary across classes reflecting the differing expenses of classes but the maximum administrative fee that is paid shall not exceed 0.25% per annum for classes S and T (with the exception of Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return Fund the maximum administrative fee that is paid for classes S and T shall not exceed 0.15% per annum) and 0.40% for classes D, N, UD and UN.

The purpose of the administrative fee is to provide a fixed rate of fees covering the expenses of the Funds which expenses might otherwise be subject to fluctuation over time. The administrative fee ensures that the Funds are protected from these fluctuations, which would not be the case if the Funds had chosen to pay such charges directly. Any increase in the maximum rate of the administrative fee shown above will only be implemented upon giving not less than 1 month notice to affected Shareholders.

The administrative fees are fixed which means that the AIFM, or other Wellington Management affiliate elected by the AIFM will bear any costs and expenses incurred by the relevant class in any period in excess of the administrative fee charged to the class, but conversely will be entitled to retain any amount of the administrative fee paid to it which exceeds the actual operating expenses incurred by the relevant class during any period. The AIFM in its discretion may choose to waive a portion of the administrative fee at any time where the AIFM considers it appropriate to do so taking into account the level of assets in the Funds.

Further the AIFM may instruct the Company to pay a portion of the administrative fee directly out of the assets of the Funds to any third party service providers. In such case the administrative fee due to the AIFM will be reduced by the same amount.

Notes to the financial statements (continued)

September 30, 2021

3. Charges and expenses (continued)

(c) Administrative fee (continued)

The administrative fee covers the following expenses, if applicable to the relevant class:

- Depositary fees and reasonable out of pocket expenses;
- Administration Agent fees and reasonable out of pocket expenses;
- Transfer Agent fees and reasonable out of pocket expenses;
- AIFM fees relating to the provision, procuring, overseeing and/or monitoring of various services to the Company
 and the Funds by the AIFM and its affiliates, including, but not limited to, administrative, domiciliary, corporate,
 company secretarial, risk management, regulatory compliance and reporting services and fees incurred by affiliates
 of the AIFM and payable to third parties providing infrastructure and other support services;
- Fees in consideration of the services provided by the Distributor (and its affiliates) in establishing, servicing on an
 ongoing basis and administering relationships with financial intermediaries and distributors and the cost incurred,
 including the costs of performing diligence on financial intermediaries/distributors, the additional oversight of third
 parties service providers, and the provision of additional marketing support;
- Reasonable out of pocket expenses of the Board of Directors;
- Fees of Managers of the AIFM who are not employed by affiliates of the AIFM as well as reasonable out of pocket expenses incurred in discharging their AIFM duties;
- · Auditor's fees and reasonable out of pocket expenses;
- Professional costs (including, without limitation, the fees and disbursements of counsel, consultants, tax and other advisers or third party support services) that may be incurred by the AIFM, the Depositary, the correspondents or the Administration Agent while acting in the interest of the Shareholders;
- The cost of taking out and maintaining any insurance policy in relation to the Company, its directors, the AIFM and/or the Managers;
- The Luxembourg taxe d'abonnement being 0.01% per annum for all classes of shares;
- · Any start-up costs associated with the creation of a Fund or class and the offer of its shares;
- The costs associated with preparing and/or filing, translating, distributing, or maintaining any materials or documents of the Company, including, without limitation, the offering memorandum (as well as any amendments or supplements), KIDs, Fact sheets, websites, annual reports or other documents as may be required under its Articles or under the applicable laws or regulations as well as registration or private placement costs incurred for purposes of distributing shares of the Company (including any paying agents', lawyers', auditors' and other experts' fee in connection with the foregoing, as well as any administrative charges or taxes incurred) and the costs associated with ratings and/or ranking of the Fund;
- Fees payable to third parties for class currency management services in relation to the execution of currency hedging transactions for hedged share classes.

The following expenses are not covered by the administrative fee and will be paid by the Company out of the assets of the Fund. These expenses may also be incurred directly by the Master Fund, in which case the Fund will bear its proportionate share of such costs indirectly through its investment in the Master Fund.

- · investment management fees;
- · distribution fees;
- performance fee (for the Wellington Global Total Return Fund (Feeder));
- all taxes (including, without limitation, all income and franchise taxes but excluding the Luxembourg taxe
 d'abonnement), levies, duties or similar charge which may be due on or with respect to the assets and the income of
 the Company;
- all costs (including brokerage fees) of purchasing or selling assets of the Company and the Master Fund including
 but not limited to brokerage charges, subscription and redemption charges, anti-dilution levies, implicit transactions
 costs, costs associated with execution/trading or settlement platforms, costs associated with derivative use and any
 losses incurred in connection therewith are for the account of the Fund and the Master Fund;
- · the costs of borrowing including interest expenses;
- any extraordinary expenses, such as litigation (for instance, fees connected with the filing of class action lawsuits), exceptional measures, particularly, legal, business or tax expert appraisals or legal proceedings undertaken to protect Shareholders' interests and all similar charges and expenses.

Such fees, duties and charges will be charged to the Class or class of Master Fund units in respect of which they were incurred or, where an expense is not considered by the Board of Directors (or, in the case of the Master Fund, the Managers of the AIFM) to be attributable to any one class, the expense will be allocated by the Board of Directors (or, in the case of the Master Fund, the Managers of the AIFM) with the approval of the Depositary, in such manner and on such basis as the Board of Directors (or, in the case of the Master Fund, the Managers of the AIFM) in their discretion deem fair and equitable.

Notes to the financial statements (continued)

September 30, 2021

3. Charges and expenses (continued)

(c) Administrative fee (continued)

The AIFM implemented a volume discount mechanism ("VDM") on the administrative fee which allows the Funds to pass on economies of scale achieved by a Fund reaching significant levels of assets.

The administrative fee rates applicable to each of the share classes of each of the Funds are outlined later (Note 3e).

(d) Performance fees

In addition to the base investment management fee, the Investment Manager may also be paid a performance fee in respect of classes S, D and N shares of the Global Total Return Fund - Feeder Fund.

The performance fee will be an amount equal to 20% of the Fund's annual performance in excess of the ICE Bank of America Merrill Lynch 3-Month T-Bill Index expressed in the denomination of the currency of the relevant share class, or with respect to any hedged shares only, hedged to the denomination currency of the relevant share class. No performance fee shall be payable with respect to the class of Master Fund units held by the Fund.

For the financial year ended September 30, 2021 the performance fee has been calculated on Wellington Global Total Return Fund - Feeder Fund.

The performance fee will be based on the unswung share class' net return or net asset value per share but inclusive of any performance fee previously accrued in respect of such performance period.

The performance fee is accrued daily in the net asset value of each relevant class and is calculated as described below in respect of the relevant performance fee mechanism.

The period at the end of which the accrued performance fee is crystallised and paid (the "performance period") is generally the Fund's fiscal year (1 October – 30 September), but may also begin or end mid-year in certain circumstances a) from the launch of a fund or share class to the performance period end, b) from the previous performance period end to the closure of a fund or share class. When this occurs, the performance period may be less than one calendar year.

The performance fee is crystallised at the end of the performance period and is paid annually in arrears as soon as practicable after the end of the relevant performance period. The end of the performance period is generally the fund's fiscal year end, except where a fund or share class closes mid-year as described above. As well as crystallising at the end of each performance period, performance fees are crystallized on any dealing day (other than the last business day of the performance period) in which there is a net reduction in the number of shares in a share class. Any accrued performance fee with respect to such net redemption of shares will crystallise on that dealing day and will be paid as soon as is practicable to the Investment Manager.

The performance fee will be accrued on the basis of a share class' net return per share in excess of the performance benchmark and the net asset value in excess of the High Water Mark ("HWM"), over a performance period, multiplied by the average number of shares in issue for the fiscal year calculated on each business day. The average number of shares used for the performance fee calculation is calculated on each business day and adjusted on any dealing day in which there is a net reduction of shares in a share class. The performance benchmark is expressed in the denomination currency of the relevant share class, or for hedged share classes, hedged to the denomination currency of the relevant class. At the launch of a share class, the HWM means the Initial Issue Price and is taken as the starting point for the performance fee calculation. If (i) the net return per share on the last valuation day of a performance period is higher than the performance benchmark over the same period and (ii) the net asset value per share is higher than the previous HWM, then the performance fee will crystallise. If the net asset value per share on the last business day of a performance period is higher than the previous HWM, the HWM is set to the unswung net asset value calculated at the end of the performance period. To the extent that a share class' net return per share did not exceed its performance benchmark and the net asset value per share did not exceed the HWM at the end of a performance period, no performance fee will accrue until the share class' cumulative net return exceeds the cumulative performance benchmark return and the net asset value per Share exceeds the HWM over the same period. When this occurs, the performance period will extend beyond one year and continue until the next performance period when a performance fee does crystallise. The HWM and performance benchmark will be adjusted for any distributions in the case of a distributing share class.

For shares existing prior to the introduction of the HWM, the initial HWM will be the net asset value per share as at the last valuation day of the Fund's fiscal year end 2016.

Notes to the financial statements (continued)

September 30, 2021

3. Charges and expenses (continued)

(d) Performance fees (continued)

Due to differences in timing between their date(s) of investment and a share class' performance fee calculation period, subscribers and shareholders of the fund should be aware that their own individual performance experience as a shareholder may not be equivalent to the actual performance of the fund on which the performance fee is calculated and paid, and the performance fee paid to the Fund may be higher or lower than the actual performance they experience as a shareholder. Although a daily accrual of a portion of the performance fee in a share class' net asset value mitigates some of these timing differences, the performance fee is calculated and paid based on the share class' fiscal year assets and performance, not on the basis of a shareholder's specific assets or performance.

The share class' net return on which the performance fee is based, includes net unrealised gains and losses as at the end of each calculation period and as a result, a performance fee may be paid on unrealised gains which may subsequently never be realised. The performance fee is calculated prior to any dilution adjustments and the methodology is verified by the depositary on a periodic basis.

Performance Fees are payable even where the relevant HWM is surpassed, which may be achieved due to market movements.

For further information on performance fees, please refer to the Offering Memorandum.

The below table shows the actual performance fees incurred by share class of Fund and the relevant total expense TER during the year expressed as a percentage of the average net asset value of the Fund for the corresponding period. Calculations are related to a period of less than a year and have been annualised.

Total Expense Ratios (TER) have been calculated in accordance with the requirements of AMAS ("Asset Management Association Switzerland" guidelines.

Wellington Global Total Return Fund – Feeder Fund	September 30, 2021	September 30, 2020	September 30, 2019
S GBP (hedged)			
Performance fee TER	0.54%	0.13%	0.31%
Total expense excluding performance fee TER	0.44%	0.44%	0.30%
Total expense TER	0.98%	0.57%	0.61%

The below table shows the actual performance fees charged by unit class of Fund.

	September	* .	September 30, 2020		September 30, 2019	
	USD	<u>% net assets</u>	_USD	<u>% net assets</u>	USD	% net assets
Wellington Global Total Return Fund	d – Feeder Fund					
S GBP (hedged)	2,342,121	0.71%	204,285	0.16%	885,384	0.75%

Notes to the financial statements (continued)

September 30, 2021

3. Charges and expenses (continued)

(e) Summary of fee rates per share class

The investment management fees, distribution fees, administrative fees and ongoing charges rates (which is the sum of those three fee types) applicable to each of the share classes of each of the Funds during the financial year from October 1, 2020 to September 30, 2021 are outlined below. Details of share class launches and closures during the financial year ended September 30, 2021 are listed in the relevant Investment Manager's Report.

All percentages are unchanged from September 30, 2020.

	Investment	Distribution fee	Administrative fee	Ongoing
Fund	management fee rate	rate	rate	charges
Wellington Global Total				
Return Fund – Feeder Fund				
T AUD (hedged)	-	-	$0.14\%^*$	0.14%
T CAD (hedged)	-	-	$0.14\%^*$	0.14%
S GBP (hedged)	0.30%	-	0.14%*	0.44%
T GBP (hedged)	-	-	$0.14\%^*$	0.14%
Wellington Commodities Fund				
– Feeder Fund				
S GBP	_**	-	$0.18\%^*$	0.18%
Wellington Multi-Sector				
Credit Fund				
D USD Q1 (distributing)	0.45%	0.45%	0.21%	1.11%
S USD	0.45%	-	0.11%	0.56%
UD USD	0.40%	0.45%	0.21%	1.06%
UD USD Q1 (distributing)	0.40%	0.45%	0.21%	1.06%
UN USD	0.40%	-	0.21%	0.61%
UN USD Q1 (distributing)	0.40%	-	0.21%	0.61%
S CAD (hedged)	0.45%	-	0.11%	0.56%
UD CHF (hedged)	0.40%	0.45%	0.21%	1.06%
S EUR (hedged)	0.45%	-	0.11%	0.56%
UD EUR (hedged)	0.40%	0.45%	0.21%	1.06%
UN EUR (hedged)	0.40%	-	0.21%	0.61%
S GBP (hedged)	0.45%	-	0.11%	0.56%
S GBP Q1	2.470/		0.4407	
(hedged-distributing)	0.45%	- 450/	0.11%	0.56%
UD HKD M1 (distributing)	0.40%	0.45%	0.21%	1.06%
UN HKD M1 (distributing)	0.40%	-	0.21%	0.61%
UD SGD M1	0.400/	0.450/	0.219/	1.069/
(hedged-distributing) UN SGD M1	0.40%	0.45%	0.21%	1.06%
(hedged-distributing)	0.40%	_	0.21%	0.61%
(neagea-aistributing)	0.40 /0	-	0.21 /6	0.01 /0
Wellington Global				
Multi-Asset Target Return				
Fund				
S USD	0.25%	-	0.13%	0.38%
S SGD (hedged)	0.25%	-	0.13%	0.38%
S SGD H1	0.250/		0.100/	0.200/
(hedged-distributing)	0.25%	-	0.13%	0.38%
Wellington Responsible				
Values Multi-Sector Credit				
Fund				
N USD	0.45%	-	0.22%	0.67%
S USD	0.45%	-	0.12%	0.57%
T USD		-	0.12%	0.12%
S GBP (hedged)	0.45%	-	0.12%	0.57%
S GBP M1	2.450/		2.420/	a ==c/
(hedged-distributing)	0.45%	-	0.12%	0.57%

Notes to the financial statements (continued)

September 30, 2021

3. Charges and expenses (continued)

(e) Summary of fee rates per share class (continued)

	Investment	Distribution fee	Administrative fee	Ongoing
Fund	management fee rate	rate	rate	charges
Wellington Global				
Multi-Asset Target Return II				
Fund				
S USD	0.30%	-	0.12%	0.42%
T SGD H1				
(hedged-distributing)	-	-	0.12%	0.12%

^{*} The administrative fee is paid to the AIFM out of the assets of the Master Fund which are attributable to the relevant class of Master Fund units held by the Fund. Such administrative fee is therefore borne by the Fund indirectly through its investment in the Master Fund. The administrative fee rate provided is indicative.

In addition, the Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return II Fund holds a direct investment in the Wellington Emerging Markets Research Equity Fund, details of which can be found in schedule of investments. The fees borne by Wellington Emerging Markets Research Equity Fund are disclosed in the table below. These disclosed fees are the maximum charges capped as per prospectus of the underlying fund.

	Maximum investment	Maximum	Maximum	Maximum
Fund Name	management fee	distribution fee	administrative fee	performance fee
Wellington Emerging Markets				
Research Equity Fund	N/A	N/A	0.25%	N/A

4. Dividend distributions

The Directors may decide whether and to what extent net investment income and net realised and unrealised capital gains will be distributed with respect to any Fund.

The following distributions were declared and paid in the financial year ended September 30, 2021.

Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund

O			Distribution	Total amount paid
Class	Ex. date	Pay date	rate	USD
Class D USD Q1	December 31, 2020	January 7, 2021	0.086675	12,225
(distributing)	March 31, 2021	April 8, 2021	0.096074	65,367
, <u> </u>	June 30, 2021	Ĵuly 7, 2021	0.105510	74,789
	September 30, 2021	October 6, 2021	0.097889	72,506
Class S GBP Q1	December 31, 2020	January 7, 2021	0.091779	6,697,825
(hedged-distributing)	March 31, 2021	April 8, 2021	0.090404	7,123,392
	June 30, 2021	Ĵuly 7, 2021	0.124794	9,857,016
	September 30, 2021	October 6, 2021	0.110921	8,647,358
Class UD HKD M1	October 30, 2020	November 5, 2020	0.028769	14,938
(distributing)	November 30, 2020	December 4, 2020	0.026779	13,909
_	December 31, 2020	January 7, 2021	0.028329	16,061
	January 29, 2021	February 4, 2021	0.033080	21,933
	February 26, 2021	March 4, 2021	0.022485	14,946
	March 31, 2021	April 8, 2021	0.029522	18,598
	April 30, 2021	May 6, 2021	0.026811	18,105
	May 28, 2021	June 4, 2021	0.024378	16,471
	June 30, 2021	July 7, 2021	0.064366	46,364
	July 30, 2021	August 5, 2021	0.031191	22,445
	August 31, 2021	September 7, 2021	0.031296	22,478
	September 30, 2021	October 6, 2021	0.035689	27,119
Class UD SGD M1	October 30, 2020	November 5, 2020	0.028908	46,610
(hedged-distributing)	November 30, 2020	December 4, 2020	0.025953	39,745
	December 31, 2020	January 7, 2021	0.030301	46,799
	January 29, 2021	February 4, 2021	0.028891	49,036
	February 26, 2021	March 4, 2021	0.023062	46,403
	March 31, 2021	April 8, 2021	0.031093	63,398
	April 30, 2021	May 6, 2021	0.023046	52,164
	May 28, 2021	June 4, 2021	0.030559	75,791

^{**} The Wellington Commodities Fund — Feeder Fund is not assessed a direct fee by the Investment Manager but it does indirectly pay a fee of 0.75% in the Master Fund Class S GBP (hedged).

Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II SICAV Notes to the financial statements (continued)

September 30, 2021

4. Dividend distributions (continued)

Class	Ex. date	Pay date	Distribution rate	Total amount paid USD
	June 30, 2021	July 7, 2021	0.061084	149,054
	July 30, 2021	August 5, 2021	0.031410	79,366
	August 31, 2021	September 7, 2021	0.030740	78,110
	September 30, 2021	October 6, 2021	0.035563	95,226
Class UD USD Q1	December 31, 2020	January 7, 2021	0.093011	622,584
(distributing)	March 31, 2021	April 8, 2021	0.085841	771,698
	June 30, 2021	July 7, 2021	0.120014	1,139,292
Class UN HKD M1	September 30, 2021 October 30, 2020	October 6, 2021 November 5, 2020	0.102680 0.030784	1,009,689 4,325
(distributing)	November 30, 2020	December 4, 2020	0.030519	4,290
(distributing)	December 31, 2020	January 7, 2021	0.035309	4,962
	January 29, 2021	February 4, 2021	0.030905	4,343
	February 26, 2021	March 4, 2021	0.026568	3,834
	March 31, 2021	April 8, 2021	0.034630	4,984
	April 30, 2021	May 6, 2021	0.039742	8,109
	May 28, 2021	June 4, 2021	0.033269	8,391
	June 30, 2021 July 30, 2021	July 7, 2021 August 5, 2021	0.058837 0.035627	18,411 13,601
	August 31, 2021	September 7, 2021	0.035557	13,549
	September 30, 2021	October 6, 2021	0.039723	16,550
Class UN SGD M1	October 30, 2020	November 5, 2020	0.032542	45,565
(hedged-distributing)	November 30, 2020	December 4, 2020	0.030385	44,507
	December 31, 2020	January 7, 2021	0.034735	54,857
	January 29, 2021	February 4, 2021	0.029130	51,175
	February 26, 2021 March 31, 2021	March 4, 2021 April 8, 2021	0.028568 0.039628	55,991 84,816
	April 30, 2021	May 6, 2021	0.030115	70,465
	May 28, 2021	June 4, 2021	0.029528	73,380
	June 30, 2021	July 7, 2021	0.064612	163,570
	July 30, 2021	August 5, 2021	0.035384	91,544
	August 31, 2021 September 30, 2021	September 7, 2021 October 6, 2021	0.034973 0.039556	93,126 106,608
Class UN USD Q1	December 31, 2020	January 7, 2021	0.107277	1,545,826
(distributing)	March 31, 2021	April 8, 2021	0.098380	1,852,110
`	June 30, 2021	July 7, 2021	0.129106	3,550,149
	September 30, 2021	October 6, 2021	0.114612	3,715,750
			Total	48,873,598
Wellington Global Multi	i-Asset Target Return Fund			
Class	Ex. date	Pay date	Distribution rate	Total amount paid USD
Class S SGD H1	March 31, 2021			44,901
(hedged-distributing)	September 30, 2021	April 8, 2021 October 6, 2021	0.038787 0.059085	67,779
(neagea anome annig)	56ptember 50, 2 0 2 1	000001 0, 2021	Total	112,680
Wellington Responsible	Values Multi-Sector Credit	Fund	Distribution	Total amount paid
Class	Ex. date	Pay date	rate	ÛSD
Class S GBP M1	October 30, 2020	November 5, 2020	0.028828	157,756
(hedged-distributing)	November 30, 2020	December 4, 2020	0.027958	158,393
	December 31, 2020	January 7, 2021	0.030815	178,039
	January 29, 2021	February 4, 2021	0.029160	179,888
	February 26, 2021 March 31, 2021	March 4, 2021 April 8, 2021	0.022981 0.033615	146,034 207,239
	April 30, 2021	May 6, 2021	0.024612	154,334
	May 28, 2021	June 4, 2021	0.024436	155,923
	June 30, 2021	July 7, 2021	0.086042	535,180
	July 30, 2021	August 5, 2021	0.032915	206,832
	August 31, 2021	September 7, 2021	0.032555	201,379
	September 30, 2021	October 6, 2021	0.044072	266,035
			Total	2,547,032

Notes to the financial statements (continued)

September 30, 2021

4. Dividend distributions (continued)

Wellington Global Mult	i-Asset Target Return II Fund			
Class	Ex. date	Pay date	Distribution rate	Total amount paid USD
Class T H1 SGD (hedged-distributing)	September 30, 2021	October 6, 2021	0.020341	509,314
			Total	509,314

5. Realised and change in unrealised appreciation/(depreciation) on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments

The realised and change in unrealised appreciation and depreciation on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments for the financial year ended September 30, 2021 are presented below:

Wellington Global Total Return Fund – Feeder Fund	Amount USD
Realised appreciation on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments Realised (depreciation) on sale of investments, currency	212,621,200
transactions and financial derivative instruments	(73,016,708)
Net realised appreciation/(depreciation) on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	139,604,492
Change in unrealised appreciation on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments Change in unrealised (depreciation) on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	(15,426,102) (27,857,570)
Net change in unrealised appreciation/(depreciation) on sale of investments,	(27,637,370)
currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	(43,283,672)
	Amount
Wellington Commodities Fund – Feeder Fund	GBP
Realised appreciation on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	35,216
Net realised appreciation/(depreciation) on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	35,216
Change in unrealised appreciation on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments Change in unrealised (depreciation) on sale of investments, currency	3,199,522
transactions and financial derivative instruments	537,314
Net change in unrealised appreciation/(depreciation) on sale of investments,	
currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	3,736,836

Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II SICAV Notes to the financial statements (continued)

September 30, 2021

Realised and change in unrealised appreciation/(depreciation) on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments (continued)

	Amount
Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund Realised appreciation on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	USD 553,246,452
Realised (depreciation) on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	(355,832,184)
Net realised appreciation/(depreciation) on sale of investments, currency	(333,032,104)
transactions and financial derivative instruments	197,414,268
Change in unrealised appreciation on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	(13,467,797)
Change in unrealised (depreciation) on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	(10,953,441)
Net change in unrealised appreciation/(depreciation) on sale of investments,	
currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	(24,421,238)
Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return Fund	Amount USD
Realised appreciation on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	148,878,206
Realised (depreciation) on sale of investments, currency	110,070,200
transactions and financial derivative instruments	(104,346,472)
Net realised appreciation/(depreciation) on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	44,531,734
Change in unrealised appreciation on sale of investments, currency	
transactions and financial derivative instruments	(27,682,118)
Change in unrealised (depreciation) on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	4,157,102
Net change in unrealised appreciation/(depreciation) on sale of investments,	
currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	(23,525,016)
Wellington Responsible Values Multi-Sector Credit Fund	Amount USD
Realised appreciation on sale of investments,	
currency transactions and financial derivative instruments Realised (depreciation) on sale of investments, currency	19,028,826
transactions and financial derivative instruments	(12,069,584)
Net realised appreciation/(depreciation) on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	6,959,242
Change in unrealised appreciation on sale of investments, currency	0,303,212
transactions and financial derivative instruments	1,664,472
Change in unrealised (depreciation) on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	(2,406,397)
Net change in unrealised appreciation/(depreciation) on sale of investments,	(2,100,001)
currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	(741,925)

Notes to the financial statements (continued)

September 30, 2021

5. Realised and change in unrealised appreciation/(depreciation) on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments (continued)

Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return II Fund	Amount USD
Realised appreciation on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	6,026,801
Realised (depreciation) on sale of investments, currency	, ,
transactions and financial derivative instruments Net realised appreciation/(depreciation) on sale of investments, currency	(5,721,090)
transactions and financial derivative instruments	305,711
Change in unrealised appreciation on sale of investments, currency transactions and financial derivative instruments Change in unrealised (depreciation) on sale of investments, currency	3,536,817
transactions and financial derivative instruments	(7,969,188)
Net change in unrealised appreciation/(depreciation) on sale of investments,	
currency transactions and financial derivative instruments	(4,432,371)

6. Partial Swing Pricing

The following table provides details of the swing factors in place as at September 30, 2021:

Fund	Swing factor %	Methodology
Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund	0.70	In Only
Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return Fund	0.20	In/Out
Wellington Responsible Values Multi-Sector Credit Fund	0.65	In Only
Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return II Fund	0.20	In/Out

As at September 30, 2021, no swing pricing was applied to any Funds.

7. Subsequent events

- (a) With effect from January 1, 2022 the following changes were implemented to the Offering Memoranda:
 - Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return Fund update of the Fund's benchmark from SIBOR (being discontinued) to the 3-month Singapore Overnight Rate Average ("SORA") the target return will also change from 2.5% to 3% to reflect the expected differences between the rates;
 - Wellington Commodities Fund Feeder Fund the Fund is being renamed to Wellington Commodities Fund (GBP Hedged Feeder) to reflect that the currency exposure of the Fund can only be GBP hedged;
 - Wellington Responsible Values Multi-Sector Credit Fund amendment to the credit quality wording to remove any
 expected upper limit (now generally B- or higher) in order to reflect that higher yielding credit has been drifting into
 a higher quality range over time;
 - Addition of non-discretionary disclosures relating to EU Taxonomy to state whether a fund makes investments in environmentally sustainable economic activities per the EU criteria;
 - Where a Fund is categorized as SFDR Article 8 or 9 confirmation of this is shown prominently at the top of the Funds Investment Policy.

(b) Changes to the Company structure:

Effectively December 31, 2021 Wellington Commodities Fund – Feeder Fund changed name to Wellington Commodities Fund (GBP Hedged Feeder).

The invasion of Ukraine by Russia which began on February 24, 2022 has increased valuation, liquidity and market risk for securities issued by Ukraine, Belarus and Russia, and to a lesser extent, most global markets. As of the date of this report the resolution of this event, and the potential impact on the Funds, continues to be uncertain.

Appendix 1 – Alternative Investment Fund Managers Directive (Unaudited)

September 30, 2021

This appendix is provided to meet the disclosure requirements of AIFMD as they relate to Annual Financial Statements and should be read in conjunction with the Investment Managers Reports together with the Monthly Fact Sheets and the Quarterly Performance Reviews which are made available to investors. Copies are available on request from the registered address of the Funds.

The AIFM for the Funds is Wellington Luxembourg S.à r.l., an EU entity (see page 6). Wellington Luxembourg S.à r.l. replaced Wellington Management Company LLP as the AIFM of the Funds on November 28, 2016.

Disclosure of Material Changes

The Investment Objectives and Investment Policies of the Funds is determined by the Directors, in consultation with the Investment Manager and in conjunction with the AIFM. The Investment objectives and Investment Policies are disclosed in the Offering Memoranda. The Directors must approve any changes to the Offering Memoranda, including any changes to the Investment Objectives and Investment Policies. Furthermore, any changes to the Offering Memoranda require CSSF approval and the CSSF may direct that at least a one month notice period be given to all Shareholders in order to allow Shareholders to redeem from the Funds without penalty prior to a proposed change taking effect, if it considers the change to have a potentially material impact on Shareholders.

All Material Changes in the Period under review and Subsequent Changes have been previously notified to Investors. A summary of all such changes can be found in Note 1 and in Note 7.

Risk Disclosures

Descriptions of the Risk profiles of the Funds are disclosed in the Monthly Fact Sheets made available to Investors. Copies are available on request.

Please refer to the Offering Memoranda for further risk and pre-investment disclosures.

No material changes to the risk profiles or risk management systems of the Funds occurred during the financial year ended September 30, 2021 (see "Disclosure of Material Changes" above). There are no assets subject to special arrangements as at September 30, 2021 and no new arrangements for managing the liquidity of the Funds were introduced in the financial year ended September 30, 2021.

Use of Leverage

Within the meaning of AIFMD, leverage is any method by which the Directors or Investment Manager may, as the case may be, increase the exposure of the Funds whether through borrowing of cash or transferable securities, or leverage embedded in derivative positions or by any other means.

The Funds may employ leverage in circumstances where the Investment Manager deems it appropriate to do so in order to implement the investment approach and to achieve the investment objective.

Fund	Maximum Gross Leverage (% of Net Asset Value)
Wellington Global Total Return Fund – Feeder Fund	410%
Wellington Commodities Fund – Feeder Fund	110%
Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund	600%
Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return Fund	500%
Wellington Responsible Values Multi-Sector Credit Fund	600%
Wellington Global Multi-Asset Target Return II Fund	500%

Monthly leverage numbers, on both a gross and committed basis, are included in the Monthly Fact Sheets made available to Investors. Copies are available on request.

Appendix 1 – Alternative Investment Fund Managers Directive (Unaudited) (continued)

September 30, 2021

Remuneration Policy

Overview

The remuneration of the AIFM's staff is governed by the AIFM's remuneration policy. Wellington Luxembourg S.à r.l. ("WLSARL") has adopted an AIFMD compliant remuneration policy which restricts the structure and form of remuneration to certain categories of staff. Under the AIFMD Regulations, WLSARL is required to establish and apply remuneration policies and practices that are consistent with and promote sound and effective risk management and do not encourage risk taking which is inconsistent with the risk profile or constitution of the funds managed.

Introduction

WLSARL, a member of the Wellington group of companies (the "Wellington Group"), believes that its employees should be remunerated in a manner that (i) is fair and rewards achievement over time, (ii) is consistent with and promotes sound and effective risk management (and discourages inappropriate risk-taking), (iii) is in line with the business strategy, objectives, values, and interests of WLSARL and the Wellington Group, and (iv) aligns the interests of WLSARL staff with those of the Funds WLSARL manages (the "Funds") and the underlying fund investors.

These beliefs are consistent with the remuneration principles applied throughout the Wellington Group, which manages assets for a wide range of clients and for commingled Funds in a variety of structures and domiciles.

This document sets out (i) the principles on which WLSARL's remuneration policy ("the Policy") is based, (ii) WLSARL's remuneration policy, and (iii) WLSARL's practices aimed at ensuring that its remuneration approach is consistent with applicable regulatory requirements and the above-mentioned principles.

Application of the Policy

Compliance with regulatory requirements

WLSARL manages alternative investment funds ("AIFs"), the management of which is governed by the Luxembourg law of July 12, 2013 on Alternative Investment Fund Managers (the "AIFM Law"). Consistent with the remuneration requirements of the AIFM Law, including Section 5.5.9 of CSSF Circular 18/698 ("the Circular"), WLSARL applies remuneration policies, practices, and procedures that are consistent with and promote sound, prudent and effective risk management and do not encourage inappropriate risk-taking. Furthermore, these policies and practices are designed to ensure that conflicts of interest are prevented or appropriately managed. WLSARL's compliance function will review this Policy against relevant laws and regulations at least annually.

Responsibility and oversight

The Board of WLSARL ("the Board") and the Executive Committee¹ are responsible for establishing and applying the Policy. The Policy shall be reviewed and updated at least annually, and more frequently as needed, and as applicable will be submitted to the Executive Committee and the Board for approval at least annually. The practices associated with implementation of the Policy are overseen by the Conducting Officers responsible for Risk Management and Human Resources. This Policy will be subject to central and independent internal review by the Internal Auditor² for compliance at least annually.

Overall application of this policy

This Policy and the practices described below shall be applied in a flexible way that (i) is consistent with applicable employment and privacy laws, including pre-existing employment contracts and other obligations of the Wellington Group to its staff, (ii) aligns with the business strategy, objectives, values, and interests of WLSARL and the Wellington Group, and the interests of the Funds and investors in the Funds, (iii) is appropriate given the size, internal organisation, nature, and complexity of the business of WLSARL and the Funds, and (iv) takes into account individual circumstances. Remuneration will not be paid through vehicles or methods that facilitate the avoidance of the requirements of the Alternative Investment Fund Managers Directive ("AIFMD"). Remuneration paid in accordance with this Policy will relate directly to Wellington Group's overall financial performance, and a covered individual's achievement in the performance of the duties assigned to them.

¹ "Executive Committee" in this Policy refers to the Executive Committee of Conducting Officers for the Luxembourg AIFM.

² The Investment Fund Manager has established and will maintain a permanent Internal Audit Function. The internal Auditor is a person performing the internal audit function.

Appendix 1 – Alternative Investment Fund Managers Directive (Unaudited) (continued)

September 30, 2021

Remuneration Policy (continued)

Application of the Policy (continued)

Overall application of this policy (continued)

Specific requirements (including the payout process rules) may not be applied (a) where they are not believed to be proportionate (given the factors listed above) or to promote regulatory objectives, and/or (b) based on "disapplication" standards or thresholds applicable in Luxembourg or other Member States, provided such requirements are not believed necessary to (i) promote sound and effective risk management, (ii) act in the best interests of WLSARL or the Funds or (iii) reward individual and functional team achievement.

Where staff are subject to remuneration rules from multiple remuneration regimes, the remuneration rules shall be applied pro rata based on the activities carried out under each regime or, if there is a conflict between the rules, the rules will be applied that are deemed more effective for achieving the outcomes both of discouraging excessive risk taking and of aligning the interests of the relevant individuals with those of the investors in the Funds they manage.

Independence

The remuneration of employees involved in control functions will be determined independently from the business units controlled by the control functions and in accordance with the achievement of the objectives linked to the relevant functions.²

Identified Staff

The general principles set forth in this Policy apply to all WLSARL staff, however, the payout process below applies only to WLSARL staff, including senior management, risk-takers, control functions, and any employees receiving total remuneration that takes them into the same bracket as senior management and risk-takers whose professional activities have a material impact on the risk profiles of WLSARL or the Funds (collectively "Identified Staff").

In order to arrive at the universe of Identified Staff, WLSARL will determine whether the activities of each member of staff, senior management or the delegates could have a significant impact on WLSARL's results, WLSARL's balance sheet, or the performance of the Funds. WLSARL may also consider other relevant factors. The Conducting Officer responsible for Human Resources will inform the relevant individuals of their classification as Identified Staff.

Relevant remuneration

This Policy applies to all forms of payment of salaries, discretionary payments, and pension benefits by WLSARL or by a Fund to Identified Staff, including any transfer of Funds' shares/units, in relation to services rendered by Identified Staff for the benefit of the applicable Funds. This Policy does not apply to payments from other Wellington Group entities (including partnership distributions), but the Wellington Group will not design remuneration practices intended to circumvent the requirements of the AIFM Law, related ESMA Guidelines and the Circular.

Policy Specifics

The following provisions are designed to ensure compliance with the remuneration requirements of the AIFM Law and with related directives, regulation, and guidance.

Guarantees and early termination

WLSARL will not normally offer guaranteed bonuses and will only do so in connection with hiring new staff. WLSARL will not offer guarantees in excess of one year. WLSARL will not make payments related to early termination of a contract, except as required by law.

Performance assessment

When assessing performance for the purposes of determining remuneration, WLSARL will assess the performance of the individual (including by reference to non-financial criteria) and the function or business unit concerned, along with the overall results of WLSARL. Fund performance will be assessed in a multi-year framework appropriate to the life cycle of the AIFs to ensure that the assessment is based on longer-term performance and that the payment of performance-based compensation is spread over a period taking into account the redemption policy of the AIFs and their investment risks. The measurement of performance used to calculate variable remuneration (or to calculate the size of pools available for variable remuneration) will include adjustment mechanisms for relevant current and future risks.

¹ Full independence is not possible, as remuneration is ultimately linked to the performance of the Wellington Group as a whole.

² In light of the "need" identified in European Securities and Markets Authority ("ESMA") guidance to preserve a level playing field among AIFMs and jurisdictions.

Appendix 1 – Alternative Investment Fund Managers Directive (Unaudited) (continued)

September 30, 2021

Remuneration Policy (continued)

Policy Specifics (continued)

Bonus withholding and claw-back

Should it be proven that an employee took excessive risks or breached WLSARL's compliance rules or any regulations, no bonus will be paid to that employee and claw-back proceedings may be invoked in relation to bonuses paid during prior periods.

The Board of Managers of WLSARL ("the Board") will be able to require employees to repay all or part of any bonus that has been paid for performance based on data which was subsequently proven to be fraudulent or subject to a material error or misstatement.

Payout process

- 1. <u>Fixed/variable balance</u>: The fixed and variable components of remuneration will be appropriately balanced, and the fixed compensation component will represent a sufficiently high proportion of total compensation to allow for a flexible policy (e.g., payment of no variable remuneration in any given year). Variable remuneration will only be paid if it is sustainable given the overall financial situation of WLSARL and of the Wellington Group combined and justified given the performance of the business unit, the Funds, and the individuals concerned.
- 2. <u>Variable remuneration in shares or units</u>: Subject to the legal structure of the Funds and their rules or instruments of incorporation and considering the outcome of a proportionality assessment, a substantial portion (at least 50%) of variable remuneration may consist of units or shares of the Funds concerned or unit/share-linked non-cash instruments, unless the management of AIFs accounts for less than half of the portfolios managed by WLSARL, in which case the 50% minimum shall not apply. Any noncash instruments granted in accordance with the above will be subject to an appropriate retention policy, designed to align the Identified Staffs' incentives with the interests of the Funds.

3. Variable remuneration deferral:

- A substantial portion (at least 40%) of the variable remuneration may be deferred over an appropriate period, in view of the life cycles and redemption policies of the AIFs concerned and will be aligned with the nature of the risks of the Funds in question.
- This period shall be at least three to five years for AIFs unless the life cycle of the AIFs concerned is shorter, and vesting will occur no faster than on a pro-rata basis.
- If variable remuneration is particularly high, 60% may be deferred.
- Variable remuneration will generally be considerably reduced where negative financial performance of WLSARL or the Funds it manages occurs, taking into account current compensation and reductions in payouts previously earned
- 4. <u>Discretionary pension benefits</u>: If WLSARL is aware of Identified Staff leaving WLSARL before retirement, any discretionary pension benefits that may have been awarded will be held by WLSARL for a period of five years in the form of shares or share-linked instruments. Otherwise, discretionary pension benefits shall be paid in the form of shares or share-linked instruments, subject to a five-year retention period.
- 5. <u>Hedging</u>: Identified Staff subject to the payout process rules must undertake not to use personal hedging or remuneration-related insurance to undermine the risk-alignment effects of their remuneration arrangements.

Delegates

When delegating portfolio management or risk management activities and where the remuneration rules would otherwise be circumvented, WLSARL will ensure that (i) the delegates are subject to regulatory requirements on remuneration deemed equally effective as those applicable under the European Securities and Markets Authority ("ESMA") Guidelines on Sound Remuneration Policies Under the AIFMD (ESMA/2016/579 and ESMA/2016/575) (the "ESMA Guidelines") or (ii) appropriate contractual arrangements are put in place to ensure that there is no circumvention of the remuneration rules set out in the ESMA Guidelines. This practice adopted by WLSARL is in line with Sub-section 6.3.2.2, paragraph 495, of the Circular.

Remuneration committee

On the basis of proportionality given the number of employees of the WLSARL, WLSARL is currently not intending to establish a remuneration committee. WLSARL will establish a remuneration committee if at any point it deems such establishment proportionate to oversee the implementation of this Policy with respect to decisions with risk implications relating to WLSARL and the Funds managed by WLSARL.

Appendix 1 - Alternative Investment Fund Managers Directive (Unaudited) (continued)

September 30, 2021

Remuneration Policy (continued)

Policy Specifics (continued)

Sustainability Risks

In accordance with Article 5 of the Sustainable Finance Disclosure Regulation, WLSARL believes this Policy to be consistent with the integration of the consideration of sustainability risks in the investment decision-making process. For more information, please see www.wellingtonfunds.com/SFDR.

Adoption and Annual Review

WLSARL's remuneration policy was adopted by the Board of Managers on November 15, 2015 for adoption on January 1, 2016. The policy was updated in May 2021.

The Board of Managers is satisfied that WLSARL's remuneration policies are designed to be consistent with the AIFMD.

Remuneration for the year ended September 30, 2021

WLSARL was appointed as the Management Company of Wellington Management Funds (Ireland) plc on July 1, 2021. For the financial year ended September 30, 2021, WLSARL also acted as the Management Company of Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg), Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II, Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II SICAV and as Alternative Investment Fund Manager of Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg) II and Wellington Management Funds (Luxembourg).

The remuneration information provided below represents information relevant to the Company and is calculated as outlined in the footnotes.

Quantitative remuneration information is outlined below:

Remuneration Year ended September 30, 2021	Fixed Remuneration	Variable Remuneration	Total Remuneration
Total amount paid by the AIFM to its staff, attributable to the Company ¹	\$218,155	\$44,751	\$262,906
Total number of beneficiaries ²			16
Aggregate amount paid to the AIFM senior management, attributable to the $\operatorname{Company}^3$	\$87,981	\$50,505	\$138,486
Aggregate amount paid to members of staff of entities to which investment management activities have been delegated by the AIFM whose actions have a material impact on the risk profile of the			
Company, attributable to the Company ⁴	\$504,676	\$334,754	\$839,430

¹ The total remuneration has been allocated based on the proportion of the total net assets of the Company with respect to the total net assets of the Funds managed by the AIFM.

 $^{^{2}}$ The average number of staff through the year from October 1, 2020 to September 30, 2021.

³ The total remuneration has been allocated based on the proportion of the total net assets of the Company with respect to the total net assets of the Funds managed by the AIFM, as well as the proportionate time spent on Management functions.

⁴ The total remuneration has been aggregated based on the incentives earned by staff for each Fund of the Company.

Appendix 2 – Securities Financing Transactions Regulation ("SFTR") (Unaudited)

September 30, 2021

The SFTR introduces, inter alia, reporting requirements for securities financing transactions ("SFTs") and total return swaps. Article 13 of SFTR, which sets out the information to be included in annual reports, came into effect on January 13, 2017 and impacted Funds reporting after this date.

A Securities Financing Transaction (SFT) is defined as per Article 3 (11) of the SFTR as:

- a repurchase/reverse repurchase agreement
- · securities or commodities lending and securities or commodities borrowing
- · a buy-sell back transaction or sell-buy back transaction, or
- · a margin lending transaction

As at September 30, 2021, the Funds held bond forward sale contracts and total return swaps which are types of securities in scope for the SFTR Annual Report Disclosure Requirements.

With the exception of data relating to returns and costs, all data shown below reflects positions held as at September 30, 2021.

a. Market Value

The market value of assets across all SFTs and total return swaps as at September 30, 2021 is as follows:

Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund

	Amount	
Type of asset	USD*	% of AUM**
Bond forward sale contracts - long	199,787,560	7.40%
Bond forward sale contracts - short	(194,890,435)	(7.22%)
Bond forward sale contracts - total exposure*	394,677,995	<u>14.62%</u>
Total return swaps	135,944,755	4.88%
Wellington Responsible Values Multi-Sector Credit Fund		
	Amount	
Type of asset	USD*	% of AUM**
Bond forward sale contracts - long	741,204	0.63%
Bond forward sale contracts - total exposure*	741,204	<u>0.63%</u>
Total return swaps	5,996,921	4.95%

^{*} Amount represents the total of absolute market exposure at the time of acquisition expressed in the base currency of the Fund. The exposure is calculated based on the sum of notional amounts.

b. Counterparties

The counterparties across all SFTs and total return swaps as at September 30, 2021 are as follows:

Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund

			Amount
Security type	Counterparty	Country	USD*
Bond forward sale contracts - long			
, o	Morgan Stanley	United States	117,258,359
	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	United States	61,146,160
	JPMorgan Chase	United States	21,383,041
	_	Total	199,787,560
Bond forward sale contracts - short			
,	JPMorgan Chase	United States	(6,824,015)
	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	United States	(32,945,668)
	Morgan Stanley	United States	(155,120,752)
		Total	(194,890,435)
Total return swaps			
	Barclays Bank	United Kingdom	127,690,041
	Morgan Stanley	United States	8,254,714
		Total	135,944,755

^{**} Assets Under Management is equivalent to total net assets as disclosed in the financial statements.

Appendix 2 – Securities Financing Transactions Regulation ("SFTR") (Unaudited) (continued)

September 30, 2021

b. Counterparties (continued)

Wellington Responsible Values Multi-Sector Credit Fund

Security type	Counterparty	Country	Amount USD*
Bond forward sale contracts - long			
	Morgan Stanley	United States	741,204
		Total	741,204
Total return swaps			
'	Barclays Bank	United Kingdom	5,996,921
		Total	5,996,921

^{*} Amount represents the total of absolute market exposure at the time of acquisition expressed in the base currency of the Fund. The exposure is calculated based on the sum of notional amounts.

c. Data on reuse of collateral

There was no collateral reused during the financial year ended September 30, 2021.

d. Safekeeping of collateral received

All securities received as collateral are held by the Depositary which is State Street Bank International GmbH, Luxembourg Branch.

There was no collateral received across all SFTs and total return swaps held as at September 30, 2021.

e. Safekeeping of collateral granted

The proportion of collateral held in segregated, pooled or other accounts as at September 30, 2021 is as follows:

Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund

	% of total
	collateral
Segregated	100.00%

f. Returns and Costs

Returns and costs for each type of SFTs and total return swaps for the financial year September 30, 2021 is as follows:

Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund

weilington Multi-Sector Credit Fund	Amount
	USD
Bond forward sale contracts*	
Net realised appreciation/(depreciation)	(6,323,482)
Net unrealised appreciation/(depreciation)	(80,917)
Net interest income/(expense)	(4,831)
Total net revenues	(6,409,230)
Total return swaps*	
Net realised appreciation/(depreciation)	(83,556)
Net unrealised appreciation/(depreciation)	(3,414,349)
Net interest income/(expense)	163,204
Total net revenues	(3,334,701)
Wellington Responsible Values Multi-Sector Credit Fund	
Trenington responsible vinues transi sector Creat Luna	Amount
	USD
Bond forward sale contracts*	

	Amount USD
Bond forward sale contracts*	
Net realised appreciation/(depreciation)	36,443
Net unrealised appreciation/(depreciation)	466
Total net revenues	36,909
Total return swaps*	
Net unrealised appreciation/(depreciation)	(156,464)
Net interest income/(expense)	7,248
Total net revenues	(149,216)

^{*} Costs are not identified separately as they are either embedded in spreads or form part of other costs disclosed in the statement of operations and changes in net assets.

Appendix 2 – Securities Financing Transactions Regulation ("SFTR") (Unaudited) (continued)

September 30, 2021

g. Aggregate transaction data

The aggregate transaction data of all SFTs and total return swaps as at September 30, 2021 is as follows:

(i) Maturity

The aggregate maturity as at September 30, 2021 is as follows:

Wellington Multi-Sector Credit Fund

Maturity	Amount USD
Bond forward sale contracts - long	
Above one year	199,787,560
Total	199,787,560
Bond forward sale contracts - short	
Above one year	(194,890,435)
Total	(194,890,435)
	
Total return swaps	
One month to three months	135,944,755
Total	135,944,755
Wellington Responsible Values Multi-Sector Credit Fund	
	Amount
Maturity	USD
Bond forward sale contracts - long	
Above one year	741,204
Total	741,204
Total return swaps	
One month to three months	5,996,921
Total	5,996,921
	2,550,521

(ii) Settlement and clearing

All Funds with SFTs and total return swaps apply bilateral settlement and clearing mechanism as at September 30, 2021.

There was no collateral received across all SFTs and total return swaps held as at September 30, 2021.

Appendix 3 – Sustainable Finance Disclosure Regulation ("SFDR") (Unaudited)

for the financial year ended September 30, 2021

Article 8 Fund

Wellington Global Total Return Fund - Feeder Fund

The Fund will seek to achieve adherence to the sustainability guidelines of the Wellington Global Total Return Fund (the Master Fund) through direct investments of up to 100% of its assets in the Master Fund. The Master Fund will restrict its investment in sovereign issuers where fossil fuels make up more than two-thirds (67%) of exports to a maximum of 1.5% of the Fund's net asset value. Additionally, for investments made in corporate bonds, the Fund will not invest in issuers rated 5 for Environmental (E) or Social (S) characteristics on a rating scale of 1-5, where 1 is the highest rating. Ratings are based on Wellington Management's proprietary ratings framework which uses a combination of internal and external data.

The AIFM is not aware of any significant challenges that would prevent the Master Fund, and as such the Wellington Global Total Return Fund - Feeder Fund, from ensuring adherence to the above guidelines.

Wellington Responsible Values Multi-Sector Credit Fund

Environmental

The Fund will not invest in securities of any corporate issuer involved in the production, transport or refining of fossil fuels or that has ownership of fossil fuel reserves. The Fund also considers any revenue generated from fossil fuels and seeks to avoid the securities of any corporate issuer that generates >25% of their revenue from the sale of fossil fuels but cannot guarantee this. For sovereign issuers, the Fund will not invest in those countries where fossil fuels make up >67% of exports.

Social

The Fund will not invest in securities of any corporate issuer involved in the manufacturing and sale of controversial munitions. The Fund will also not invest in the securities of any corporate issuer that generates >5% of their revenue from either the production of conventional weapons systems, components, and support systems and services; or the manufacture or retail of civilian firearms and ammunition. Additionally, the Fund will not invest in securities of any issuer involved in either the production of tobacco or cannabis products, or that generates a majority (>25%) of their revenue from tobacco related business activities.

Sustainable Investments

The Fund will typically target a range of 5%-10% of the Net Asset Value of the Fund (excluding cash and cash equivalents), with a minimum of 5%, in debt issued by companies and organisations that Investment Manager believes are addressing the world's social and environmental challenges in a differentiated way through their products, services and projects. The Investment Manager aims to select securities whose social and/or environmental impact is quantifiable and where fundamental analysis supports a long-term return. The Investment Manager relies on a bottom-up process for identifying and analysing candidate issuers for investment. The Investment Manager uses issuer reports and proprietary models to develop individualised key performance indicators to understand the nature of the impact generated by the issuer.

The AIFM is not aware of any significant challenges that would prevent the Fund from ensuring adherence to the above guidelines.